Table of Contents
As filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on November 24, 2010
Registration No. 333-

 
UNITED STATES
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION
Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM S-4
REGISTRATION STATEMENT
UNDER
THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

MASTEC, INC.
See Guarantors listed on “Table of Subsidiary Guarantors” on following page for additional Registrants.
(Exact Name of Registrant as Specified in its Charter)

 
 	 	 	 	 	
Florida	 	1623	 	65-0829355	
(State or Other Jurisdiction of
Incorporation or Organization)	 	(Primary Standard Industrial
Classification Code Number)	 	(I.R.S. Employer
Identification Number)	
800 S. Douglas Road, 12th Floor
Coral Gables, Florida 33134
(305) 599-1800
(Address, including zip code, and telephone number, including area code, of registrant’s principal executive offices)
Alberto de Cardenas, Esq.
Executive Vice President & General Counsel
800 S. Douglas Road, 12th Floor
Coral Gables, Florida 33134
(305) 599-1800
(Name, address, including zip code, and telephone number, including area code, of agent for service)

It is respectfully requested that the Commission also send copies of all notices, orders and communications to:

Barbara J. Oikle, Esq.	 	Joel S. Klaperman, Esq.	
Greenberg Traurig, P.A.	 	Shearman & Sterling LLP	
333 Avenue of the Americas	 	599 Lexington Avenue	
Miami, Florida 33131	 	New York, NY 10022	
(305) 579-0500	 	(212) 848-8021	

Approximate date of commencement of proposed sale of the securities to the public: As soon as practicable after the effective date of this Registration Statement.
If the securities being registered on this Form are being offered in connection with the formation of a holding company and there is compliance with General Instruction G, check the following box.   ¨
If this Form is filed to register additional securities for an offering pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.   ¨
If this Form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(d) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.   ¨
Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, or a smaller reporting company. See the definitions of “large accelerated filer,” “accelerated filer” and “smaller reporting company” in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act.

Large accelerated filer	 	¨	  	Accelerated filer	 	x	
 	 	 	 	
Non-accelerated filer	 	¨  (Do not check if a smaller reporting company)	  	Smaller reporting company	 	¨	
If applicable, place an X in the box to designate the appropriate rule provision relied upon in conducting this transaction:
Exchange Act Rule. 13e-4(i) (Cross Border Issuer Tender Offer)  ¨
Exchange Act Rule 14d-1(d) (Cross Border Third-Party Tender Offer)  ¨

CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE

 	
Title of Each Class of
Securities to be Registered	 	Amount
to be
Registered	 	Proposed
Maximum
Offering Price
per Unit(1)	 	Proposed
Maximum
Aggregate
Offering Price(1)	 	Amount of
Registration Fee(2)	
4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014	 	$115,000,000	 	100%	 	$115,000,000	 	$8,199.50	
4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014	 	$100,000,000	 	100%	 	$100,000,000	 	$7,130.00	
Guarantees of 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014(3)	 	(4)	 	(4)	 	(4)	 	(4)	
Guarantees of 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014(3)	 	(4)	 	(4)	 	(4)	 	(4)	
Common Stock, par value $0.10 per share	 	(5)	 	(5)	 	(5)	 	(5)	
Total:	 	$15,329.50	

(1)	Estimated solely for the purpose of calculating the registration fee pursuant to Rule 457(f) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the “ Securities Act ”).	
(2)	Calculated pursuant to Rule 457(f)(2) under the Securities Act.	
(3)	Guarantees of the 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 and the 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 by the entities listed in the Table of Subsidiary Guarantors on the following page.	
(4)	No separate consideration will be received for the guarantees of the notes being registered. Pursuant to Rule 457(n) under the Securities Act, no separate fee is payable for the guarantees of the Notes being registered.	
(5)	Includes an indeterminate number of shares of common stock, par value $0.10 per share, issuable upon conversion of the 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 and the 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 for which the registrant will receive no additional consideration and for which no registration fee is payable pursuant to Rule 457(i) under the Securities Act. Pursuant to Rule 416 under the Securities Act, such number of shares of common stock registered hereby shall include an indeterminable number of shares of common stock that may be issued in connection with stock splits, stock dividends, recapitalization and similar events.	

The registrants hereby amend this registration statement on such date or dates as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the registrants shall file a further amendment which specifically states that this registration statement shall thereafter become effective in accordance with Section 8(a) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or until the registration statement shall become effective on such date as the Securities and Exchange Commission, acting pursuant to said Section 8(a), may determine.

 

Table of Contents
TABLE OF SUBSIDIARY GUARANTORS

Name	  	Primary Standard
Industrial
Classification
Code	  	State or Other
Jurisdiction of
Incorporation or
Organization	  	I.R.S.
Employer
Identification
Number	 	
Church & Tower, Inc.	  	1623	  	Florida	  	 	65-0227979	  	
Direct Star TV, LLC	  	1623	  	North Carolina	  	 	54-2074685	  	
GlobeTec Construction, LLC	  	1623	  	Florida	  	 	20-0197046	  	
MasTec Brazil I, Inc.	  	1623	  	Florida	  	 	65-0890223	  	
MasTec Brazil II, Inc.	  	1623	  	Florida	  	 	65-0890224	  	
MasTec Contracting Company, Inc.	  	1623	  	Nevada	  	 	04-3736337	  	
MasTec Latin America, Inc.	  	1623	  	Delaware	  	 	65-0726671	  	
MasTec North America, Inc.	  	1623	  	Florida	  	 	65-0829357	  	
MasTec Wireless Services, LLC (f/k/a MasTec North America AC, LLC)	  	1623	  	Florida	  	 	14-1943970	  	
MasTec Property Holdings, LLC	  	1623	  	Nevada	  	 	26-4027848	  	
MasTec Residential Services, LLC	  	1623	  	Florida	  	 	27-0637848	  	
MasTec Services Company, Inc.	  	1623	  	Florida	  	 	65-0791004	  	
MasTec Spain, Inc.	  	1623	  	Florida	  	 	65-0890231	  	
MasTec Venezuela, Inc.	  	1623	  	Florida	  	 	65-0890232	  	
Nsoro MasTec, LLC	  	1623	  	Florida	  	 	26-3078035	  	
Nsoro MasTec International, Inc.	  	1623	  	Nevada	  	 	26-4097196	  	
Power Partners MasTec, LLC	  	1623	  	North Carolina	  	 	26-1623356	  	
Precision Acquisition, LLC	  	1623	  	Wisconsin	  	 	27-1186147	  	
Precision Pipeline LLC	  	1623	  	Wisconsin	  	 	20-0667117	  	
Precision Transport Company, LLC	  	1623	  	Wisconsin	  	 	20-3843698	  	
Pumpco, Inc.	  	1623	  	Texas	  	 	74-2196341	  	
Three Phase Line Construction, Inc.	  	1623	  	New Hampshire	  	 	02-0486688	  	
Three Phase Acquisition Corp.	  	1623	  	New Hampshire	  	 	26-1623833	  	
Wanzek Construction, Inc.	  	1623	  	North Dakota	  	 	45-0311915	  	
All subsidiary guarantors have the following principal executive office and telephone number: c/o 800 S. Douglas Road, 12th Floor, Coral Gables, Florida 33134. (305) 599-1800
The address, including zip code of the agent for service for each of the Co-Registrants is Alberto de Cardenas, Executive Vice President and General Counsel of MasTec, Inc., 800 S. Douglas Road, 12th Floor, Coral Gables, Florida 33134. The telephone number, including area code, of the agent for service for each of the Co-Registrants is (305) 599-1800.

Table of Contents
The information in this prospectus is not complete and may be changed. We may not sell these securities until the registration statement filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission is effective. This prospectus is not an offer to sell these securities and is not soliciting an offer to buy these securities in any state where the offer or sale is not permitted.
 
SUBJECT TO COMPLETION DATED NOVEMBER 24, 2010
Preliminary Prospectus

MasTec, Inc.
Offer to Exchange

New 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
and an Exchange Fee
For a Like Principal Amount of
4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014	 	New 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
and an Exchange Fee
For a Like Principal Amount of
4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014	
MasTec, Inc. is offering to exchange (i) up to $115,000,000 aggregate principal amount of 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the New 4.00% Notes, for a like principal amount of its outstanding 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the Original 4.00% Notes, plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.00% Notes validly tendered and accepted in the exchange offer and (ii) up to $100,000,000 aggregate principal amount of 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the New 4.25% Notes, for a like principal amount of its outstanding 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the Original 4.25% Notes, plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.25% Notes validly tendered and accepted in the exchange offer. The Original 4.00% Notes and the Original 4.25% Notes are collectively referred to as the Original Notes, and the New 4.00% Notes and the New 4.25% Notes are collectively referred to as the New Notes.
General Differences Between the New Notes and the Original Notes
The terms of the New Notes are substantially identical to the terms of the Original Notes, except for the following modifications:
Optional Physical, Cash or Combination Settlement. Upon conversion of the New Notes, we will pay or deliver, as the case may be, cash, shares of our common stock or a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, at our election, as described in this prospectus.
Conditional Conversion Features. The Original Notes are convertible at any time on or prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the business day immediately preceding the maturity date; however, on or prior to March 15, 2014, in the case of the New 4.00% Notes, and September 15, 2014, in the case of the New 4.25% Notes, the New Notes may be converted only upon the satisfaction of certain specified conditions. See “Description of the New 4.00% Notes—Conversion Rights” and “Description of the New 4.25% Notes—Conversion Rights.”
However, on or after March 15, 2014, in the case of the New 4.00% Notes, and September 15, 2014, in the case of the New 4.25% Notes, until the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the applicable maturity date, holders may convert their New Notes in integral multiples of $1,000 principal amount at any time, regardless of the conditions described in “Description of the New 4.00% Notes—Conversion Rights” and “Description of the New 4.25% Notes—Conversion Rights.”
Registration. The New Notes will be registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, which we refer to as the Securities Act, whereas the Original 4.25% Notes were not so registered; and therefore certain related provisions will not apply to the New 4.25% Notes.
Terms of the Exchange Offer
 
 	•	 	All Original Notes that are validly tendered and not validly withdrawn prior to the expiration of the exchange offer will be exchanged for New Notes.	
 
 	•	 	You may withdraw tendered Original Notes at any time prior to the expiration of the tender offer.	
 
 	•	 	We will not receive any proceeds from the exchange offer.	
 
 	•	 	The expiration date for the exchange offer is 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on December 22, 2010, unless extended by us in our sole discretion, in which case the term “expiration date” shall mean the latest date and time to which the exchange offer is extended.	
Conditions of the Exchange Offer
Minimum Tender Condition. The exchange offer for our Original 4.00% Notes is conditioned on a minimum aggregate principal amount of $86,250,000 of such notes being validly tendered and accepted in the exchange offer. The exchange offer for our Original 4.25% Notes is conditioned on a minimum aggregate principal amount of $75,000,000 of such notes being validly tendered and accepted in the exchange offer. However, meeting or exceeding the minimum tender condition for our Original 4.00% Notes is not a condition to the exchange offer for our Original 4.25% Notes, nor is meeting or exceeding the minimum tender condition for our Original 4.25% Notes a condition to the exchange offer for our Original 4.00% Notes.
Other Conditions. As explained more fully in the prospectus, the exchange offer is additionally subject to customary conditions.
Subject to applicable securities laws, we reserve the right to waive any and all conditions to the offer (other than the condition that the registration statement be declared effective), to extend or terminate the offer or otherwise to amend the offer in any respect.
See “Risk Factors” beginning on page 11 for a discussion of matters that should be considered in connection with the exchange offer.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if this prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

Barclays Capital                                     Morgan Stanley
Co-Dealer Managers

The date of this prospectus is             , 2010

Table of Contents
TABLE OF CONTENTS

 	  	Page	 	
About This Prospectus	  	 	i	  	
Information Incorporated By Reference	  	 	i	  	
Where You Can Find More Information	  	 	ii	  	
Forward-Looking Statements	  	 	ii	  	
Summary	  	 	1	  	
Risk Factors	  	 	11	  	
Selected Financial Data	  	 	21	  	
Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges	  	 	22	  	
Use Of Proceeds	  	 	22	  	
Capitalization	  	 	22	  	
Common Stock Price Range and Dividends	  	 	24	  	
Exchange Offer	  	 	25	  	
Description of the New 4.00% Notes	  	 	32	  	
Description of the New 4.25% Notes	  	 	54	  	
Description of Common Stock	  	 	76	  	
Certain U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations	  	 	79	  	
Interests of Directors and Officers	  	 	87	  	
Legal Matters	  	 	87	  	
Experts	  	 	87	  	
ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS
You should rely only on the information contained in this prospectus and in any other written communication authorized by us. We have not authorized, and we have not authorized the Dealer Managers to authorize, anyone to provide you with different information, whether orally or in writing. If anyone provide you with different or inconsistent information, you should not rely on it. The information that appears in this prospectus and which is incorporated by reference in this prospectus may only be accurate as of the date of this prospectus or the date of the document in which incorporated information appears. Our business, financial condition, results of operations and prospectus may have changed since the date of such information. We are not making an offer of these securities in any state or other jurisdiction where the offer is not permitted.
In this prospectus, the term “MasTec” refers to MasTec, Inc.; the term “Guarantors” refers to those subsidiaries of MasTec that guarantee the New Notes and the Original Notes; except as otherwise indicated, “we,” “us” and “our” refer to MasTec and its subsidiaries (including the Guarantors).
INFORMATION INCORPORATED BY REFERENCE
This prospectus incorporates important business and financial information about us that is not included in or delivered with this prospectus. This information is available to you without charge upon written or oral request to:
MasTec, Inc.
800 S. Douglas Road, 12th Floor
Coral Gables, Florida 33134
Attn: Alberto de Cardenas, Esq.
Executive Vice President & General Counsel
To obtain timely delivery of any of our filings, agreements or other documents before the expiration date, you must make your request to us no later than December 15, 2010. In the event that we extend the exchange offer, you must submit your request at least five business days before the expiration date of the exchange offer, as extended.
The Securities and Exchange Commission, or SEC, allows us to “incorporate by reference” some of the documents that we file with it into this prospectus. This means that we can disclose important business, financial and other information to you by referring you to those documents, and the information incorporated by reference is considered to be part of this prospectus. Later information that we file with the SEC will automatically update and supersede this information. The following documents are incorporated herein by reference:
 
 	•	 	Our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2009;	
 
i

Table of Contents
 
 	•	 	our Definitive Proxy Statement on Schedule 14A filed in connection with our 2010 Meeting of Shareholders;	
 
 	•	 	Our Quarterly Reports on Forms 10-Q for the quarters ended March 31, 2010, June 30, 2010 and September 30, 2010;	
 
 	•	 	Our Current Reports on Form 8-K and/or Form 8-K/A filed with the SEC on January 28, 2010, February 8, 2010, April 6, 2010, June 3, 2010, July 9, 2010, October 21, 2010 and November 17, 2010 (not including any information furnished under Item 2.02, 7.01 or 9.01 of any such Form 8-K or Form 8-K/A);	
 
 	•	 	Exhibit 99.2 to our Current Report on Form 8-K filed with the SEC on November 4, 2009; and	
 
 	•	 	the description of our common stock contained in Form 8-A filed with the SEC on February 10, 1997 (File No. 001-08106) and any amendments to such Registration Statement filed subsequently thereto, including all amendments or reports filed for the purpose of updating such description.	
In addition, all documents subsequently filed by us pursuant to Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, which we refer to as the Exchange Act, (not including any information furnished under Item 2.02, 7.01 or 9.01 of Form 8-K and any other information that is identified as “furnished” rather than filed, which information is not incorporated by reference herein) prior to the termination of the offering (including any such document filed by us after the filing and prior to the effectiveness of this registration statement) will be deemed to be incorporated herein by reference and to be a part of this registration statement from the date of filing of such documents. Any statement contained in a document incorporated herein by reference will be deemed to be modified or superseded for purposes of this registration statement to the extent that a statement contained herein, or in a subsequently filed document incorporated herein by reference, modifies or supersedes the statement. Any statement modified or superseded will not be deemed, except as modified or superseded, to constitute a part of this registration statement.
WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION
We file annual, quarterly and special reports, proxy statements and other information with the SEC. This prospectus is part of a registration statement that we filed with the SEC, and it does not contain all the information contained in the registration statement and the exhibits to the registration statement. For further information with respect to us, we refer you to the registration statement and to the exhibits to the registration statement. You may read and copy the reports, statements and other information that we file with the SEC at the SEC’s Public Reference Room at 100 F Street, N.E., in Washington, D.C. 20549. Please call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further information on the operation of the Public Reference Room. Additionally, the SEC maintains an Internet site that contains reports, proxy and information statements and other information regarding issuers that file electronically with the SEC at http://www.sec.gov.
In addition, our SEC filings and other information about our company are available on our internet website: www.mastec.com. Please note that our internet address is included in this prospectus as an inactive textual reference and the information included on our website is not incorporated by reference into this prospectus and should not be considered part of this prospectus or the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part.
FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS
This prospectus and the information incorporated by reference herein contain forward-looking statements based on our current expectations, assumptions, and estimates about us and our industry. These forward-looking statements involve risks and uncertainties. Words such as “believe,” “anticipate,” “estimate,” “expect,” “intend,” “plan,” “will,” “may,” “attempt” and other similar expressions identify forward-looking statements. In addition, any statements that refer to expectations, projections or other characterizations of future events or circumstances are forward-looking statements. All statements other than statements of historical facts, including, among others, statements regarding our future financial position, business strategy, projected levels of growth, projected costs and projected financing needs, are forward-looking statements. These forward-looking statements are based on our current expectations, are not guarantees of future performance and are subject to a number of risks, uncertainties, assumptions and other factors, some of which are beyond our control, are difficult to predict and could cause actual results to differ materially from those anticipated in such forward-looking statements. Important factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from those in forward-looking statements include, but are not limited to:
 
 	•	 	further or continued economic downturns, reduced capital expenditures, reduced financing availability, customer consolidation and technological and regulatory changes in the industries we serve;	
 
ii

Table of Contents
 
 	•	 	market conditions, technical and regulatory changes that affect us or our customers’ industries;	
 
 	•	 	our ability to estimate the costs associated with our fixed price and other contracts and performance on such projects;	
 
 	•	 	our ability to replace non-recurring projects with new projects;	
 
 	•	 	our ability to retain qualified personnel and key management, including from acquired businesses, enforce any noncompetition agreements, integrate acquired businesses within expected timeframes and achieve the revenue, cost savings and earnings levels from such acquisitions at or above the levels projected;	
 
 	•	 	the impact of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 and any similar local or state regulations affecting renewable energy, electrical transmission, broadband and related projects and expenditures;	
 
 	•	 	the effect of state and federal regulatory initiatives, including costs of compliance with existing and future environmental requirements;	
 
 	•	 	our ability to attract and retain qualified managers and skilled employees;	
 
 	•	 	trends in oil and natural gas prices;	
 
 	•	 	increases in fuel, maintenance, materials, labor and other costs;	
 
 	•	 	the timing and extent of fluctuations in geographic, weather, equipment and operational factors affecting the industries in which we operate;	
 
 	•	 	any material changes in estimates for legal costs or case settlements or adverse determinations on any claim, lawsuit or proceeding;	
 
 	•	 	the highly competitive nature of our industry;	
 
 	•	 	our dependence on a limited number of customers;	
 
 	•	 	the ability of our customers, including our largest customers, to terminate or reduce the amount of work, or in some cases prices paid for services on short or no notice under our contracts;	
 
 	•	 	the impact of any unionized workforce on our operations, including labor availability and relations;	
 
 	•	 	liabilities associated with multiemployer union pension plans, including underfunding liabilities, for our operations that employ unionized workers;	
 
 	•	 	any liquidity issues related to our securities held for sale;	
 
 	•	 	the adequacy of our insurance, legal and other reserves and allowances for doubtful accounts;	
 
 	•	 	any exposure related to our divested state Department of Transportation projects and assets;	
 
 	•	 	restrictions imposed by our credit facility, senior notes, Original Notes and any future loans or securities;	
 
 	•	 	our ability to obtain performance and surety bonds;	
 
 	•	 	the outcome of our plans for future operations, growth and services, including business development efforts, backlog and acquisitions;	
 
 	•	 	any dilution or stock price volatility which shareholders may experience in connection with shares we may issue as consideration for earn-out obligations in connection with past or future acquisitions, or as a result of conversions of convertible notes or other stock issuances;	
 
 	•	 	our anticipated use of cash in connection with the settlement of our conversion obligations under the New Notes; and	
 
 	•	 	the other factors referenced in this prospectus under “Risk Factors” and other factors detailed from time to time in the reports and other filings we make with the SEC.	
We believe these forward-looking statements are reasonable; however, you should not place undue reliance on any forward-looking statements, which are based on current expectations. If any of the foregoing risks or uncertainties materialize, or if any of our underlying assumptions are incorrect, our actual results may differ
 
iii

Table of Contents
significantly from the results that we express in or in imply by any of our forward-looking statements. The forward-looking statements made in this prospectus relate only to events as of the date on which the statements are made. Because forward-looking statements are inherently subject to risks and uncertainties, some of which cannot be predicted or quantified, you should not rely upon forward-looking statements as predictions of future events. Except as required by applicable law, including the securities laws of the United States, and the rules and regulations of the SEC, we do not plan and assume no obligation to publicly update or revise any forward-looking statements contained herein after the date of this prospectus, whether as a result of any new information, future events or otherwise.
 
iv

Table of Contents
SUMMARY
This prospectus summary highlights information contained elsewhere in this prospectus and in the documents incorporated by reference in this prospectus. This summary is not complete and does not contain all of the information that you should consider before tendering your Original Notes for New Notes. Before making an investment decision, you should read this entire prospectus and the information incorporated by reference in this prospectus carefully, including our consolidated financial statements and related notes and risk factors included in our most recently filed Form 10-K and Forms 10-Q, in each case as updated or supplemented by subsequent reports that we file with the SEC.
Our Company
We are a leading national infrastructure construction company operating mainly throughout the United States across a range of industries. Our activities include, but are not limited to, the engineering, building, installation, maintenance and upgrade of energy, communication and utility infrastructure, including: electrical utility transmission and distribution, wind farms, solar farms, other renewable energy, natural gas and petroleum pipeline infrastructure, wireless, wireline, satellite communication, industrial infrastructure and water and sewer systems. Our customers are in the following industries, among others: utilities (including wind farms, solar farms and other renewable energy, natural gas gathering systems and pipeline infrastructure), communications (including wired and wireless telephony and satellite television) and government (including water, sewer and other utility and communications work on military bases).
We, or our predecessor companies, have been in business for over 80 years. We offer our services primarily under the MasTec service mark and operate through a network of over 260 locations and approximately 9,600 employees as of September 30, 2010. We have consistently ranked among the top specialty contractors by Engineering News-Record over the past five years.
We serve a diversified domestic customer base, and our top ten customers include some of the largest communications and utility companies in the United States, including DIRECTV ® , AT&T, Enbridge, Edison Mission Energy, Duke Energy, El Paso Corporation, Tenaska Energy, Talisman Energy, Great River Energy and NextEra Energy. We have longstanding relationships with many customers and often provide services under multi-year master service agreements and other service agreements. Because our business is concentrated among relatively few major customers, our business could be negatively impacted if the amount of business we obtain from these customers is reduced, or if we complete the required work on projects and cannot replace them with similar projects. Revenue concentration information, as a percent of total consolidated revenue, is as follows:

 	  	Three Months  Ended
September 30,	 	 	Nine Months  Ended
September 30,	 	
 	  	2010	 	 	2009	 	 	2010	 	 	2009	 	
Revenue from top ten customers	  	 	74	% 	 	 	75	% 	 	 	73	% 	 	 	72	% 	
Revenue from specific customers:	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
DIRECTV®	  	 	25	% 	 	 	31	% 	 	 	26	% 	 	 	32	% 	
AT&T	  	 	22	% 	 	 	19	% 	 	 	19	% 	 	 	15	% 	
Our relationship with DIRECTV® is based upon two agreements to provide installation and maintenance services for DIRECTV® and, in support of the installation business, to provide marketing and sales services on behalf of DIRECTV ® . Our relationship with AT&T is primarily based upon master service agreements, other service agreements and construction/installation contracts for both AT&T’s wireless and wireline infrastructure businesses.
In July 2010, we entered into a purchase option agreement with Red Ventures LLC, which we refer to as Red Ventures, and certain of Red Ventures’ affiliates, which grants Red Ventures a purchase option to acquire our wholly owned subsidiary, DirectStar TV LLC, which we refer to as DirectStar, and its subsidiaries. The purchase option is exercisable from January 1, 2011 through September 30, 2011. DirectStar, in support of the DIRECTV ®  installation business, provides marketing and sales services on behalf of DIRECTV ® . Should Red Ventures execute their purchase option agreement, our revenues from DIRECTV ®  would be reduced. Without DirectStar’s revenues from services provided to DIRECTV ® , our DIRECTV ®  revenues would have been 19% and 20% of total consolidated revenue for the three and nine months ended September 30, 2010, respectively.

1

Table of Contents
Recent Events
EC Source Investment
On November 16, 2010, we entered into a membership interest purchase agreement pursuant to which for $10 million we purchased a 33% interest in EC Source Services, LLC, a Nevada limited liability company that we refer to as EC Source, and acquired a two-year option, referred to as the Merger Option, that grants us the right, but not the obligation, to acquire EC Source via merger, referred to as the EC Source Acquisition, pursuant to the terms of an Agreement and Plan of Merger, referred to as the Merger Agreement, that was entered into on November 16, 2010 by and among us, EC Source, certain of our wholly-owned subsidiaries and the members of EC Source. Our $10 million investment will be utilized by EC Source to support working capital and make equipment purchases as necessary to meet demands of its existing and future projects.
Pursuant to the Merger Option and Merger Agreement, if we, in our sole discretion, exercise our option to close the EC Source Acquisition we will be required to deliver to the other EC Source equity holders 5,153,846 shares of our common stock, referred to as the MasTec Shares, subject to certain purchase price adjustments, and a five-year earn-out, payable in either MasTec Shares or cash at our election, based on EC Source’s EBITDA generally equal to 20% of the excess, if any, of EC Source’s annual EBITDA in excess of $15 million. The Merger Agreement provides that the MasTec Shares shall be subject to transfer restrictions which shall lapse 25% on the first anniversary of the closing of the EC Source Acquisition, an additional 25% on the second anniversary of the closing of the EC Source Acquisition and the remaining 50% on the third anniversary of the closing of the EC Source Acquisition.
Should we exercise the Merger Option, the consummation of the EC Source Acquisition will be subject to certain conditions, including, among others, the termination or expiration of the applicable waiting period under the Hart-Scott-Rodino Antitrust Improvements Act of 1976, as amended, and other customary closing conditions. We anticipate making our antitrust filings in the near future. Either we or the EC Source members may terminate the Merger Agreement if we have exercised the Merger Option but the closing of the EC Source Acquisition has not occurred within six months following that exercise or if we have not exercised the Merger Option within two years of entry into the Merger Agreement.
Amendment to Credit Facility
On November 24, 2010, we entered into an amendment to our Senior Secured Credit Facility, expiring May 10, 2013, which we refer to as our Credit Facility, pursuant to which the lenders thereunder consented to the Exchange Offer and our issuance of the New Notes, subject to, among other things, the condition that the amount of cash we pay, prior to the expiration of the Credit Facility in May 2013, to defease, redeem, or settle conversions of the New Notes not exceed $10.0 million in aggregate from cash on hand without the prior consent of the lenders under the Credit Facility.
Certain Information About Us in This Prospectus
Our principal executive offices are located at 800 S. Douglas Road, 12th Floor, Coral Gables, Florida 33134, and our telephone number is (305) 599-1800. We maintain a website at http://www.mastec.com. Information contained or linked on our website is not a part of this prospectus.

2

Table of Contents
Summary Terms of the Exchange Offer
The following is a summary of the terms of the exchange offer. For a more complete description of the exchange offer, see “Exchange Offer.”

The Exchange Offer	  	Upon the terms and subject to the conditions of the exchange offer, we are offering to exchange:
 
(i)     $1,000 principal amount of New 4.00% Notes for each $1,000 principal amount of Original 4.00% Notes validly tendered and accepted for exchange plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.00% Notes validly tendered and accepted for exchange; and
 
(ii)    $1,000 principal amount of New 4.25% Notes for each $1,000 principal amount of Original 4.25% Notes validly tendered and accepted for exchange plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.25% Notes validly tendered and accepted for exchange.
 
You may tender none, some or all of your Original Notes, but only in integral multiples of $1,000 principal amount. See “Exchange Offer — Terms of the Exchange Offer.”	
 	 	
Purpose of the Exchange Offer	  	We are offering to exchange the Original Notes for the New Notes in an attempt to minimize the potential dilution associated with conversions of the notes. The New Notes will provide us with an option to settle conversions in part, or in whole, in cash. We currently intend to satisfy our conversion obligation by delivering a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, using $1,000 as the cash amount in the settlement calculation set forth under “Description of the New 4.00% Notes—Settlement Upon Conversion” and “Description of the New 4.25% Notes—Settlement Upon Conversion.” However, prior to the expiration of our Credit Facility in May 2013, without the consent of the lenders thereunder, we may not borrow under the Credit Facility to settle conversions of the New Notes, nor may we pay more than $10.0 million in the aggregate from cash on hand to settle conversions of the New Notes, and we therefore cannot assure you that we will have the cash available, or be allowed pursuant to the terms of our Credit Facility, to settle any such conversions in part, or in whole, in cash. See “Risk Factors—Risks Related to the Exchange Offer and New Notes—We may be unable to repurchase the New Notes for cash when required by the holders, including following a fundamental change or upon conversion of the New Notes.”	
 	 	
Deciding whether to participate in the exchange offer	  	Neither we nor our officers or directors make any recommendation as to whether you should tender or refrain from tendering all or any portion of your Original Notes in the exchange offer. Further, we have not authorized anyone to make any such recommendation. You must make your own decision whether to tender your Original Notes in the exchange offer and, if so, the aggregate amount of Original Notes to tender. You should read this prospectus and the letter of transmittal and consult with your advisers, if any, to make that decision based on your own financial position and requirements.	
 	 	
Expiration Date; Extension; Amendments	  	The expiration date for the exchange offer is 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on December 22, 2010 unless extended by us in our sole discretion, in which case the term “expiration date” shall mean the latest date and time to which the exchange offer is extended. We may extend the expiration date or amend any of the terms or conditions of the exchange offer for any reason. In the case of an extension, we will issue a press release or other public announcement through an appropriate news agency. If we extend the expiration date, you must tender your Original Notes prior to the date identified in the press release or public announcement if you wish to participate in the exchange offer. In the case of an amendment, we will issue a press release or other public announcement.	

3

Table of Contents

 	  	We have the right to:
 
•         extend the expiration date of the exchange offer and retain all tendered Original Notes, subject to your right to withdraw your tendered Original Notes; and
 
•         waive any condition or otherwise amend any of the terms or conditions of the exchange offer in any respect, other than the condition that the registration statement be declared effective.
 
See “Exchange Offer—Expiration Date; Extension; Amendments.”	
 	 	
Withdrawal of Tender	  	You may withdraw your tender of Original Notes in the exchange offer at any time before the expiration of the exchange offer. Any Original Notes not accepted for exchange for any reason will be returned to you at no charge promptly after the expiration or termination of the exchange offer, and no exchange fee will be paid. See “Exchange Offer—Withdrawal of Tenders.”	
 	 	
Exchange Date	  	The date of acceptance for exchange of the Original Notes is the exchange date, which will be as soon as practicable following the expiration date of the exchange offer. See “Exchange Offer—Terms of the Exchange Offer.”	
 	 	
Issuance of New Notes	  	We will issue New Notes and the exchange fee in exchange for those Original Notes tendered and accepted in the exchange offer promptly following the exchange date. See “Exchange Offer—Terms of the Exchange Offer.”	
 	 	
Minimum Tender Conditions to the Exchange Offer	  	 
The exchange offer for our Original 4.00% Notes is conditioned on a minimum aggregate principal amount of $86,250,000 of such notes being validly tendered and accepted in the exchange offer.
 
The exchange offer for our Original 4.25% Notes is conditioned on a minimum aggregate principal amount of $75,000,000 of such notes being validly tendered and accepted in the exchange offer.
 
However, meeting or exceeding the minimum tender condition for our Original 4.00% Notes is not a condition to the exchange offer for our Original 4.25% Notes, nor is meeting or exceeding the minimum tender condition for our Original 4.25% Notes a condition to the exchange offer for our Original 4.00% Notes. See “Exchange Offer—Conditions to the Exchange Offer—Minimum Tender Condition.”	
 	 	
Other Conditions to the Exchange Offer	  	The exchange offer is subject to certain customary conditions, including that the registration statement and any post-effective amendment to the registration statement covering the New Notes be effective under the Securities Act. See “Exchange Offer—Conditions to the Exchange Offer—General Conditions.”	
 	 	
Procedures for Tendering Outstanding Original Notes	  	 
If you wish to participate in the exchange offer, you must complete, sign and date the appropriate accompanying letter of transmittal, or a facsimile of such letter of transmittal, according to the instructions contained in this prospectus and such letter of transmittal. You must then mail or otherwise deliver the letter of transmittal, or a facsimile of the letter of transmittal	

4

Table of Contents
 	 	 	
 	  	(or agent’s message from DTC in the case of a tender of Original Notes made in book-entry form), together with the outstanding Original Notes (unless the tender of Original Notes is made in book-entry form) and any other required documents, to the exchange agent at the address set forth on the cover page of the letter of transmittal prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City Time, on the expiration date. See “Exchange Offer—Procedures for Tendering.”	
 	 	
Special Procedures for Beneficial Owners	  	If you are a beneficial owner whose Original Notes are registered in the name of a broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee, and you want to tender Original Notes in the exchange offer, then you should contact the registered owner promptly, and instruct the registered holder to tender the Original Notes on your behalf. If you wish to tender your Original Notes in the exchange offer on your own behalf, then you must, before completing and executing the letter of transmittal and delivering your Original Notes, either make appropriate arrangements to register ownership of the Original Notes in your name, or obtain a properly completed bond power from the registered holder. The transfer of registered ownership may take considerable time. See “Exchange Offer—Procedures for Tendering.”	
 	 	
Guaranteed Delivery Procedures	  	If you wish to tender your Original Notes, and time will not permit your required documents to reach the exchange agent by the expiration date, or the procedure for book-entry transfer cannot be completed prior to the expiration date, then you may tender your Original Notes under the procedures described under “Exchange Offer—Guaranteed Delivery Procedures.”	
 	 	
Consequences if You Do Not Exchange Original Notes	  	 
If you do not exchange your Original Notes for New Notes, then you will continue to hold your Original Notes and will be entitled to all of the rights and subject to the limitations applicable to the Original Notes. If you do not exchange your Original Notes in the exchange offer, the liquidity of any trading market for Original Notes not tendered for exchange, or tendered for exchange but not accepted, could be reduced to the extent that Original Notes are tendered and accepted for exchange in the exchange offer. See “Risk Factors—Risks Related to the Exchange Offer and New Notes—A market in the Original Notes may not exist following the exchange offer, and, if you do not participate in the exchange offer, any Original Notes that you retain may become less liquid as a result of the exchange offer.”	
 	 	
Accrued Interest on the Original Notes	  	Interest on the New Notes will accrue from the last interest payment date on which interest was paid on the Original Notes. Holders whose Original Notes are accepted for exchange will be deemed to have waived the right to receive any interest accrued on the Original Notes. See “Exchange Offer—Interest.”	
 	 	
Use of Proceeds	  	We will not receive any proceeds from the issuance of the New Notes in the exchange offer. See “Use of Proceeds.”	
 	 	
Accounting Treatment	  	We will not recognize any gain or loss for accounting purposes upon the completion of the exchange offer. See “Exchange Offer—Accounting Treatment.”	
 	 	
Certain Tax Considerations	  	The U.S. Federal income tax treatment of an exchange of a New Note for an Original Note pursuant to the exchange offer is unclear. We intend to take the position that such an exchange will not be a taxable event for U.S.	

5

Table of Contents
 	 	 	
 	  	Federal income tax purposes. The exchange fee will be treated as ordinary income. See “Certain U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations.”	
 	 	
Trading	  	Our common stock is traded on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol “MTZ.”	
 	 	
Exchange Agent	  	U.S. Bank National Association is serving as exchange agent in connection with the exchange offer. The address and telephone number of the exchange agent are set forth in the section entitled “Exchange Offer—Exchange Agent.”	
 	 	
Co-Dealer Managers	  	Barclays Capital, Inc. and Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated.	
 	 	
Risk Factors	  	See “Risk Factors” beginning on page 11 for a discussion of factors you should carefully consider before deciding to exchange your Original Notes for New Notes.	

6

Table of Contents
Summary of Differences between the Original Notes and the New Notes
The summaries below describe the principal differences between the Original Notes and the New Notes. Please carefully read the “Description of the New 4.00% Notes” and “Description of the New 4.25% Notes” sections of this prospectus, which contain a more detailed description of the terms and conditions of the New Notes.

Summary of Differences between the Original 4.00% Notes and the New 4.00% Notes	
 	 	 	
  	  	Original 4.00% Notes	  	New 4.00% Notes	
Securities	  	$115.0 million aggregate principal amount of 4.00% Senior Notes due 2014, of which $100.0 million aggregate principal amount were issued on June 5, 2009 and $15.0 million aggregate principal amount were issued on June 22, 2009.	  	Up to $115.0 million aggregate principal amount of 4.00% Senior Notes due 2014 to be issued pursuant to the exchange offer. There will be no change to the conversion rate.	
 	 	 	
Conversion Rights; Settlement Upon Conversion	  	 
The Original 4.00% Notes are convertible into shares of our common stock at any time on or prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the business day immediately preceding the maturity date.	  	 
The New 4.00% Notes are convertible before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding March 15, 2014 only under the following circumstances:
 
•        during any calendar quarter commencing after March 31, 2011 (and only during such calendar quarter), if the last reported sale price of our common stock for each of at least 20 trading days (whether or not consecutive) during the 30 consecutive trading days ending on, and including, the last trading day of the immediately preceding calendar quarter is greater than or equal to 130% of the applicable conversion price on each applicable trading day;
 
•        during the five business day period after any five consecutive trading day period (we refer to this five trading day period as the measurement period) in which the trading price (as defined under “Description of the New 4.00% Notes—Conversion Rights—Conversion Upon Satisfaction of Trading Price Condition”) per $1,000 principal amount of New 4.00% Notes, as determined following a request by a holder of New 4.00% Notes in accordance with the indenture, for each trading day during that measurement period was less than 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the applicable conversion rate on such trading day; or
 
•        upon the occurrence of specified corporate events described under “Description of the New 4.00% Notes—Conversion Rights—Conversion Upon Specified Corporate Events.”	

7

Table of Contents
 	 	 	 	 	
 	  	 	  	On or after March 15, 2014, until the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the maturity date, holders may convert their New 4.00% Notes in integral multiples of $1,000 principal amount at any time, regardless of the conditions specified above.
 
Upon conversion, we will pay or deliver, as the case may be, cash, shares of our common stock or a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, at our election as described in this prospectus. If we satisfy our conversion obligation solely with cash or through payment and delivery, as the case may be, of a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, the amount of cash and shares of common stock, if any, due upon conversion will be based on a daily conversion value (as described in this prospectus) calculated on a proportionate basis for each trading day in a 40 trading day observation period (as described in this prospectus). See “Description of the New 4.00% Notes —Conversion Rights—Settlement Upon Conversion.”
 
In no event will the maximum number of shares issuable pursuant to conversion of the New 4.00% Notes exceed the maximum number of shares that would have been issuable upon conversion of the Original 4.00% Notes for which they are exchanged.	
 	
Summary of Differences between the Original 4.25% Notes and the New 4.25% Notes	
 	 	 	
  	  	Original 4.25% Notes	  	New 4.25% Notes	
Securities	  	$100.0 million aggregate principal amount of 4.25% Senior Notes due 2014, which were issued on November 10, 2009.	  	Up to $100.0 million aggregate principal amount of 4.25% Senior Notes due 2014 to be issued pursuant to the exchange offer. There will be no change to the conversion rate.	
Conversion Rights; Settlement
Upon Conversion	  	 
The Original 4.25% Notes are convertible into shares of our common stock at any time on or prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the business day immediately preceding the maturity date.	  	 
The New 4.25% Notes are convertible before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding September 15, 2014 only under the following circumstances:
 
•        during any calendar quarter commencing after March 31, 2011 (and only during such calendar quarter), if the last reported sale price of our common stock for each of at least 20 trading days (whether or not consecutive) during the 30 consecutive trading days ending on, and including, the last trading day of the immediately preceding calendar quarter is greater than or equal to 130% of the applicable conversion price on each applicable trading day;	

8

Table of Contents

 	  	 	  	•        during the five business day period after any five consecutive trading day period (we refer to this five trading day period as the measurement period) in which the trading price (as defined under “Description of the New 4.25% Notes—Conversion Rights—Conversion Upon Satisfaction of Trading Price Condition”) per $1,000 principal amount of New 4.25% Notes, as determined following a request by a holder of New 4.25% Notes in accordance with the indenture, for each trading day during that measurement period was less than 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the applicable conversion rate on such trading day; or
 
•        upon the occurrence of specified corporate events described under “Description of the New 4.25% Notes—Conversion Rights—Conversion Upon Specified Corporate Events.”
 
On or after September 15, 2014, until the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the maturity date, holders may convert their New 4.25% Notes in integral multiples of $1,000 principal amount at any time, regardless of the conditions specified above.
 
Upon conversion, we will pay or deliver, as the case may be, cash, shares of our common stock or a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, at our election as described in this prospectus. If we satisfy our conversion obligation solely with cash or through payment and delivery, as the case may be, of a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, the amount of cash and shares of common stock, if any, due upon conversion will be based on a daily conversion value (as described in this prospectus) calculated on a proportionate basis for each trading day in a 40 trading day observation period (as described in this prospectus). See “Description of the New 4.25% Notes —Conversion Rights—Settlement Upon Conversion.”
 
In no event will the maximum number of shares issuable pursuant to conversion of the New 4.25% Notes exceed the maximum number of shares that would have been issuable upon conversion of the Original 4.25% Notes for which they are exchanged.	

9

Table of Contents

Registration	  	The Original 4.25% Notes were not registered under the Securities Act.	  	The New 4.25% Notes and the shares of our common stock issuable upon conversion of the New 4.25% Notes, if any, will be registered under the Securities Act.	

10

Table of Contents
RISK FACTORS
Before you participate in the exchange offer, you should know that making an investment in the New Notes, the Original Notes or the shares of our common stock, if any, issuable upon conversion thereof involves risks, including the risks described below. Before deciding to exchange Original Notes for New Notes, you should carefully consider the risk factors described below, together with the other information contained in this prospectus and the risk factors contained in our most recent annual report on Form 10-K, as updated or supplemented by subsequent quarterly reports on Form 10-Q and current reports on Form 8-K to the extent filed, each of which is incorporated herein by reference and all other information incorporated by reference in this prospectus. The risk factors set forth below, other than those set forth under the caption “Risks Related to the Exchange Offer and New Notes” unless otherwise noted, are applicable to both the Original Notes and the New Notes issued in the exchange offer. The risks described below are not the only risks facing us. Any of the following risks could materially adversely affect our business, financial condition or results of operations. In such case, you may lose all or part of your original investment.
Risks Related to the Exchange Offer and New Notes
The U.S. Federal income tax consequences of the exchange offer are unclear. If the IRS disagrees with the position we are taking, you could be subject to additional tax liabilities as a result of exchanging an Original note for a New Note pursuant to the exchange offer.
The U.S. Federal income tax consequences of an exchange of an Original Note for a New Note pursuant to the exchange offer are unclear. We intend to take the position that the modifications to the terms of an Original Note resulting from the exchange of an Original Note for a New Note and payment of the exchange fee will not constitute a significant modification of the Original Notes for tax purposes. That position is subject to uncertainty, however, and could be challenged by the IRS. Consistent with our position, a New Note will be treated as a continuation of the Original Note, and, apart from the receipt of the exchange fee, there will be no U.S. Federal income tax consequences to a holder who exchanges an Original Note for a New Note pursuant to the exchange offer. If, contrary to our position, the exchange constitutes a significant modification of an Original Note, the tax consequences to you could differ materially. For example, under one possible alternative characterization, a holder could be required to recognize gain (or loss) in an amount equal to the difference between the fair market value of a New Note received in the exchange and the holder’s adjusted tax basis in the Original Note surrendered therefor. See “Certain U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations—Consequences of the Exchange Offer” for more information.
We intend to treat payment of the exchange fee as ordinary income to holders participating in the exchange offer and to report those payments to holders and the IRS for information purposes in accordance with that treatment. Therefore, the receipt of the exchange fee by a Non-U.S. Holder (as defined in “Certain U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations—Non-U.S. Holders”) participating in the exchange offer may be subject to U.S. federal withholding tax. See “Certain U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations” for more information.
An active trading market for the New Notes may not develop, which means that you may not be able to sell your New Notes easily. The New 4.00% Notes and the New 4.25% Notes each comprise a new issue of securities for which there is currently no public market, and we cannot assure you that a significant amount of either New 4.00% Notes or New 4.25% Notes will be issued upon consummation of the exchange offer.
Each of the New 4.00% Notes and the New 4.25% Notes comprise a new issue of securities for which there is no public market. We do not plan to list the New Notes on any securities exchange or to include them in any automated quotation system. We cannot assure holders that an active trading market for the New Notes will develop or as to the liquidity or sustainability of any such market, the ability to sell the New Notes or the price at which New Notes may be sold. To the extent that an active trading market does not develop, the liquidity and trading prices for the New Notes will be harmed. The liquidity and future trading prices of the New Notes will depend on many factors, including, among other things, prevailing interest rates, our results of operations and financial condition, the price of our common stock and the market for similar securities. An active or liquid trading market for the New Notes may not develop or be sustained.
Although the closing of the exchange offer is conditioned upon a minimum aggregate principal amount of Original Notes being tendered and accepted in the exchange offer, we may waive that condition in our sole discretion. To the extent that less than all of the Original 4.00% Notes or all of the Original 4.25% Notes are exchanged for New 4.00% Notes or New 4.25% Notes, respectively, the trading market for the New 4.00% Notes or New 4.25% Notes, as applicable, will be more limited than the trading market for the Original Notes. A debt security with a smaller outstanding principal amount available for trading (a smaller “float”) may command a lower price than would a comparable debt security with a larger float. Therefore, the market price for the New Notes may be affected adversely. A limited float could also make the trading price of New Notes more volatile.
 
11

Table of Contents
A market in the Original Notes may not exist following the exchange offer, and, if you do not participate in the exchange offer, any Original Notes that you retain may become less liquid as a result of the exchange offer.
To the extent that Original Notes are exchanged in the exchange offer, the liquidity of the trading market for the Original Notes, if any, after the completion of the exchange offer may be substantially reduced. Any Original Notes exchanged will reduce the aggregate number of Original Notes outstanding. As a result, the Original Notes may trade at a discount to the price at which they would trade if the exchange offer were not consummated, subject to prevailing interest rates, the market for similar securities and other factors. We cannot assure you that an active market in the Original Notes will exist or be maintained following the exchange offer, and we cannot assure you as to the prices at which the Original Notes may be traded, if at all.
The New Notes contain significant conditions to your ability to convert the New Notes that do not apply to the Original Notes, and you may be precluded from converting the New Notes at a time when you otherwise would have been allowed to convert the Original Notes had you not exchanged them for New Notes in the exchange offer.
Before March 15, 2014, in the case of the New 4.00% Notes, and September 15, 2014, in the case of the New 4.25% Notes, the New Notes will be convertible by you only if specified conditions are met, which we refer to as the conditional conversion features of the New Notes. See “Description of the New 4.00% Notes—Conversion Rights” and “Description of the New 4.25% Notes—Conversion Rights.” Your ability to convert the Original Notes is not limited by these conditions, and it is possible that you would be able to convert the Original Notes, if you do not tender them in the exchange offer, before you would be able to convert the New Notes, if you do exchange your Original Notes for New Notes. If the conditional conversion features of the New Notes are not met, you will not be able to convert your New 4.00% Notes prior to March 15, 2014 or your New 4.25% Notes prior to September 15, 2014, and you may not be able to receive the value of the cash, common stock or a combination of cash and common stock, as applicable, into which the New Notes would otherwise be convertible, even though our common stock may be trading at a price above the applicable conversion price of the New Notes.
We may be unable to repurchase the New Notes for cash when required by the holders, including following a fundamental change or upon conversion of the New Notes.
Holders of the New Notes (and the Original Notes) have the right to require us to repurchase the New Notes upon the occurrence of certain types of fundamental changes prior to maturity as described under “Description of the New 4.00% Notes—Fundamental Change Put” and “Description of the New 4.25% Notes—Fundamental Change Put.” Any of our future debt agreements may contain a similar provision. Additionally, upon conversion of the New Notes, unless we timely elect to deliver solely shares of our common stock to settle such conversion (other than cash in lieu of fractional shares), we will be required to make cash payments in respect of the New Notes being converted as described under “Description of the New 4.00% Notes—Settlement Upon Conversion” and Description of the New 4.25% Notes—Settlement Upon Conversion.” We may not have sufficient funds to make such payments at the required time or the ability to arrange necessary financing on acceptable terms. In addition, our ability to repurchase the New Notes in cash or satisfy any cash conversion obligations may be limited by law or the terms of other agreements relating to our debt outstanding at the time, including our Credit Facility, which will provide that we may not borrow under the Credit Facility or pay more than $10.0 million in aggregate from cash on hand to defease, redeem or settle conversions of the New Notes prior to the maturity date of the Credit Facility on May 10, 2013. If we fail to timely elect to deliver solely shares of our common stock to settle conversions of New Notes, then we will be required to pay cash to settle a portion, or all, of such conversions. Without the consent of the lenders thereunder, our Credit Facility prohibits us from paying cash from cash on hand to satisfy conversion obligations or to repurchase Original Notes or New Notes in the event of a fundamental change to the extent such obligations, in aggregate, have caused or would cause us to pay more than $10.0 million in aggregate in respect of such obligations prior to the expiration of the Credit Facility in May 2013. Our failure to settle such cash conversion or repurchase obligations in accordance with the terms of the indentures that govern the Original Notes or those that will govern the New Notes would constitute an event of default under such indentures, as applicable, which, in turn, would constitute an event of default under our Credit Facility and our 7.625% notes due 2017.
The conditional conversion feature of the New Notes, if triggered, may adversely affect our financial condition, results of operations and our ability to meet our payment obligations under the New Notes, any Original Notes that remain outstanding following the exchange offer and our other debt.
In the event that any conditional conversion feature of the New Notes is triggered, holders of the New Notes will be entitled to convert the New Notes at their option as described under “Description of the New 4.00% Notes—Conversion Rights” and “Description of the New 4.25% Notes—Conversion Rights.” If one or more holders elect to convert their New Notes, unless we elect to satisfy our conversion obligation by delivering solely shares of our common stock (other than cash in lieu of fractional shares), we
 
12

Table of Contents
would be required to settle a portion or all of our conversion obligation through the payment of cash, which would adversely affect our liquidity and may affect our ability to meet our payment obligations under the New Notes, any Original Notes that remain outstanding following the exchange offer and our other debt. In addition, even if holders do not elect to convert their New Notes, applicable accounting rules could require us to reclassify all or a portion of the outstanding principal amount of the New Notes as a current liability rather than as a long-term liability if the conditional conversion feature is triggered, which would result in a material reduction of our net working capital.
Upon conversion of the New Notes, you may receive less valuable consideration than expected because the value of our common stock may decline after you exercise your conversion right but before we settle our conversion obligation.
Upon a holder’s election to convert the New Notes, such holder will be exposed to fluctuations in the value of our common stock during the period from the date such holder surrenders New Notes for conversion until the date we settle our conversion obligation.
Under the New Notes, if we elect to satisfy our conversion obligation in cash or a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, the amount of consideration that you will receive upon conversion of your notes will be determined by reference to the volume weighted average prices of our common stock for each trading day in a 40 trading day observation period, and such consideration will be delivered on the third business day following the final trading day of the relevant observation period. As described under “Description of the New 4.00% Notes—Conversion Rights—Settlement Upon Conversion” and “Description of the New 4.25% Notes—Conversion Rights—Settlement Upon Conversion,” this period would be (i) if the relevant conversion date occurs prior to the 45 th  scheduled trading day immediately preceding the maturity date, the 40 consecutive trading day period beginning on, and including, the second trading day after such conversion date; and (ii) if the relevant conversion date occurs on or after the 45 th  scheduled trading day immediately preceding the maturity date, the 40 consecutive trading days beginning on, and including, the 42 nd  scheduled trading day immediately preceding the maturity date. Accordingly, if the price of our common stock decreases during this period, the amount and/or value of consideration you receive will be adversely affected. In addition, if the market price of our common stock at the end of such period is below the average of the volume weighted average price of our common stock during such period, the value of any shares of our common stock that you will receive in satisfaction of our conversion obligation will generally be less than the value used to determine the number of shares that you will receive.
If we elect to satisfy our conversion obligation in solely shares of our common stock, we will be required to deliver the shares of our common stock, together with cash for any fractional share, on the third business day following the relevant conversion date. Accordingly, if the price of our common stock decreases during this period, the value of the shares that you receive would be adversely affected and would be less than the conversion value of the New Notes being converted on the conversion date.
An adverse rating of the New Notes may cause the trading price of the notes to fall.
We do not expect to seek a rating on the New Notes; however, if a rating agency rates the notes, it may assign a rating that is lower than investors’ expectations. Ratings agencies also may lower ratings on the notes in the future. If rating agencies assign a lower-than-expected rating or reduce, or indicate that they may reduce, their ratings in the future, the trading price of the notes could significantly decline.
The accounting method for the New Notes is subject to uncertainty, including as a result of recent changes that could have a material effect on our reported financial results.
In May 2008, the Financial Accounting Standards Board issued an accounting standard for convertible debt instruments that may be settled in cash upon conversion (including partial cash settlement). This standard applies to certain convertible debt instruments, including the New Notes, that, by their stated terms, may be settled entirely or partially in cash upon conversion. Under this standard, an entity must separately account for the liability and equity components of such convertible debt instruments (such as the New Notes) to reflect the issuer’s economic interest cost. The equity component will be included in the additional paid-in capital section of stockholders’ equity on our consolidated balance sheet, and the value of the equity component will be treated as an original issue discount for purposes of accounting for the debt component of the New Notes. As a result, we will be required to record a greater amount of non-cash interest expense as a result of the accretion of the discounted carrying value of the notes up to their face amount over the term of the New Notes. We will report lower net income in our financial results because this standard will require interest to include both the current period’s accretion of the debt discount and the New Note’s coupon interest, which could adversely affect our reported or future financial results, the trading price of our common stock and the trading price of the New Notes.
 
13

Table of Contents
In addition, under certain circumstances, convertible debt instruments (such as the New notes) that may be settled entirely or partly in cash are currently accounted for utilizing the treasury stock method, the effect of which is that the shares issuable upon conversion of the securities are not included in the calculation of diluted earnings per share except to the extent that the conversion value of the securities exceeds their principal amount. Under the treasury stock method, for diluted earnings per share purposes, the transaction is accounted for as if the number of shares of common stock that would be necessary to settle such excess, if we elected to settle such excess in shares, are issued. We cannot be sure that accounting standards in the future will continue to permit the use of the treasury stock method. If we are unable to use the treasury stock method in accounting for the shares issuable upon conversion of the New Notes, then our diluted earnings per share could be adversely affected. Further, the impact on diluted earnings per share is substantially different under the treasury stock method used for the New Notes and the if-converted method used to calculate diluted earnings per share for the Original Notes. As such, diluted earnings per share in the future will not be easily comparable to periods prior to the exchange offer.
We have not obtained a third-party determination that the exchange offer is fair to holders of the Original Notes and cannot assure you that the value of your New Notes will equal or exceed the value of your Original Notes.
We, nor the dealer managers, are making a recommendation as to whether holders of Original Notes should exchange them for New Notes in the exchange offer. We have not retained, and do not intend to retain, any representative to act on behalf of the holders of the Original Notes for purposes of negotiating the terms of the exchange offer or preparing a report concerning the fairness of the exchange offer. We cannot assure holders of the Original Notes that the value of the New Notes received in the exchange offer will at any time equal or exceed the value of the Original Notes tendered, and we do not take a position as to whether you ought to participate in the exchange offer.
Risks Related to the New Notes and Our Common Stock
There are a number of risks related to investing in the New Notes that are substantially similar to the risks related to investing in the Original Notes, including the following risks.
We have a significant amount of debt. Our substantial indebtedness could adversely affect our business, financial condition and results of operations and our ability to meet our payment obligations under the New Notes and our other debt.
We have a significant amount of debt and substantial debt service requirements. As of September 30, 2010, we had approximately $417.8 million of outstanding debt.
This level of debt could have significant consequences on our future operations, including:
 
 	•	 	making it more difficult for us to meet our payment and other obligations under the New Notes and our other outstanding debt;	
 
 	•	 	resulting in an event of default if we fail to comply with the financial and other restrictive covenants contained in our debt agreements, which event of default could result in all of our debt becoming immediately due and payable;	
 
 	•	 	reducing the availability of our cash flow to fund working capital, capital expenditures, acquisitions and other general corporate purposes, and limiting our ability to obtain additional financing for these purposes;	
 
 	•	 	subjecting us to the risk of increased sensitivity to interest rate increases on our indebtedness with variable interest rates, including borrowings under our Credit Facility;	
 
 	•	 	limiting our flexibility in planning for, or reacting to, and increasing our vulnerability to, changes in our business, the industry in which we operate and the general economy; and	
 
 	•	 	placing us at a competitive disadvantage compared to our competitors that have less debt or are less leveraged.	
Any of the above-listed factors could have an adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations and our ability to meet our payment obligations under the New Notes and our other debt.
Our ability to meet our payment and other obligations under our debt instruments depends on our ability to generate significant cash flow in the future. This, to a large extent, is subject to general economic, financial, competitive, legislative and regulatory factors as well as other factors that are beyond our control. We cannot assure you that our business will generate cash flow from operations, or that future borrowings will be available to us under our Credit Facility or otherwise, in an amount sufficient to enable us to meet our payment obligations under the New Notes and our other debt and to fund other liquidity needs. If we are not able to generate
 
14

Table of Contents
sufficient cash flow to service our debt obligations, we may need to refinance or restructure our debt, including the New Notes, sell assets, reduce or delay capital investments, or seek to raise additional capital. If we are unable to implement one or more of these alternatives, we may not be able to meet our payment obligations under the New Notes and our other debt.
The New Notes will be structurally subordinated to our Credit Facility and any other existing and future secured indebtedness of us and our subsidiaries.
The New Notes are not secured by any of our assets or those of our subsidiaries. As a result, the notes will be structurally subordinated to any secured debt we or our subsidiaries may incur, including the Credit Facility, under which we have an available borrowing amount of up to $210.0 million, subject to certain restrictions, and which available borrowing amount may be increased to $260.0 million if certain conditions are met. The Credit Facility is collateralized by a first priority security interest in substantially all of our assets and the assets of our subsidiaries. Additionally, we have guaranteed a $13.5 million equipment term loan that is secured by most of the existing equipment of our wholly-owned subsidiary, Pumpco, Inc. As of September 30, 2010, we had aggregate indebtedness of approximately $417.8 million, of which approximately $52.8 million was secured. In any liquidation, dissolution, bankruptcy or other similar proceeding, holders of our secured debt may assert rights against any assets securing such debt in order to receive full payment of their debt before those assets may be used to pay the holders of the New Notes. In such an event, we may not have sufficient assets remaining to pay amounts due on any or all of the New Notes. The New Notes do not restrict us or our subsidiaries from incurring indebtedness, including senior indebtedness in the future, nor do they limit the amount of indebtedness we can issue that is equal in right of payment.
Not all of our subsidiaries will guarantee the New Notes, and the assets of our non-guarantor subsidiaries may not be available to make payments on the New Notes.
The guarantors of the New Notes will not include all of our subsidiaries. In particular, each of our existing subsidiaries that is a foreign subsidiary will not guarantee the New Notes. Additionally, our future restricted subsidiaries will only be required to guarantee the New Notes if they also guarantee any credit facility of MasTec or any other restricted subsidiary, they are not foreign subsidiaries and they are wholly owned by us (subject to certain limited exceptions). No payments on the New Notes will be made from assets of subsidiaries that do not guarantee the New Notes, unless those assets are transferred by dividend or otherwise to us or a subsidiary guarantor.
In the event that any non-guarantor subsidiary becomes insolvent, liquidates, reorganizes, dissolves or otherwise winds up, holders of its debt and its trade creditors generally will be entitled to payment on their claims from the assets of that subsidiary before any of those assets are made available to us. Consequently, your claims in respect of the New Notes will be structurally subordinated to all of the liabilities of our non-guarantor subsidiaries, including trade payables.
MasTec, Inc. is a holding company and it may not have access to the cash flow and other assets of its subsidiaries that may be needed to make payment on the New Notes.
MasTec, Inc. is a holding company, and it conducts substantially all of its operations through its subsidiaries. Consequently, it does not have any income from operations and does not expect to generate income from operations in the future. As a result, its ability to meet its debt service obligations, including its obligations under the New Notes, substantially depends upon its subsidiaries’ cash flow and payment of funds to it by its subsidiaries as dividends, loans, advances or other payments. In addition, the payment of dividends or the making of loans, advances or other payments to MasTec, Inc. may be subject to regulatory or contractual restrictions.
Federal and state fraudulent transfer laws may permit a court to void the guarantees, and, if that occurs, you may be required to return payments received from us or the Guarantors.
Federal and state fraudulent transfer and conveyance statutes may apply to the issuance of the New Notes and the incurrence of any guarantees. Under federal bankruptcy law and comparable provisions of state fraudulent transfer or conveyance laws, which may vary from state to state, the New Notes or guarantees as to us or any of the Guarantors, as applicable, could be voided as a fraudulent transfer or conveyance if (1) we or any of the Guarantors, as applicable, issued the New Notes or incurred the guarantees with the intent of hindering, delaying, or defrauding creditors or (2) we or any of the Guarantors, as applicable, received less than reasonably equivalent value or fair consideration in return for either issuing the New Notes or incurring the guarantees and, in the case of (2) only, one of the following is also true at the time thereof:
 
 	•	 	we or any of the Guarantors, as applicable, were insolvent or rendered insolvent by reason of the issuance of the New Notes or the incurrence of the guarantees;	
 
15

Table of Contents
 
 	•	 	the issuance of the New Notes or the incurrence of the guarantees left us or any of the Guarantors, as applicable, with an unreasonably small amount of capital to carry on the business; or	
 
 	•	 	we or any of the Guarantors, as applicable, intended to, or believed that we or such guarantor would, incur debts beyond our or such guarantor’s ability to pay such debts as they mature.	
If a court were to find that the issuance of the New Notes or the incurrence of the guarantees was a fraudulent transfer or conveyance as to us or any of the Guarantors, as applicable, the court could void our payment obligations or those of the applicable Guarantor under the New Notes or such guarantee or subordinate the New Notes or such guarantee to presently existing and future indebtedness of ours or of the related Guarantor, or require the holders of the New Notes to repay any amounts received with respect to such guarantee. In the event of a finding that a fraudulent transfer or conveyance occurred, you may not receive any repayment on the New Notes. In addition, each guarantee contains a provision intended to limit the Guarantor’s liability to the maximum amount that it could incur without causing the incurrence of obligations under its guarantee to be a fraudulent conveyance. This provision may not be effective to protect the guarantees from being voided under fraudulent conveyance laws, or may eliminate the Guarantor’s obligations or reduce the Guarantor’s obligations to an amount that effectively makes the guarantee worthless. In a recent Florida bankruptcy case, this kind of provision was found to be ineffective to protect the guarantees. Further, the voidance of the New Notes could result in an event of default with respect to our and our subsidiaries’ other debt that could result in acceleration of such debt.
As a general matter, value is given for a transfer or an obligation if, in exchange for the transfer or obligation, property is transferred or an antecedent debt is secured or satisfied. A debtor will generally not be considered to have received value in connection with a debt offering if the debtor uses the proceeds of that offering to make a dividend payment or otherwise retire or redeem equity securities issued by the debtor.
We cannot be certain as to the standards a court would use to determine whether or not we or the Guarantors were solvent at the relevant time or, regardless of the standard that a court uses, that the issuance of the guarantees would not be subordinated to our or any of our Guarantors’ other debt. Generally, however, an entity would be considered insolvent if, at the time it incurred indebtedness:
 
 	•	 	the sum of its debts, including contingent liabilities, was greater than the fair saleable value of all its assets;	
 
 	•	 	the present fair saleable value of its assets was less than the amount that would be required to pay its probable liability on its existing debts, including contingent liabilities, as they become absolute and mature; or	
 
 	•	 	it could not pay its debts as they become due.	
Servicing our debt requires a significant amount of cash, and we may not have sufficient cash flow from our operations to pay our indebtedness.
Our ability to make scheduled payments of the principal of, to pay interest on or to refinance our indebtedness, including the New Notes, depends on our future performance, which is subject to economic, financial, competitive and other factors beyond our control. Our business may not continue to generate sufficient cash flow from operations in the future to service our debt and make necessary capital expenditures. If we are unable to generate such cash flow, we may be required to adopt one or more alternatives, such as selling assets, restructuring debt or obtaining additional equity capital on terms that may be onerous or highly dilutive. Our ability to refinance our indebtedness will depend on the capital markets and our financial condition at such time. We may not be able to engage in any of these activities or engage in these activities on desirable terms, which could result in a default on our debt obligations.
The terms of the New Notes will not contain restrictive covenants and provide only limited protection in the event of a change of control.
The indenture under which the New Notes will be issued will not contain restrictive covenants that would protect you from several kinds of transactions that may adversely affect you. In particular, the indenture will not contain covenants that will limit our ability to pay dividends or make distributions on or redeem our capital stock or limit our ability to incur additional indebtedness and, therefore, may not protect you in the event of a highly leveraged transaction or other similar transaction. The requirement that we offer to repurchase the New Notes upon a change of control is limited to the transactions specified in the definition of a “fundamental change” under “Description of the New 4.00% Notes—Fundamental Change Put” and “Description of the New 4.25% Notes—Fundamental Change Put.” Similarly, the circumstances under which we are required to adjust the conversion rate upon the occurrence of a “non-stock change of control” are limited to circumstances where a note is converted in connection with such a transaction as set forth under “Description of New 4.00% Notes—Conversion Rights—Adjustment to Conversion Rate Upon a Non-Stock Change of Control” and “Description of New 4.25% Notes—Conversion Rights—Adjustment to Conversion Rate Upon a Non-Stock Change of Control.”
 
16

Table of Contents
Accordingly, subject to restrictions contained in our other debt agreements, we could enter into certain transactions, such as acquisitions, refinancings or recapitalizations, that could affect our capital structure and the value of the New Notes and common stock issuable upon conversion of the New Notes but would not constitute a fundamental change under the New Notes.
Some significant restructuring transactions may not constitute a fundamental change, in which case we would not be obligated to offer to repurchase the New Notes.
Upon the occurrence of certain types of fundamental changes, you have the right to require us to offer to repurchase the New Notes. However, the fundamental change provisions will not afford protection to holders of the New Notes in the event of certain transactions. For example, transactions such as leveraged recapitalizations, refinancings, restructurings or acquisitions initiated by us would not necessarily constitute a fundamental change requiring us to repurchase the New Notes. In the event of any such transaction, the holders would not have the right to require us to repurchase the New Notes, even though each of these transactions could increase the amount of our indebtedness, or otherwise adversely affect our capital structure or any credit ratings, thereby adversely affecting the holders of the New Notes.
Provisions of the New Notes could discourage an acquisition of us by a third party.
Certain provisions of the New Notes could make it more difficult or more expensive for a third party to acquire us. Upon the occurrence of certain transactions constituting a fundamental change, holders of the New Notes will have the right, at their option, to require us to repurchase all of their New Notes or any portion of the principal amount of such notes in integral multiples of $1,000. We may also be required to issue additional shares upon conversion or provide for conversion into the acquirer’s capital stock in the event of certain fundamental changes.
The conversion rate of the New Notes may not be adjusted for all dilutive events that may adversely affect the trading price of the New Notes or the common stock issuable upon conversion of the New Notes.
The conversion rate of the New Notes is subject to adjustment upon certain events, including the issuance of stock dividends on our common stock, the issuance of rights or warrants, subdivisions, combinations, distributions of capital stock, indebtedness or assets, cash dividends and issuer tender or exchange offers as described under “Description of New 4.00% Notes — Conversion Rights — Conversion Rate Adjustments” and “Description of New 4.25% Notes — Conversion Rights — Conversion Rate Adjustments.” The conversion rate will not be adjusted for certain other events that may adversely affect the trading price of the New Notes or the common stock issuable upon conversion of the New Notes.
The adjustment to the conversion rate upon the occurrence of certain types of fundamental changes may not adequately compensate you for the lost option time value of your New Notes as a result of such fundamental change.
If certain types of fundamental changes occur on or prior to the date when the New Notes mature, we may adjust the conversion rate of the New Notes to increase the number of shares issuable upon conversion. The number of additional shares to be added to the conversion rate will be determined based on the date on which the fundamental change becomes effective and the price paid per share of our common stock in the fundamental change as described under “Description of the New 4.00% Notes — Conversion Rights — Adjustments to Conversion Rates Upon a Non-Stock Change of Control” and “Description of the New 4.25% Notes — Conversion Rights — Adjustments to Conversion Rates Upon a Non-Stock Change of Control.” Although this adjustment is designed to compensate you for the lost option value of your New Notes as a result of certain types of fundamental changes, the adjustment is only an approximation of such lost value based upon assumptions made on the date of this prospectus and may not adequately compensate you for such loss. In addition, if the price paid per share of our common stock in the fundamental change is (i) in the case of the New 4.00% Notes, less than $12.125 or more than $140.00 (subject to adjustment) or (ii) in the case of the New 4.25% Notes, less than $11.68 or more than $125.00 (subject to adjustment), there will be no such adjustment.
Conversion of the New Notes may dilute the ownership interest of existing shareholders, including holders who have previously converted their New Notes.
The conversion of some or all of the New Notes may dilute the ownership interests of existing shareholders. Any sales in the public market of any of our common stock issuable upon such conversion could adversely affect prevailing market prices of our common stock. In addition, the anticipated conversion of the New Notes into shares of our common stock could depress the price of our common stock.
 
17

Table of Contents
As a noteholder, you will not be entitled to any rights with respect to our common stock, but you will be subject to all changes made with respect to our common stock.
If you hold New Notes, you are not entitled to any rights with respect to our common stock (including, without limitation, voting rights and rights to receive any dividends or other distributions on our common stock), but you are subject to all changes affecting the common stock. You will be entitled to rights on the common stock only if and when we deliver shares of common stock to you upon conversion of your New Notes. For example, in the event that an amendment is proposed to our Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation, as amended, or Bylaws, as amended, requiring shareholder approval and the record date for determining the shareholders of record entitled to vote on the amendment occurs prior to the conversion date related to a holder’s conversion of its New Notes (if we elected to settle the relevant conversion by delivering solely shares of our common stock, other than cash in lieu of any fractional share) or the last trading day of the relevant observation period (if we elect to pay and deliver, as the case may be, a combination of cash and shares of our common stock in respect of the relevant conversion), you will not be entitled to vote on the amendment, but you will nevertheless be subject to any changes in the powers, preferences or special rights of our common stock.
You may be deemed to receive a taxable dividend as a result of an adjustment to, or a failure to adjust, the conversion rate of the New Notes even though you do not receive a corresponding cash distribution.
The conversion rate of the New Notes is subject to adjustment in certain circumstances as described under “Description of New 4.00% Notes — Conversion Rate Adjustments” and “Description of New 4.25% Notes — Conversion Rate Adjustments.” Adjustments (or the failure to make adjustments) to the conversion rate of the New Notes that have the effect of increasing your proportionate interest in us may result in a taxable deemed dividend to you to the extent of our earnings and profits. A taxable deemed dividend to you would result, for example, if the conversion rate of the New Notes is adjusted to compensate noteholders for taxable cash dividends to holders of our common stock. The adjustment to the conversion rate of the New Notes converted in connection with a non-stock change in control, as described under “Description of New 4.00% Notes — Adjustment to Conversion Rate Upon a Non-Stock Change of Control” and “Description of New 4.25% Notes — Adjustment to Conversion Rate Upon a Non-Stock Change of Control,” also may be treated as a taxable deemed dividend. Conversely, the failure of the conversion rate of the New Notes to adjust fully to reflect a stock dividend or other event increasing the proportionate interests in us of the holders of our common stock may result in a taxable deemed dividend to holders of our common stock. If you are a non-U.S. holder (as defined in “Certain U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations”), a taxable deemed dividend to you generally will be subject to U.S. federal withholding tax (currently at a 30% rate, or at a lower rate if so specified by an applicable income tax treaty), which may be set off against interest on your New Notes, distributions on your common stock or shares of common stock or proceeds subsequently paid or credited to you. See “Certain U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations.”
Recent regulatory actions may adversely affect the trading price and liquidity of the New Notes.
We expect that many investors in, and potential purchasers of, the New Notes will employ, or seek to employ, a convertible arbitrage strategy with respect to the New Notes. Investors that employ a convertible arbitrage strategy with respect to convertible debt instruments typically implement that strategy by selling short the common stock underlying the convertible notes and adjusting their short position while they simultaneously hold the notes. As a result, any specific rules regulating short selling of securities or other governmental action that interferes with the ability of market participants to effect short sales in our common stock could adversely affect the ability of investors in, or potential purchasers of, the New Notes to conduct the convertible arbitrage strategy that we believe they will employ, or seek to employ, with respect to the New Notes. This could, in turn, adversely affect the trading price and liquidity of the New Notes.
At an open meeting on February 24, 2010, the SEC adopted a new short sale price test through an amendment to Rule 201 of Regulation SHO. The amendments to Rule 201 became effective on May 10, 2010 and restrict short selling when the price of a “covered security” has triggered a “circuit breaker” by falling at least 10% in one day, at which point short sale orders can be displayed or executed only if the order price is above the current national best bid, subject to certain limited exceptions. Compliance with the amendments to Rule 201 is required by November 10, 2010. Because our common stock is a “covered security,” the new restrictions may interfere with the ability of investors in, and potential purchasers of, the New Notes, to effect short sales in our common stock and conduct the convertible arbitrage strategy that we believe they will employ, or seek to employ, with respect to the New Notes.
In addition, on June 10, 2010 the SEC approved a six-month pilot (the “circuit breaker pilot”) pursuant to which several national securities exchanges and the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority, Inc. (“FINRA”) adopted rules to halt trading in securities included in the S&P 500 Index if the price of any such security moves 10% or more from within a five-minute period. On June 30, 2010, the national securities exchanges and FINRA proposed to expand the circuit breaker pilot to include component securities of the Russell 1000 Index and over 300 exchange traded funds. As of November 5, 2010, the expansion of the circuit breaker pilot had not
 
18

Table of Contents
yet been approved by the SEC. In light of the sudden, market-wide price declines experienced on May 6, 2010, the circuit breaker pilot, including the proposed expansion of the circuit breaker pilot (if approved), may decrease, or prevent an increase in, the market price and/or liquidity of our common stock and/or interfere with the ability of investors in, and potential purchasers of, the New Notes, to effect hedging transactions in or relating to our common stock and conduct the convertible arbitrage strategy that we believe they will employ, or will seek to employ, with respect to the New Notes.
On July 21, 2010, the United States enacted the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act. This new legislation may require many over-the-counter swaps to be centrally cleared and traded on exchanges or comparable trading facilities. In addition, swap dealers and major market participants may be required to comply with margin and capital requirements as well as public reporting requirements to provide transaction and pricing data on both cleared and uncleared swaps. These requirements could adversely affect the ability of investors in, or potential purchasers of, the New Notes to implement a convertible arbitrage strategy with respect to the New Notes (including increasing the costs incurred by such investor in implementing such strategy). This could, in turn, adversely affect the trading price and liquidity of the New Notes. The legislation will become effective on the later of 360 days following the enactment of the legislation or 60 days after the publication of the final rule; however, it is unclear whether the margin requirements will apply retroactively to existing swap transactions. We cannot predict how this legislation will be implemented by the SEC or the magnitude of the effect that this legislation will have on the trading price or liquidity of the New Notes.
Although the direction and magnitude of the effect that the amendments to Regulation SHO, implementation of the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act and the circuit breaker pilot, including the proposed expansion of the circuit breaker pilot (if approved), may have on the trading price and the liquidity of the New Notes will depend on a variety of factors, many of which cannot be determined at this time, past regulatory actions have had a significant impact on the trading prices and liquidity of convertible debt instruments. For example, in September 2008, the SEC issued emergency orders generally prohibiting short sales in the common stock of a variety of financial services companies while Congress worked to provide a comprehensive legislative plan to stabilize the credit and capital markets. The orders made the convertible arbitrage strategy that many convertible debt investors employ difficult to execute and adversely affected both the liquidity and trading price of convertible notes issued by many of the financial services companies subject to the prohibition. Any governmental actions that restrict the ability of investors in, or potential purchasers of, the New Notes to effect short sales in our common stock or to implement hedging strategies, including the recently adopted amendments to Regulation SHO, implementation of the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act and the pilot rules described above, could similarly adversely affect the trading price and the liquidity of the New Notes.
The market price of our common stock has been, and may continue to be, highly volatile, which may impact the price of the New Notes and make them more difficult to resell.
We expect that the market price of the New Notes will be significantly affected by the market price of our common stock. This may result in greater volatility in the market price of the New Notes than would be expected for nonconvertible debt securities. The market price of our common stock has experienced, and may continue to experience, considerable volatility. For the 52-week period ended November 19, 2010, the trading price of our common stock on the New York Stock Exchange has ranged from a low of $9.26 per share to a high of $15.25 per share. Numerous factors could have a significant effect on the price of our common stock, including those described or referred to in this “Risk Factors” section of this prospectus and the documents incorporated herein by reference as well as, among other things:
 
 	•	 	announcements of fluctuations in our operating results or the operating results of one or more of our competitors;	
 
 	•	 	future sales of our common stock or other securities (including any shares issued in connection with earn-out obligations for any past or future acquisition);	
 
 	•	 	announcements by us or one of our competitors of new or terminated customers or new, amended or terminated contracts;	
 
 	•	 	market conditions for providers of services to communications companies, utilities and government;	
 
 	•	 	changes in recommendations or earnings estimates by securities analysts; and	
 
 	•	 	announcements of acquisitions by us or one of our competitors.	
 
19

Table of Contents
In addition, the stock market has experienced significant price and volume fluctuations in recent years that have sometimes been unrelated or disproportionate to the operating performance of companies. The market price for our common stock has been volatile, and, because the New Notes are convertible into shares of our common stock, volatility or depressed prices for our common stock could have a similar effect on the trading price of the New Notes. Holders who receive common stock upon conversion of the New Notes will also be subject to the risk of volatility and depressed prices of our common stock.
Future issuances of common stock or securities convertible into common stock, including issuances in connection with future acquisitions and in connection with certain earn-out obligations in connection with completed acquisitions, may be dilutive and may affect the market price of our common stock and the value of the New Notes.
We grow our business organically as well as through acquisitions. One method of acquiring companies or otherwise funding our corporate activities is through the issuance of additional equity securities. In connection with certain completed acquisitions, we have the option to issue shares of our common stock instead of cash for certain earn-out obligations, provided we first register those shares for resale, and for one such obligation our earn-out obligation is unlimited. Additionally, if we exercise our option to close the EC Source Acquisition, we will be required to deliver to the other EC Source equity holders 5,153,846 shares of our common stock, subject to certain adjustments. Our Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation provide that we may issue up to a total 145,000,000 shares of common stock, of which 76,126,604 shares were outstanding as of November 1, 2010. Such issuances could have the effect of diluting our earnings per share as well as our existing shareholders’ individual ownership percentages and could lead to volatility in our common stock price.
Additionally, we are not restricted from issuing additional common stock, including securities that are convertible into or exchangeable for, or that represent the right to receive, common stock. The issuance of additional shares of our common stock upon conversion of the New Notes, any Original Notes that remain outstanding following the exchange offer, in connection with future acquisitions or other issuances of our common stock or convertible securities, including outstanding options and warrants, or otherwise will dilute the ownership interest of our common shareholders.
Sales of a substantial number of shares of our common stock or other equity-related securities in the public market could depress the market price of the New Notes, our common stock or both and impair our ability to raise capital through the sale of additional equity or equity-linked securities. We cannot predict the effect that future sales of our common stock or other equity-related securities would have on the market price of our common stock or the value of the New Notes. The price of our common stock could be affected by possible sales of our common stock by investors who view the New Notes as a more attractive means of equity participation in our company and by hedging or arbitrage trading activity that we expect to develop involving our common stock as a result of this offering. The hedging or arbitrage could, in turn, affect the market price of the New Notes.
A small number of our existing shareholders have the ability to influence major corporate decisions.
Jorge Mas, our Chairman, and Jose Mas, our Chief Executive Officer, beneficially owned approximately 28.5% of the outstanding shares of our common stock as of November 1, 2010. Accordingly, they are in a position to influence:
 
 	•	 	the vote of most matters submitted to our shareholders, including any merger, consolidation or sale of all or substantially all of our assets;	
 
 	•	 	the nomination of individuals to our Board of Directors; and	
 
 	•	 	a change in our control.	
These factors may discourage, delay or prevent a takeover attempt that you might consider in your best interest or that might result in you receiving a premium for your common stock.
Our articles of incorporation and certain provisions of Florida law contain anti-takeover provisions that may make it more difficult to effect a change in our control.
Certain provisions of our Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation, as amended, and Bylaws and the Florida Business Corporation Act, or the FBCA, could delay or prevent an acquisition or change in control and the replacement of our incumbent directors and management, even if doing so might be beneficial to our shareholders by providing them with the opportunity to sell their shares possibly at a premium over the then market price of our common stock. For example, our Board of Directors is divided into three classes. At any annual meeting of our shareholders, our shareholders only have the right to appoint approximately one-third of the directors on our Board of Directors. Consequently, it will take at least two annual shareholder meetings to effect a change in control of our Board of Directors, which may discourage hostile takeover bids. In addition, our articles of incorporation authorize our Board of Directors, without further shareholder approval, to issue preferred stock. The issuance of preferred stock could also dilute the voting power of the holders of our common stock, including by the grant of voting control to others, which could delay or prevent an acquisition or change in control.
 
20

Table of Contents
SELECTED FINANCIAL DATA
The historical consolidated statement of income data and consolidated balance sheet data as of and for each of the fiscal years in the five-year period ended December 31, 2009 included in the following selected financial data have been derived from our audited consolidated financial statements. The historical consolidated statement of income data and consolidated balance sheet data as of and for the nine months ended September 30, 2010 and 2009 have been derived from our unaudited financial statements, which, in the opinion of management, include all adjustments, consisting of only normal recurring adjustments, necessary for a fair statement of the results for the unaudited interim periods. Our consolidated results of operations are not necessarily comparable from period to period due to the impact of acquisitions. See Note 4 – Acquisitions to our audited consolidated financial statements contained in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2009 and Note 5 – Acquisitions and Joint Ventures to our unaudited consolidated financial statements contained in our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the nine months ended September 30, 2010, each of which is incorporated by reference herein. All periods presented reflect our Canadian operations as discontinued operations. You should read the following information together with our consolidated financial statements and notes thereto as well as “Management’s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations” included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2009 and our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the nine months ended September 30, 2010, each of which is incorporated by reference herein. See “Where You Can Find More Information” on page iii.

 	  	Year Ended December 31,	 	 	Nine Months September 30,	 	 	
 	  	2009	 	  	2008	 	 	2007	 	 	2006	 	 	2005	 	 	2010	 	  	2009	 	 	 	
 	  	(in thousands, except per share amounts)	 	 	 	
Statement of Operations Data	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	
Revenue	  	$	1,623,502	  	  	$	1,378,663	  	 	$	1,037,779	  	 	$	940,421	  	 	$	838,663	  	 	$	1,577,291	  	  	$	1,127,221	  	 	 	
Costs of revenue, excluding depreciation	  	 	1,376,125	  	  	 	1,179,190	  	 	 	891,606	  	 	 	808,142	  	 	 	722,427	  	 	 	1,334,775	  	  	 	954,214	  	 	 	
Income from continuing operations	  	 	70,748	  	  	 	66,602	(1) 	 	 	6,283	(1) 	 	 	40,050	  	 	 	21,331	  	 	 	52,017	  	  	 	52,564	  	 	 	
Loss from discontinued operations, net of tax	  	 	—  	  	  	 	(814	) 	 	 	(13,611	) 	 	 	(90,398	) 	 	 	(35,947	) 	 	 	—  	  	  	 	—  	  	 	 	
Net income (loss) attributable to MasTec:	  	 	70,748	  	  	 	65,788	  	 	 	(7,328	) 	 	 	(50,348	) 	 	 	(14,616	) 	 	 	52,017	  	  	 	52,564	  	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Basic net income (loss) per share attributable to MasTec:	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	
Continuing operations	  	$	0.93	  	  	$	0.98	  	 	$	0.10	  	 	$	0.63	  	 	$	0.44	  	 	$	0.68	  	  	$	0.69	  	 	 	
Discontinued operations	  	 	—  	  	  	 	(0.01	) 	 	 	(0.21	) 	 	 	(1.42	) 	 	 	(0.73	) 	 	 	—  	  	  	 	—  	  	 	 	
Total basic net income (loss) per share attributable to MasTec	  	$	0.93	  	  	$	0.97	  	 	$	(0.11	) 	 	$	(0.79	) 	 	$	(0.30	) 	 	$	0.68	  	  	$	0.69	  	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Diluted net income (loss) per share attributable to MasTec:	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	
Continuing operations	  	$	0.90	  	  	$	0.97	  	 	$	0.09	  	 	$	0.62	  	 	$	0.43	  	 	$	0.62	  	  	$	0.68	  	 	 	
Discontinued operations	  	 	—  	  	  	 	(0.01	) 	 	 	(0.20	) 	 	 	(1.39	) 	 	 	(0.72	) 	 	 	—  	  	  	 	—  	  	 	 	
Total diluted net income (loss) per share attributable to MasTec	  	$	0.90	  	  	$	0.96	  	 	$	(0.11	) 	 	$	(0.77	) 	 	$	(0.29	) 	 	$	0.62	  	  	$	0.68	  	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Balance Sheet Data	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	
Working capital	  	$	202,723	  	  	$	105,317	  	 	$	163,812	  	 	$	164,042	  	 	$	135,742	  	 	$	219,919	  	  	$	170,076	  	 	 	
Property and equipment, net (2)	  	 	198,812	  	  	 	158,013	  	 	 	81,939	  	 	 	61,212	  	 	 	47,513	  	 	 	187,446	  	  	 	146,783	  	 	 	
Total assets (2)	  	 	1,368,099	  	  	 	1,090,897	  	 	 	710,749	  	 	 	646,113	  	 	 	584,837	  	 	 	1,527,839	  	  	 	1,079,113	  	 	 	
Total debt (2)	  	 	438,396	  	  	 	304,338	  	 	 	162,973	  	 	 	130,176	  	 	 	200,370	  	 	 	417,800	  	  	 	309,696	  	 	 	
Total shareholders’ equity	  	 	528,162	  	  	 	443,090	  	 	 	314,565	  	 	 	304,711	  	 	 	179,603	  	 	 	585,018	  	  	 	503,864	  	 	 	
 
(1)	For the years ended December 31, 2007 and 2008, we recorded charges of $39.3 million ($0.58 per diluted share) and $3.5 million ($0.05 per diluted share), respectively, related to the actual or expected settlement of legacy legal cases, disputes and other contingencies, primarily related to matters arising from the years 2001 through 2005.	
(2)	As of December 31, 2006 and 2005, the assets and liabilities of state Department of Transportation projects were reclassified to long-term assets held for sale and long-term liabilities related to assets held for sale and are not included.	
 
21

Table of Contents
RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES
The following table sets forth our consolidated ratios of earnings to fixed charges for the periods indicated:

 	  	Year Ended December 31,	  	Nine Months
Ended
September 30,	
 	  	2005	  	2006	  	2007	  	2008	  	2009	  	2010	
Ratio of earnings to fixed charges	  	1.6x	  	2.2x	  	1.3x	  	2.8x	  	2.5x	  	2.7x	
For the purpose of computing the ratio of earnings to fixed charges, earnings were calculated using net income attributable to MasTec before (1) losses from discontinued operations, (2) income taxes, (3) minority interest and (4) fixed charges, and less undistributed earnings of equity method investees. Fixed charges consist of interest expense, which includes amortization of premiums, discounts and capitalized expenses related to indebtedness, and estimated interest within rental expense.
USE OF PROCEEDS
We will not receive cash proceeds from the issuance of the New Notes. In consideration for issuing the New Notes for Original Notes as described in this prospectus, we will receive Original Notes in like principal amount. The Original Notes surrendered in exchange for the New Notes will be retired and cancelled. Accordingly, no additional debt will result from the exchange. We will bear the expenses of the exchange offer, including the payment of the exchange fee.
CAPITALIZATION
The following table sets forth our cash and cash equivalents balances and our capitalization as of September 30, 2009. Because we will not receive any proceeds from the exchange offer, we have not shown our capitalization on an “as adjusted” basis.
You should read the following table together with our consolidated financial statements and notes thereto as well as “Management’s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations” included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2009 and our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the nine months ended September 30, 2010, each of which is incorporated by reference herein. See “Where You Can Find More Information” on page iii.

 	  	As of September 30,
2010	 	
 	  	(unaudited)
(in thousands)	 	
Cash and cash equivalents, including restricted cash of $18,000(1)	  	$	119,772	(2) 	
 	  	 	 	 	
Notes Outstanding:	  	 	 	 	
7.625% senior notes due 2017	  	 	150,000	  	
4.00% senior convertible notes due 2014	  	 	115,000	  	
4.25% senior convertible notes due 2014	  	 	100,000	  	
Revolving credit facility	  	 	—  	  	
7.05% Equipment term loan due in installments through 2013(3)	  	 	13,290	  	
Capital lease obligations	  	 	26,389	  	
Notes payable for equipment, at interest rates up to 10% due in installments through 2014	  	 	13,121	  	
 	  	 	 	 	
Total debt	  	 	417,800	  	
 	  	 	 	 	
Total shareholders’ equity	  	 	585,018	  	
 	  	 	 	 	
Total capitalization	  	$	1,002,818	  	

(1)	Restricted cash, included in cash and cash equivalents, represents cash deposited in support of letters of credit issued through our Credit Facility. Our Credit Facility provides full availability for those funds and there is no reduction in liquidity. The cash is invested in certificates of deposit with maturities equal to or less than 90 days.	
(2)	As of October 31, 2010, cash and cash equivalents, including restricted cash of $18.0 million, was $108.8 million. As of October 31, 2010, as adjusted for our $10.0 million investment in EC Source, our cash and cash equivalents, including restricted cash of $18.0 million, would have been $98.8 million.	
 
22

Table of Contents
 
(3)	In October 2010, we, through our wholly-owned subsidiary, Pumpco, Inc., which we refer to as Pumpco, repaid Pumpco’s 7.05% equipment term loan with General Electric Capital Corporation, which was guaranteed by us and had an outstanding principal and accrued interest balance of approximately $13.4 million. We financed the repayment with the proceeds of a new term loan with BB&T Equipment Finance Corporation in an aggregate principal amount of $13.5 million, which loan is guaranteed by us and is payable in 36 monthly installments.	
 
23

Table of Contents
COMMON STOCK PRICE RANGE AND DIVIDENDS
Our common stock is listed on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol “MTZ.” The following table sets forth, for the periods indicated, the high and low per share sale prices of our common stock, as reported by the New York Stock Exchange.

 	  	Price Range of Common Stock	 	
 	  	High	 	  	Low	 	
2008	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	
First Quarter	  	$	10.32	  	  	$	6.96	  	
Second Quarter	  	$	12.10	  	  	$	7.18	  	
Third Quarter	  	$	15.74	  	  	$	9.73	  	
Fourth Quarter	  	$	13.20	  	  	$	5.55	  	
2009	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	
First Quarter	  	$	13.00	  	  	$	8.90	  	
Second Quarter	  	$	14.00	  	  	$	11.26	  	
Third Quarter	  	$	12.78	  	  	$	9.15	  	
Fourth Quarter	  	$	13.45	  	  	$	11.11	  	
2010	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	
First Quarter	  	$	13.92	  	  	$	11.73	  	
Second Quarter	  	$	13.24	  	  	$	9.33	  	
Third Quarter	  	$	11.37	  	  	$	9.26	  	
Fourth Quarter (through November 19, 2010)	  	$	15.25	  	  	$	10.04	  	
On November 19, 2010, the last reported sale price of our common stock on the New York Stock Exchange was $14.49 per share. We have 145,000,000 shares of common stock, par value $0.10 per share, authorized for issuance under our Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation. As of November 1, 2010, approximately 76,126,604 shares of common stock were outstanding.
We have never paid any cash dividends and do not anticipate paying any cash dividends in the foreseeable future. Instead we intend to retain any future earnings for reinvestment. Our Board of Directors will make any future determination as to the payment of dividends at its discretion, and its determination will depend upon our operating results, financial condition and capital requirements, general business conditions and such other factors that the board of directors considers relevant. In addition, our Credit Facility prohibits us from paying cash dividends or making other distributions on our common stock without the prior consent of the lender, and the indenture governing our 7.625% senior notes due 2017 contains covenants that restrict our ability to make certain payments including the payment of dividends.
 
24

Table of Contents
EXCHANGE OFFER
Terms of the Exchange Offer
Upon the terms and subject to the conditions of the exchange offer (including if the exchange offer is extended or amended, the terms and conditions of any such extension or amendment), we will accept any and all Original Notes validly tendered and not withdrawn prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the expiration date. The date of acceptance for exchange of the Original Notes, and completion of the exchange offer, is the exchange date, which will be as soon as practicable following the expiration date (unless extended as described in this prospectus). Promptly following the exchange date, we will issue an aggregate principal amount of up to (i) $115.0 million of New 4.00% Notes for a like principal amount of outstanding Original 4.00% Notes, plus an exchange fee of $2.50 for each $1,000 principal amount of Original 4.00% Notes tendered and accepted in connection with the exchange offer and (ii) $100.0 million of New 4.25% Notes for a like principal amount of outstanding Original 4.25% Notes, plus an exchange fee of $2.50 for each $1,000 principal amount of Original 4.25% Notes tendered and accepted in connection with the exchange offer. The New Notes issued in connection with the exchange offer will be delivered promptly following the exchange date. Holders may tender none, some or all of their Original Notes in connection with the exchange offer, but only in $1,000 integral multiples of principal amount.
This prospectus and a letter of transmittal are being sent to all registered holders of outstanding Original Notes. There will be no fixed record date for determining registered holders entitled to participate in the exchange offer.
In connection with the issuance of the Original Notes, we arranged for the Original Notes to be issued and transferable in book-entry form through the facilities of DTC, acting as depositary. The New Notes will be issued in the form of Global Notes registered in the name of DTC or its nominee, and each beneficial owner’s interest in it will be transferable in book-entry form through DTC. See “Description of the New 4.00% Notes—Form, Denomination and Registration—Global Notes, Book-Entry Form” and “Description of the New 4.25% Notes—Form, Denomination and Registration—Global Notes, Book-Entry Form.”
The exchange offer for the Original 4.00% Notes is conditioned on a minimum aggregate principal amount of $86.25 million of such notes being validly tendered and accepted in the exchange offer. The exchange offer for the Original 4.25% Notes is conditioned on a minimum aggregate principal amount of $75.0 million of such notes being validly tendered and accepted in the exchange offer.
We intend to conduct the exchange offer in accordance with the applicable requirements of the Securities Act and the Exchange Act and the rules and regulations of the SEC.
Our board of directors and officers do not make any recommendation to the holders of Original Notes as to whether or not to exchange all or any portion of their Original Notes. In addition, we have not authorized anyone to make any recommendation. You must make your own decision whether to tender your Original Notes for exchange and, if so, the amount of Original Notes to tender.
Holders of Original Notes do not have any appraisal or dissenters’ rights in connection with the exchange offer. Original Notes that are not tendered for exchange or are tendered but not accepted in connection with the exchange offer will remain outstanding and be entitled to the benefits of the indenture, as supplemented, under which they were originally issued.
We shall be considered to have accepted validly tendered Original Notes if and when we have given oral or written notice to the exchange agent. The exchange agent will act as agent for the tendering holders for the purposes of receiving the New Notes from us.
If any tendered Original Notes are not accepted for exchange because of an invalid tender, the occurrence of certain other events described in this prospectus or otherwise, we will return the Original Notes to the tendering holder, without expense to such holder, promptly after the expiration date.
Holders who tender Original Notes will not be required to pay any expenses of soliciting tenders in the exchange or, subject to the instructions in the letter of transmittal, transfer taxes on exchange of Original Notes in connection with the exchange offer. We will pay all charges and expenses, other than certain applicable taxes described below, in connection with the exchange offer. See “—Transfer Taxes,” “— Fees and Expenses” and “—Other Fees and Expenses.”
Expiration Date; Extension; Amendments
The expiration date for the exchange offer is 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on December 22, 2010, unless extended by us in our sole discretion, in which case the term “expiration date” shall mean the latest date and time to which the exchange offer is extended. We reserve the right, in our sole discretion, to extend the exchange offer at any time, and from time to time, before the expiration date by giving written notice to U.S. Bank National Association, the exchange agent, and issuing a timely press release or other public announcement through an appropriate news agency. During any extension of the exchange offer, all Original Notes previously tendered in the exchange offer will remain subject to the exchange offer.
 
25

Table of Contents
We reserve the right, in our sole discretion:
 
 	•	 	to terminate the exchange offer if any of the conditions described below shall not have been satisfied and shall not have been waived by us; or	
 
 	•	 	to amend the terms of the exchange offer in any manner.	
If we amend the exchange offer in a manner that we consider material, we will disclose such amendment by means of a prospectus supplement, and we will extend the exchange offer for a period of five to ten business days.
If we determine to extend, amend or terminate the exchange offer, we will publicly announce this determination by issuing a timely press release through an appropriate news agency.
Conditions to the Exchange Offer
Minimum Tender Condition
We may terminate or amend the exchange offer if:
 
 	•	 	a minimum aggregate principal amount of $86.25 million of Original 4.00% Notes shall not have been validly tendered and accepted in the exchange offer; or	
 
 	•	 	a minimum aggregate principal amount of $75.0 million of Original 4.25% Notes shall not have been validly tendered and accepted in the exchange offer;	
provided, however, that meeting or exceeding the minimum tender condition for our Original 4.00% Notes is not a condition to the exchange offer for our Original 4.25% Notes, nor is meeting or exceeding the minimum tender condition for our Original 4.25% Notes a condition to the exchange offer for our Original 4.00% Notes. Therefore, subject to the satisfaction or waiver of the other terms and conditions to the exchange offer, (i) if the minimum tender condition for the Original 4.00% Notes is met, we will exchange such tendered notes for New 4.00% Notes, notwithstanding that the minimum tender condition for the Original 4.25% Notes has not been met, and (ii) if the minimum tender condition for the Original 4.25% Notes is met, we will exchange such tendered notes for New 4.25% Notes, notwithstanding that the minimum tender condition for the Original 4.00% Notes has not been met.
General Conditions
Notwithstanding any other provisions of the exchange offer, we will not be required to accept for exchange any Original Notes tendered, and we may terminate or amend the exchange offer, if any of the following conditions precedent to the exchange offer is not satisfied, or is reasonably determined by us not to be satisfied, and, in our reasonable judgment and regardless of the circumstances giving rise to the failure of the condition, the failure of the condition makes it inadvisable to proceed with the exchange offer or with the acceptance for exchange of the Original Notes or exchange and issuance of the New Notes:
 
 	•	 	No action or event shall have occurred, failed to occur or been threatened, no action shall have been taken, and no statute, rule, regulation, judgment, order, stay, decree or injunction shall have been promulgated, enacted, entered, enforced or deemed applicable to the exchange offer, by or before any court or governmental, regulatory or administrative agency, authority or tribunal, which either:	
 
 	•	 	challenges the making of the exchange offer or the exchange of Original Notes under the exchange offer or might, directly or indirectly, prohibit, prevent, restrict or delay consummation of, or might otherwise adversely affect in any material manner, the exchange offer or the exchange of Original Notes under the exchange offer, or	
 
 	•	 	in our reasonable judgment, could materially adversely affect our business, condition (financial or otherwise), income, operations, properties, assets, liabilities or prospects, or would be material to holders of Original Notes in deciding whether to accept the exchange offer.	
 
 	•	 	(a) Trading generally shall not have been suspended or materially limited on or by the New York Stock Exchange; (b) there shall not have been any suspension or limitation of trading of any of our securities on any exchange or in the over-the-counter market; (c) no general banking moratorium shall have been declared by federal or New York authorities; or (d) there shall not have occurred any outbreak or escalation of major hostilities in which the United States is involved, any declaration of war by Congress or any other substantial national or international calamity or emergency if the effect of any such outbreak, escalation, declaration, calamity or emergency has a reasonable likelihood to make it impractical or inadvisable to proceed with completion of the exchange offer.	
 
26

Table of Contents
 	•	 	The trustee with respect to the Original Notes shall not have objected in any respect to, or taken any action that could in our reasonable judgment adversely affect the consummation of the exchange offer or the exchange of Original Notes under the exchange offer, nor shall the trustee or any holder of Original Notes have taken any action that challenges the validity or effectiveness of the procedures used by us in making the exchange offer or the exchange of the Original Notes under the exchange offer.	
All of the foregoing conditions set forth under “—Conditions to the Exchange Offer” are for the sole benefit of us and may be waived by us, in whole or in part, in our sole discretion. Any determination that we make concerning an event, development or circumstance described or referred to above shall be conclusive and binding.
In addition, the registration statement and any post-effective amendment to the registration statement covering the New Notes must be effective under the Securities Act. This condition is not waivable by us.
If any of the foregoing conditions is not satisfied, we may, at any time before the expiration of the exchange offer:
 
 	•	 	terminate the exchange offer and return all tendered Original Notes to the holders thereof;	
 
 	•	 	modify, extend or otherwise amend the exchange offer and retain all tendered Original Notes until the expiration date, as may be extended, subject, however, to the withdrawal rights described in “Withdrawal of Tenders,” below; or	
 
 	•	 	waive the unsatisfied conditions (if waivable by us) and accept all Original Notes tendered and not previously withdrawn.	
Except for the requirements of applicable U.S. federal and state securities laws, we know of no federal or state regulatory requirements to be complied with or approvals to be obtained by us in connection with the exchange offer which, if not complied with or obtained, would have a material adverse effect on us.
Acceptance of Original Notes for Exchange; Issuance and Delivery of New Notes
Once all of the conditions to the exchange offer are satisfied or waived, we will accept all Original Notes properly tendered and will issue the New Notes promptly after the expiration date. The discussion under the heading “—Conditions to the Exchange Offer,” above, provides further information regarding the conditions to the exchange offer. For purposes of the exchange offer, we will be deemed to have accepted properly tendered Original Notes for exchange when, as and if we have given oral or written notice to the exchange agent, with written confirmation of any oral notice to be given promptly after giving such notice.
The New Notes will be issued in denominations of $1,000 and any integral multiples of $1,000.
Issuance of the New Notes in exchange for the Original Notes in the exchange offer will be made only after timely receipt by the exchange agent of the certificate(s) representing the Original Notes (or a confirmation of book-entry transfer), a properly completed and duly executed letter of transmittal (or an agent’s message from DTC) and all other required documents. Therefore, holders of the Original Notes desiring to tender such Original Notes in exchange for New Notes should allow sufficient time to ensure timely delivery. We are under no duty to give notification of defects or irregularities of tenders of Original Notes for exchange.
Effect of Tender
Any valid tender by a holder of Original Notes that is not validly withdrawn prior to the expiration date of the exchange offer will constitute a binding agreement between that holder and us upon the terms and subject to the conditions of the exchange offer and the letter of transmittal. The acceptance of the exchange offer by a tendering holder of Original Notes will constitute the agreement by that holder to deliver good and marketable title to the tendered Original Notes, free and clear of all liens, charges, claims, encumbrances, interests and restrictions of any kind.
 
27

Table of Contents
Interest
Interest on the New Notes will accrue from the last interest payment date on which interest was paid on the Original Notes. Holders whose Original Notes are accepted for exchange will be deemed to have waived the right to receive any interest accrued on the Original Notes.
Procedures For Tendering
Unless the tender is being made in book-entry form, to tender in the exchange offer, a holder must:
 
 	•	 	complete, sign and date the letter of transmittal, or a facsimile of it;	
 
 	•	 	have the signatures guaranteed if required by the letter of transmittal; and	
 
 	•	 	mail or otherwise deliver the letter of transmittal or the facsimile, the Original Notes and any other required documents to the exchange agent prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the expiration date.	
Any financial institution that is a participant in DTC’s Book-Entry Transfer Facility system may make book-entry delivery of the Original Notes by causing DTC to transfer the Original Notes into the exchange agent’s account. Although delivery of Original Notes may be effected through book-entry transfer into the exchange agent’s account at DTC, the letter of transmittal (or facsimile), with any required signature guarantees and any other required documents (or an agent’s message from DTC), must, in any case, be transmitted to and received or confirmed by the exchange agent at its address set forth under the caption “Exchange Agent” below, prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the expiration date. Delivery of documents to DTC in accordance with its procedures does not constitute delivery to the exchange agent.
The term “agent’s message” means a message, transmitted by DTC and received by the exchange agent and forming part of the confirmation of a book-entry transfer, which states that DTC has received an express acknowledgment from a participant tendering Original Notes and that such participant has received an appropriate letter of transmittal and agrees to be bound by the terms of the letter of transmittal, and we may enforce such agreement against the participant. Delivery of an agent’s message will also constitute an acknowledgment from the tendering DTC participant that the representations contained in the appropriate letter of transmittal are true and correct.
The tender by a holder of Original Notes will constitute an agreement between us and the holder in accordance with the terms and subject to the conditions set forth in this prospectus and in the letter of transmittal.
The method of delivery of Original Notes and the letter of transmittal and all other required documents to the exchange agent is at the election and risk of the holders. Instead of delivery by mail, we recommend that holders use an overnight or hand delivery service. In all cases, holders should allow sufficient time to assure delivery to the exchange agent before the expiration date. No letter of transmittal or Original Notes should be sent to us. Holders may request their respective brokers, dealers, commercial banks, trust companies or nominees to effect the tenders for such holders.
Any beneficial owner whose Original Notes are registered in the name of a broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee and who wishes to tender should contact the registered holder promptly and instruct such registered holder to tender on behalf of the beneficial owner. If the beneficial owner wishes to tender on that owner’s own behalf, the beneficial owner must, prior to completing and executing the letter of transmittal and delivering such beneficial owner’s Original Notes, either make appropriate arrangements to register ownership of the Original Notes in such beneficial owner’s name or obtain a properly completed bond power from the registered holder. The transfer of registered ownership may take considerable time.
Signatures on letters of transmittal or notices of withdrawal must be guaranteed by an eligible guarantor institution within the meaning of Rule 17Ad-15 under the Exchange Act, unless the Original Notes tendered pursuant thereto are tendered:
 
 	•	 	by a registered holder who has not completed the box entitled “Special Registration Instructions” or “Special Delivery Instructions” on the letter of transmittal; or	
 
 	•	 	for the account of an eligible guarantor institution.	
In the event that a signature on a letter or transmittal or a notice of withdrawal is required to be guaranteed, such guarantee must be by:
 
 	•	 	a member firm of a registered national securities exchange or of the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority, Inc.;	
 
28

Table of Contents
 
 	•	 	a commercial bank or trust company having an office or correspondent in the United States; or	
 
 	•	 	an “eligible guarantor institution.”	
If the letter of transmittal is signed by a person other than the registered holder of any Original Notes, the Original Notes must be endorsed by the registered holder or accompanied by a properly completed bond power, in each case signed or endorsed in blank by the registered holder.
If the letter of transmittal or any Original Notes or bond powers are signed or endorsed by trustees, executors, administrators, guardians, attorneys-in-fact, officers of corporations or others acting in a fiduciary or representative capacity, such persons should so indicate when signing and, unless waived by us, submit evidence satisfactory to us of their authority to act in that capacity with the letter of transmittal.
Binding Interpretations
We will determine in our sole discretion all questions as to the validity, form, eligibility (including time of receipt) and acceptance and withdrawal of tendered Original Notes. Our determination will be final and binding. We reserve the absolute right to reject any and all tenders of any particular Original Notes not properly tendered or to not accept any particular Original Notes which acceptance might, in our reasonable judgment or our counsel’s judgment, be unlawful. We also reserve the absolute right to waive any defects or irregularities in the tender of Original Notes either before or after the expiration date. Our interpretation of the terms and conditions of the exchange offer (including the instructions in the letter of transmittal) will be final and binding on all parties. Unless waived, any defects or irregularities in connection with tenders of Original Notes for exchange must be cured within such reasonable period of time as we shall determine. Neither we, the exchange agent nor any other person shall be under any duty to give notification of any defect or irregularity with respect to any tender of Original Notes for exchange, nor shall any of them incur any liability for failure to give such notification. Tenders of Original Notes will not be considered to have been made until such defects or irregularities have been cured or waived. Any Original Notes received by the exchange agent that are not properly tendered and as to which the defects or irregularities have not been cured or waived will be returned by the exchange agent to the tendering holders, unless otherwise provided in the letter of transmittal, promptly following the expiration date.
Guaranteed Delivery Procedures
A holder who wishes to tender its Original Notes and:
 
 	•	 	whose Original Notes are not immediately available;	
 
 	•	 	who cannot deliver the holder’s Original Notes, the letter of transmittal or any other required documents to the exchange agent prior to the expiration date; or	
 
 	•	 	who cannot complete the procedures for book-entry transfer before the expiration date;	
may effect a tender if:
 
 	•	 	the tender is made through an eligible guarantor institution;	
 
 	•	 	before the expiration date, the exchange agent receives from the eligible guarantor institution:	
(i) a properly completed and duly executed notice of guaranteed delivery by facsimile transmission, mail or hand delivery,
(ii) the name and address of the holder, and
(iii) the certificate number(s) of the Original Notes and the principal amount of Original Notes tendered, stating that the tender is being made and guaranteeing that, within three New York Stock Exchange trading days after the expiration date, the letter of transmittal and the certificate(s) representing the Original Notes (or a confirmation of book-entry transfer), and any other documents required by the letter of transmittal will be deposited by the eligible guarantor institution with the exchange agent; and
 
 	•	 	the exchange agent receives, within three New York Stock Exchange trading days after the expiration date, a properly completed and executed letter of transmittal or facsimile, as well as the certificate(s) representing all tendered Original Notes in proper form for transfer or a confirmation of book-entry transfer, and all other documents required by the letter of transmittal.	
Upon request, the exchange agent will send to you a notice of guaranteed delivery if you wish to tender your Original Notes according to the guaranteed delivery procedures.
 
29

Table of Contents
Withdrawal of Tenders
Except as otherwise provided herein, tenders of Original Notes may be withdrawn at any time prior to the expiration date.
To withdraw a tender of Original Notes in connection with the exchange offer, a written or facsimile transmission notice of withdrawal must be received by the exchange agent at its address set forth herein prior to the expiration date. Any such notice of withdrawal must:
 
 	•	 	specify the name of the person who deposited the Original Notes to be withdrawn;	
 
 	•	 	identify the Original Notes to be withdrawn (including the certificate number(s) and principal amount of such Original Notes);	
 
 	•	 	be signed by the depositor in the same manner as the original signature on the letter of transmittal by which such Original Notes were tendered (including any required signature guarantees) or be accompanied by documents of transfer sufficient to have the Trustee register the transfer of such Original Notes into the name of the person withdrawing the tender; and	
 
 	•	 	specify the name in which any such Original Notes are to be registered, if different from that of the depositor.	
We will determine all questions as to the validity, form and eligibility (including time of receipt) of such notices of withdrawal. Any Original Notes so withdrawn will be considered not to have been validly tendered for purposes of the exchange offer, and no New Notes will be issued in exchange for such withdrawn Original Notes unless such Original Notes are validly re-tendered. Any Original Notes which have been tendered but which are not accepted for exchange or which are withdrawn will be returned to the holder without cost to such holder promptly after withdrawal, rejection of tender or termination of the exchange offer. Properly withdrawn Original Notes may be re-tendered at any time prior to the expiration date by following one of the procedures described above under the caption “—Procedures for Tendering.”
Exchange Agent
We have appointed U.S. Bank National Association as exchange agent in connection with the exchange offer. Questions and requests for assistance, requests for additional copies of this prospectus or of the letter of transmittal should be directed to the exchange agent at its offices at: U.S. Bank National Association—Corporate Trust Services, 60 Livingston Avenue, St. Paul, Minnesota 55107, Attn: Specialized Finance. The exchange agent’s telephone number is (800) 934-6802 and facsimile number is (651) 495-8158
Fees and Expenses
Barclays Capital, Inc. and Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated are acting as dealer managers in connection with the exchange offer. The dealer managers will not receive a fee for their services but will be entitled to reimbursement for their expenses. The obligations of the dealer managers are subject to certain conditions. We have agreed to indemnify the dealer managers against certain liabilities, including liabilities under the federal securities laws, or to contribute to payments that the dealer managers may be required to make in respect thereof. Questions regarding the terms of the exchange offer may be directed to the dealer managers at the address set forth on the back cover page of this prospectus.
From time to time, the dealer managers and their respective affiliates have provided investment banking and other services to us for customary compensation. The dealer managers, in the ordinary course of business, also make markets in our securities, which may include the Original Notes. As a result, from time to time, the dealer managers may own certain of our securities, including the Original Notes and the New Notes.
We have retained U.S. Bank National Association to act as the exchange agent in connection with the exchange offer. The exchange agent may contact holders of Original Notes by mail, telephone, facsimile transmission and personal interviews and may request brokers, dealers and other nominee existing holders to forward materials relating to the exchange offer to beneficial owners. The exchange agent will receive a fee for its services, will be reimbursed for reasonable out-of-pocket expenses and will be indemnified against liabilities in connection with its services, including liabilities under the federal securities laws.
The exchange agent has not been retained to make solicitations or recommendations. The fees it receives will not be based on the principal amount of Original Notes tendered under the exchange offer.
We will not pay any fees or commissions to any broker, dealer or any other person for soliciting tenders of Original Notes under the exchange offer. Brokers, dealers, commercial banks and trust companies will, upon request, be reimbursed by us for reasonable and necessary costs and expenses incurred by them in forwarding materials to their customers.
 
30

Table of Contents
We will pay all transfer taxes, if any, applicable to the exchange of the outstanding Original Notes under the exchange offer, except as set forth under “— Transfer Taxes.”
Accounting Treatment
The New Notes will be recorded at the same gross carrying value as the Original Notes as reflected in our accounting records on the date of the exchange. Accordingly, we will not recognize any gain or loss for accounting purposes upon the completion of the exchange offer.
The liability and equity components of the New Notes will be separately accounted for to reflect our economic interest cost. The equity component will be included in the additional paid-in capital section of stockholders’ equity on our consolidated balance sheet and the value of the equity component will be treated as original issue discount for purposes of accounting for the debt component of the New Notes. We will record non- cash interest expense as a result of the accretion of the discounted carrying value of the notes up to their face amount over the term of the New Notes. Interest expense will include both the current period’s accretion of the debt discount and the New Note’s coupon interest.
The exchange fee we pay to note holders will increase our deferred financing costs and will be amortized over the term of the New Notes in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles. Fees paid to third parties will be expensed as incurred.
Transfer Taxes
We will pay all transfer taxes, if any, applicable to the exchange of outstanding Original Notes under the exchange offer. The tendering holder, however, will be required to pay any transfer taxes, whether imposed on the registered holder or any other person, if:
 
 	•	 	New Notes are to be delivered to, or issued in the name of, any person other than the registered holder of the Original Notes tendered;	
 
 	•	 	tendered outstanding Original Notes are registered in the name of any other person other than the person signing the letter of transmittal; or	
 
 	•	 	a transfer tax is imposed for any reason other than the exchange of Original Notes pursuant to the exchange offer.	
If satisfactory evidence of payment of such taxes is not submitted with the letter of transmittal, the amount of such transfer taxes will be billed to the tendering holder.
Other Fees and Expenses
Tendering holders of Original Notes will not be required to pay any expenses of soliciting tenders in the exchange offer. However if a tendering holder handles the transaction through its broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other institution, such holder may be required to pay brokerage fees or commissions.
Legal Limitation
The above conditions are for our sole benefit and may be asserted by us regardless of the circumstances giving rise to any such condition, or may be waived by us in whole or in part at any time and from time to time in our sole discretion (to the extent such condition is waivable by us). Our failure at any time to exercise any of the foregoing rights shall not be deemed a waiver of any such right and each such right shall be deemed an ongoing right which may be asserted at any time, and from time to time.
In addition, we will not accept for exchange any Original Notes tendered, and no New Notes will be issued in exchange for any such Original Notes, if at such time any stop order shall be threatened or in effect with respect to the registration statement of which this prospectus constitutes a part or the qualification of the indentures in respect of the New Notes under the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended.
Other
Participating in the exchange offer is voluntary, and you should carefully consider whether to accept. You are urged to consult your financial and tax advisors in making your decision on what action to take.
 
31

Table of Contents
DESCRIPTION OF THE NEW 4.00% NOTES
The New 4.00% Notes, which are referred to in this “Description of the New 4.00% Notes” section of this prospectus as the notes, will be issued under a supplemental indenture (the “ New 4.00% Notes Supplemental Indenture ”) among MasTec, Inc., as issuer, the guarantors and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee, to the Indenture dated as of June 5, 2009 (the “ Base Indenture ” and together with the New 4.00% Notes Supplemental Indenture, the “ Indenture ”). The terms of the notes include those provided in the Indenture and those terms made part of the Indenture by reference to the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended (the “ Trust Indenture Act ”). The description of the Base Indenture is incorporated herein by reference to the section entitled “Description of Debt Securities” contained on pages 11 through 25 of our registration statement on Form S-3ASR (File No. 333-158502), filed with the SEC on April 8, 2009. If the information contained in this prospectus is inconsistent with the information set forth on such pages, you should rely on the information contained in this prospectus.
The following description is only a summary of the material provisions of the notes and the Indenture. We urge you to read the Indenture in its entirety because it, and not this description, defines your rights as a holder of the notes. You may request copies of these documents as set forth under the caption “Where You Can Find More Information.”
When we refer to “MasTec, Inc.,” “MasTec,” “we,” “our” or “us” in this Description of the New 4.00% Notes, we refer only to MasTec, Inc. and not its subsidiaries.
Brief Description of the Notes
The notes will:
 
 	•	 	initially be limited to $115,000,000 million aggregate principal amount;	
 
 	•	 	bear interest at a rate of 4.00% per year, payable semi-annually in arrears, on June 15 and December 15 of each year, commencing on June 15, 2011;	
 
 	•	 	be general unsecured obligations, ranking equally in right of payment with all of our existing and future senior indebtedness; senior in right of payment to all of our existing and future subordinated indebtedness; effectively subordinated in right of payment to our existing and future secured indebtedness; and structurally subordinated to all existing and future debt of any subsidiaries that are not guarantors, including trade payables;	
 
 	•	 	not be subject to redemption at our option prior to maturity;	
 
 	•	 	be subject to repurchase by us at your option if a fundamental change occurs, at a cash repurchase price equal to 100% of the principal amount of the notes, plus accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) to, but not including, the repurchase date, as set forth under “—Fundamental Change Put”;	
 
 	•	 	be due on June 15, 2014, unless earlier converted or repurchased by us; and	
 
 	•	 	initially be guaranteed, jointly and severally, on an unsecured unsubordinated basis by each of our subsidiaries that guarantee our 7.625% Senior Notes due 2017.	
Subject to satisfaction of certain conditions and during the periods described below, the notes may be converted by you at an initial conversion rate of 63.4417 shares of our common stock per $1,000 principal amount of notes, which represents an initial conversion price of approximately $15.76 per share. The conversion rate is subject to adjustment if certain events occur as described below.
Upon conversion of a note, we will satisfy our conversion obligation by paying or delivering, as the case may be, cash, shares of our common stock or a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, at our election, as described under “— Conversion Rights — Settlement Upon Conversion.” You will not receive any separate cash payment or additional shares representing interest, if any, accrued and unpaid to the conversion date except under the limited circumstances described below.
We currently intend to satisfy our conversion obligation by delivering a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, using $1,000 as the cash amount in the settlement calculation set forth under “—Settlement Upon Conversion.” However, prior to the expiration of our Credit Facility in May 2013, without the prior consent of the lenders thereunder, we may not pay more than $10.0 million in aggregate to settle such conversions. See “Risk Factors—Risks Related to the Exchange Offer and New Notes—We may be unable to repurchase the New Notes for cash when required by the holders, including following a fundamental change or upon conversion of the New Notes.”
 
32

Table of Contents
Neither we nor any of our subsidiaries will be subject to any financial covenants under the Indenture. In addition, neither we nor any of our subsidiaries will be restricted under the Indenture from paying dividends, incurring debt or issuing or repurchasing our securities. You are not afforded protection under the Indenture in the event of a highly leveraged transaction or a change in control of us, except to the extent described below under “ — Conversion Rights” and “ — Fundamental Change Put.”
No sinking fund is provided for the notes and the notes will not be subject to defeasance.
The notes initially will be issued in book-entry form only in denominations of $1,000 principal amount and whole multiples thereof. Beneficial interests in the notes will be shown on, and transfers of beneficial interests in the notes will be effected only through, records maintained by The Depository Trust Company, or DTC, or its nominee, and any such interests may not be exchanged for certificated notes except in limited circumstances. For information regarding conversion, registration of transfer and exchange of global notes held in DTC, see “—Form, Denomination and Registration—Global Notes, Book-Entry Form.”
If certificated notes are issued, you may present them for conversion, registration of transfer and exchange, without service charge, at our office or agency in New York City, which will initially be the office or agency of the trustee in New York City.
We do not intend to list the notes on any securities exchange or any automated dealer quotation system.
Guarantees
Payment of the principal of, premium, if any, and interest on the notes will be guaranteed, jointly and severally, on an unsecured unsubordinated basis by each of our subsidiaries that guarantee our 7.625% Senior Notes due 2017. In addition, each future wholly-owned domestic subsidiary that guarantees any unsecured indebtedness of MasTec will guarantee the payment of the principal of, premium, if any, and interest on the notes.
The obligations of each subsidiary guarantor under its note guarantee will be limited so as not to constitute a fraudulent conveyance under applicable federal or state laws. Each subsidiary guarantor that makes a payment or distribution under its note guarantee will be entitled to contribution from any other subsidiary guarantor or MasTec, as the case may be.
The note guarantee issued by any subsidiary guarantor will be automatically and unconditionally released and discharged upon (1) any sale, exchange or transfer to any person (other than an affiliate of MasTec) of (i) the capital stock of such subsidiary guarantor so that such subsidiary guarantor is no longer a subsidiary of MasTec or (ii) all or substantially all of the assets of such subsidiary guarantor, (2) the release or discharge of the guarantee which resulted in the creation of such note guarantee, except a discharge or release by or as a result of payment under such guarantee, or (3) the release or discharge of any and all guarantees of other unsecured indebtedness of MasTec provided by such subsidiary guarantor to the holders of other unsecured indebtedness (including any deemed release upon payment in full of all obligations under such other unsecured indebtedness); provided, however, to the extent that any subsidiary of MasTec provides a guarantee of any unsecured indebtedness of MasTec in the future, such subsidiary shall be required to guarantee the notes.
Additional Notes
We may, without the consent of the holders of the notes, increase the principal amount of the notes by issuing additional notes in the future on the same terms and conditions, except for any differences in the issue price and interest accrued prior to the issue date of the additional notes; provided that such differences do not cause the additional notes to constitute a different class of securities than the notes for U.S. federal income tax purposes; provided further, that the additional notes have the same CUSIP number as the notes offered hereby; and provided further, that the additional notes may have a different CUSIP number on a temporary basis if necessary to comply with applicable U.S. securities laws. The notes offered by this prospectus and any additional notes would rank equally and ratably and would be treated as a single class for all purposes under the Indenture. No additional notes may be issued if any event of default has occurred with respect to the notes and is continuing.
Payment at Maturity
On the maturity date, each holder will be entitled to receive on such date $1,000 in cash for each $1,000 in principal amount of notes, together with accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) to, but not including, the maturity date. With respect to global notes, principal and interest (including additional interest, if any) will be paid to DTC in immediately available funds. With respect to any certificated notes, principal and interest (including additional interest, if any) will be payable at our office or agency in New York City, which initially will be the office or agency of the trustee in New York City.
 
33

Table of Contents
Interest
The notes will bear interest at a rate of 4.00% per year. Interest will accrue from the last interest payment date on which interest was paid on the Original 4.00% Notes or from the most recent date to which interest has been paid or duly provided for. We will pay interest (including additional interest, if any) semi-annually, in arrears on June 15 and December 15 of each year, commencing on June 15, 2011, to holders of record at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the preceding June 1 and December 1, respectively. However, there are two exceptions to the preceding sentence:
 
 	•	 	we will not pay in cash accrued interest (excluding any additional interest) on any notes when they are converted, except as described under “—Conversion Rights;” and	
 
 	•	 	we may pay accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) to a person other than the holder of record on the record date immediately prior to the maturity date. On such date, we will pay accrued and unpaid interest only to the person to whom we pay the principal amount.	
We will pay interest on:
 
 	•	 	global notes to DTC in immediately available funds;	
 
 	•	 	any certificated notes having a principal amount of less than $2,000,000, by check mailed to the holders of those notes; provided, however, at maturity, interest will be payable as described under “— Payment at Maturity;” and	
 
 	•	 	any certificated notes having a principal amount of $2,000,000 or more, by wire transfer in immediately available funds at the election of the holders of these notes duly delivered to the trustee at least five business days prior to the relevant interest payment date; provided, however, at maturity, interest will be payable as described under “ — Payment at Maturity.”	
Interest will be calculated on the basis of a 360-day year consisting of twelve 30-day months. If a payment date is not a business day, payment will be made on the next succeeding business day, and no additional interest will accrue thereon.
To the extent lawful, payments of principal or interest (including additional interest, if any) on the notes that are not made when due will accrue interest at the annual rate of 1% above the then applicable interest rate from the required payment date.
Conversion Rights
Before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding March 15, 2014, the notes will be convertible only upon satisfaction of one or more of the conditions described under the headings “—Conversion Upon Satisfaction of Sale Price Condition,” “—Conversion Upon Satisfaction of Trading Price Condition” and “—Conversion Upon Specified Corporate Events.” On or after March 15, 2014, holders may convert their notes at any time before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the maturity date, irrespective of whether any of the foregoing conditions has been met. In all cases, the right to convert notes will expire at the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the maturity date. The initial conversion rate will be 63.4417 shares of common stock per $1,000 principal amount of notes (corresponding to an initial conversion price of approximately $15.76 per share). Upon conversion of notes, we will satisfy our conversion obligation by paying or delivering, as the case may be, cash, shares of our common stock or a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, at our election, all as set forth below under “—Settlement Upon Conversion.” If we satisfy our conversion obligation in solely cash or through the payment and delivery, as the case may be, of a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, the amount of cash and shares of common stock, if any, due upon conversion will be based on a daily conversion value (as defined below) calculated on a proportionate basis for each trading day in a 40 trading day observation period (as defined below under “—Settlement Upon Conversion”). The trustee will initially act as the conversion agent.
The conversion rate and the corresponding conversion price in effect at any given time are referred to as the “applicable conversion rate” and the “applicable conversion price,” respectively, and will be subject to adjustment as described below. The applicable conversion price at any given time will be computed by dividing $1,000 by the applicable conversion rate at such time. A holder may convert all or any portion of such holder’s notes so long as such portion is an integral multiple of $1,000 in principal amount.
If a holder has delivered a purchase notice upon the occurrence of a fundamental change as described under “—Fundamental Change Put” with respect to a note, the holder may not surrender that note for conversion until the holder has withdrawn the notice in accordance with the Indenture.
 
34

Table of Contents
Upon conversion, the converting holder will not receive any separate cash payment or additional shares representing accrued and unpaid interest (excluding any additional interest), if any, except as described below. We will not issue fractional shares of our common stock upon conversion of notes. Instead, we will pay cash in lieu of fractional shares as described under “—Settlement Upon Conversion.” Our payment and delivery to a converting holder of the full amount of cash and the full number of shares of our common stock, if any, together with any cash payment for any fractional share, into which such holder’s note is convertible, or the trustee’s payment and delivery of such amounts on our behalf, will be deemed to satisfy in full our obligation to pay:
 
 	•	 	the principal amount of the note; and	
 
 	•	 	accrued and unpaid interest (excluding any additional interest), if any, to, but not including, the conversion date.	
As a result, accrued and unpaid interest (excluding any additional interest), if any, to, but not including, the conversion date will be deemed to be paid in full rather than cancelled, extinguished or forfeited. Upon a conversion of notes, accrued and unpaid interest (excluding any additional interest) will be deemed to be paid out of the consideration paid upon such conversion.
If you convert after the record date for an interest payment but prior to the corresponding interest payment date, you will receive on the corresponding interest payment date the interest (including additional interest, if any) accrued and unpaid on your notes, notwithstanding your conversion of those notes prior to the interest payment date, assuming you were the holder of record on the corresponding record date. However, except as provided in the next sentence, at the time you surrender your notes for conversion, you must pay us an amount equal to the interest (excluding any additional interest) that has accrued and will be paid on the notes being converted on the corresponding interest payment date. You are not required to make such payment:
 
 	•	 	if you convert your notes following the regular record date immediately preceding the maturity date;	
 
 	•	 	if you convert your notes in connection with a fundamental change and we have specified a fundamental change repurchase date that is after a record date and on or prior to the corresponding interest payment date; or	
 
 	•	 	to the extent of any overdue interest (including overdue additional interest, if any), if overdue interest (or overdue additional interest) exists at the time of conversion with respect to your notes.	
Except as described under “—Conversion Rate Adjustments,” we will not make any payment or other adjustment for dividends on any common stock issued upon conversion of the notes.
Conversion Upon Satisfaction of Sale Price Condition
Before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding March 15, 2014, holders may surrender their notes for conversion during any calendar quarter commencing after March 31, 2011 (and only during such calendar quarter), if the last reported sale price of our common stock for each of at least 20 trading days (whether or not consecutive) during the 30 consecutive trading days ending on, and including, the last trading day of the immediately preceding calendar quarter is greater than or equal to 130% of the applicable conversion price on each applicable trading day.
The “last reported sale price” of our common stock on any date means the closing sale price per share (or if no closing sale price is reported, the average of the bid and ask prices, or, if more than one in either case, the average of the average bid and the average ask prices) on that date as reported in composite transactions for the principal U.S. national or regional securities exchange on which our common stock is traded. If our common stock is not listed for trading on a U.S. national or regional securities exchange on the relevant date, the “last reported sale price” will be the average of the last quoted bid and ask prices per share for our common stock in the over-the-counter market on the relevant date as reported by the OTCBB, Pink OTC Markets Inc. or a similar organization. If our common stock is not so quoted, the “last reported sale price” will be the average of the mid-point of the last bid and ask prices per share of our common stock on the relevant date from each of at least three nationally recognized independent investment banking firms selected by us for this purpose. The last reported sale price will be determined without reference to after-hours or extended market trading.
Unless expressly stated to the contrary, “trading day” means a day on which (i) trading in our common stock generally occurs on The New York Stock Exchange or, if our common stock is not then listed on The New York Stock Exchange, on the principal other U.S. national or regional securities exchange on which our common stock is then listed or, if our common stock is not then listed on a U.S. national or regional securities exchange, on the principal other market on which our common stock is then traded, and (ii) a last reported sale price for our common stock is available on such securities exchange or market. If our common stock is not so listed or traded, “trading day” means a “business day.”
 
35

Table of Contents
Conversion Upon Satisfaction of Trading Price Condition
Before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding March 15, 2014, holders may surrender their notes for conversion during the five business day period after any five consecutive trading day period (we refer to this five trading day period as the “measurement period”) in which the “trading price” per $1,000 principal amount of notes, as determined following a request by a holder of notes in accordance with the procedures described below, for each trading day during that measurement period was less than 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the applicable conversion rate on such trading day. We refer to this condition as the “trading price condition.”
The “trading price” of the notes on any trading day means the average of the secondary market bid quotations obtained by the bid solicitation agent for $2.0 million principal amount of the notes at approximately 3:30 p.m., New York City time, on such trading day from three independent nationally recognized securities dealers selected by the bid solicitation agent; provided that, if three such bids cannot reasonably be obtained by the bid solicitation agent but two such bids are obtained, then the average of the two bids will be used, and if only one such bid can reasonably be obtained by the bid solicitation agent, then that one bid will be used. If the bid solicitation agent cannot reasonably obtain at least one bid for $2.0 million principal amount of the notes from a nationally recognized securities dealer on any trading day, then the trading price per $1,000 principal amount of notes will be deemed to be less than 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the applicable conversion rate on that trading day. If (x) we are not acting as bid solicitation agent, and we do not, when required to do so, instruct the bid solicitation agent to obtain bids when required, or if we give such instruction to the bid solicitation agent, and the bid solicitation agent fails to make such determination, or (y) we are acting as bid solicitation agent and we fail to make such determination, then, in either case, the trading price per $1,000 principal amount of the notes will be deemed to be less than 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the applicable conversion rate on each trading day such failure continues.
The bid solicitation agent (if other than us) will have no obligation to determine the trading price per $1,000 principal amount of the notes unless we have requested such determination. We will have no obligation to make such request (or, if we are acting as bid solicitation agent, we will have no obligation to determine the trading price) unless a holder of a note provides us with reasonable evidence that the trading price per $1,000 principal amount of notes would be less than 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the applicable conversion rate. At such time, we will instruct the bid solicitation agent (if other than us) to determine, or if we are acting as bid solicitation agent, we will determine, the trading price in the manner described above beginning on the next trading day following the receipt of such evidence and on each successive trading day until the trading price per $1,000 principal amount of notes is greater than or equal to 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the applicable conversion rate. If the trading price condition has been met, we will so notify the holders, the conversion agent (if other than the trustee) and the trustee within one business day. If, at any time after the trading price condition has been met, the trading price per $1,000 principal amount of notes is equal to or greater than 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the conversion rate for such date, we will so notify the holders, the conversion agent (if other than the trustee) and the trustee within one business day.
We will initially act as the bid solicitation agent.
Conversion Upon Specified Corporate Events
Certain Distributions
If, before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding March 15, 2014, we elect to:
 
 	•	 	distribute to all or substantially all holders of our common stock any rights or warrants (other than rights issued pursuant to a shareholders’ right plan) entitling them, for a period of not more than 45 calendar days from the issuance date for such distribution, to subscribe for or purchase shares of our common stock at a price per share less than the last reported sale price of our common stock on the trading day immediately preceding the declaration date of such distribution; or	
 
 	•	 	distribute to all or substantially all holders of our common stock: our assets, debt securities or rights to purchase our securities, which distribution has a per share value, as reasonably determined by our board of directors or a committee thereof, exceeding 10% of the last reported sale price of our common stock on the trading day preceding the date of announcement for such distribution,	
 
36

Table of Contents
then, in either case, we must notify the holders of the notes at least 45 scheduled trading days before the ex-dividend date for such issuance or distribution. Once we have given such notice, holders may surrender their notes for conversion at any time until the earlier of (x) 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the business day immediately preceding the ex-dividend date and (y) the time we announce that such distribution will not take place.
Holders of the notes may not exercise this conversion right if each holder will have the right to participate (as a result of holding the notes, and at the same time and on the same terms as common stock holders participate) in any of the transactions described above as if such holder of the notes held a number of shares of our common stock equal to (i) the applicable conversion rate, multiplied by (ii) (x) the principal amount of notes held by such holder divided by (y) $1,000, without having to convert its notes.
Certain Corporate Events
If, before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding March 15, 2014:
 
 	•	 	a transaction or event that constitutes a “fundamental change” (as defined under “—Fundamental Change Put”) or a “non-stock change of control” (as defined under “—Adjustment to Conversion Rate Upon Conversion Upon a Non-Stock Change of Control”) occurs; or	
 
 	•	 	we are a party to a consolidation, merger, binding share exchange, or a sale, transfer, lease or other conveyance of all or substantially all of our assets, pursuant to which our common stock would be converted into or exchanged for, or would constitute solely the right to receive, cash, securities or other assets,	
then, in either case, the notes may be surrendered for conversion at any time from or after the date that is 45 scheduled trading days before the initial anticipated effective date of the transaction (or, if we do not have knowledge of such transaction on or before such date, the business day after we are required to give notice of such transaction) until 35 trading days after the actual effective date of such transaction or, if such transaction also constitutes a fundamental change, until the related fundamental change repurchase date (as described under “—Fundamental Change Put”). We will notify holders, the conversion agent (if other than the trustee) and the trustee:
 
 	•	 	as promptly as practicable following the date we publicly announce such transaction but in no event less than 45 scheduled trading days before the initial anticipated effective date of such transaction; or	
 
 	•	 	if we do not have knowledge of such transaction at least 45 scheduled trading days before the initial anticipated effective date of such transaction, within one business day of the date upon which we receive notice, or otherwise become aware, of such transaction but in no event later than the actual effective date of such transaction.	
Conversions On or After March 15, 2014
On or after March 15, 2014, holders may surrender their notes for conversion at any time before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the maturity date, regardless of whether any of the foregoing conditions has been met.
Conversion Procedures
Procedures to be Followed by a Holder
If you hold a beneficial interest in a global note, to convert you must deliver to DTC the appropriate instruction form for conversion pursuant to DTC’s conversion program and, if required, pay funds equal to interest (excluding any additional interest) payable on the next interest payment date to which you are not entitled and, if required, pay all taxes or duties, if any.
If you hold a certificated note, to convert you must:
 
 	•	 	complete and manually sign the conversion notice in the form specified in the Indenture or a facsimile of the conversion notice;	
 
 	•	 	deliver the completed conversion notice and the notes to be converted to the conversion agent;	
 
 	•	 	if required, furnish appropriate endorsements and transfer documents;	
 
 	•	 	if required, pay funds equal to interest (but excluding any additional interest) payable on the next interest payment date to which you are not entitled; and	
 
 	•	 	if required, pay all transfer or similar taxes, if any.	
 
37

Table of Contents
The conversion date will be the date on which you have satisfied all of the foregoing requirements.
You will not be required to pay any taxes or duties relating to the issuance or delivery of our common stock, if any, if you exercise your conversion rights, but you will be required to pay any tax or duty that may be payable relating to any transfer involved in the issuance or delivery of the common stock, if any, in a name other than your own. Certificates representing common stock, if any, will be issued and delivered only after all applicable taxes and duties, if any, payable by you have been paid in full.
If a holder has delivered a purchase notice as described under “—Fundamental Change Put” with respect to a note, the holder may not surrender that note for conversion until the holder has withdrawn the purchase notice in accordance with the Indenture. If a holder submits its notes for required purchase, the holder’s right to withdraw the purchase notice and convert the notes that are subject to required purchase will terminate at the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the relevant fundamental change purchase date.
Settlement Upon Conversion
Upon conversion, we may choose to pay or deliver, as the case may be, either cash, which we refer to as cash settlement, shares of our common stock, which we refer to as physical settlement, or a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, which we refer to as combination settlement, as described below. We refer to each of these settlement methods as a “settlement method.”
All conversions occurring on or after March 15, 2014 will be settled using the same settlement method. Prior to March 15, 2014, we will use the same settlement method for all conversions occurring on the same conversion date, but we will not have any obligation to use the same settlement method with respect to conversions that occur on different trading days. That is, we may choose on one trading day to settle conversions in physical settlement, and choose on another trading day cash settlement or combination settlement. If we elect a settlement method, we will inform holders so converting through the trustee of such settlement method we have selected no later than the close of business on the trading day immediately following the related conversion date (or, in the case of any conversions occurring on or after March 15, 2014, no later than March 15, 2014). If we do not timely elect a settlement method, we will no longer have the right to elect cash settlement or physical settlement and we will be deemed to have elected combination settlement in respect of our conversion obligation, as described below, and the specified dollar amount (as defined below) per $1,000 principal amount of convertible note will be deemed to be $1,000. If we elect combination settlement, but we do not timely notify converting holders of the specified dollar amount per $1,000 principal amount of notes, such specified dollar amount will be deemed to be $1,000.
Settlement amounts will be computed as follows:
 
 	•	 	if we elect physical settlement, we will deliver to the converting holder in respect of each $1,000 principal amount of notes being converted a number of shares of common stock equal to the conversion rate;	
 
 	•	 	if we elect cash settlement, we will pay to the converting holder in respect of each $1,000 principal amount of notes being converted cash in an amount equal to the sum of the daily conversion values for each of the 40 consecutive trading days during the applicable observation period; and	
 
 	•	 	if we elect (or are deemed to have elected) combination settlement, we will pay or deliver, as the case may be, to the converting holder in respect of each $1,000 principal amount of notes being converted a “settlement amount” equal to the sum of the daily settlement amounts for each of the 40 consecutive trading days during the applicable observation period.	
The “daily settlement amount,” for each of the 40 consecutive trading days during the observation period, shall consist of:
 
 	•	 	cash equal to the lesser of (i) the maximum cash amount per $1,000 principal amount of convertible notes to be received upon conversion as specified in the notice specifying our chosen settlement method (the “specified dollar amount”), if any, divided by 40 (such quotient, the “daily measurement value”) and (ii) the daily conversion value; and	
 
 	•	 	if the daily conversion value exceeds the daily measurement value, a number of shares of our common stock equal to (i) the difference between the daily conversion value and the daily measurement value, divided by (ii) the daily VWAP for such trading day.	
The “daily conversion value” means, for each of the 40 consecutive trading days during the observation period, 2.5% of the product of (1) the conversion rate in effect on such trading day and (2) the daily VWAP on such trading day.
 
38

Table of Contents
The “daily VWAP” means, for each of the 40 consecutive trading days during the applicable observation period, the per share volume-weighted average price as displayed under the heading “Bloomberg VWAP” on Bloomberg page “MTZ.N<equity> AQR” (or its equivalent successor, if such page is not available) in respect of the period from the scheduled open of trading until the scheduled close of trading of the primary trading session on such trading day (or if such volume-weighted average price is unavailable, the market value of one share of our common stock on such trading day determined, using a volume-weighted average method, by a nationally recognized independent investment banking firm retained for this purpose by us). The “daily VWAP” will be determined without regard to after hours trading or any other trading outside of the regular trading session’s trading hours.
The “observation period” with respect to any note surrendered for conversion means:
 
 	•	 	if the relevant conversion date occurs before the 45th scheduled trading day immediately preceding the maturity date, the 40 consecutive trading day period beginning on, and including, the second trading day after such conversion date; and	
 
 	•	 	if the relevant conversion date occurs on or after the 45th scheduled trading day immediately preceding the maturity date, the 40 consecutive trading days beginning on, and including, the 42 nd  scheduled trading day immediately preceding the maturity date.	
For the purpose of determining amounts due upon conversion only, “trading day” means a day on which (i) trading in our common stock generally occurs on The New York Stock Exchange or, if our common stock is not then listed on The New York Stock Exchange, on the principal other U.S. national or regional securities exchange on which our common stock is then listed or, if our common stock is not then listed on a U.S. national or regional securities exchange, on the principal other market on which our common stock is then listed or admitted for trading and (ii) there is no market disruption event (as defined below). If our common stock is not so listed or admitted for trading, “trading day” means a “business day.”
“Scheduled trading day” means a day that is scheduled to be a trading day on the principal U.S. national or regional securities exchange or market on which our common stock is listed or admitted for trading. If our common stock is not so listed or admitted for trading, “scheduled trading day” means a “business day.”
“Market disruption event” means (i) a failure by the principal U.S. national or regional securities exchange or market on which our common stock is listed or admitted for trading to open for trading during its regular trading session or (ii) the occurrence or existence, before 1:00 p.m., New York City time, on any scheduled trading day for our common stock, for a period of more than one half-hour in the aggregate during regular trading hours of any suspension or limitation imposed on trading (by reason of movements in price exceeding limits permitted by the relevant stock exchange or otherwise) in our common stock or in any options contracts or future contracts relating to our common stock.
Except as described below under “—Change in the Conversion Rights upon Certain Reclassifications, Business Combinations, Asset Sales and Corporate Events,” we will pay or deliver, as the case may be, the consideration due in respect of a conversion on the third business day immediately following the relevant conversion date, if we elect physical settlement, or on the third business day immediately following the last trading day of the applicable observation period in the case of any other settlement method.
We will deliver cash in lieu of any fractional share of common stock issuable upon conversion based on the daily VWAP of the common stock on the relevant conversion date (in the case of physical settlement) or based on the daily VWAP on the last trading day of the applicable observation period (in the case of combination settlement).
Each conversion will be deemed to have been effected as to any notes surrendered for conversion on the relevant conversion date; provided, however, that the person in whose name any shares of our common stock will be issuable upon such conversion will become the holder of record of such shares as of the close of business on the conversion date (in the case of physical settlement) or the last trading day of the applicable observation period (in the case of combination settlement).
Conversion Rate Adjustments
We will adjust the conversion rate for the following events:
(1) If we issue shares of our common stock as a dividend or distribution on shares of our common stock, or if we effect a share split or share combination, the conversion rate will be adjusted based on the following formula:

 	 	CR1	  	=	  	CR0	  	×	  	OS1	  	 	 	
 	 	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	OS0	  	 	 	 	 	 	
 
39

Table of Contents
where,

CR1 =	 	the conversion rate in effect immediately prior to the open of business on the record date for such dividend or distribution or the effective date of such share split or combination, as the case may be;	
 	 	
CR0 =	 	the conversion rate in effect at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such dividend or distribution or the effective date of such share split or combination, as the case may be;	
 	 	
OS0 =	 	the number of shares of our common stock outstanding at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the ex-dividend date for such dividend or distribution or the effective date of such share split or combination;	
 	 	
OS1 =	 	the number of shares of our common stock that would be outstanding immediately after giving effect to such dividend, distribution, share split or combination, as the case may be.	
(2) If we distribute to all or substantially all holders of our common stock any rights or warrants (other than rights issued pursuant to a shareholders’ right plan) entitling them for a period of not more than 45 days from the issuance date for such distribution to subscribe for or purchase shares of our common stock, at a price per share less than the last reported sale price of our common stock on the trading day immediately preceding the declaration date of such distribution, the conversion rate will be increased based on the following formula;  provided  that the conversion rate will be readjusted to the extent that such rights or warrants are not exercised prior to their expiration:

 	 	CR1	  	=	  	CR0	  	×	  	  OS0 + X  	  	 	 	
 	 	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	OS0 + Y	  	 	 	 	 	 	
where,

CR1 =	 	conversion rate in effect immediately prior to the open of business on the record date for such distribution;	
 	 	
CR0 =	 	the conversion rate in effect at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such distribution;	
 	 	
OS0 =	 	the number of shares of our common stock outstanding at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the ex-dividend date for such distribution;	
 	 	
X =	 	the total number of shares of our common stock issuable pursuant to such rights or warrants; and	
 	 	
Y =	 	the number of shares of our common stock equal to the aggregate price payable to exercise such rights or warrants, divided by the average of the last reported sale prices of our common stock over the 10 consecutive trading day period ending on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such distribution.	
(3) If we distribute shares of our capital stock, evidences of our indebtedness or other of our assets or property to all or substantially all holders of our common stock, excluding:
 
 	•	 	dividends or distributions as to which adjustment is required to be effected in clause (1) or (2) above;	
 
 	•	 	dividends or distributions paid exclusively in cash; and	
 
 	•	 	spin-offs described below in the second paragraph of this clause (3),	
then the conversion rate will be increased based on the following formula:

 	 	CR1	  	=	  	CR0	  	×	  	SP0	  	 	 	
 	 	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	SP0 – FMV	  	 	 	 	 	 	
 
40

Table of Contents
where,

CR1 =	 	conversion rate in effect immediately prior to the open of business on the record date for such distribution;	
 	 	
CR0 =	 	the conversion rate in effect at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such distribution;	
 	 	
SP0 =	 	the average of the last reported sale prices of our common stock over the 10 consecutive trading day period ending on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such distribution; and	
 	 	
FMV =	 	the fair market value (as determined by our board of directors or a committee thereof) of the shares of capital stock, evidences of indebtedness, assets or property distributed with respect to each outstanding share of our common stock as of the open of business on the record date for such distribution.	
With respect to an adjustment pursuant to this clause (3) where there has been a payment of a dividend or other distribution on our common stock in shares of capital stock of any class or series, or similar equity interest, of or relating to a subsidiary or other business unit of ours that are listed on a national or regional securities exchange, which is referred to in this prospectus as a “spin-off,” the conversion rate will be increased based on the following formula:

 	 	CR1	  	=	  	CR0	  	×	  	FMV + MP0	  	 	 	
 	 	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	MP0	  	 	 	 	 	 	
where,

CR1 =	 	conversion rate in effect immediately prior to the open of business on the record date for the spin-off;	
 	 	
CR0 =	 	the conversion rate in effect at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for the spin-off;	
 	 	
FMV =	 	the average of the last reported sale prices of the capital stock or similar equity interest distributed to holders of our common stock applicable to one share of our common stock over the first 10 consecutive trading day period immediately following, and including, the third trading day after the record date for such spin-off (such period, the “valuation period”); and	
 	 	
MP0 =	 	the average of the last reported sale prices of our common stock over the valuation period.	
Any adjustment to the conversion rate under the preceding paragraph of this clause (3) will be made immediately after the open of business on the day after the last day of the valuation period, but will be given effect as of the open of business on the record date for the spin-off. Because we will make the adjustment to the conversion rate at the end of the valuation period with retroactive effect, we will delay the settlement of any notes where the final day of the related observation period occurs during the valuation period. In such event, we will deliver shares of our common stock (based on the adjusted conversion rate as described above) on the third business day immediately following the last day of the valuation period.
(4) If we pay any cash dividends or distributions paid exclusively in cash to all or substantially all holders of our common stock (other than dividends or distributions made in connection with our liquidation, dissolution or winding-up or upon a merger, consolidation or sale, lease, transfer, conveyance or other disposition resulting in a change in the conversion consideration as described under “—Change in the Conversion Rights upon Certain Reclassifications, Business Combinations, Asset Sales and Corporate Events”), the conversion rate will be increased based on the following formula:

 	 	CR1	  	=	  	CR0	  	×	  	SP0	  	 	 	
 	 	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	  SP0 – C  	  	 	 	 	 	 	
 
41

Table of Contents
where,

CR1 =	 	conversion rate in effect immediately prior to the open of business on the record date for such dividend or distribution;	
 	 	
CR0 =	 	the conversion rate in effect at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such distribution;	
 	 	
SP0 =	 	the average of the last reported sale prices of our common stock over the 10 consecutive trading day period ending on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such distribution; and	
 	 	
C =	 	the amount in cash per share we distribute to holders of our common stock.	
(5) If we or any of our subsidiaries makes a payment in respect of a tender offer or exchange offer for our common stock, to the extent that the cash and value of any other consideration included in the payment per share of our common stock exceeds the last reported sale price of our common stock on the trading day next succeeding the last date on which tenders or exchanges may be made pursuant to such tender or exchange offer, the conversion rate will be increased based on the following formula:

 	 	CR1	  	=	  	CR0	  	×	  	AC + ( SP1 × OS1 )	  	 	 	
 	 	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	  	 	  	 	  	 	  	OS0 × SP1	  	 	 	 	 	 	
where,

CR1 =	 	the conversion rate in effect immediately prior to the open of business on the trading day next succeeding the date such tender offer or exchange offer expires;	
 	 	
CR0 =	 	the conversion rate in effect at 5:00 p.m., New York City time on the day such tender offer or exchange offer expires;	
 	 	
AC =	 	the aggregate value of all cash and any other consideration (as determined by our board of directors or a committee thereof) paid or payable for shares purchased in such tender or exchange offer;	
 	 	
SP1 =	 	the average of the last reported sale prices of our common stock over the 10 consecutive trading day period commencing on, and including, the trading day next succeeding the date such tender or exchange offer expires (the “averaging period”);	
 	 	
OS1 =	 	the number of shares of our common stock outstanding immediately after the close of business on the date such tender or exchange offer expires (after giving effect to such tender offer or exchange offer); and	
 	 	
OS0 =	 	the number of shares of our common stock outstanding immediately prior to the date such tender or exchange offer expires (prior to giving effect to such tender offer or exchange offer).	
Any adjustment to the conversion rate under this clause (5) will be made immediately prior to the open of business on the day following the last day of the averaging period, but will be given effect as of the open of business on the trading day next succeeding the date such tender offer or exchange offer expires. Because we will make the adjustment to the conversion rate at the end of the averaging period with retroactive effect, we will delay the settlement of any notes where the final day of the related observation period occurs during the averaging period. In such event, we will deliver shares of our common stock, if any, (based on the adjusted conversion rate as described above) on the third business day immediately following the last day of the averaging period.
To the extent that any future shareholders’ rights plan adopted by us is in effect upon conversion of the notes into common stock, you will receive, in addition to the common stock, the rights under the applicable rights agreement unless the rights have separated from our common stock at the time of conversion of the notes, in which case, the conversion rate will be adjusted as if we distributed to all holders of our common stock shares of our capital stock, evidences of indebtedness or assets as described above in clause (3), subject to readjustment in the event of the expiration, termination or redemption of such rights.
 
42

Table of Contents
We will not make any adjustment if holders may participate in the transaction or in certain other cases. Except with respect to a spin-off, in cases where the fair market value of assets, debt securities or certain rights, warrants or options to purchase our securities, applicable to one share of common stock, distributed to shareholders:
 
 	•	 	equals or exceeds the average closing price of the common stock over the ten consecutive trading day period ending on the record date for such distribution, or	
 
 	•	 	such average closing price exceeds the fair market value of such assets, debt securities or rights, warrants or options so distributed by less than $1.00,	
rather than being entitled to an adjustment in the conversion price, the holder of notes will be entitled to receive upon conversion, in addition to the shares of common stock, the kind and amount of assets, debt securities or rights, warrants or options comprising the distribution that such holder would have received if such holder had converted such notes immediately prior to the record date for determining the shareholders entitled to receive the distribution.
Except as stated above, we will not adjust the conversion rate for the issuance of our common stock or any securities convertible into or exchangeable for our common stock or carrying the right to purchase any of the foregoing.
As used in this section, “ex-dividend date” means the first date upon which a sale of our common stock does not automatically transfer the right to receive the relevant dividend from the seller of the common stock to its buyer.
If a taxable distribution to holders of our common stock or other transaction occurs that results in any adjustment of the conversion rate (including an adjustment at our option), you may, in certain circumstances, be deemed to have received a distribution subject to U.S. federal income tax as a dividend. In certain other circumstances, the absence of an adjustment may result in a taxable dividend to the holders of our common stock. See “Certain U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations.”
We will not be required to make an adjustment in the conversion rate unless the adjustment would require a change of at least 1% in the conversion rate. However, we will carry forward any adjustment that is less than 1% of the conversion rate, take such carried-forward adjustments into account in any subsequent adjustment, and make such carried forward adjustments, regardless of whether the aggregate adjustment is less than 1%, (a) annually on the anniversary of the first date of issue of the notes and otherwise (b)(1) five business days prior to the first day of the conversion period related to the maturity of the notes (whether at stated maturity or otherwise) or (2) prior to any repurchase date, unless such adjustment has already been made.
If we adjust the conversion rate pursuant to the above provisions, we will issue a press release containing the relevant information and make this information available on our website or through another public medium as we may use at that time.
Change in the Conversion Rights upon Certain Reclassifications, Business Combinations, Asset Sales and Corporate Events
If we:
 
 	•	 	reclassify or change our common stock (other than changes resulting from a subdivision or combination), or	
 
 	•	 	consolidate or merge with or into any person or sell, lease, transfer, convey or otherwise dispose of all or substantially all of our assets and those of our subsidiaries taken as a whole to another person,	
and in either case holders of our common stock receive stock, other securities or other property or assets (including cash or any combination thereof) with respect to or in exchange for their common stock, then from and after the effective date of such transaction, the right to convert each $1,000 principal amount of notes will, without the consent of any holders of the notes, upon the occurrence of any conversion triggering event and during the periods described in the description of such triggering event, be changed into the right to convert such principal amount of notes into the kind and amount of shares of stock, other securities or other properties or assets (including cash or any combination thereof) that a holder of a number of shares of common stock equal to the conversion rate immediately before the effective date of such transaction would have owned or been entitled to receive in such reclassification,
 
43

Table of Contents
change, consolidation, merger, sale, lease, transfer, conveyance or other disposition (such consideration, the “reference property”). However, at and after the effective time of the transaction, (i) we will continue to have the right to determine the form of consideration to be paid or delivered, as the case may be, upon conversion of notes, as set forth under “—Settlement Upon Conversion,” and (ii)(x) any amount payable in cash upon conversion of notes as set forth under “—Settlement Upon Conversion” will continue to be payable in cash, (y) any shares of our common stock that we would have been required to deliver upon conversion of the notes as set forth under “—Settlement Upon Conversion” will instead be deliverable in the amount and type of reference property that a holder of that number of shares of our common stock would have received in such transaction and (z) the daily VWAP will be calculated based on the value of a unit of reference property that a holder of one share of our common stock would have received in such transaction. If the transaction causes our common stock to be converted into the right to receive more than a single type of consideration (determined based in part upon any form of shareholder election), the reference property into which the notes will become convertible will be deemed to be the weighted average of the kinds and amounts of consideration received by the holders of our common stock that affirmatively make such an election. We may not become a party to any such transaction unless its terms are consistent with the foregoing in all material respects.
If the reference property in a transaction described above consists solely of cash, then for all conversions that occur after the effective date of such transaction (i) the consideration due upon such conversion will consist of cash in an amount, per $1,000 principal amount of such note, equal to the product of (A) the amount of cash paid per share of our common stock pursuant to such transaction and (B) the applicable conversion rate on the conversion date for such conversion; and (ii) we will pay such consideration on the third business day after such conversion date.
Adjustment of Prices
Whenever any provision of the Indenture requires us to calculate the last reported sale prices, the daily VWAPs, the daily conversion values or the daily settlement amounts over a span of multiple days (including an observation period and the period used to determine the “stock price” for purposes of a non-stock change of control), our board of directors or a committee thereof will make appropriate adjustments to each to account for any adjustment to the conversion rate that becomes effective, or any event requiring an adjustment to the conversion rate where the ex-dividend date of the event occurs, at any time during the relevant period.
Adjustment to Conversion Rate Upon a Non-Stock Change of Control
If and only to the extent you elect to convert your notes in connection with a transaction described under clause (1) or clause (4) under the definition of a fundamental change described below under “—Fundamental Change Put” pursuant to which 10% or more of the consideration for our common stock (other than cash payments for fractional shares and cash payments made in respect of dissenters’ appraisal rights) in such fundamental change transaction consists of cash or securities (or other property) that are not shares of common stock traded or scheduled to be traded immediately following such transaction on a U.S. national securities exchange, which we refer to as a “non-stock change of control,” we will increase the conversion rate as described below. The number of additional shares by which the conversion is increased (the “additional shares”) will be determined by reference to the table below, based on the date on which the non-stock change of control becomes effective (the “effective date”) and the price (the “stock price”) paid per share for our common stock in such non-stock change of control. If holders of our common stock receive only cash in such transaction, the price paid per share will be the cash amount paid per share. Otherwise, the price paid per share will be the average of the last reported sale prices of our common stock on the five trading days prior to but not including the effective date of such non-stock change of control. We will notify you of the anticipated effective date of any fundamental change at least 20 calendar days prior to such date.
A conversion of the notes by a holder will be deemed for these purposes to be “in connection with” a non-stock change of control if the conversion notice is received by the conversion agent following the effective date of the non-stock change of control but before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the related repurchase date (as specified in the repurchase notice described under “—Fundamental Change Put”).
The number of additional shares will be adjusted in the same manner as and as of any date on which the conversion rate of the notes is adjusted as described above under “—Conversion Rate Adjustments.” The stock prices set forth in the first row of the table below (i.e., the column headers) will be simultaneously adjusted to equal the stock prices immediately prior to such adjustment, multiplied by a fraction, the numerator of which is the conversion rate immediately prior to the adjustment and the denominator of which is the conversion rate as so adjusted.
 
44

Table of Contents
The following table sets forth the number of additional shares by which the conversion rate shall be increased:

 	  	Stock Price	 	
Effective Date	  	$12.125	 	  	$13.50	 	  	$15.00	 	  	$17.50	 	  	$20.00	 	  	$25.00	 	  	$30.00	 	  	$40.00	 	  	$50.00	 	  	$60.00	 	  	$80.00	 	  	$100.00	 	  	$120.00	 	  	$140.00	 	
June 5, 2009	  	 	19.0325	  	  	 	17.0940	  	  	 	15.3846	  	  	 	12.6131	  	  	 	10.1016	  	  	 	7.0402	  	  	 	5.2999	  	  	 	3.4496	  	  	 	2.4933	  	  	 	1.9086	  	  	 	1.2264	  	  	 	0.8409	  	  	 	0.5959	  	  	 	0.4296	  	
June 15, 2010	  	 	19.0325	  	  	 	17.0940	  	  	 	15.3846	  	  	 	11.7510	  	  	 	9.1989	  	  	 	6.1998	  	  	 	4.5754	  	  	 	2.9288	  	  	 	2.1109	  	  	 	1.6188	  	  	 	1.0457	  	  	 	0.7198	  	  	 	0.5108	  	  	 	0.3679	  	
June 15, 2011	  	 	19.0325	  	  	 	17.0940	  	  	 	14.6282	  	  	 	10.5431	  	  	 	7.9710	  	  	 	5.1091	  	  	 	3.6643	  	  	 	2.3026	  	  	 	1.6616	  	  	 	1.2807	  	  	 	0.8351	  	  	 	0.5780	  	  	 	0.4111	  	  	 	0.2957	  	
June 15, 2012	  	 	19.0325	  	  	 	16.9038	  	  	 	12.9632	  	  	 	8.7214	  	  	 	6.2080	  	  	 	3.6604	  	  	 	2.5269	  	  	 	1.5746	  	  	 	1.1512	  	  	 	0.8973	  	  	 	0.5929	  	  	 	0.4132	  	  	 	0.2948	  	  	 	0.2120	  	
June 15, 2013	  	 	19.0325	  	  	 	14.5183	  	  	 	10.1615	  	  	 	5.8302	  	  	 	3.5991	  	  	 	1.7988	  	  	 	1.2101	  	  	 	0.7937	  	  	 	0.5986	  	  	 	0.4726	  	  	 	0.3156	  	  	 	0.2214	  	  	 	0.1588	  	  	 	0.1144	  	
June 15, 2014	  	 	19.0325	  	  	 	10.6324	  	  	 	3.2250	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	
The exact stock price and effective dates may not be set forth on the table, in which case, if the stock price is:
 
 	•	 	between two stock price amounts on the table or the effective date is between two dates on the table, the number of additional shares will be determined by straight-line interpolation between the number of additional shares set forth for the higher and lower stock price amounts and the two dates, as applicable, based on a 360-day year;	
 
 	•	 	in excess of $140.00 per share (subject to adjustment), no additional shares will be added to the conversion rate;	
 
 	•	 	less than $12.125 per share (subject to adjustment), no additional shares will be added to the conversion rate.	
Notwithstanding the foregoing, in no event will the conversion rate in connection with a non-stock change of control exceed 82.4742 per $1,000 principal amount of the notes, subject to adjustments in the same manner as the conversion rate.
Additional consideration, if any, deliverable as described in this section “—Adjustment to Conversion Rate Upon a Non-Stock Change of Control,” will be delivered on the settlement date applicable to the relevant conversion.
Our obligation to deliver additional consideration as a result of the increase in the conversion rate described above could be considered a penalty, in which case the enforceability thereof would be subject to general principles of reasonableness and equitable remedies.
Fundamental Change Put
If a fundamental change (as defined below) occurs at any time prior to the maturity of the notes, you will have the right to require us to repurchase, at the repurchase price described below, all or part of your notes for which you have properly delivered and not withdrawn a written repurchase notice. The notes submitted for repurchase must be $1,000 in principal amount or whole multiples thereof.
The repurchase price will be payable in cash and will equal 100% of the principal amount of the notes being repurchased, plus accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) to, but excluding, the repurchase date. However, if the repurchase date is after a record date and on or prior to the corresponding interest payment date, the interest (including additional interest, if any) will be paid on the repurchase date to the holder of record on the record date.
We may be unable to repurchase your notes in cash upon a fundamental change. Our ability to repurchase the notes with cash in the future may be limited by the terms of our then-existing borrowing agreements. In addition, the occurrence of a fundamental change could cause an event of default under the terms of our then-existing borrowing agreements. We cannot assure you that we would have the financial resources, or would be able to arrange financing, to pay the repurchase price in cash.
A “fundamental change” will be deemed to have occurred when any of the following has occurred:
(1) the consummation of any transaction (including, without limitation, any merger or consolidation) the result of which is that any “person” becomes the “beneficial owner” (as these terms are defined in Rule 13d-3 and Rule 13d-5 under the Exchange Act) of more than 50% of our capital stock that is at the time entitled to vote by the holder thereof in the election of our board of directors (or comparable body); or
(2) the first day on which a majority of the members of our board of directors are not continuing directors; or
(3) the adoption of a plan relating to our liquidation or dissolution; or
 
45

Table of Contents
(4) the consolidation or merger of us with or into any other person, or the sale, lease, transfer, conveyance or other disposition, in one or a series of related transactions, of all or substantially all of our assets and those of our subsidiaries taken as a whole to any “person” (as this term is used in Section 13(d)(3) of the Exchange Act), other than:
(a) any transaction:
 
 	•	 	that does not result in any reclassification, conversion, exchange or cancellation of outstanding shares of our capital stock; and	
 
 	•	 	pursuant to which the holders of 50% or more of the total voting power of all shares of our capital stock entitled to vote generally in elections of directors immediately prior to such transaction have the right to exercise, directly or indirectly, 50% or more of the total voting power of all shares of our capital stock entitled to vote generally in elections of directors of the continuing or surviving person immediately after giving effect to such transaction; or	
(b) any merger primarily for the purpose of changing our jurisdiction of incorporation and resulting in a reclassification, conversion or exchange of outstanding shares of common stock solely into shares of common stock of the surviving entity.
(5) the termination of trading of our common stock, which will be deemed to have occurred if our common stock or other common stock into which the notes are convertible is not listed on the New York Stock Exchange, the NASDAQ Global Select Market or the NASDAQ Global Market.
Notwithstanding the foregoing, any transaction or event described above will not constitute a fundamental change if, in connection with such transaction or event, or as a result therefrom, a transaction described in clauses (1), (4) or (5) above occurs (without regard to any exclusion to clauses described in the bullets thereunder) and at least 90% of the consideration paid for our common stock (excluding cash payments for fractional shares, cash payments made pursuant to dissenters’ appraisal rights and cash dividends) consists of shares of common stock (or depositary receipts in respect thereof) traded on any of the New York Stock Exchange, the NASDAQ Global Market or the NASDAQ Global Select Market (or any of their respective successors) (or will be so traded or quoted immediately following the completion of the merger or consolidation or such other transaction) and, as a result of such transaction, the notes become convertible as described under “—Conversion Rate Adjustments—Change in the Conversion Rights upon Certain Reclassifications, Business Combinations, Asset Sales and Corporate Events” above.
“Continuing directors” means, as of any date of determination, any member of the board of directors of MasTec who:
 
 	•	 	was a member of the board of directors on the date of the Indenture; or	
 
 	•	 	was nominated for election or elected to the board of directors with the approval of a majority of the continuing directors who were members of the board at the time of new director’s nomination or election.	
The definition of “fundamental change” includes a phrase relating to the sale, lease, transfer, conveyance or other disposition, in one or a series of related transactions, of all or substantially all of our assets and those of our subsidiaries taken as a whole. Although there is a developing body of case law interpreting the phrase “substantially all,” there is no precise established definition of the phrase under applicable law. Accordingly, the ability of a holder of notes to require us to repurchase the notes as a result of a sale, lease, transfer, conveyance or other disposition of less than all of our assets and those of our subsidiaries taken as a whole to another person or group may be uncertain.
In addition, you should note that recent case law suggests that, in the event that incumbent directors are replaced as a result of a contested election, issuers may nevertheless avoid triggering a fundamental change under a clause similar to clause (2) under the definition of “fundamental change” above, if the outgoing directors were to approve the new directors for the purpose of such fundamental change clause.
At any time following our entering into a definitive agreement that, if consummated, would give rise to a fundamental change, but in any event not later than the fifth calendar day after the occurrence of a fundamental change, we will provide to all record holders of the notes on the date of the notice at their addresses shown in the register of the registrar and to beneficial owners to the extent required by applicable law, the trustee and the paying agent, a written notice of the occurrence of the fundamental change and the resulting repurchase right. Such notice shall state, among other things, the event causing the fundamental change and the procedures you must follow to require us to repurchase your notes.
 
46

Table of Contents
The repurchase date will be a date specified by us in the notice of a fundamental change that is not less than 20 nor more than 35 calendar days after the date of the notice of a fundamental change.
To exercise your repurchase right, you must deliver, prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the repurchase date, a written notice to the paying agent of your exercise of your repurchase right (together with the notes to be repurchased, if certificated notes have been issued). The repurchase notice must state:
 
 	•	 	the portion of the principal amount of the notes to be repurchased, which must be $1,000 or whole multiples thereof;	
 
 	•	 	that the notes are to be repurchased by us pursuant to the applicable provisions of the notes and the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	if such repurchase notice is delivered prior to the occurrence of a fundamental change pursuant to a definitive agreement giving rise to a fundamental change, that the offer is conditioned on the occurrence of such fundamental change; and	
 
 	•	 	if you hold a beneficial interest in a global note, your repurchase notice must comply with appropriate DTC procedures; if you hold certificated notes, the repurchase notice must state the certificate numbers of the notes to be repurchased.	
You may withdraw your repurchase notice at any time prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the repurchase date by delivering a written notice of withdrawal to the paying agent. If a repurchase notice is given and withdrawn during that period, we will not be obligated to repurchase the notes listed in the repurchase notice. The withdrawal notice must state:
 
 	•	 	the principal amount of the withdrawn notes;	
 
 	•	 	the principal amount, if any, which remains subject to the repurchase notice; and	
 
 	•	 	if you hold a beneficial interest in a global note, your withdrawal notice must comply with appropriate DTC procedures; if you hold certificated notes, the repurchase notice must state the certificate numbers of the withdrawn notes.	
Payment of the repurchase price for notes for which a repurchase notice has been delivered and not withdrawn is conditioned upon book-entry transfer or delivery of the notes, together with necessary endorsements, to the paying agent, as the case may be. Payment of the repurchase price for the notes will be made promptly following the later of the repurchase date and the time of book-entry transfer or delivery of the notes, as the case may be.
If the paying agent holds on the business day immediately following the repurchase date cash sufficient to pay the repurchase price of the notes that holders have elected to require us to repurchase, then, as of the repurchase date:
 
 	•	 	the repurchased notes will cease to be outstanding and interest (including additional interest, if any) will cease to accrue, whether or not book-entry transfer of the repurchased notes has been made or the repurchased notes have been delivered to the paying agent, as the case may be; and	
 
 	•	 	all other rights of the holders of repurchased notes will terminate, other than the right to receive the repurchase price upon delivery or transfer of the repurchased notes.	
 
 	•	 	In connection with any repurchase, we will, to the extent applicable:	
 
 	•	 	comply with the provisions of Rule 13e-4 and any other tender offer rules under the Exchange Act that may be applicable at the time of the offer to repurchase the notes;	
 
 	•	 	file a Schedule TO or any other schedule required in connection with any offer by us to repurchase the notes; and	
 
 	•	 	comply with all other federal and state securities laws in connection with any offer by us to repurchase the notes.	
This fundamental change repurchase right could discourage a potential acquirer of MasTec or a proxy contest. However, this fundamental change repurchase feature is not the result of management’s knowledge of any specific effort to obtain control of us by means of a merger, tender offer, solicitation or otherwise, or part of a plan by management to adopt a series of anti-takeover provisions.
Our obligation to repurchase the notes upon a fundamental change would not necessarily afford you protection in the event of a highly leveraged or other transaction involving us that may adversely affect holders. We also could, in the future, enter into certain
 
47

Table of Contents
transactions, including certain recapitalizations, that would not constitute a fundamental change but would increase the amount of our (or our subsidiaries’) outstanding debt. The incurrence of significant amounts of additional debt could adversely affect our ability to service our then existing debt, including the notes.
Consolidation, Merger and Sale of Assets by MasTec
The Indenture will provide that we may not, in a single transaction or a series of related transactions, consolidate with or merge with or into any other person or sell, convey, transfer or lease our property and assets substantially as an entirety to another person, unless:
 
 	•	 	either (a) we are the continuing corporation or (b) the resulting, surviving or transferee person (if other than us) is a corporation or limited liability company organized and existing under the laws of the United States, any state thereof or the District of Columbia and such person assumes, by a supplemental Indenture in a form reasonably satisfactory to the trustee, and a supplemental agreement, all of our obligations under the notes and the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	immediately after giving effect to such transaction, no default or event of default has occurred and is continuing;	
 
 	•	 	if as a result of such transaction the notes become convertible into common stock or other securities issued by a third party, such third party fully and unconditionally guarantees all obligations of us or such successor, as the case may be, under the notes and the Indenture; and	
 
 	•	 	we have delivered to the trustee certain certificates and opinions of counsel if so requested by the trustee.	
In the event of any transaction described in and complying with the conditions listed in the immediately preceding paragraph in which MasTec is not the continuing corporation, the successor person formed or remaining shall succeed, and be substituted for, and may exercise every right and power of, MasTec, and MasTec shall be discharged from its obligations, under the notes and the Indenture.
This covenant includes a phrase relating to the sale, conveyance, transfer and lease of the property and assets of MasTec “substantially as an entirety.” There is no precise, established definition of the phrase “substantially as an entirety” under New York law, which governs the Indenture and the notes, or under the laws of Florida, MasTec’s state of incorporation.
Accordingly, the ability of a holder of the notes to require us to repurchase the notes as a result of a sale, conveyance, transfer or lease of less than all of the property and assets of MasTec may be uncertain.
An assumption by any person of MasTec’s obligations under the notes and the Indenture might be deemed for U.S. federal income tax purposes to be an exchange of the notes for new notes by the holders thereof, resulting in recognition of gain or loss for such purposes and possibly other adverse tax consequences to the holders. Holders should consult their own tax advisors regarding the tax consequences of such an assumption.
Events of Default; Notice and Waiver
The following will be events of default under the Indenture:
 
 	•	 	we fail to pay any interest (including additional interest, if any) on the notes when due and such failure continues for a period of 30 calendar days;	
 
 	•	 	we fail to pay principal of the notes when due at maturity, or we fail to pay the repurchase price payable, in respect of any notes when due;	
 
 	•	 	upon exercise of a holder’s conversion right, our failure to deliver, or cause the conversion agent to deliver, to such holder the full amount of conversion consideration deliverable in respect of the notes surrendered for conversion when due, in accordance with the Indenture, and such failure continues for five (5) days following the scheduled settlement date for such conversion;	
 
 	•	 	we fail for a period of 5 calendar days to provide notice of the anticipated effective date or actual effective date of a fundamental change as required in the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	we fail to perform or observe any other term, covenant or agreement in the notes or the Indenture for a period of 60 calendar days after written notice of such failure is given to us by the trustee or to us and the trustee by the holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the notes then outstanding;	
 
48

Table of Contents
 
 	•	 	a failure to pay when due (whether at stated maturity or otherwise) or a default that results in the acceleration of maturity, of any indebtedness for borrowed money of MasTec or any of our “significant subsidiaries” (which term shall have the meaning specified in Rule 1-02(w) of Regulation S-X) in an aggregate amount in excess of $20,000,000 (or its foreign currency equivalent), unless such indebtedness is discharged, or such acceleration is rescinded, stayed or annulled, within a period of 30 calendar days after written notice of such failure is given to us by the trustee or to us and the trustee by the holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the notes then outstanding;	
 
 	•	 	certain events involving our bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization or the bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization of any of our “significant subsidiaries” (which term shall have the meaning specified in Rule 1-02(w) of Regulation S-X); or	
 
 	•	 	any note guarantee provided by any of our “significant subsidiaries” shall be held in any judicial proceeding to be unenforceable or invalid or shall cease for any reason to be in full force and effect or any guarantor, or any person acting on behalf of any guarantor, shall deny or disaffirm its obligations under any note guarantee.	
We are required to notify the trustee within 5 business days of our becoming aware of the occurrence of any default under the Indenture known to us. The trustee is then required within 90 calendar days of becoming aware of the occurrence of any default to give to the registered holders of the notes notice of all uncured defaults known to it. However, the trustee may withhold notice to the holders of the notes of any default, except defaults in payment of principal, interest (including additional interest, if any) on the notes, if the trustee, in good faith, determines that the withholding of such notice is in the interests of the holders. We are also required to deliver to the trustee, on or before a date not more than 120 calendar days after the end of each fiscal year, a written statement as to compliance with the Indenture, including whether or not any default has occurred.
If an event of default specified in the second-to-last bullet point listed above occurs and continues with respect to us or any of our “significant subsidiaries,” the principal amount of the notes and accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) on the outstanding notes will automatically become due and payable. If any other event of default occurs and is continuing, the trustee or the holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding notes may declare the principal amount of the notes and accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) on the outstanding notes to be due and payable. Thereupon, the trustee may, in its discretion, proceed to protect and enforce the rights of the holders of the notes by appropriate judicial proceedings.
After a declaration of acceleration, but before a judgment or decree for payment of the money due has been obtained by the trustee, the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the notes outstanding, by written notice to us and the trustee, may rescind and annul such declaration if:
 
 	•	 	we have paid (or deposited with the trustee a sum sufficient to pay) (1) all overdue interest (including additional interest, if any) on all notes; (2) the principal amount of any notes that have become due otherwise than by such declaration of acceleration; (3) to the extent that payment of such interest is lawful, interest upon overdue interest (including additional interest, if any); and (4) all sums paid or advanced by the trustee under the Indenture and the reasonable compensation, expenses, disbursements and advances of the trustee, its agents and counsel; and	
 
 	•	 	all events of default, other than the non-payment of the principal amount and any accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) that have become due solely by such declaration of acceleration, have been cured or waived.	
The holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding notes will have the right to direct the time, method and place of any proceedings for any remedy available to the trustee, subject to limitations specified in the Indenture.
No holder of the notes may pursue any remedy under the Indenture, except in the case of a default in the payment of principal or interest (including additional interest, if any) on the notes, unless:
 
 	•	 	the holder has given the trustee written notice of an event of default;	
 
 	•	 	the holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding notes make a written request to the trustee to pursue the remedy, and offer reasonable security or indemnity against any costs, liability or expense of the trustee;	
 
 	•	 	the trustee fails to comply with the request within 60 calendar days after receipt of the request and offer of indemnity; and	
 
49

Table of Contents
 
 	•	 	the trustee does not receive an inconsistent direction from the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding notes.	
Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Indenture will provide, that our failure to comply with the reporting obligations in the Indenture, which are described below under the caption “—Reports,” and for any failure to comply with the requirements of Section 314(a)(1) of the Trust Indenture Act (which also relate to the provision of reports), will not constitute an event of default for the 365 days after the occurrence of such filing failure provided we pay additional interest on the notes at an annual rate equal to 0.50% of the principal amount of the notes. In the event we do not elect to pay the additional interest upon a filing failure in accordance with this paragraph, such filing failure will constitute an event of default hereunder and the notes will be subject to acceleration as provided above. The additional interest will accrue on all outstanding notes from and including the date on which a filing failure first occurs to but not including the 365th day thereafter (or such earlier date on which the filing failure relating to the reporting obligations shall have been cured or waived). On such 365th day, the notes will be subject to acceleration as provided above if the filing failure is continuing. The provisions of the Indenture described in this paragraph will not affect the rights of holders of notes in the event of the occurrence of any other event of default.
Waiver
The holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the notes outstanding may, on behalf of the holders of all the notes, waive any past default or event of default under the Indenture and its consequences, except:
 
 	•	 	our failure to pay principal of or interest (including additional interest, if any) on any notes when due;	
 
 	•	 	our failure to convert any notes as required by the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	our failure to pay the repurchase price on the repurchase date in connection with a holder exercising its repurchase rights; or	
 
 	•	 	our failure to comply with any of the provisions of the Indenture that would require the consent of the holder of each outstanding note affected.	
Modification
Changes Requiring Approval of Each Affected Holder
The Indenture (including the terms and conditions of the notes) may not be modified or amended without the written consent or the affirmative vote of the holder of each note affected by such change to:
 
 	•	 	change the maturity of any notes;	
 
 	•	 	reduce the rate or extend the time for payment of interest (including additional interest, if any) on any notes;	
 
 	•	 	reduce the principal amount of any notes;	
 
 	•	 	reduce any amount payable upon repurchase of any notes;	
 
 	•	 	impair the right of a holder to receive payment with respect to any notes or institute suit for payment of any notes;	
 
 	•	 	change the currency in which any note is payable;	
 
 	•	 	change our obligation to repurchase any notes upon a fundamental change in a manner adverse to the holders after the occurrence of a fundamental change;	
 
 	•	 	adversely affect the right of the holders of the notes to convert their notes in accordance with the Indenture, or reduce the amount of consideration due upon conversion;	
 
 	•	 	change our obligation to maintain an office or agency in New York City;	
 
 	•	 	subject to specified exceptions, modify certain provisions of the Indenture relating to modification of the Indenture or waiver under the Indenture; or	
 
 	•	 	reduce the percentage of the notes required for consent to any modification of the Indenture that does not require the consent of each affected holder.	
 
50

Table of Contents
Changes Requiring Majority Approval
The Indenture (including the terms and conditions of the notes) may be modified or amended, except as described above, with the written consent or affirmative vote of the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the notes then outstanding.
Changes Requiring No Approval
The Indenture (including the terms and conditions of the notes) may be modified or amended by us and the trustee, without the consent of the holder of any notes, to, among other things:
 
 	•	 	provide for conversion rights of holders of the notes and our repurchase obligations in connection with a fundamental change in the event of any reclassification of our common stock, merger or consolidation, or sale, conveyance, transfer or lease of our property and assets substantially as an entity;	
 
 	•	 	secure the notes;	
 
 	•	 	provide for the assumption of our obligations to the holders of the notes in the event of a merger or consolidation, or sale, conveyance, transfer or lease of our property and assets substantially as an entirety;	
 
 	•	 	surrender any right or power conferred upon us;	
 
 	•	 	add to our covenants for the benefit of the holders of the notes;	
 
 	•	 	cure any ambiguity or correct or supplement any inconsistent or otherwise defective provision contained in the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	conform the provisions of the Indenture to the description of the notes contained in this prospectus;	
 
 	•	 	make any provision with respect to matters or questions arising under the Indenture that we may deem necessary or desirable and that shall not be inconsistent with provisions of the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	increase the conversion rate;	
 
 	•	 	comply with the requirements of the SEC in order to effect or maintain the qualification of the Indenture under the Trust Indenture Act;	
 
 	•	 	adding guarantees of obligations under the notes; and	
 
 	•	 	provide for a successor trustee.	
Other
The consent of the holders of notes is not necessary under the Indenture to approve the particular form of any proposed modification or amendment. It is sufficient if such consent approves the substance of the proposed modification or amendment. After a modification or amendment under the Indenture becomes effective, we are required to mail to the holders a notice briefly describing such modification or amendment. However, the failure to give such notice to all the holders, or any defect in the notice, will not impair or affect the validity of the modification or amendment.
Notes Not Entitled to Consent
Any notes held by us or by any person directly or indirectly controlling or controlled by or under direct or indirect common control with us shall be disregarded (from both the numerator and the denominator) for purposes of determining whether the holders of the requisite aggregate principal amount of the outstanding notes have consented to a modification, amendment or waiver of the terms of the Indenture.
Repurchase and Cancellation
We may, to the extent permitted by law, repurchase any notes in the open market or by tender offer at any price or by private agreement. Any notes repurchased by us may, at our option, be surrendered to the trustee for cancellation. Any notes surrendered for cancellation may not be reissued or resold and will be promptly cancelled.
 
51

Table of Contents
Defeasance
The defeasance provisions of the Base Indenture (Article Fourteen) shall not apply to the notes.
Reports
We shall deliver to the trustee copies of the annual reports and of the information, documents and other reports (or copies of such portions of any of the foregoing as the SEC may by rules and regulations prescribe) that we are required to file with the SEC pursuant to Section 13 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act within 15 days after we are required to file such reports, information and documents with the SEC. All required reports, information and documents referred to in this paragraph shall be deemed to be delivered to the trustee at the time such reports, information and documents are publicly filed with the SEC via the SEC’s EDGAR filing system (or any successor system).
Information Concerning the Trustee and Common Stock Transfer Agent and Registrar
We have appointed U.S. Bank National Association, the trustee under the Indenture, as paying agent, conversion agent, notes registrar and custodian for the notes. The trustee or its affiliates may also provide other services to us in the ordinary course of their business. The Indenture contains certain limitations on the rights of the trustee, if it or any of its affiliates is then our creditor, to obtain payment of claims in certain cases or to realize on certain property received on any claim as security or otherwise. The trustee and its affiliates will be permitted to engage in other transactions with us. However, if the trustee or any affiliate continues to have any conflicting interest and a default occurs with respect to the notes, the trustee must eliminate such conflict or resign.
American Stock Transfer & Trust Company is the transfer agent and registrar for our common stock.
Governing Law
The notes and the Indenture shall be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the laws of the State of New York.
Calculations in Respect of the Notes
Except as otherwise provided herein, we will be responsible for making all calculations called for under the notes. These calculations include, but are not limited to, determinations of the sale price of our common stock, accrued interest payable on the notes and the conversion rate and conversion price. We or our agents will make all these calculations in good faith and, absent manifest error, such calculations will be final and binding on holders of the notes. We will provide a schedule of these calculations to each of the trustee and the conversion agent, and each of the trustee and conversion agent is entitled to rely upon the accuracy of our calculations without independent verification. The trustee will forward these calculations to any holder of the notes upon the request of that holder.
Form, Denomination and Registration
The notes will be issued:
 
 	•	 	in fully registered form;	
 
 	•	 	without interest coupons; and	
 
 	•	 	in denominations of $1,000 principal amount and integral multiples of $1,000.	
Global Notes, Book-Entry Form
The notes will be evidenced by one or more global notes. We will deposit the global notes with DTC and register the global notes in the name of Cede & Co. as DTC’s nominee. Except as set forth below, a global notes may be transferred, in whole or in part, only to another nominee of DTC or to a successor of DTC or its nominee.
Beneficial interests in a global note may be held through organizations that are participants in DTC (called “participants”). Transfers between participants will be effected in the ordinary way in accordance with DTC rules and will be settled in clearing house funds. The laws of some states require that certain persons take physical delivery of securities in definitive form. As a result, the ability to transfer beneficial interests in the global notes to such persons may be limited.
Beneficial interests in a global note held by DTC may be held only through participants, or certain banks, brokers, dealers, trust companies and other parties that clear through or maintain a custodial relationship with a participant, either directly or indirectly (called “indirect participants”). So long as Cede & Co., as the nominee of DTC, is the registered owner of a global notes, Cede & Co. for all purposes will be considered the sole holder of such global notes. Except as provided below, owners of beneficial interests in a global note will:
 
 	•	 	not be entitled to have certificates registered in their names;	
 
52

Table of Contents
 
 	•	 	not receive physical delivery of certificates in definitive registered form; and	
 
 	•	 	not be considered holders of the global notes.	
We will pay principal of, premium, if any, and interest (including additional interest, if any) on, and the repurchase price of, a global notes to Cede & Co., as the registered owner of the global notes, by wire transfer of immediately available funds on the maturity date, each interest payment date or repurchase date, as the case may be. Neither we, the trustee nor any paying agent will be responsible or liable:
 
 	•	 	for any aspect of the records relating to, or payments made on account of, beneficial ownership interests in a global note; or	
 
 	•	 	for maintaining, supervising or reviewing any records relating to the beneficial ownership interests.	
DTC has advised us that it will take any action permitted to be taken by a holder of the notes, including the presentation of the notes for conversion, only at the direction of one or more participants to whose account with DTC interests in the global notes are credited, and only in respect of the principal amount of the notes represented by the global notes as to which the participant or participants has or have given such direction.
DTC has advised us that it is:
 
 	•	 	a limited purpose trust company organized under the laws of the State of New York, and a member of the Federal Reserve System;	
 
 	•	 	a “clearing corporation” within the meaning of the Uniform Commercial Code; and	
 
 	•	 	a “clearing agency” registered pursuant to the provisions of Section 17A of the Exchange Act.	
DTC was created to hold securities for its participants and to facilitate the clearance and settlement of securities transactions between participants through electronic book-entry changes to the accounts of its participants. Participants include securities brokers, dealers, banks, trust companies and clearing corporations and other organizations. Some of the participants or their representatives, together with other entities, own DTC. Indirect access to the DTC system is available to others such as banks, brokers, dealers and trust companies that clear through or maintain a custodial relationship with a participant, either directly or indirectly.
DTC has agreed to the foregoing procedures to facilitate transfers of interests in a global note among participants. However, DTC is under no obligation to perform or continue to perform these procedures, and may discontinue these procedures at any time. We will issue the notes in definitive certificated form if DTC notifies us that it is unwilling or unable to continue as depositary or DTC ceases to be a clearing agency registered under the U.S. Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, and a successor depositary is not appointed by us within 90 days. In addition, beneficial interests in a global note may be exchanged for definitive certificated notes upon request by or on behalf of DTC in accordance with customary procedures following the request of a beneficial owner seeking to enforce its rights under such notes or the Indenture. The Indenture permits us to determine at any time and in our sole discretion that notes shall no longer be represented by global notes. DTC has advised us that, under its current practices, it would notify its participants of our request, but will only withdraw beneficial interests from the global note at the request of each DTC participant. We would issue definitive certificates in exchange for any such beneficial interests withdrawn.
Neither we, the trustee, registrar, paying agent nor conversion agent will have any responsibility or liability for the performance by DTC or its participants or indirect participants of their respective obligations under the rules and procedures governing their operations.
 
53

Table of Contents
DESCRIPTION OF THE NEW 4.25% NOTES
The New 4.25% Notes, which are referred to in this “Description of the New 4.25% Notes” section of this prospectus as the notes, will be issued under a supplemental indenture (the “ New 4.25% Notes Supplemental Indenture ”) among MasTec, Inc., as issuer, the guarantors and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee, to the Base Indenture (the Base Indenture together with the New 4.25% Notes Supplemental Indenture, the “ Indenture ”). The terms of the notes include those provided in the Indenture and those terms made part of the Indenture by reference to the Trust Indenture Act. The description of the Base Indenture is incorporated herein by reference to the section entitled “Description of Debt Securities” contained on pages 11 through 25 of our registration statement on Form S-3ASR (File No. 333-158502), filed with the SEC on April 8, 2009. If the information contained in this prospectus is inconsistent with the information set forth on such pages, you should rely on the information contained in this prospectus.
The following description is only a summary of the material provisions of the notes and the Indenture. We urge you to read the Indenture in its entirety because it, and not this description, defines your rights as a holder of the notes. You may request copies of these documents as set forth under the caption “Where You Can Find More Information.”
When we refer to “MasTec, Inc.,” “MasTec,” “we,” “our” or “us” in this Description of the New 4.25% Notes, we refer only to MasTec, Inc. and not its subsidiaries.
Brief Description of the Notes
The notes will:
 
 	•	 	initially be limited to $100,000,000 million aggregate principal amount;	
 
 	•	 	bear interest at a rate of 4.25% per year, payable semi-annually in arrears, on June 15 and December 15 of each year, commencing on June 15, 2011;	
 
 	•	 	be general unsecured obligations, ranking equally in right of payment with all of our existing and future senior indebtedness; senior in right of payment to all of our existing and future subordinated indebtedness; effectively subordinated in right of payment to our existing and future secured indebtedness; and structurally subordinated to all existing and future debt of any subsidiaries that are not guarantors, including trade payables;	
 
 	•	 	not be subject to redemption at our option prior to maturity;	
 
 	•	 	be subject to repurchase by us at your option if a fundamental change occurs, at a cash repurchase price equal to 100% of the principal amount of the notes, plus accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) to, but not including, the repurchase date, as set forth under “—Fundamental Change Put”;	
 
 	•	 	be due on December 15, 2014, unless earlier converted or repurchased by us; and	
 
 	•	 	initially be guaranteed, jointly and severally, on an unsecured unsubordinated basis by each of our subsidiaries that guarantee our 7.625% Senior Notes due 2017.	
Subject to satisfaction of certain conditions and during the periods described below, the notes may be converted by you at an initial conversion rate of 64.6162 shares of our common stock per $1,000 principal amount of notes, which represents an initial conversion price of approximately $15.48 per share. The conversion rate is subject to adjustment if certain events occur as described below.
Upon conversion of a note, we will satisfy our conversion obligation by paying or delivering, as the case may be, cash, shares of our common stock or a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, at our election, as described under “— Conversion Rights — Settlement Upon Conversion.” You will not receive any separate cash payment or additional shares representing interest, if any, accrued and unpaid to the conversion date except under the limited circumstances described below.
We currently intend to satisfy our conversion obligation by delivering a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, using $1,000 as the cash amount in the settlement calculation set forth under “—Settlement Upon Conversion.” However, prior to the expiration of our Credit Facility in May 2013, without the prior consent of the lenders thereunder, we may not pay more than $10.0 million in aggregate to settle such conversions. See “Risk Factors—Risks Related to the Exchange Offer and New Notes—We may be unable to repurchase the New Notes for cash when required by the holders, including following a fundamental change or upon conversion of the New Notes.”
 
54

Table of Contents
Neither we nor any of our subsidiaries will be subject to any financial covenants under the Indenture. In addition, neither we nor any of our subsidiaries will be restricted under the Indenture from paying dividends, incurring debt or issuing or repurchasing our securities. You are not afforded protection under the Indenture in the event of a highly leveraged transaction or a change in control of us, except to the extent described below under “ — Conversion Rights” and “ — Fundamental Change Put.”
No sinking fund is provided for the notes and the notes will not be subject to defeasance.
The notes initially will be issued in book-entry form only in denominations of $1,000 principal amount and whole multiples thereof. Beneficial interests in the notes will be shown on, and transfers of beneficial interests in the notes will be effected only through, records maintained by The Depository Trust Company, or DTC, or its nominee, and any such interests may not be exchanged for certificated notes except in limited circumstances. For information regarding conversion, registration of transfer and exchange of global notes held in DTC, see “—Form, Denomination and Registration—Global Notes, Book-Entry Form.”
If certificated notes are issued, you may present them for conversion, registration of transfer and exchange, without service charge, at our office or agency in New York City, which will initially be the office or agency of the trustee in New York City.
We do not intend to list the notes on any securities exchange or any automated dealer quotation system.
Guarantees
Payment of the principal of, premium, if any, and interest on the notes will be guaranteed, jointly and severally, on an unsecured unsubordinated basis by each of our subsidiaries that guarantee our 7.625% Senior Notes due 2017. In addition, each future wholly-owned domestic subsidiary that guarantees any unsecured indebtedness of MasTec will guarantee the payment of the principal of, premium, if any, and interest on the notes.
The obligations of each subsidiary guarantor under its note guarantee will be limited so as not to constitute a fraudulent conveyance under applicable federal or state laws. Each subsidiary guarantor that makes a payment or distribution under its note guarantee will be entitled to contribution from any other subsidiary guarantor or MasTec, as the case may be.
The note guarantee issued by any subsidiary guarantor will be automatically and unconditionally released and discharged upon (1) any sale, exchange or transfer to any person (other than an affiliate of MasTec) of (i) the capital stock of such subsidiary guarantor so that such subsidiary guarantor is no longer a subsidiary of MasTec or (ii) all or substantially all of the assets of such subsidiary guarantor, (2) the release or discharge of the guarantee which resulted in the creation of such note guarantee, except a discharge or release by or as a result of payment under such guarantee, or (3) the release or discharge of any and all guarantees of other unsecured indebtedness of MasTec provided by such subsidiary guarantor to the holders of other unsecured indebtedness (including any deemed release upon payment in full of all obligations under such other unsecured indebtedness); provided, however, to the extent that any subsidiary of MasTec provides a guarantee of any unsecured indebtedness of MasTec in the future, such subsidiary shall be required to guarantee the notes.
Additional Notes
We may, without the consent of the holders of the notes, increase the principal amount of the notes by issuing additional notes in the future on the same terms and conditions, except for any differences in the issue price and interest accrued prior to the issue date of the additional notes; provided that such differences do not cause the additional notes to constitute a different class of securities than the notes for U.S. federal income tax purposes; provided further, that the additional notes have the same CUSIP number as the notes offered hereby; and provided further, that the additional notes may have a different CUSIP number on a temporary basis if necessary to comply with applicable U.S. securities laws. The notes offered by this prospectus and any additional notes would rank equally and ratably and would be treated as a single class for all purposes under the Indenture. No additional notes may be issued if any event of default has occurred with respect to the notes and is continuing.
Payment at Maturity
On the maturity date, each holder will be entitled to receive on such date $1,000 in cash for each $1,000 in principal amount of notes, together with accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) to, but not including, the maturity date. With respect to global notes, principal and interest (including additional interest, if any) will be paid to DTC in immediately available funds. With respect to any certificated notes, principal and interest (including additional interest, if any) will be payable at our office or agency in New York City, which initially will be the office or agency of the trustee in New York City.
 
55

Table of Contents
Interest
The notes will bear interest at a rate of 4.25% per year. Interest will accrue from the last interest payment date on which interest was paid on the Original 4.25% Notes or from the most recent date to which interest has been paid or duly provided for. We will pay interest (including additional interest, if any) semi-annually, in arrears on June 15 and December 15 of each year, commencing on June 15, 2011, to holders of record at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the preceding June 1 and December 1, respectively. However, there are two exceptions to the preceding sentence:
 
 	•	 	we will not pay in cash accrued interest (excluding any additional interest) on any notes when they are converted, except as described under “—Conversion Rights;” and	
 
 	•	 	we may pay accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) to a person other than the holder of record on the record date immediately prior to the maturity date. On such date, we will pay accrued and unpaid interest only to the person to whom we pay the principal amount.	
We will pay interest on:
 
 	•	 	global notes to DTC in immediately available funds;	
 
 	•	 	any certificated notes having a principal amount of less than $2,000,000, by check mailed to the holders of those notes; provided, however, at maturity, interest will be payable as described under “— Payment at Maturity;” and	
 
 	•	 	any certificated notes having a principal amount of $2,000,000 or more, by wire transfer in immediately available funds at the election of the holders of these notes duly delivered to the trustee at least five business days prior to the relevant interest payment date; provided, however, at maturity, interest will be payable as described under “ — Payment at Maturity.”	
Interest will be calculated on the basis of a 360-day year consisting of twelve 30-day months. If a payment date is not a business day, payment will be made on the next succeeding business day, and no additional interest will accrue thereon.
To the extent lawful, payments of principal or interest (including additional interest, if any) on the notes that are not made when due will accrue interest at the annual rate of 1% above the then applicable interest rate from the required payment date.
Conversion Rights
Before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding September 15, 2014, the notes will be convertible only upon satisfaction of one or more of the conditions described under the headings “—Conversion Upon Satisfaction of Sale Price Condition,” “—Conversion Upon Satisfaction of Trading Price Condition” and “—Conversion Upon Specified Corporate Events.” On or after September 15, 2014, holders may convert their notes at any time before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the maturity date, irrespective of whether any of the foregoing conditions has been met. In all cases, the right to convert notes will expire at the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the maturity date. The initial conversion rate will be 64.6162 shares of common stock per $1,000 principal amount of notes (corresponding to an initial conversion price of approximately $15.48 per share). Upon conversion of notes, we will satisfy our conversion obligation by paying or delivering, as the case may be, cash, shares of our common stock or a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, at our election, all as set forth below under “—Settlement Upon Conversion.” If we satisfy our conversion obligation in solely cash or through the payment and delivery, as the case may be, of a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, the amount of cash and shares of common stock, if any, due upon conversion will be based on a daily conversion value (as defined below) calculated on a proportionate basis for each trading day in a 40 trading day observation period (as defined below under “—Settlement Upon Conversion”). The trustee will initially act as the conversion agent.
The conversion rate and the corresponding conversion price in effect at any given time are referred to as the “applicable conversion rate” and the “applicable conversion price,” respectively, and will be subject to adjustment as described below. The applicable conversion price at any given time will be computed by dividing $1,000 by the applicable conversion rate at such time. A holder may convert all or any portion of such holder’s notes so long as such portion is an integral multiple of $1,000 in principal amount.
If a holder has delivered a purchase notice upon the occurrence of a fundamental change as described under “—Fundamental Change Put” with respect to a note, the holder may not surrender that note for conversion until the holder has withdrawn the notice in accordance with the Indenture.
 
56

Table of Contents
Upon conversion, the converting holder will not receive any separate cash payment or additional shares representing accrued and unpaid interest (excluding any additional interest), if any, except as described below. We will not issue fractional shares of our common stock upon conversion of notes. Instead, we will pay cash in lieu of fractional shares as described under “—Settlement Upon Conversion.” Our payment and delivery to a converting holder of the full amount of cash and the full number of shares of our common stock, if any, together with any cash payment for any fractional share, into which such holder’s note is convertible, or the trustee’s payment and delivery of such amounts on our behalf, will be deemed to satisfy in full our obligation to pay:
 
 	•	 	the principal amount of the note; and	
 
 	•	 	accrued and unpaid interest (excluding any additional interest), if any, to, but not including, the conversion date.	
As a result, accrued and unpaid interest (excluding any additional interest), if any, to, but not including, the conversion date will be deemed to be paid in full rather than cancelled, extinguished or forfeited. Upon a conversion of notes, accrued and unpaid interest (excluding any additional interest) will be deemed to be paid out of the consideration paid upon such conversion.
If you convert after the record date for an interest payment but prior to the corresponding interest payment date, you will receive on the corresponding interest payment date the interest (including additional interest, if any) accrued and unpaid on your notes, notwithstanding your conversion of those notes prior to the interest payment date, assuming you were the holder of record on the corresponding record date. However, except as provided in the next sentence, at the time you surrender your notes for conversion, you must pay us an amount equal to the interest (excluding any additional interest) that has accrued and will be paid on the notes being converted on the corresponding interest payment date. You are not required to make such payment:
 
 	•	 	if you convert your notes following the regular record date immediately preceding the maturity date;	
 
 	•	 	if you convert your notes in connection with a fundamental change and we have specified a fundamental change repurchase date that is after a record date and on or prior to the corresponding interest payment date; or	
 
 	•	 	to the extent of any overdue interest (including overdue additional interest, if any), if overdue interest (or overdue additional interest) exists at the time of conversion with respect to your notes.	
Except as described under “— Conversion Rate Adjustments,” we will not make any payment or other adjustment for dividends on any common stock issued upon conversion of the notes.
Conversion Upon Satisfaction of Sale Price Condition
Before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding September 15, 2014, holders may surrender their notes for conversion during any calendar quarter commencing after March 31, 2011 (and only during such calendar quarter), if the last reported sale price of our common stock for each of at least 20 trading days (whether or not consecutive) during the 30 consecutive trading days ending on, and including, the last trading day of the immediately preceding calendar quarter is greater than or equal to 130% of the applicable conversion price on each applicable trading day.
The “last reported sale price” of our common stock on any date means the closing sale price per share (or if no closing sale price is reported, the average of the bid and ask prices, or, if more than one in either case, the average of the average bid and the average ask prices) on that date as reported in composite transactions for the principal U.S. national or regional securities exchange on which our common stock is traded. If our common stock is not listed for trading on a U.S. national or regional securities exchange on the relevant date, the “last reported sale price” will be the average of the last quoted bid and ask prices per share for our common stock in the over-the-counter market on the relevant date as reported by the OTCBB, Pink OTC Markets Inc. or a similar organization. If our common stock is not so quoted, the “last reported sale price” will be the average of the mid-point of the last bid and ask prices per share of our common stock on the relevant date from each of at least three nationally recognized independent investment banking firms selected by us for this purpose. The last reported sale price will be determined without reference to after-hours or extended market trading.
Unless expressly stated to the contrary, “trading day” means a day on which (i) trading in our common stock generally occurs on The New York Stock Exchange or, if our common stock is not then listed on The New York Stock Exchange, on the principal other U.S. national or regional securities exchange on which our common stock is then listed or, if our common stock is not then listed on a U.S. national or regional securities exchange, on the principal other market on which our common stock is then traded, and (ii) a last reported sale price for our common stock is available on such securities exchange or market. If our common stock is not so listed or traded, “trading day” means a “business day.”
 
57

Table of Contents
Conversion Upon Satisfaction of Trading Price Condition
Before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding September 15, 2014, holders may surrender their notes for conversion during the five business day period after any five consecutive trading day period (we refer to this five trading day period as the “measurement period”) in which the “trading price” per $1,000 principal amount of notes, as determined following a request by a holder of notes in accordance with the procedures described below, for each trading day during that measurement period was less than 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the applicable conversion rate on such trading day. We refer to this condition as the “trading price condition.”
The “trading price” of the notes on any trading day means the average of the secondary market bid quotations obtained by the bid solicitation agent for $2.0 million principal amount of the notes at approximately 3:30 p.m., New York City time, on such trading day from three independent nationally recognized securities dealers selected by the bid solicitation agent; provided that, if three such bids cannot reasonably be obtained by the bid solicitation agent but two such bids are obtained, then the average of the two bids will be used, and if only one such bid can reasonably be obtained by the bid solicitation agent, then that one bid will be used. If the bid solicitation agent cannot reasonably obtain at least one bid for $2.0 million principal amount of the notes from a nationally recognized securities dealer on any trading day, then the trading price per $1,000 principal amount of notes will be deemed to be less than 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the applicable conversion rate on that trading day. If (x) we are not acting as bid solicitation agent, and we do not, when required to do so, instruct the bid solicitation agent to obtain bids when required, or if we give such instruction to the bid solicitation agent, and the bid solicitation agent fails to make such determination, or (y) we are acting as bid solicitation agent and we fail to make such determination, then, in either case, the trading price per $1,000 principal amount of the notes will be deemed to be less than 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the applicable conversion rate on each trading day such failure continues.
The bid solicitation agent (if other than us) will have no obligation to determine the trading price per $1,000 principal amount of the notes unless we have requested such determination. We will have no obligation to make such request (or, if we are acting as bid solicitation agent, we will have no obligation to determine the trading price) unless a holder of a note provides us with reasonable evidence that the trading price per $1,000 principal amount of notes would be less than 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the applicable conversion rate. At such time, we will instruct the bid solicitation agent (if other than us) to determine, or if we are acting as bid solicitation agent, we will determine, the trading price in the manner described above beginning on the next trading day following the receipt of such evidence and on each successive trading day until the trading price per $1,000 principal amount of notes is greater than or equal to 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the applicable conversion rate. If the trading price condition has been met, we will so notify the holders, the conversion agent (if other than the trustee) and the trustee within one business day. If, at any time after the trading price condition has been met, the trading price per $1,000 principal amount of notes is equal to or greater than 98% of the product of the last reported sale price of our common stock and the conversion rate for such date, we will so notify the holders, the conversion agent (if other than the trustee) and the trustee within one business day.
We will initially act as the bid solicitation agent.
Conversion Upon Specified Corporate Events
Certain Distributions
If, before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding September 15, 2014, we elect to:
 
 	•	 	distribute to all or substantially all holders of our common stock any rights or warrants (other than rights issued pursuant to a shareholders’ right plan) entitling them, for a period of not more than 45 calendar days from the issuance date for such distribution, to subscribe for or purchase shares of our common stock at a price per share less than the last reported sale price of our common stock on the trading day immediately preceding the declaration date of such distribution; or	
 
 	•	 	distribute to all or substantially all holders of our common stock: our assets, debt securities or rights to purchase our securities, which distribution has a per share value, as reasonably determined by our board of directors or a committee thereof, exceeding 10% of the last reported sale price of our common stock on the trading day preceding the date of announcement for such distribution,	
 
58

Table of Contents
then, in either case, we must notify the holders of the notes at least 45 scheduled trading days before the ex-dividend date for such issuance or distribution. Once we have given such notice, holders may surrender their notes for conversion at any time until the earlier of (x) 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the business day immediately preceding the ex-dividend date and (y) the time we announce that such distribution will not take place.
Holders of the notes may not exercise this conversion right if each holder will have the right to participate (as a result of holding the notes, and at the same time and on the same terms as common stock holders participate) in any of the transactions described above as if such holder of the notes held a number of shares of our common stock equal to (i) the applicable conversion rate, multiplied by (ii) (x) the principal amount of notes held by such holder divided by (y) $1,000, without having to convert its notes.
Certain Corporate Events
If, before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding September 15, 2014:
 
 	•	 	a transaction or event that constitutes a “fundamental change” (as defined under “—Fundamental Change Put”) or a “non-stock change of control” (as defined under “—Adjustment to Conversion Rate Upon Conversion Upon a Non-Stock Change of Control”) occurs; or	
 
 	•	 	we are a party to a consolidation, merger, binding share exchange, or a sale, transfer, lease or other conveyance of all or substantially all of our assets, pursuant to which our common stock would be converted into or exchanged for, or would constitute solely the right to receive, cash, securities or other assets,	
then, in either case, the notes may be surrendered for conversion at any time from or after the date that is 45 scheduled trading days before the initial anticipated effective date of the transaction (or, if we do not have knowledge of such transaction on or before such date, the business day after we are required to give notice of such transaction) until 35 trading days after the actual effective date of such transaction or, if such transaction also constitutes a fundamental change, until the related fundamental change repurchase date (as described under “—Fundamental Change Put”). We will notify holders, the conversion agent (if other than the trustee) and the trustee:
 
 	•	 	as promptly as practicable following the date we publicly announce such transaction but in no event less than 45 scheduled trading days before the initial anticipated effective date of such transaction; or	
 
 	•	 	if we do not have knowledge of such transaction at least 45 scheduled trading days before the initial anticipated effective date of such transaction, within one business day of the date upon which we receive notice, or otherwise become aware, of such transaction but in no event later than the actual effective date of such transaction.	
Conversions On or After September 15, 2014
On or after September 15, 2014, holders may surrender their notes for conversion at any time before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the maturity date, regardless of whether any of the foregoing conditions has been met.
Conversion Procedures
Procedures to be Followed by a Holder
If you hold a beneficial interest in a global note, to convert you must deliver to DTC the appropriate instruction form for conversion pursuant to DTC’s conversion program and, if required, pay funds equal to interest (excluding any additional interest) payable on the next interest payment date to which you are not entitled and, if required, pay all taxes or duties, if any.
If you hold a certificated note, to convert you must:
 
 	•	 	complete and manually sign the conversion notice in the form specified in the Indenture or a facsimile of the conversion notice;	
 
 	•	 	deliver the completed conversion notice and the notes to be converted to the conversion agent;	
 
 	•	 	if required, furnish appropriate endorsements and transfer documents;	
 
 	•	 	if required, pay funds equal to interest (but excluding any additional interest) payable on the next interest payment date to which you are not entitled; and	
 
 	•	 	if required, pay all transfer or similar taxes, if any.	
 
59

Table of Contents
The conversion date will be the date on which you have satisfied all of the foregoing requirements.
You will not be required to pay any taxes or duties relating to the issuance or delivery of our common stock, if any, if you exercise your conversion rights, but you will be required to pay any tax or duty that may be payable relating to any transfer involved in the issuance or delivery of the common stock, if any, in a name other than your own. Certificates representing common stock, if any, will be issued and delivered only after all applicable taxes and duties, if any, payable by you have been paid in full.
If a holder has delivered a purchase notice as described under “—Fundamental Change Put” with respect to a note, the holder may not surrender that note for conversion until the holder has withdrawn the purchase notice in accordance with the Indenture. If a holder submits its notes for required purchase, the holder’s right to withdraw the purchase notice and convert the notes that are subject to required purchase will terminate at the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the relevant fundamental change purchase date.
Settlement Upon Conversion
Upon conversion, we may choose to pay or deliver, as the case may be, either cash, which we refer to as cash settlement, shares of our common stock, which we refer to as physical settlement, or a combination of cash and shares of our common stock, which we refer to as combination settlement, as described below. We refer to each of these settlement methods as a “settlement method.”
All conversions occurring on or after September 15, 2014 will be settled using the same settlement method. Prior to September 15, 2014, we will use the same settlement method for all conversions occurring on the same conversion date, but we will not have any obligation to use the same settlement method with respect to conversions that occur on different trading days. That is, we may choose on one trading day to settle conversions in physical settlement and choose on another trading day cash settlement or combination settlement. If we elect a settlement method, we will inform holders so converting through the trustee of such settlement method we have selected no later than the close of business on the trading day immediately following the related conversion date (or, in the case of any conversions occurring on or after September 15, 2014, no later than September 15, 2014). If we do not timely elect a settlement method, we will no longer have the right to elect cash settlement or physical settlement and we will be deemed to have elected combination settlement in respect of our conversion obligation, as described below, and the specified dollar amount (as defined below) per $1,000 principal amount of convertible note will be deemed to be $1,000. If we elect combination settlement, but we do not timely notify converting holders of the specified dollar amount per $1,000 principal amount of notes, such specified dollar amount will be deemed to be $1,000.
Settlement amounts will be computed as follows:
 
 	•	 	if we elect physical settlement, we will deliver to the converting holder in respect of each $1,000 principal amount of notes being converted a number of shares of common stock equal to the conversion rate;	
 
 	•	 	if we elect cash settlement, we will pay to the converting holder in respect of each $1,000 principal amount of notes being converted cash in an amount equal to the sum of the daily conversion values for each of the 40 consecutive trading days during the applicable observation period; and	
 
 	•	 	if we elect (or are deemed to have elected) combination settlement, we will pay or deliver, as the case may be, to the converting holder in respect of each $1,000 principal amount of notes being converted a “settlement amount” equal to the sum of the daily settlement amounts for each of the 40 consecutive trading days during the applicable observation period.	
The “daily settlement amount,” for each of the 40 consecutive trading days during the observation period, shall consist of:
 
 	•	 	cash equal to the lesser of (i) the maximum cash amount per $1,000 principal amount of convertible notes to be received upon conversion as specified in the notice specifying our chosen settlement method (the “specified dollar amount”), if any, divided by 40 (such quotient, the “daily measurement value”) and (ii) the daily conversion value; and	
 
 	•	 	if the daily conversion value exceeds the daily measurement value, a number of shares of our common stock equal to (i) the difference between the daily conversion value and the daily measurement value, divided by (ii) the daily VWAP for such trading day.	
 
60

Table of Contents
The “daily conversion value” means, for each of the 40 consecutive trading days during the observation period, 2.5% of the product of (1) the conversion rate in effect on such trading day and (2) the daily VWAP on such trading day.
The “daily VWAP” means, for each of the 40 consecutive trading days during the applicable observation period, the per share volume-weighted average price as displayed under the heading “Bloomberg VWAP” on Bloomberg page “MTZ.N<equity> AQR” (or its equivalent successor, if such page is not available) in respect of the period from the scheduled open of trading until the scheduled close of trading of the primary trading session on such trading day (or if such volume-weighted average price is unavailable, the market value of one share of our common stock on such trading day determined, using a volume-weighted average method, by a nationally recognized independent investment banking firm retained for this purpose by us). The “daily VWAP” will be determined without regard to after hours trading or any other trading outside of the regular trading session’s trading hours.
The “observation period” with respect to any note surrendered for conversion means:
 
 	•	 	if the relevant conversion date occurs before the 45th scheduled trading day immediately preceding the maturity date, the 40 consecutive trading day period beginning on, and including, the second trading day after such conversion date; and	
 
 	•	 	if the relevant conversion date occurs on or after the 45th scheduled trading day immediately preceding the maturity date, the 40 consecutive trading days beginning on, and including, the 42 nd  scheduled trading day immediately preceding the maturity date.	
For the purpose of determining amounts due upon conversion only, “trading day” means a day on which (i) trading in our common stock generally occurs on The New York Stock Exchange or, if our common stock is not then listed on The New York Stock Exchange, on the principal other U.S. national or regional securities exchange on which our common stock is then listed or, if our common stock is not then listed on a U.S. national or regional securities exchange, on the principal other market on which our common stock is then listed or admitted for trading and (ii) there is no market disruption event (as defined below). If our common stock is not so listed or admitted for trading, “trading day” means a “business day.”
“Scheduled trading day” means a day that is scheduled to be a trading day on the principal U.S. national or regional securities exchange or market on which our common stock is listed or admitted for trading. If our common stock is not so listed or admitted for trading, “scheduled trading day” means a “business day.”
“Market disruption event” means (i) a failure by the principal U.S. national or regional securities exchange or market on which our common stock is listed or admitted for trading to open for trading during its regular trading session or (ii) the occurrence or existence, before 1:00 p.m., New York City time, on any scheduled trading day for our common stock, for a period of more than one half-hour in the aggregate during regular trading hours of any suspension or limitation imposed on trading (by reason of movements in price exceeding limits permitted by the relevant stock exchange or otherwise) in our common stock or in any options contracts or future contracts relating to our common stock.
Except as described below under “—Change in the Conversion Rights upon Certain Reclassifications, Business Combinations, Asset Sales and Corporate Events,” we will pay or deliver, as the case may be, the consideration due in respect of a conversion on the third business day immediately following the relevant conversion date, if we elect physical settlement, or on the third business day immediately following the last trading day of the applicable observation period in the case of any other settlement method.
We will deliver cash in lieu of any fractional share of common stock issuable upon conversion based on the daily VWAP of the common stock on the relevant conversion date (in the case of physical settlement) or based on the daily VWAP on the last trading day of the applicable observation period (in the case of combination settlement).
Each conversion will be deemed to have been effected as to any notes surrendered for conversion on the relevant conversion date; provided, however, that the person in whose name any shares of our common stock will be issuable upon such conversion will become the holder of record of such shares as of the close of business on the conversion date (in the case of physical settlement) or the last trading day of the applicable observation period (in the case of combination settlement).
Conversion Rate Adjustments
We will adjust the conversion rate for the following events:
(1) If we issue shares of our common stock as a dividend or distribution on shares of our common stock, or if we effect a share split or share combination, the conversion rate will be adjusted based on the following formula:

 	 	CR1	 	=	 	CR0	 	×	 	OS1	  	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	OS0	  	 	 	 	 	 	
 
61

Table of Contents
where,

CR1 =	 	the conversion rate in effect immediately prior to the open of business on the record date for such dividend or distribution or the effective date of such share split or combination, as the case may be;	
 	 	
CR0 =	 	the conversion rate in effect at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such dividend or distribution or the effective date of such share split or combination, as the case may be;	
 	 	
OS0 =	 	the number of shares of our common stock outstanding at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the ex-dividend date for such dividend or distribution or the effective date of such share split or combination;	
 	 	
OS1 =	 	the number of shares of our common stock that would be outstanding immediately after giving effect to such dividend, distribution, share split or combination, as the case may be.	
(2) If we distribute to all or substantially all holders of our common stock any rights or warrants (other than rights issued pursuant to a shareholders’ right plan) entitling them for a period of not more than 45 days from the issuance date for such distribution to subscribe for or purchase shares of our common stock, at a price per share less than the last reported sale price of our common stock on the trading day immediately preceding the declaration date of such distribution, the conversion rate will be increased based on the following formula;  provided  that the conversion rate will be readjusted to the extent that such rights or warrants are not exercised prior to their expiration:

 	 	CR1	 	=	 	CR0	 	×	 	OS0 + X	  	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	OS0 + Y	  	 	 	 	 	 	
where,

CR1 =	 	conversion rate in effect immediately prior to the open of business on the record date for such distribution;	
 	 	
CR0 =	 	the conversion rate in effect at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such distribution;	
 	 	
OS0 =	 	the number of shares of our common stock outstanding at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the ex-dividend date for such distribution;	
 	 	
X =	 	the total number of shares of our common stock issuable pursuant to such rights or warrants; and	
 	 	
Y =	 	the number of shares of our common stock equal to the aggregate price payable to exercise such rights or warrants, divided by the average of the last reported sale prices of our common stock over the 10 consecutive trading day period ending on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such distribution.	
(3) If we distribute shares of our capital stock, evidences of our indebtedness or other of our assets or property to all or substantially all holders of our common stock, excluding:
 
 	•	 	dividends or distributions as to which adjustment is required to be effected in clause (1) or (2) above;	
 
 	•	 	dividends or distributions paid exclusively in cash; and	
 
 	•	 	spin-offs described below in the second paragraph of this clause (3),	
 
62

Table of Contents
then the conversion rate will be increased based on the following formula:

 	 	CR1	 	=	 	CR0	 	×	 	SP0	  	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	SP0 – FMV	  	 	 	 	 	 	
where,

CR1 =	 	conversion rate in effect immediately prior to the open of business on the record date for such distribution;	
 	 	
CR0 =	 	the conversion rate in effect at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such distribution;	
 	 	
SP0 =	 	the average of the last reported sale prices of our common stock over the 10 consecutive trading day period ending on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such distribution; and	
 	 	
FMV =	 	the fair market value (as determined by our board of directors or a committee thereof) of the shares of capital stock, evidences of indebtedness, assets or property distributed with respect to each outstanding share of our common stock as of the open of business on the record date for such distribution.	
With respect to an adjustment pursuant to this clause (3) where there has been a payment of a dividend or other distribution on our common stock in shares of capital stock of any class or series, or similar equity interest, of or relating to a subsidiary or other business unit of ours that are listed on a national or regional securities exchange, which is referred to in this prospectus as a “spin-off,” the conversion rate will be increased based on the following formula:

 	 	CR1	 	=	 	CR0	 	×	 	FMV + MP0	  	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	MP0	  	 	 	 	 	 	
where,

CR1 =	 	conversion rate in effect immediately prior to the open of business on the record date for the spin-off;	
 	 	
CR0 =	 	the conversion rate in effect at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for the spin-off;	
 	 	
FMV =	 	the average of the last reported sale prices of the capital stock or similar equity interest distributed to holders of our common stock applicable to one share of our common stock over the first 10 consecutive trading day period immediately following, and including, the third trading day after the record date for such spin-off (such period, the “valuation period”); and	
 	 	
MP0 =	 	the average of the last reported sale prices of our common stock over the valuation period.	
Any adjustment to the conversion rate under the preceding paragraph of this clause (3) will be made immediately after the open of business on the day after the last day of the valuation period, but will be given effect as of the open of business on the record date for the spin-off. Because we will make the adjustment to the conversion rate at the end of the valuation period with retroactive effect, we will delay the settlement of any notes where the final day of the related observation period occurs during the valuation period. In such event, we will deliver shares of our common stock (based on the adjusted conversion rate as described above) on the third business day immediately following the last day of the valuation period.
(4) If we pay any cash dividends or distributions paid exclusively in cash to all or substantially all holders of our common stock (other than dividends or distributions made in connection with our liquidation, dissolution or winding-up or upon a merger, consolidation or sale, lease, transfer, conveyance or other disposition resulting in a change in the conversion consideration as described under “—Change in the Conversion Rights upon Certain Reclassifications, Business Combinations, Asset Sales and Corporate Events”), the conversion rate will be increased based on the following formula:

 	 	CR1	 	=	 	CR0	 	×	 	SP0	  	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	SP0 – C	  	 	 	 	 	 	
 
63

Table of Contents
where,

CR1 =	 	conversion rate in effect immediately prior to the open of business on the record date for such dividend or distribution;	
 	 	
CR0 =	 	the conversion rate in effect at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such distribution;	
 	 	
SP0 =	 	the average of the last reported sale prices of our common stock over the 10 consecutive trading day period ending on the trading day immediately preceding the record date for such distribution; and	
 	 	
C =	 	the amount in cash per share we distribute to holders of our common stock.	
(5) If we or any of our subsidiaries makes a payment in respect of a tender offer or exchange offer for our common stock, to the extent that the cash and value of any other consideration included in the payment per share of our common stock exceeds the last reported sale price of our common stock on the trading day next succeeding the last date on which tenders or exchanges may be made pursuant to such tender or exchange offer, the conversion rate will be increased based on the following formula:

 	 	CR1	 	=	 	CR0	 	×	 	AC + ( SP1 × OS1 )	  	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	OS0 × SP1	  	 	 	 	 	 	
where,

CR1 =	 	the conversion rate in effect immediately prior to the open of business on the trading day next succeeding the date such tender offer or exchange offer expires;	
 	 	
CR0 =	 	the conversion rate in effect at 5:00 p.m., New York City time on the day such tender offer or exchange offer expires;	
 	 	
AC =	 	the aggregate value of all cash and any other consideration (as determined by our board of directors or a committee thereof) paid or payable for shares purchased in such tender or exchange offer;	
 	 	
SP1 =	 	the average of the last reported sale prices of our common stock over the 10 consecutive trading day period commencing on, and including, the trading day next succeeding the date such tender or exchange offer expires (the “averaging period”);	
 	 	
OS1 =	 	the number of shares of our common stock outstanding immediately after the close of business on the date such tender or exchange offer expires (after giving effect to such tender offer or exchange offer); and	
 	 	
OS0 =	 	the number of shares of our common stock outstanding immediately prior to the date such tender or exchange offer expires (prior to giving effect to such tender offer or exchange offer).	
Any adjustment to the conversion rate under this clause (5) will be made immediately prior to the open of business on the day following the last day of the averaging period, but will be given effect as of the open of business on the trading day next succeeding the date such tender offer or exchange offer expires. Because we will make the adjustment to the conversion rate at the end of the averaging period with retroactive effect, we will delay the settlement of any notes where the final day of the related observation period occurs during the averaging period. In such event, we will deliver shares of our common stock, if any, (based on the adjusted conversion rate as described above) on the third business day immediately following the last day of the averaging period.
 
64

Table of Contents
To the extent that any future shareholders’ rights plan adopted by us is in effect upon conversion of the notes into common stock, you will receive, in addition to the common stock, the rights under the applicable rights agreement unless the rights have separated from our common stock at the time of conversion of the notes, in which case, the conversion rate will be adjusted as if we distributed to all holders of our common stock shares of our capital stock, evidences of indebtedness or assets as described above in clause (3), subject to readjustment in the event of the expiration, termination or redemption of such rights.
We will not make any adjustment if holders may participate in the transaction or in certain other cases. Except with respect to a spin-off, in cases where the fair market value of assets, debt securities or certain rights, warrants or options to purchase our securities, applicable to one share of common stock, distributed to shareholders:
 
 	•	 	equals or exceeds the average closing price of the common stock over the ten consecutive trading day period ending on the record date for such distribution, or	
 
 	•	 	such average closing price exceeds the fair market value of such assets, debt securities or rights, warrants or options so distributed by less than $1.00,	
rather than being entitled to an adjustment in the conversion price, the holder of notes will be entitled to receive upon conversion, in addition to the shares of common stock, the kind and amount of assets, debt securities or rights, warrants or options comprising the distribution that such holder would have received if such holder had converted such notes immediately prior to the record date for determining the shareholders entitled to receive the distribution.
Except as stated above, we will not adjust the conversion rate for the issuance of our common stock or any securities convertible into or exchangeable for our common stock or carrying the right to purchase any of the foregoing.
As used in this section, “ex-dividend date” means the first date upon which a sale of our common stock does not automatically transfer the right to receive the relevant dividend from the seller of the common stock to its buyer.
If a taxable distribution to holders of our common stock or other transaction occurs that results in any adjustment of the conversion rate (including an adjustment at our option), you may, in certain circumstances, be deemed to have received a distribution subject to U.S. federal income tax as a dividend. In certain other circumstances, the absence of an adjustment may result in a taxable dividend to the holders of our common stock. See “Certain U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations.”
We will not be required to make an adjustment in the conversion rate unless the adjustment would require a change of at least 1% in the conversion rate. However, we will carry forward any adjustment that is less than 1% of the conversion rate, take such carried-forward adjustments into account in any subsequent adjustment, and make such carried forward adjustments, regardless of whether the aggregate adjustment is less than 1%, (a) annually on the anniversary of the first date of issue of the notes and otherwise (b)(1) five business days prior to the first day of the conversion period related to the maturity of the notes (whether at stated maturity or otherwise) or (2) prior to any repurchase date, unless such adjustment has already been made.
If we adjust the conversion rate pursuant to the above provisions, we will issue a press release containing the relevant information and make this information available on our website or through another public medium as we may use at that time.
Change in the Conversion Rights upon Certain Reclassifications, Business Combinations, Asset Sales and Corporate Events
If we:
 
 	•	 	reclassify or change our common stock (other than changes resulting from a subdivision or combination), or	
 
 	•	 	consolidate or merge with or into any person or sell, lease, transfer, convey or otherwise dispose of all or substantially all of our assets and those of our subsidiaries taken as a whole to another person,	
and in either case holders of our common stock receive stock, other securities or other property or assets (including cash or any combination thereof) with respect to or in exchange for their common stock, then from and after the effective date of such transaction, the right to convert each $1,000 principal amount of notes will, without the consent of any holders of the notes, upon the occurrence
 
65

Table of Contents
of any conversion triggering event and during the periods described in the description of such triggering event, be changed into the right to convert such principal amount of notes into the kind and amount of shares of stock, other securities or other properties or assets (including cash or any combination thereof) that a holder of a number of shares of common stock equal to the conversion rate immediately before the effective date of such transaction would have owned or been entitled to receive in such reclassification, change, consolidation, merger, sale, lease, transfer, conveyance or other disposition (such consideration, the “reference property”). However, at and after the effective time of the transaction, (i) we will continue to have the right to determine the form of consideration to be paid or delivered, as the case may be, upon conversion of notes, as set forth under “—Settlement Upon Conversion,” and (ii)(x) any amount payable in cash upon conversion of notes as set forth under “—Settlement Upon Conversion” will continue to be payable in cash, (y) any shares of our common stock that we would have been required to deliver upon conversion of the notes as set forth under “—Settlement Upon Conversion” will instead be deliverable in the amount and type of reference property that a holder of that number of shares of our common stock would have received in such transaction and (z) the daily VWAP will be calculated based on the value of a unit of reference property that a holder of one share of our common stock would have received in such transaction. If the transaction causes our common stock to be converted into the right to receive more than a single type of consideration (determined based in part upon any form of shareholder election), the reference property into which the notes will become convertible will be deemed to be the weighted average of the kinds and amounts of consideration received by the holders of our common stock that affirmatively make such an election. We may not become a party to any such transaction unless its terms are consistent with the foregoing in all material respects.
If the reference property in a transaction described above consists solely of cash, then for all conversions that occur after the effective date of such transaction (i) the consideration due upon such conversion will consist of cash in an amount, per $1,000 principal amount of such note, equal to the product of (A) the amount of cash paid per share of our common stock pursuant to such transaction and (B) the applicable conversion rate on the conversion date for such conversion; and (ii) we will pay such consideration on the third business day after such conversion date.
Adjustment of Prices
Whenever any provision of the Indenture requires us to calculate the last reported sale prices, the daily VWAPs, the daily conversion values or the daily settlement amounts over a span of multiple days (including an observation period and the period used to determine the “stock price” for purposes of a non-stock change of control), our board of directors or a committee thereof will make appropriate adjustments to each to account for any adjustment to the conversion rate that becomes effective, or any event requiring an adjustment to the conversion rate where the ex-dividend date of the event occurs, at any time during the relevant period.
Adjustment to Conversion Rate Upon a Non-Stock Change of Control
If and only to the extent you elect to convert your notes in connection with a transaction described under clause (1) or clause (4) under the definition of a fundamental change described below under “— Fundamental Change Put” pursuant to which 10% or more of the consideration for our common stock (other than cash payments for fractional shares and cash payments made in respect of dissenters’ appraisal rights) in such fundamental change transaction consists of cash or securities (or other property) that are not shares of common stock traded or scheduled to be traded immediately following such transaction on a U.S. national securities exchange, which we refer to as a “non-stock change of control,” we will increase the conversion rate as described below. The number of additional shares by which the conversion is increased (the “additional shares”) will be determined by reference to the table below, based on the date on which the non-stock change of control becomes effective (the “effective date”) and the price (the “stock price”) paid per share for our common stock in such non-stock change of control. If holders of our common stock receive only cash in such transaction, the price paid per share will be the cash amount paid per share. Otherwise, the price paid per share will be the average of the last reported sale prices of our common stock on the five trading days prior to but not including the effective date of such non-stock change of control. We will notify you of the anticipated effective date of any fundamental change at least 20 calendar days prior to such date.
A conversion of the notes by a holder will be deemed for these purposes to be “in connection with” a non-stock change of control if the conversion notice is received by the conversion agent following the effective date of the non-stock change of control but before the close of business on the business day immediately preceding the related repurchase date (as specified in the repurchase notice described under “— Fundamental Change Put”).
The number of additional shares will be adjusted in the same manner as and as of any date on which the conversion rate of the notes is adjusted as described above under “— Conversion Rate Adjustments.” The stock prices set forth in the first row of the table below (i.e., the column headers) will be simultaneously adjusted to equal the stock prices immediately prior to such adjustment, multiplied by a fraction, the numerator of which is the conversion rate immediately prior to the adjustment and the denominator of which is the conversion rate as so adjusted.
 
66

Table of Contents
The following table sets forth the number of additional shares by which the conversion rate shall be increased:

 	  	Stock Price	 	
Effective Date	  	$11.68	 	  	$12.00	 	  	$13.00	 	  	$14.00	 	  	$15.00	 	  	$17.50	 	  	$20.00	 	  	$25.00	 	  	$30.00	 	  	$40.00	 	  	$50.00	 	  	$75.00	 	  	$100.00	 	  	$125.00	 	
November 4, 2009	  	 	21.0002	  	  	 	20.4402	  	  	 	18.8679	  	  	 	17.5202	  	  	 	16.3317	  	  	 	12.5486	  	  	 	10.0607	  	  	 	7.0860	  	  	 	5.4162	  	  	 	3.6304	  	  	 	2.6813	  	  	 	1.5050	  	  	 	0.9436	  	  	 	0.6191	  	
December 15, 2010	  	 	21.0002	  	  	 	20.4402	  	  	 	18.8679	  	  	 	17.4310	  	  	 	15.2553	  	  	 	11.3782	  	  	 	8.9100	  	  	 	6.0889	  	  	 	4.5871	  	  	 	3.0527	  	  	 	2.2593	  	  	 	1.2790	  	  	 	0.8067	  	  	 	0.5310	  	
December 15, 2011	  	 	21.0002	  	  	 	20.4402	  	  	 	18.8679	  	  	 	16.1758	  	  	 	13.8765	  	  	 	9.8910	  	  	 	7.4695	  	  	 	4.8794	  	  	 	3.6081	  	  	 	2.3903	  	  	 	1.7783	  	  	 	1.0180	  	  	 	0.6467	  	  	 	0.4274	  	
December 15, 2012	  	 	21.0002	  	  	 	20.4402	  	  	 	17.5776	  	  	 	14.4261	  	  	 	11.9700	  	  	 	7.8890	  	  	 	5.5925	  	  	 	3.4027	  	  	 	2.4687	  	  	 	1.6490	  	  	 	1.2402	  	  	 	0.7189	  	  	 	0.4603	  	  	 	0.3060	  	
December 15, 2013	  	 	21.0002	  	  	 	19.9495	  	  	 	15.2623	  	  	 	11.7041	  	  	 	9.0280	  	  	 	4.9536	  	  	 	3.0367	  	  	 	1.6548	  	  	 	1.2198	  	  	 	0.8511	  	  	 	0.6483	  	  	 	0.3792	  	  	 	0.2447	  	  	 	0.1640	  	
December 15, 2014	  	 	21.0002	  	  	 	18.7171	  	  	 	12.3069	  	  	 	6.8124	  	  	 	2.0505	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	  	 	0.0000	  	
The exact stock price and effective dates may not be set forth on the table, in which case, if the stock price is:
 
 	•	 	between two stock price amounts on the table or the effective date is between two dates on the table, the number of additional shares will be determined by straight-line interpolation between the number of additional shares set forth for the higher and lower stock price amounts and the two dates, as applicable, based on a 360-day year;	
 
 	•	 	in excess of $125.00 per share (subject to adjustment), no additional shares will be added to the conversion rate;	
 
 	•	 	less than $11.68 per share (subject to adjustment), no additional shares will be added to the conversion rate.	
Notwithstanding the foregoing, in no event will the conversion rate in connection with a non-stock change of control exceed 85.6164 per $1,000 principal amount of the notes, subject to adjustments in the same manner as the conversion rate.
Additional consideration, if any, deliverable as described in this section “— Adjustment to Conversion Rate Upon a Non-Stock Change of Control,” will be delivered on the settlement date applicable to the relevant conversion.
Our obligation to deliver additional consideration as a result of the increase in the conversion rate described above could be considered a penalty, in which case the enforceability thereof would be subject to general principles of reasonableness and equitable remedies.
Fundamental Change Put
If a fundamental change (as defined below) occurs at any time prior to the maturity of the notes, you will have the right to require us to repurchase, at the repurchase price described below, all or part of your notes for which you have properly delivered and not withdrawn a written repurchase notice. The notes submitted for repurchase must be $1,000 in principal amount or whole multiples thereof.
The repurchase price will be payable in cash and will equal 100% of the principal amount of the notes being repurchased, plus accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) to, but excluding, the repurchase date. However, if the repurchase date is after a record date and on or prior to the corresponding interest payment date, the interest (including additional interest, if any) will be paid on the repurchase date to the holder of record on the record date.
We may be unable to repurchase your notes in cash upon a fundamental change. Our ability to repurchase the notes with cash in the future may be limited by the terms of our then-existing borrowing agreements. In addition, the occurrence of a fundamental change could cause an event of default under the terms of our then-existing borrowing agreements. We cannot assure you that we would have the financial resources, or would be able to arrange financing, to pay the repurchase price in cash.
A “fundamental change” will be deemed to have occurred when any of the following has occurred:
(1) the consummation of any transaction (including, without limitation, any merger or consolidation) the result of which is that any “person” becomes the “beneficial owner” (as these terms are defined in Rule 13d-3 and Rule 13d-5 under the Exchange Act) of more than 50% of our capital stock that is at the time entitled to vote by the holder thereof in the election of our board of directors (or comparable body); or
 
67

Table of Contents
(2) the first day on which a majority of the members of our board of directors are not continuing directors; or
(3) the adoption of a plan relating to our liquidation or dissolution; or
(4) the consolidation or merger of us with or into any other person, or the sale, lease, transfer, conveyance or other disposition, in one or a series of related transactions, of all or substantially all of our assets and those of our subsidiaries taken as a whole to any “person” (as this term is used in Section 13(d)(3) of the Exchange Act), other than:
(a) any transaction:
 
 	•	 	that does not result in any reclassification, conversion, exchange or cancellation of outstanding shares of our capital stock; and	
 
 	•	 	pursuant to which the holders of 50% or more of the total voting power of all shares of our capital stock entitled to vote generally in elections of directors immediately prior to such transaction have the right to exercise, directly or indirectly, 50% or more of the total voting power of all shares of our capital stock entitled to vote generally in elections of directors of the continuing or surviving person immediately after giving effect to such transaction; or	
(b) any merger primarily for the purpose of changing our jurisdiction of incorporation and resulting in a reclassification, conversion or exchange of outstanding shares of common stock solely into shares of common stock of the surviving entity.
(5) the termination of trading of our common stock, which will be deemed to have occurred if our common stock or other common stock into which the notes are convertible is not listed on the New York Stock Exchange, the NASDAQ Global Select Market or the NASDAQ Global Market.
Notwithstanding the foregoing, any transaction or event described above will not constitute a fundamental change if, in connection with such transaction or event, or as a result therefrom, a transaction described in clauses (1), (4) or (5) above occurs (without regard to any exclusion to clauses described in the bullets thereunder) and at least 90% of the consideration paid for our common stock (excluding cash payments for fractional shares, cash payments made pursuant to dissenters’ appraisal rights and cash dividends) consists of shares of common stock (or depositary receipts in respect thereof) traded on any of the New York Stock Exchange, the NASDAQ Global Market or the NASDAQ Global Select Market (or any of their respective successors) (or will be so traded or quoted immediately following the completion of the merger or consolidation or such other transaction) and, as a result of such transaction, the notes become convertible as described under “—Conversion Rate Adjustments—Change in the Conversion Rights upon Certain Reclassifications, Business Combinations, Asset Sales and Corporate Events” above.
“Continuing directors” means, as of any date of determination, any member of the board of directors of MasTec who:
 
 	•	 	was a member of the board of directors on the date of the Indenture; or	
 
 	•	 	was nominated for election or elected to the board of directors with the approval of a majority of the continuing directors who were members of the board at the time of new director’s nomination or election.	
The definition of “fundamental change” includes a phrase relating to the sale, lease, transfer, conveyance or other disposition, in one or a series of related transactions, of all or substantially all of our assets and those of our subsidiaries taken as a whole. Although there is a developing body of case law interpreting the phrase “substantially all,” there is no precise established definition of the phrase under applicable law. Accordingly, the ability of a holder of notes to require us to repurchase the notes as a result of a sale, lease, transfer, conveyance or other disposition of less than all of our assets and those of our subsidiaries taken as a whole to another person or group may be uncertain.
In addition, you should note that recent case law suggests that, in the event that incumbent directors are replaced as a result of a contested election, issuers may nevertheless avoid triggering a fundamental change under a clause similar to clause (2) under the definition of “fundamental change” above, if the outgoing directors were to approve the new directors for the purpose of such fundamental change clause.
 
68

Table of Contents
At any time following our entering into a definitive agreement that, if consummated, would give rise to a fundamental change, but in any event not later than the fifth calendar day after the occurrence of a fundamental change, we will provide to all record holders of the notes on the date of the notice at their addresses shown in the register of the registrar and to beneficial owners to the extent required by applicable law, the trustee and the paying agent, a written notice of the occurrence of the fundamental change and the resulting repurchase right. Such notice shall state, among other things, the event causing the fundamental change and the procedures you must follow to require us to repurchase your notes.
The repurchase date will be a date specified by us in the notice of a fundamental change that is not less than 20 nor more than 35 calendar days after the date of the notice of a fundamental change.
To exercise your repurchase right, you must deliver, prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the repurchase date, a written notice to the paying agent of your exercise of your repurchase right (together with the notes to be repurchased, if certificated notes have been issued). The repurchase notice must state:
 
 	•	 	the portion of the principal amount of the notes to be repurchased, which must be $1,000 or whole multiples thereof;	
 
 	•	 	that the notes are to be repurchased by us pursuant to the applicable provisions of the notes and the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	if such repurchase notice is delivered prior to the occurrence of a fundamental change pursuant to a definitive agreement giving rise to a fundamental change, that the offer is conditioned on the occurrence of such fundamental change; and	
 
 	•	 	if you hold a beneficial interest in a global note, your repurchase notice must comply with appropriate DTC procedures; if you hold certificated notes, the repurchase notice must state the certificate numbers of the notes to be repurchased.	
You may withdraw your repurchase notice at any time prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the repurchase date by delivering a written notice of withdrawal to the paying agent. If a repurchase notice is given and withdrawn during that period, we will not be obligated to repurchase the notes listed in the repurchase notice. The withdrawal notice must state:
 
 	•	 	the principal amount of the withdrawn notes;	
 
 	•	 	the principal amount, if any, which remains subject to the repurchase notice; and	
 
 	•	 	if you hold a beneficial interest in a global note, your withdrawal notice must comply with appropriate DTC procedures; if you hold certificated notes, the repurchase notice must state the certificate numbers of the withdrawn notes.	
Payment of the repurchase price for notes for which a repurchase notice has been delivered and not withdrawn is conditioned upon book-entry transfer or delivery of the notes, together with necessary endorsements, to the paying agent, as the case may be. Payment of the repurchase price for the notes will be made promptly following the later of the repurchase date and the time of book-entry transfer or delivery of the notes, as the case may be.
If the paying agent holds on the business day immediately following the repurchase date cash sufficient to pay the repurchase price of the notes that holders have elected to require us to repurchase, then, as of the repurchase date:
 
 	•	 	the repurchased notes will cease to be outstanding and interest (including additional interest, if any) will cease to accrue, whether or not book-entry transfer of the repurchased notes has been made or the repurchased notes have been delivered to the paying agent, as the case may be; and	
 
 	•	 	all other rights of the holders of repurchased notes will terminate, other than the right to receive the repurchase price upon delivery or transfer of the repurchased notes.	
 
 	•	 	In connection with any repurchase, we will, to the extent applicable:	
 
 	•	 	comply with the provisions of Rule 13e-4 and any other tender offer rules under the Exchange Act that may be applicable at the time of the offer to repurchase the notes;	
 
 	•	 	file a Schedule TO or any other schedule required in connection with any offer by us to repurchase the notes; and	
 
69

Table of Contents
 
 	•	 	comply with all other federal and state securities laws in connection with any offer by us to repurchase the notes.	
This fundamental change repurchase right could discourage a potential acquirer of MasTec or a proxy contest. However, this fundamental change repurchase feature is not the result of management’s knowledge of any specific effort to obtain control of us by means of a merger, tender offer, solicitation or otherwise, or part of a plan by management to adopt a series of anti-takeover provisions.
Our obligation to repurchase the notes upon a fundamental change would not necessarily afford you protection in the event of a highly leveraged or other transaction involving us that may adversely affect holders. We also could, in the future, enter into certain transactions, including certain recapitalizations, that would not constitute a fundamental change but would increase the amount of our (or our subsidiaries’) outstanding debt. The incurrence of significant amounts of additional debt could adversely affect our ability to service our then existing debt, including the notes.
Consolidation, Merger and Sale of Assets by MasTec
The Indenture will provide that we may not, in a single transaction or a series of related transactions, consolidate with or merge with or into any other person or sell, convey, transfer or lease our property and assets substantially as an entirety to another person, unless:
 
 	•	 	either (a) we are the continuing corporation or (b) the resulting, surviving or transferee person (if other than us) is a corporation or limited liability company organized and existing under the laws of the United States, any state thereof or the District of Columbia and such person assumes, by a supplemental Indenture in a form reasonably satisfactory to the trustee, and a supplemental agreement, all of our obligations under the notes and the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	immediately after giving effect to such transaction, no default or event of default has occurred and is continuing;	
 
 	•	 	if as a result of such transaction the notes become convertible into common stock or other securities issued by a third party, such third party fully and unconditionally guarantees all obligations of us or such successor, as the case may be, under the notes and the Indenture; and	
 
 	•	 	we have delivered to the trustee certain certificates and opinions of counsel if so requested by the trustee.	
In the event of any transaction described in and complying with the conditions listed in the immediately preceding paragraph in which MasTec is not the continuing corporation, the successor person formed or remaining shall succeed, and be substituted for, and may exercise every right and power of, MasTec, and MasTec shall be discharged from its obligations, under the notes and the Indenture.
This covenant includes a phrase relating to the sale, conveyance, transfer and lease of the property and assets of MasTec “substantially as an entirety.” There is no precise, established definition of the phrase “substantially as an entirety” under New York law, which governs the Indenture and the notes, or under the laws of Florida, MasTec’s state of incorporation.
Accordingly, the ability of a holder of the notes to require us to repurchase the notes as a result of a sale, conveyance, transfer or lease of less than all of the property and assets of MasTec may be uncertain.
An assumption by any person of MasTec’s obligations under the notes and the Indenture might be deemed for U.S. federal income tax purposes to be an exchange of the notes for new notes by the holders thereof, resulting in recognition of gain or loss for such purposes and possibly other adverse tax consequences to the holders. Holders should consult their own tax advisors regarding the tax consequences of such an assumption.
Events of Default; Notice and Waiver
The following will be events of default under the Indenture:
 
 	•	 	we fail to pay any interest (including additional interest, if any) on the notes when due and such failure continues for a period of 30 calendar days;	
 
 	•	 	we fail to pay principal of the notes when due at maturity, or we fail to pay the repurchase price payable, in respect of any notes when due;	
 
 	•	 	upon exercise of a holder’s conversion right, our failure to deliver, or cause the conversion agent to deliver, to such holder the full amount of conversion consideration deliverable in respect of the notes surrendered for conversion when due, in accordance with the Indenture, and such failure continues for five (5) days following the scheduled settlement date for such conversion;	
 
70

Table of Contents
 
 	•	 	we fail for a period of 5 calendar days to provide notice of the anticipated effective date or actual effective date of a fundamental change as required in the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	we fail to perform or observe any other term, covenant or agreement in the notes or the Indenture for a period of 60 calendar days after written notice of such failure is given to us by the trustee or to us and the trustee by the holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the notes then outstanding;	
 
 	•	 	a failure to pay when due (whether at stated maturity or otherwise) or a default that results in the acceleration of maturity, of any indebtedness for borrowed money of MasTec or any of our “significant subsidiaries” (which term shall have the meaning specified in Rule 1-02(w) of Regulation S-X) in an aggregate amount in excess of $20,000,000 (or its foreign currency equivalent), unless such indebtedness is discharged, or such acceleration is rescinded, stayed or annulled, within a period of 30 calendar days after written notice of such failure is given to us by the trustee or to us and the trustee by the holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the notes then outstanding;	
 
 	•	 	certain events involving our bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization or the bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization of any of our “significant subsidiaries” (which term shall have the meaning specified in Rule 1-02(w) of Regulation S-X); or	
 
 	•	 	any note guarantee provided by any of our “significant subsidiaries” shall be held in any judicial proceeding to be unenforceable or invalid or shall cease for any reason to be in full force and effect or any guarantor, or any person acting on behalf of any guarantor, shall deny or disaffirm its obligations under any note guarantee.	
We are required to notify the trustee within 5 business days of our becoming aware of the occurrence of any default under the Indenture known to us. The trustee is then required within 90 calendar days of becoming aware of the occurrence of any default to give to the registered holders of the notes notice of all uncured defaults known to it. However, the trustee may withhold notice to the holders of the notes of any default, except defaults in payment of principal, interest (including additional interest, if any) on the notes, if the trustee, in good faith, determines that the withholding of such notice is in the interests of the holders. We are also required to deliver to the trustee, on or before a date not more than 120 calendar days after the end of each fiscal year, a written statement as to compliance with the Indenture, including whether or not any default has occurred.
If an event of default specified in the second-to-last bullet point listed above occurs and continues with respect to us or any of our “significant subsidiaries,” the principal amount of the notes and accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) on the outstanding notes will automatically become due and payable. If any other event of default occurs and is continuing, the trustee or the holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding notes may declare the principal amount of the notes and accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) on the outstanding notes to be due and payable. Thereupon, the trustee may, in its discretion, proceed to protect and enforce the rights of the holders of the notes by appropriate judicial proceedings.
After a declaration of acceleration, but before a judgment or decree for payment of the money due has been obtained by the trustee, the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the notes outstanding, by written notice to us and the trustee, may rescind and annul such declaration if:
 
 	•	 	we have paid (or deposited with the trustee a sum sufficient to pay) (1) all overdue interest (including additional interest, if any) on all notes; (2) the principal amount of any notes that have become due otherwise than by such declaration of acceleration; (3) to the extent that payment of such interest is lawful, interest upon overdue interest (including additional interest, if any); and (4) all sums paid or advanced by the trustee under the Indenture and the reasonable compensation, expenses, disbursements and advances of the trustee, its agents and counsel; and	
 
 	•	 	all events of default, other than the non-payment of the principal amount and any accrued and unpaid interest (including additional interest, if any) that have become due solely by such declaration of acceleration, have been cured or waived.	
The holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding notes will have the right to direct the time, method and place of any proceedings for any remedy available to the trustee, subject to limitations specified in the Indenture.
 
71

Table of Contents
No holder of the notes may pursue any remedy under the Indenture, except in the case of a default in the payment of principal or interest (including additional interest, if any) on the notes, unless:
 
 	•	 	the holder has given the trustee written notice of an event of default;	
 
 	•	 	the holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding notes make a written request to the trustee to pursue the remedy, and offer reasonable security or indemnity against any costs, liability or expense of the trustee;	
 
 	•	 	the trustee fails to comply with the request within 60 calendar days after receipt of the request and offer of indemnity; and	
 
 	•	 	the trustee does not receive an inconsistent direction from the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding notes.	
Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Indenture will provide, that our failure to comply with the reporting obligations in the Indenture, which are described below under the caption “—Reports,” and for any failure to comply with the requirements of Section 314(a)(1) of the Trust Indenture Act (which also relate to the provision of reports), will not constitute an event of default for the 365 days after the occurrence of such filing failure provided we pay additional interest on the notes at an annual rate equal to 0.50% of the principal amount of the notes. In the event we do not elect to pay the additional interest upon a filing failure in accordance with this paragraph, such filing failure will constitute an event of default hereunder and the notes will be subject to acceleration as provided above. The additional interest will accrue on all outstanding notes from and including the date on which a filing failure first occurs to but not including the 365th day thereafter (or such earlier date on which the filing failure relating to the reporting obligations shall have been cured or waived). On such 365th day, the notes will be subject to acceleration as provided above if the filing failure is continuing. The provisions of the Indenture described in this paragraph will not affect the rights of holders of notes in the event of the occurrence of any other event of default.
Waiver
The holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the notes outstanding may, on behalf of the holders of all the notes, waive any past default or event of default under the Indenture and its consequences, except:
 
 	•	 	our failure to pay principal of or interest (including additional interest, if any) on any notes when due;	
 
 	•	 	our failure to convert any notes as required by the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	our failure to pay the repurchase price on the repurchase date in connection with a holder exercising its repurchase rights; or	
 
 	•	 	our failure to comply with any of the provisions of the Indenture that would require the consent of the holder of each outstanding note affected.	
Modification
Changes Requiring Approval of Each Affected Holder
The Indenture (including the terms and conditions of the notes) may not be modified or amended without the written consent or the affirmative vote of the holder of each note affected by such change to:
 
 	•	 	change the maturity of any notes;	
 
 	•	 	reduce the rate or extend the time for payment of interest (including additional interest, if any) on any notes;	
 
 	•	 	reduce the principal amount of any notes;	
 
 	•	 	reduce any amount payable upon repurchase of any notes;	
 
 	•	 	impair the right of a holder to receive payment with respect to any notes or institute suit for payment of any notes;	
 
 	•	 	change the currency in which any note is payable;	
 
 	•	 	change our obligation to repurchase any notes upon a fundamental change in a manner adverse to the holders after the occurrence of a fundamental change;	
 
72

Table of Contents
 
 	•	 	adversely affect the right of the holders of the notes to convert their notes in accordance with the Indenture, or reduce the amount of consideration due upon conversion;	
 
 	•	 	change our obligation to maintain an office or agency in New York City;	
 
 	•	 	subject to specified exceptions, modify certain provisions of the Indenture relating to modification of the Indenture or waiver under the Indenture; or	
 
 	•	 	reduce the percentage of the notes required for consent to any modification of the Indenture that does not require the consent of each affected holder.	
Changes Requiring Majority Approval
The Indenture (including the terms and conditions of the notes) may be modified or amended, except as described above, with the written consent or affirmative vote of the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the notes then outstanding.
Changes Requiring No Approval
The Indenture (including the terms and conditions of the notes) may be modified or amended by us and the trustee, without the consent of the holder of any notes, to, among other things:
 
 	•	 	provide for conversion rights of holders of the notes and our repurchase obligations in connection with a fundamental change in the event of any reclassification of our common stock, merger or consolidation, or sale, conveyance, transfer or lease of our property and assets substantially as an entity;	
 
 	•	 	secure the notes;	
 
 	•	 	provide for the assumption of our obligations to the holders of the notes in the event of a merger or consolidation, or sale, conveyance, transfer or lease of our property and assets substantially as an entirety;	
 
 	•	 	surrender any right or power conferred upon us;	
 
 	•	 	add to our covenants for the benefit of the holders of the notes;	
 
 	•	 	cure any ambiguity or correct or supplement any inconsistent or otherwise defective provision contained in the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	conform the provisions of the Indenture to the description of the notes contained in this prospectus;	
 
 	•	 	make any provision with respect to matters or questions arising under the Indenture that we may deem necessary or desirable and that shall not be inconsistent with provisions of the Indenture;	
 
 	•	 	increase the conversion rate;	
 
 	•	 	comply with the requirements of the SEC in order to effect or maintain the qualification of the Indenture under the Trust Indenture Act;	
 
 	•	 	adding guarantees of obligations under the notes; and	
 
 	•	 	provide for a successor trustee.	
Other
The consent of the holders of notes is not necessary under the Indenture to approve the particular form of any proposed modification or amendment. It is sufficient if such consent approves the substance of the proposed modification or amendment. After a modification or amendment under the Indenture becomes effective, we are required to mail to the holders a notice briefly describing such modification or amendment. However, the failure to give such notice to all the holders, or any defect in the notice, will not impair or affect the validity of the modification or amendment.
Notes Not Entitled to Consent
Any notes held by us or by any person directly or indirectly controlling or controlled by or under direct or indirect common control with us shall be disregarded (from both the numerator and the denominator) for purposes of determining whether the holders of the requisite aggregate principal amount of the outstanding notes have consented to a modification, amendment or waiver of the terms of the Indenture.
 
73

Table of Contents
Repurchase and Cancellation
We may, to the extent permitted by law, repurchase any notes in the open market or by tender offer at any price or by private agreement. Any notes repurchased by us may, at our option, be surrendered to the trustee for cancellation. Any notes surrendered for cancellation may not be reissued or resold and will be promptly cancelled.
Defeasance
The defeasance provisions of the Base Indenture (Article Fourteen) shall not apply to the notes.
Reports
We shall deliver to the trustee copies of the annual reports and of the information, documents and other reports (or copies of such portions of any of the foregoing as the SEC may by rules and regulations prescribe) that we are required to file with the SEC pursuant to Section 13 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act within 15 days after we are required to file such reports, information and documents with the SEC. All required reports, information and documents referred to in this paragraph shall be deemed to be delivered to the trustee at the time such reports, information and documents are publicly filed with the SEC via the SEC’s EDGAR filing system (or any successor system).
Information Concerning the Trustee and Common Stock Transfer Agent and Registrar
We have appointed U.S. Bank National Association, the trustee under the Indenture, as paying agent, conversion agent, notes registrar and custodian for the notes. The trustee or its affiliates may also provide other services to us in the ordinary course of their business. The Indenture contains certain limitations on the rights of the trustee, if it or any of its affiliates is then our creditor, to obtain payment of claims in certain cases or to realize on certain property received on any claim as security or otherwise. The trustee and its affiliates will be permitted to engage in other transactions with us. However, if the trustee or any affiliate continues to have any conflicting interest and a default occurs with respect to the notes, the trustee must eliminate such conflict or resign.
American Stock Transfer & Trust Company is the transfer agent and registrar for our common stock.
Governing Law
The notes and the Indenture shall be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the laws of the State of New York.
Calculations in Respect of the Notes
Except as otherwise provided herein, we will be responsible for making all calculations called for under the notes. These calculations include, but are not limited to, determinations of the sale price of our common stock, accrued interest payable on the notes and the conversion rate and conversion price. We or our agents will make all these calculations in good faith and, absent manifest error, such calculations will be final and binding on holders of the notes. We will provide a schedule of these calculations to each of the trustee and the conversion agent, and each of the trustee and conversion agent is entitled to rely upon the accuracy of our calculations without independent verification. The trustee will forward these calculations to any holder of the notes upon the request of that holder.
Form, Denomination and Registration
The notes will be issued:
 
 	•	 	in fully registered form;	
 
 	•	 	without interest coupons; and	
 
 	•	 	in denominations of $1,000 principal amount and integral multiples of $1,000.	
Global Notes, Book-Entry Form
The notes will be evidenced by one or more global notes. We will deposit the global notes with DTC and register the global notes in the name of Cede & Co. as DTC’s nominee. Except as set forth below, a global notes may be transferred, in whole or in part, only to another nominee of DTC or to a successor of DTC or its nominee.
Beneficial interests in a global note may be held through organizations that are participants in DTC (called “participants”). Transfers between participants will be effected in the ordinary way in accordance with DTC rules and will be settled in clearing house
 
74

Table of Contents
funds. The laws of some states require that certain persons take physical delivery of securities in definitive form. As a result, the ability to transfer beneficial interests in the global notes to such persons may be limited.
Beneficial interests in a global note held by DTC may be held only through participants, or certain banks, brokers, dealers, trust companies and other parties that clear through or maintain a custodial relationship with a participant, either directly or indirectly (called “indirect participants”). So long as Cede & Co., as the nominee of DTC, is the registered owner of a global notes, Cede & Co. for all purposes will be considered the sole holder of such global notes. Except as provided below, owners of beneficial interests in a global note will:
 
 	•	 	not be entitled to have certificates registered in their names;	
 
 	•	 	not receive physical delivery of certificates in definitive registered form; and	
 
 	•	 	not be considered holders of the global notes.	
We will pay principal of, premium, if any, and interest (including additional interest, if any) on, and the repurchase price of, a global notes to Cede & Co., as the registered owner of the global notes, by wire transfer of immediately available funds on the maturity date, each interest payment date or repurchase date, as the case may be. Neither we, the trustee nor any paying agent will be responsible or liable:
 
 	•	 	for any aspect of the records relating to, or payments made on account of, beneficial ownership interests in a global note; or	
 
 	•	 	for maintaining, supervising or reviewing any records relating to the beneficial ownership interests.	
DTC has advised us that it will take any action permitted to be taken by a holder of the notes, including the presentation of the notes for conversion, only at the direction of one or more participants to whose account with DTC interests in the global notes are credited, and only in respect of the principal amount of the notes represented by the global notes as to which the participant or participants has or have given such direction.
DTC has advised us that it is:
 
 	•	 	a limited purpose trust company organized under the laws of the State of New York, and a member of the Federal Reserve System;	
 
 	•	 	a “clearing corporation” within the meaning of the Uniform Commercial Code; and	
 
 	•	 	a “clearing agency” registered pursuant to the provisions of Section 17A of the Exchange Act.	
DTC was created to hold securities for its participants and to facilitate the clearance and settlement of securities transactions between participants through electronic book-entry changes to the accounts of its participants. Participants include securities brokers, dealers, banks, trust companies and clearing corporations and other organizations. Some of the participants or their representatives, together with other entities, own DTC. Indirect access to the DTC system is available to others such as banks, brokers, dealers and trust companies that clear through or maintain a custodial relationship with a participant, either directly or indirectly.
DTC has agreed to the foregoing procedures to facilitate transfers of interests in a global note among participants. However, DTC is under no obligation to perform or continue to perform these procedures, and may discontinue these procedures at any time. We will issue the notes in definitive certificated form if DTC notifies us that it is unwilling or unable to continue as depositary or DTC ceases to be a clearing agency registered under the U.S. Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, and a successor depositary is not appointed by us within 90 days. In addition, beneficial interests in a global note may be exchanged for definitive certificated notes upon request by or on behalf of DTC in accordance with customary procedures following the request of a beneficial owner seeking to enforce its rights under such notes or the Indenture. The Indenture permits us to determine at any time and in our sole discretion that notes shall no longer be represented by global notes. DTC has advised us that, under its current practices, it would notify its participants of our request, but will only withdraw beneficial interests from the global note at the request of each DTC participant. We would issue definitive certificates in exchange for any such beneficial interests withdrawn.
Neither we, the trustee, registrar, paying agent nor conversion agent will have any responsibility or liability for the performance by DTC or its participants or indirect participants of their respective obligations under the rules and procedures governing their operations.
 
75

Table of Contents
DESCRIPTION OF COMMON STOCK
The following summarizes certain material terms and provisions of our common stock. It does not purport to be complete, however, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to Florida law and by the actual terms and provisions contained in our Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation and our Amended and Restated Bylaws, each as amended and restated.
Overview
Our charter authorizes our board of directors to issue up to 145,000,000 shares of common stock, par value $0.10 per share, and 5,000,000 shares of preferred stock, par value $1.00 per share. As of November 1, 2010, we had approximately 76,126,604 shares of common stock and no shares of preferred stock issued and outstanding. All issued and outstanding shares of our common stock are duly issued, fully paid and nonassessable.
General Description of our Common Stock
Each share of our common stock entitles its owner to one vote on all matters submitted to a vote of our shareholders. The holders of our common stock are entitled to receive dividends, when, as and if declared by our Board of Directors, in its discretion, from funds legally available for the payment of dividends. If we liquidate or dissolve, the owners of our common stock will be entitled to share proportionately in our assets, if any, legally available for distribution to shareholders, but only after we have paid all of our debts and liabilities.
Our common stock has no preemptive rights, no sinking fund provisions and no subscription, redemption or conversion privileges, and it is not subject to any further calls or assessments by us. Our common stock does not have cumulative voting rights, which means that the holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of our common stock voting for the election of directors can elect all members of our Board of Directors eligible for election in any year. See “Description of Common Stock—Material Provisions of our Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws.” Additionally, the vote or concurrence of our shareholders holding a majority in interest of our common stock is sufficient for certain other actions that require the vote or concurrence of shareholders.
As of November 1, 2010, Jorge Mas, our Chairman, and Jose Mas, our Chief Executive Officer beneficially owned approximately 28.5% of our issued and outstanding shares of common stock. Consequently, they have the power to control our management and affairs and are in a position to substantially influence:
 
 	•	 	the vote of most matters submitted to our shareholders, including any merger, consolidation or sale of all or substantially all of our assets;	
 
 	•	 	the nomination of individuals to our Board of Directors; and	
 
 	•	 	a change in our control.	
The Mas family’s ability to exercise significant control over our management and affairs may discourage, delay or prevent a takeover attempt that you might consider in your best interest and that might result in you receiving a premium for your common stock.
The transfer agent and registrar for our common stock is American Stock Transfer & Trust Company.
Material Provisions of Our Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws
Our Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation and our Amended and Restated Bylaws contain material provisions that may make the acquisition of control of us more difficult.
Business Combinations. Our Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation contain material provisions which may make it more difficult for a person or entity that is the holder of more than 10% of our outstanding voting stock to force us to approve a “business combination.” For purposes of this discussion, a “business combination” includes any:
 
 	•	 	merger or consolidation of us with or into another corporation;	
 
 	•	 	sale or lease of all or any substantial part of our property and assets; or	
 
 	•	 	issuance of our securities in exchange for sale or lease to us of property and assets having an aggregate fair market value of $1 million or more.	
Our Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation require at least 80% of the voting power of all of our outstanding shares entitled to vote in the election of directors, voting together as a single class, to vote in favor of a business combination with any person or entity that is directly or indirectly the holder of more than 10% of our outstanding voting stock in order for that transaction to be approved. This voting requirement may have the effect of delaying, deferring or preventing a change in control of us. However, this voting requirement is not applicable to business combinations if either:
 
 	•	 	our Board of Directors has approved a memorandum of understanding with the other corporation with respect to the transaction prior to the time that the other corporation became a holder of more than 10% of our outstanding voting stock; or	
 
76

Table of Contents
 
 	•	 	the transaction is proposed by a corporation of which we are the majority owner.	
Classified Board of Directors and Related Provisions. Our Bylaws provide that the number of our directors will be established from time to time by a majority vote of our Board of Directors and our shareholders. Our Bylaws also provide that our Board of Directors will be divided into three classes of directors, with each class having a number of directors as nearly equal as possible to each other class and that directors will serve for staggered three-year terms. As a result, one-third of our Board of Directors will be elected each year. These classified board provisions could prevent a party who acquires control of a majority of our outstanding voting stock from obtaining control of the Board of Directors until the second annual shareholders meeting following the date on which the acquirer obtains its controlling interest.
Our shareholders may remove any of our directors or our entire Board of Directors if the votes in favor of removal constitute at least a majority of all of our outstanding voting stock entitled to vote. However, our Bylaws also provide that our shareholders may only remove our directors for “cause” and only by a vote at a meeting that is called for the purpose of removing the director or directors. Our Bylaws define “cause” as failing to substantially perform one’s duties to us (other than as a result of physical or mental disability) or willfully engaging in gross misconduct injurious to us. If there is a vacancy on our Board of Directors, a majority of either our remaining directors or our shareholders may fill the vacancy.
Shareholder Action By Written Consent. Our Bylaws provide that any actions which our shareholders may take at a shareholders’ meeting can be taken by written consent in lieu of a meeting.
In order to effect a shareholder action by written consent in lieu of a meeting, holders of our outstanding voting stock, having at least the minimum number of votes that would be necessary to authorize the action at a shareholders’ meeting, must sign a written consent which states the action to be taken. If our shareholders take any action by written consent in lieu of a meeting, we must notify all of our shareholders that did not consent to the action in writing within 10 days after receiving the written consent and describe the action to them.
Indemnification. Our Articles of Incorporation and/or Bylaws provide that we will indemnify each of our directors and officers to the fullest extent permitted by law. Our Bylaws permit us to purchase insurance on behalf of our directors, officers, employees and agents against liabilities that they may incur in those capacities, whether or not we would have the power to indemnify them against such liabilities.
Florida Anti-Takeover Statute
As a Florida corporation, we are subject to certain anti-takeover provisions that apply to public corporations under Florida law. Pursuant to Section 607.0901 of the Florida Business Corporation Act, or the Florida Act, a publicly held Florida corporation may not engage in a broad range of business combinations or other extraordinary corporate transactions with an interested shareholder without the approval of the holders of two-thirds of the voting shares of the corporation (excluding shares held by the interested shareholder), unless:
 
 	•	 	the transaction is approved by a majority of disinterested directors before the shareholder becomes an interested shareholder;	
 
 	•	 	the interested shareholder has owned at least 80% of the corporation’s outstanding voting shares for at least five years preceding the announcement date of any such business combination;	
 
 	•	 	the interested shareholder is the beneficial owner of at least 90% of the outstanding voting shares of the corporation, exclusive of shares acquired directly from the corporation in a transaction not approved by a majority of the disinterested directors; or	
 
 	•	 	the consideration paid to the holders of the corporation’s voting stock is at least equal to certain fair price criteria.	
An interested shareholder is defined as a person who together with affiliates and associates beneficially owns more than 10% of a corporation’s outstanding voting shares. We have not made an election in our Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation to opt out of Section 607.0901.
In addition, we are subject to Section 607.0902 of the Florida Act which prohibits the voting of shares in a publicly held Florida corporation that are acquired in a control share acquisition unless (i) our Board of Directors approved such acquisition prior to its
 
77

Table of Contents
consummation or (ii) after such acquisition, in lieu of prior approval by our Board of Directors, the holders of a majority of the corporation’s voting shares, exclusive of shares owned by officers of the corporation, employee directors or the acquiring party, approve the granting of voting rights as to the shares acquired in the control share acquisition. A control share acquisition is defined as an acquisition that immediately thereafter entitles the acquiring party to 20% or more of the total voting power in an election of directors.
 
78

Table of Contents
CERTAIN U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS
The following discussion describes certain U.S. Federal income tax considerations relating to the exchange offer and to the acquisition, ownership and disposition of a New Note and the common stock into which a New Note is convertible. This discussion is based on the provisions of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the “Code”), Treasury regulations promulgated thereunder, administrative rulings and judicial decisions, all on the date hereof. Those authorities may be changed, possibly with retroactive effect, and U.S. Federal income tax consequences different from those set forth below could result. We have not sought any ruling from the Internal Revenue Service (the “IRS”) with respect to the statements made or the conclusions reached in the following discussion, and there can be no assurance that the IRS will agree with those statements and conclusions.
The discussion set forth below is limited to a holder who receives a New Note in exchange for an Original Note pursuant to the exchange offer or, with respect to the discussion under “Consequences of the Exchange—Non-Exchanging Holders,” a holder who does not exchange an Original Note pursuant to the exchange offer. The discussion assumes that in each case the Original Note, the New Note and the common stock into which a New Note is convertible is held as a capital asset within the meaning of the Code. This summary does not address tax considerations applicable to a holder’s particular circumstances or to a holder that may be subject to special tax rules, including, without limitation, a bank, insurance company or other financial institution, S corporation, regulated investment company, real estate investment trust, tax exempt investor, dealer in securities or currencies, a trader in securities that elects to use a mark-to-market method of accounting for its securities holdings, a former U.S. citizen or resident in certain circumstances, a person holding an Original Note or a New Note or our common stock as a position in a “straddle,” “hedge,” “conversion transaction,” “constructive sale” or other integrated transaction for tax purposes, a person that owns or is deemed to own more than five percent of our common stock (except to the extent specifically set forth below) or a person whose functional currency is not the U.S. dollar. This discussion does not address the consequences under U.S. alternative minimum tax rules, U.S. Federal estate or gift tax laws (except for the U.S. estate tax considerations addressed to certain non-U.S. citizens and non-domiciliaries), the laws of any state or locality, or any foreign tax laws.
If a holder is an entity treated as a partnership for U.S. Federal income tax purposes, the tax treatment of each partner of that partnership generally will depend on the status of the partner and the activities of the partnership. A partner in a partnership that holds an Original Note, a New Note or our common stock should consult its tax adviser.
EACH HOLDER IS URGED TO CONSULT ITS TAX ADVISER REGARDING THE PARTICULAR TAX CONSEQUENCES TO THAT HOLDER OF THE EXCHANGE OFFER AND THE ACQUISITION, OWNERSHIP AND DISPOSITION OF A NEW NOTE AND COMMON STOCK, INCLUDING INCOME, ESTATE, INHERITANCE AND GIFT TAX CONSEQUENCES UNDER ANY APPLICABLE FEDERAL, STATE, LOCAL, FOREIGN AND OTHER TAX LAWS AND ANY APPLICABLE TAX TREATY.
Consequences of the Exchange Offer
Exchanging Holders
Characterization of the exchange. Generally, the modification of a debt instrument, whether effected pursuant to an amendment of the terms of the debt instrument or an actual exchange of an existing debt instrument for a new debt instrument, will be treated as an exchange of the existing debt instrument for a new debt instrument for U.S. Federal income tax purposes if there is deemed to be a “significant modification” of the terms of the existing debt instrument within the meaning of a Treasury regulation. It is not entirely clear whether the exchange of an Original Note for a New Note will be treated as a significant modification of the terms of the Original Note. Under the applicable Treasury regulation, the exchange will be a significant modification of the terms of the Original Note if, based on all facts and circumstances, the legal rights or obligations that are altered and the degree to which they are altered are economically significant.
We will take the position that the exchange of an Original Note for a New Note will not constitute an exchange for U.S. Federal income tax purposes because we believe that the differences between the terms of an Original Note and a New Note are not economically significant within the meaning of the Treasury regulation and, as a result, do not constitute a significant modification of the terms of the Original Note. By participating in the exchange offer, each holder pursuant to the indenture governing the New Notes will agree to treat the exchange as not constituting a taxable event. There can be no assurance, however, that the IRS will agree with our position that the exchange of an Original Note for a New Note does not constitute a significant modification of the terms of the Original Note and thus not a taxable event for an exchanging holder.
 
79

Table of Contents
Treatment if exchange does not constitute a significant modification. If, consistent with our position, the exchange of an Original Note for a New Note does not constitute a significant modification of the terms of the Original Note, there will be no U.S. Federal income tax consequences to a holder who exchanges an Original Note for a New Note (other than with respect to the exchange fee, as described below). The holder will have the same tax basis and holding period in the New Note as it had in the Original Note immediately prior to the exchange.
Treatment if exchange constitutes a significant modification. If, contrary to our position, the exchange of an Original Note for a New Note were treated as a significant modification of the terms of the Original Note, the results for holders are not entirely clear. The exchange might be treated as non-taxable (aside from the exchange fee, as described below) pursuant to a recapitalization for U.S. Federal income tax purposes. Whether the recapitalization would be non-taxable would depend, in part, on whether both the Original Note and the New Note were treated as “securities” for U.S. Federal income tax purposes. The rules for determining whether a debt instrument like an Original Note and a New Note are securities are unclear. The term “security” is not defined in the Code or Treasury regulations and has not been clearly defined by judicial decisions. Although a debt instrument with a term of more than ten years generally is considered to be a security, a debt instrument of five years or less generally is considered not to be a security. A right to convert a debt instrument into stock of the issuer could be considered a feature that supports classification as a security. No authority clearly addresses the impact of features of the type included in the New Notes. Nevertheless, we believe there is a significant possibility that neither the Original Notes nor the New Notes constitute securities for U.S. Federal income tax purposes.
If either an Original Note or a New Note is not a “security,” an exchange of an Original Note for a New Note pursuant to the exchange offer would constitute a taxable transaction for U.S. Federal income tax purposes. In that case, each exchanging holder would recognize gain or loss, treating the issue price of the New Note as the amount realized in the exchange. Generally, the issue price of a New Note will be the fair market value of the New Note if the New Notes are considered to be traded on an established market or, if they are not, the fair market value of the Original Note if the Original Notes are considered to be traded on an established market. If neither note is considered to be so traded, the amount realized would be the stated principal amount of the New Note. Any gain or loss generally would be capital gain or loss and would be long-term if the holder had held the Original Note for more than one year on the date of the exchange. In the case of a non-corporate holder, long-term capital gain is generally eligible for a reduced rate of taxation. The deductibility of capital losses is subject to certain limitations. The holding period in the New Note would begin the day after the exchange, and a holder’s tax basis in a New Note generally would equal the issue price of the New Note (as described above). In addition, if the issue price of a New Note exceeds its stated principal amount, the excess would constitute amortizable bond premium that a holder of a New Note could elect to amortize, subject to limitations and restrictions applicable to that election. If the stated principal amount of a New Note exceeds its issue price by more than a  de minimis  amount, the New Note would be treated as issued with original issue discount in an amount equal to that excess, and the holder would be required to include that original issue discount in income on a constant yield method over the term of the New Note. The holder would thus be taxed on amounts prior to receipt of the corresponding cash. The holder’s adjusted tax basis would increase by the amounts of original issue discount includible in the holder’s income. The amount of original issue discount on a New Note would be  de minimis  if it is less than one quarter of one percent of the stated principal amount of the New Note multiplied by the number of complete years to the maturity date of the New Note.
Each holder of an Original Note is urged to consult its tax adviser with respect to the U.S. Federal income tax consequences if the exchange of an Original Note for a New Note is treated as a “significant modification” of the terms of the Original Note and thus as a taxable exchange. The discussion that follows assumes that an exchange is not a “significant modification” of the terms of an Original Note.
Non-Exchanging Holders
A holder of an Original Note who does not exchange the Original Note for a New Note in the exchange offer will not recognize any gain or loss for U.S. Federal income tax purposes as a result of the exchange offer. That holder will continue to have the same tax basis and holding period in its Original Note as it had immediately prior to the exchange offer.
U.S. Holders
The following discussion describes certain U.S. Federal income tax considerations relevant to a U.S. holder of a New Note or common stock into which a New Note is convertible. A U.S. holder is a beneficial owner of a New Note or our common stock that is (i) a citizen or individual resident of the United States, (ii) a corporation (including any entity treated as a corporation for U.S. Federal income tax purposes) created or organized in or under the law of the United States or any state thereof or the District of Columbia, (iii) an estate the income of which is subject to U.S. Federal income taxation regardless of its source or (iv) a trust if (1) a court within the United States is able to exercise primary jurisdiction over its administration, and one or more United States persons have authority to control all of its substantial decisions, or (2) it has a valid election in effect under applicable Treasury regulations to be treated as a United States person.
 
80

Table of Contents
Interest
In general, interest on a New Note will be taxed as ordinary interest income at the time it is received or accrued in accordance with a U.S. holder’s regular method of accounting for U.S. Federal income tax purposes.
Exchange Fee
We intend to treat payment of the exchange fee as consideration to holders for participating in the exchange offer. In that case, the payment would result in ordinary income to holders participating in the exchange offer, and we will report those payments to holders and to the IRS for information reporting purposes in accordance with that treatment.
Conversion of the New Notes
The tax treatment of a U.S. holder’s conversion of a New Note into our common stock and cash is uncertain. A U.S. holder should consult its tax adviser to determine the correct treatment of the conversion. It is possible that the conversion would be treated as a partially taxable exchange, as discussed immediately below, or as a recapitalization.
Possible treatment as part conversion and part redemption. The conversion of a New Note into our common stock and cash may be treated as in part a payment in redemption of a portion of the New Note and in part a conversion into stock. In that event, a U.S. holder would recognize gain or loss with respect to the portion of the New Note treated as redeemed for cash in an amount equal to the difference between the amount of cash received and the holder’s adjusted tax basis allocable to that portion of the New Note. Except for market discount as described below, gain or loss recognized will be long-term capital gain or loss if the U.S. holder has held the New Note for more than one year on the date of the conversion. In the case of a non-corporate holder, long-term capital gain is generally eligible for a reduced rate of taxation. The deductibility of capital losses is subject to certain limitations.
With respect to the portion of the New Note considered to be converted into stock, a U.S. holder would not recognize any income, gain or loss, except with respect to any cash received in lieu of a fractional share of stock. If a U.S. holder receives cash in lieu of a fractional share of stock, the U.S. holder would be treated as if it received the fractional share, which was immediately redeemed for cash. Accordingly, the U.S. holder generally would recognize capital gain or loss with respect to the receipt of cash in lieu of a fractional share measured by the difference between the cash received for the fractional share and the holder’s adjusted tax basis in the fractional share. A U.S. holder’s adjusted tax basis in the stock received on conversion generally would be equal to the portion of its adjusted tax basis in the New Note allocable to the portion of the New Note deemed converted (less the basis allocable to any fractional share for which the holder receives cash). A U.S. holder’s holding period for that common stock generally would include the holder’s holding period for the New Note.
Possible treatment as a recapitalization. The conversion of a New Note into our common stock and cash instead may be treated as a recapitalization for U.S. Federal income tax purposes, in which case a U.S. holder would be required to recognize any gain realized on the conversion but would not be allowed to recognize any loss. If the conversion constitutes a recapitalization, a U.S. holder generally would recognize gain (but not loss) in an amount equal to the lesser of
(a) the excess (if any) of (i) the amount of cash (not including cash received in lieu of a fractional share) and the fair market value of common stock received (treating a fractional share as received for this purpose) in the exchange over (ii) the holder’s adjusted tax basis in the New Note; and
(b) the amount of cash received on conversion (other than cash received in lieu of a fractional share).
With respect to cash received in lieu of a fractional share of common stock, a U.S. holder would be treated as if it received the fractional share, , which was immediately redeemed for cash, and would recognize capital gain or loss in an amount equal to the difference between the amount of cash received in lieu of the fractional share and the portion of the U.S. holder’s adjusted tax basis in our common stock that is allocated to the fractional share. The U.S. holder would have an aggregate tax basis in the common stock received in the conversion equal to the aggregate tax basis of the New Note converted (less any basis allocable to any fractional share deemed received in the conversion), decreased by the aggregate amount of cash received on conversion (other than cash received in lieu of a fractional share) and increased by the aggregate amount of gain, if any, recognized on conversion (other than gain realized as a result of cash received in lieu of a fractional share). The U.S. holder would have a holding period for the common stock received that includes the U.S. holder’s holding period for the New Note. Except for market discount as described below, gain or loss recognized will be long-term capital gain or loss if the U.S. holder has held the New Note for more than one year on the date of the
 
81

Table of Contents
conversion. In the case of a non-corporate U.S. holder, long-term capital gain is generally eligible for a reduced rate of taxation. The deductibility of capital losses is subject to certain limitations.
A holder is urged to consult its tax adviser with respect to the U.S. Federal income tax consequences resulting from the exchange of a New Note into a combination of cash and common stock.  A conversion of a New Note solely for cash will be treated as a redemption of the New Note, the tax consequences of which are described below in “—U.S. Holders—Disposition of the New Notes”.
Upon a conversion of a New Note, subject to certain exceptions, a U.S. holder will not receive any cash payment representing accrued and unpaid interest on the New Note, but rather that accrued and unpaid interest will be deemed to be paid in full by payment and delivery to such U.S. holder of the full amount of cash and the full number of shares of common stock, if any, together with any cash payment for any fractional share, into which such U.S. holder’s note is convertible. See “Description of New 4.00% Notes—Conversion Rights” and “Description of New 4.25% Notes—Conversion Rights.” The treatment of accrued and unpaid interest on conversion of a New Note that is deemed paid in full with shares of our common stock is not entirely clear, and the value of any shares of common stock attributable to accrued and unpaid interest on a converted note not previously included in income by the U.S. holder may be taxed as ordinary income. In that case, a U.S. holder’s tax basis in any shares of common stock attributable to accrued and unpaid interest would equal the fair market value of those shares when received, and the holding period in those shares generally would begin on the day after the date of conversion. A U.S. holder should consult its own tax adviser regarding the treatment of accrued and unpaid interest upon conversion of a New Note.
If a U.S. holder converts a New Note between a record date for an interest payment and the interest payment date and consequently receives a payment of cash interest with respect to which the U.S. holder made a cash payment to us, as described in “Description of New 4.00% Notes—Conversion Rights” and “Description of New 4.25% Notes—Conversion Rights”, the U.S. holder should consult its own tax adviser concerning the appropriate treatment of the payment.
Disposition of the New Notes
A U.S. holder generally will recognize gain or loss on the sale, redemption or other taxable disposition of a New Note in an amount equal to the difference between the U.S. holder’s adjusted tax basis in the New Note and the amount realized from the disposition. A U.S. holder’s adjusted tax basis in a New Note generally will be equal to the amount the holder paid for the exchanged Original Note, increased by the amount of any market discount previously included in income by the U.S. holder and reduced by any amortizable bond premium allowable as a deduction with respect to the New Note. Any gain or loss recognized on a disposition generally will be capital gain or loss and will be long-term capital gain or loss if the New Note has been held for more than one year on the date of the disposition. In the case of a non-corporate holder, long-term capital gain is generally eligible for a reduced rate of taxation. The deductibility of capital losses is subject to certain limitations.
If a U.S. holder acquired an Original Note with market discount, the New Note received therefor will have the same market discount, and any gain recognized on a sale or other taxable disposition of the New Note will be treated as ordinary income to the extent of the market discount accrued during the holder’s period of ownership of the Original Note and the New Note, unless the holder previously elected for U.S. Federal income tax purposes to include market discount in income as it accrues. For this purpose, there is market discount if and to the extent the stated principal amount of an Original Note exceeds the holder’s initial tax basis in the Original Note, if that excess exceeds a  de minimis  amount. On a conversion or exchange of a New Note for our common stock, any accrued market discount not previously included in income may carry over from the New Note to our common stock unless it is taxable currently as ordinary income because the conversion or exchange is a partially taxable transaction. Alternatively, if a U.S. holder’s tax basis in an Original Note exceeds the stated principal amount of the Original Note, that excess may constitute amortizable bond premium, subject to applicable exceptions, and the New Note will have the same amortizable bond premium. A U.S. holder who acquired an Original Note with market discount or amortizable bond premium should consult its tax adviser regarding the possible application of the market discount and amortizable bond premium rules of the Code to the New Notes and to a conversion or other disposition of the New Note.
Adjustment of Conversion Price
The conversion price of a New Note is subject to adjustment in certain circumstances. Under Section 305 of the Code and the Treasury regulations promulgated thereunder, adjustments to the conversion price of a New Note may result in a taxable constructive distribution to the U.S. holder of a New Note if and to the extent that certain adjustments in the conversion price that may occur in limited circumstances (particularly an adjustment to reflect a taxable dividend to holders of our common stock) increase the proportionate interest of a U.S. holder of a New Note in our assets or earnings and profits. Such a constructive distribution will be
 
82

Table of Contents
treated as a dividend resulting in ordinary income to the extent of our current and accumulated earnings and profits, with any excess treated first as a tax-free return of capital to the extent of the U.S. holder’s tax basis in the New Note and thereafter as gain from the sale or exchange of the New Note. Generally, a U.S. holder’s tax basis in a New Note will be increased to the extent of any constructive distribution treated as a dividend. Moreover, if there is not a full adjustment to the conversion price of the New Note (or any other outstanding option, warrant, convertible debt or similar instrument) to reflect a stock dividend or other event increasing the proportionate interest of the holders of our outstanding common stock in our assets or earnings and profits, that increase in the proportionate interest of the holders of our common stock generally will be treated as a constructive distribution to those holders, taxable as described above.
Distributions on Common Stock
Distributions paid on our common stock, other than certain pro rata distributions of stock, generally will be treated as a dividend to the extent paid out of our current or accumulated earnings and profits (as determined under U.S. Federal income tax principles) and will be includible in income by the U.S. holder and taxable as ordinary income when received. If a distribution exceeds our current and accumulated earnings and profits, the excess will be treated first as a tax-free return of the U.S. holder’s investment up to the U.S. holder’s tax basis in the common stock. Any remaining excess will be treated as capital gain. Dividends received by a corporate U.S. holder may be eligible for a dividends received deduction, and under current rules, which are scheduled to expire for taxable years beginning on or after January 1, 2011, dividends received by a non-corporate U.S. holder generally will be subject to U.S. Federal income tax at rates generally applicable to long-term capital gains, provided certain holding period requirements are satisfied.
Sale or Other Disposition of Common Stock
Gain or loss realized by a U.S. holder on a sale or other disposition of our common stock will be capital gain or loss for U.S. Federal income tax purposes and will be long-term capital gain or loss if the U.S. holder held the common stock for more than one year on the date of the disposition (except for any gain subject to the market discount rules, as described above). In the case of a non-corporate holder, long-term capital gain is generally eligible for a reduced rate of taxation. The deductibility of capital losses is subject to certain limitations. The amount of the U.S. holder’s gain or loss will be equal to the difference between the U.S. holder’s tax basis in the common stock disposed of and the amount realized on the disposition. The amount realized will not include any amount attributable to accrued interest, which will be taxable as ordinary income.
Non-U.S. Holders
The following discussion describes certain U.S. Federal income tax considerations relevant to a non-U.S. holder of a New Note or common stock into which the New Note is convertible. A non-U.S. holder is a beneficial owner of a New Note or our common stock that is a nonresident alien individual, a foreign corporation (or other entity treated as a corporation for U.S. Federal income tax purposes), or a trust or estate that is not a U.S. holder. Special rules apply to certain types of non-U.S. holders or their shareholders, including a controlled foreign corporation, passive foreign investment company, foreign government or agency or a person who owns ten percent or more of our voting stock.
Interest on New Notes
Under current U.S. Federal income tax law, and subject to the discussion below, U.S. Federal withholding tax generally will not apply to payments we or our paying agent (in its capacity as such) make of principal of or interest on a New Note under the “portfolio interest” exception of the Code, provided that in the case of interest:
 
 	•	 	the non-U.S. holder does not, directly or indirectly, actually or constructively, own ten percent or more of the total combined voting power of all classes of our stock entitled to vote within the meaning of section 871(h)(3) of the Code and the Treasury regulations thereunder; or	
 
 	•	 	the non-U.S. holder is not a controlled foreign corporation for U.S. Federal income tax purposes that is related, directly or indirectly, to us through stock ownership (as provided in the Code); or	
 
 	•	 	the non-U.S. holder is not a bank receiving interest described in section 881(c)(3)(A) of the Code; and	
 
 	•	 	the non-U.S. holder provides a signed written statement, on an IRS Form W-8BEN that can reliably be related to the non-U.S. holder, certifying under penalties of perjury that the non-U.S. holder is not a United States person within the meaning of the Code and providing the non-U.S. holder’s name and address to us or our paying agent or to a securities clearing organization, bank or other financial institution that holds customers’ securities in the ordinary course of its trade or	
 
83

Table of Contents
 	business and holds a New Note on the non-U.S. holder’s behalf and that certifies to us or our paying agent under penalties of perjury that it, or a bank or financial institution between it and the non-U.S. holder, has received from the non-U.S. holder its signed, written statement and provides us or our paying agent with a copy of that statement.	
The applicable Treasury regulations provide alternative methods for satisfying the certification requirement described immediately above. In addition, under those Treasury regulations special rules apply to pass-through entities, and the certification requirement may also apply to beneficial owners of pass-through entities.
If a non-U.S. holder cannot satisfy the requirements of the “portfolio interest” exception described above, payments of interest made to the non-U.S. holder will be subject to a 30 percent U.S. Federal withholding tax unless the non-U.S. holder provides us or our paying agent with a properly executed (1) IRS Form W-8ECI stating that interest paid on the New Note is not subject to withholding tax because it is effectively connected with conduct by the non-U.S. holder of trade or business in the United States or (2) IRS Form W-8BEN claiming an exemption from or reduction in the rate of that withholding tax under an applicable income tax treaty.
Exchange Fee
Because we intend to treat the payment of the exchange fee as ordinary income, any exchange fee paid to a non-U.S. holder will be subject to a withholding tax of 30 percent unless the non-U.S. holder provides the withholding agent either an IRS Form W-8BEN certifying that the payment is exempt from U.S. Federal income tax or is subject to a reduced rate of withholding under an applicable U.S. income tax treaty or an IRS Form W-8ECI certifying that the payment is effectively connected with the holder’s conduct of trade or business within the United States.
Payments Other Than Interest on, and Dispositions of, the New Notes or Common Stock
All payments on a New Note other than interest paid to a non-U.S. holder, including a payment made pursuant to a conversion, exchange, redemption or retirement (whether in cash or a combination of cash and our common stock), and any gain realized on a sale or other taxable disposition of a New Note or our common stock will be exempt from U.S. Federal income and withholding tax provided that:
 
 	•	 	those payments or that gain is not effectively connected with the conduct by the non-U.S. holder of trade or business in the United States (or, if any of certain income tax treaties applies, is not attributable to a U.S. permanent establishment or fixed base of the non-U.S. holder);	
 
 	•	 	in the case of a non-U.S. holder who is a nonresident alien individual, the individual is not present in the United States for 183 or more days in the taxable year of the sale or other disposition, and certain other conditions are met; and	
 
 	•	 	in the case of gain recognized on a conversion of a New Note or an exchange, redemption, retirement, sale or other taxable disposition of a New Note or our common stock we are not, and have not been, within the shorter of the five-year period preceding the disposition and the non-U.S. holder’s holding period for the New Note or common stock, a United States real property holding corporation. We believe that we are not, and do not anticipate becoming, a United States real property holding corporation for U.S. Federal income tax purposes. However, even if we are or were to become a United States real property holding corporation, a non-U.S. holder generally would not be subject to U.S. Federal income tax on any gain from the disposition of a New Note or our common stock if, at any time during the calendar year of the disposition, our common stock was regularly traded on an established securities market within the meaning of the applicable Treasury regulations, and the non-U.S. holder is not a “5% holder.” A 5% holder is (i) a non-U.S. holder of our common stock that beneficially owned, directly and indirectly, more than five percent of the total fair market value of our common stock at any time during the shorter of the five-year period ending on the date of disposition and the non-U.S. holder’s holding period for our common stock and (ii) a non-U.S. holder of a New Note that beneficially owned, directly and indirectly, notes whose total fair market value, on the date they were acquired (and on the date or dates on which any additional New Notes were acquired), exceeds the fair market value on that date (or on the date or dates on which any additional New Notes were acquired) of five percent of all our common stock or, if the New Notes were regularly traded on an established securities market within the meaning of the applicable Treasury regulations, a non-U.S. holder of the New Notes that beneficially owned, directly and indirectly, more than five percent of the total fair market value of the New Notes at any time during the shorter of the five-year period ending on the date of disposition and the non-U.S. holder’s holding period for the New Notes.	
 
84

Table of Contents
Notwithstanding the foregoing, disposition proceeds representing accrued interest on a New Note that does not satisfy the requirements of the “portfolio interest” exception generally will be subject to U.S. Federal withholding tax.
If a non-U.S. holder of a New Note is engaged in trade or business in the United States, and if payments on the New Note are effectively connected with the conduct of that trade or business (and, if any of certain income tax treaties applies, are attributable to a U.S. permanent establishment or fixed base of the non-U.S. holder), the non-U.S. holder, although exempt from U.S. federal withholding tax, generally will be taxed in the same manner as a U.S. holder (see “—U.S. Holders” above), except that the non-U.S. holder will be required to provide a properly executed IRS Form W-8ECI in order to claim the exemption from withholding tax. Such a non-U.S. holder should consult its own tax adviser with respect to other tax consequences of the ownership of a New Note, including the possible imposition of a branch profits tax at a rate of 30 percent (or lower rate as may be prescribed by an applicable income tax treaty).
Distributions on Common Stock
Dividends paid to a non-U.S. holder of our common stock generally will be subject to U.S. withholding tax at a 30 percent rate, subject to reduction under an applicable income tax treaty. In order to obtain a reduced rate of withholding, a non-U.S. holder will be required to provide a properly executed IRS Form W-8BEN certifying its entitlement to benefits under a treaty. A non-U.S. holder who is subject to withholding tax under those circumstances should consult its own tax adviser as to whether it can obtain a refund of all or a portion of the withholding tax.
If a non-U.S. holder of our common stock is engaged in trade or business in the United States, and if the dividends are effectively connected with the conduct of that trade or business (and, if any of certain income tax treaties applies, are attributable to a U.S. permanent establishment or fixed base of the non-U.S. holder), the non-U.S. holder, although exempt from U.S. withholding tax, generally will be taxed in the same manner as a U.S. holder (see “—U.S. Holders” above), except that the non-U.S. holder will be required to provide a properly executed IRS Form W-8ECI in order to claim a reduction of or exemption from U.S. withholding tax. Such a non-U.S. holder should consult its own tax adviser with respect to other U.S. Federal income tax consequences of the ownership of our common stock, including the possible imposition of a branch profits tax at a rate of 30 percent (or lower rate as may be prescribed by an applicable income tax treaty).
If a non-U.S. holder were deemed to have received a constructive dividend (see “—U.S. Holders—Adjustment of Conversion Price” above), the non-U.S. holder generally would be subject to U.S. withholding tax at a 30 percent rate, subject to reduction by an applicable income tax treaty, on the taxable amount of the dividend. Withholding tax applicable to any deemed dividend taxable to a U.S. holder may be withheld from interest paid on a New Note, distributions on our common stock or shares of common stock or proceeds thereof subsequently paid or credited to the non-U.S. holder. A non-U.S. holder who is subject to withholding tax under those circumstances should consult its own tax adviser as to whether it can obtain a refund of all or a portion of the withholding tax. Any constructive dividend that is effectively connected with trade or business the non-U.S. holder conducts within the United States would be subject to tax as described in the preceding paragraph.
United States Federal Estate Tax
If a holder is an individual and is not a U.S. citizen or domiciliary of the United States for U.S. Federal estate tax purposes at the time of death, a New Note owned by that holder generally will not be subject to the U.S. Federal estate tax, unless, at the time of death:
 
 	•	 	the holder directly or indirectly, actually or constructively, owned ten percent or more of the total combined voting power of all classes of our stock entitled to vote within the meaning of section 871(h)(3) of the Code and the Treasury regulations thereunder, or	
 
 	•	 	the holder’s interest on the New Note was effectively connected with his conduct of trade or business within the United States	
Common stock owned or treated as owned by such an individual at the time of death will be included in the individual’s gross estate for U.S. Federal estate tax purposes unless an applicable estate tax or other treaty provides otherwise and therefore may be subject to U.S. Federal estate tax.
 
85

Table of Contents
Backup Withholding and Information Reporting
Information returns may be filed with the IRS in connection with payments on a New Note, our common stock and the proceeds from a sale or other disposition of a New Note or our common stock. A U.S. holder may be subject to U.S. backup withholding tax on those payments if it fails to provide its taxpayer identification number to the paying agent and comply with certification procedures or otherwise establish an exemption from backup withholding. A non-U.S. holder may be subject to U.S. backup withholding tax on those payments unless the non-U.S. holder complies with certification procedures to establish that it is not a United States person. The amount of any backup withholding from a payment will be allowed as a credit against the holder’s U.S. Federal income tax liability and may entitle the holder to a refund, provided that the required information is timely furnished to the IRS.
Recent Legislation Imposing Additional Disclosure Requirements on Holders that are Foreign Entities
A non-U.S. holder should be aware of recently enacted legislation that beginning on January 1, 2013 will impose a 30 percent withholding tax on certain payments (which could include dividends on our common stock and gross proceeds from the sale, exchange or other disposition of our common stock) made to a foreign entity if that entity fails to satisfy certain disclosure requirements. Various requirements and exceptions are provided under the legislation, and additional requirements and exceptions may be provided in subsequent guidance. A non-U.S. holder should consult its own tax adviser regarding the potential application and impact of the new requirements based upon the non-U.S. holder’s particular circumstances.
The preceding discussion of certain U.S. Federal income tax consequences is for general information only and is not intended as tax advice. Accordingly, each investor should consult its own tax adviser as to the particular tax consequences to it of the acquisition, ownership and disposition of a New Note and our common stock, including the applicability and effect of any state, local or foreign tax laws, and of any proposed changes in applicable laws.
 
86

Table of Contents
INTERESTS OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS
To our knowledge, none of our directors, executive officers or controlling persons, or any of their affiliates, beneficially own any Original Notes or will be tendering any Original Notes pursuant to the exchange offer. Neither we nor any of our subsidiaries nor, to our knowledge, any of our directors, executive officers or controlling persons, nor any affiliates of the foregoing, have engaged in any transaction in the Original Notes during the 60 days prior to the date hereof.
LEGAL MATTERS
The validity of the New Notes and the guarantees offered hereby will be passed upon for us by Greenberg Traurig, LLP, Miami, Florida. Shearman & Sterling LLP, New York, New York, is representing the co-dealer managers.
EXPERTS
The consolidated financial statements of MasTec, Inc. as of December 31, 2009 and 2008, and for each of the years in the three-year period ended December 31, 2009, and the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2009 (incorporated in this prospectus by reference to our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2009) have been incorporated in reliance on the report of BDO Seidman LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, given on the authority of such firm as an expert in accounting and auditing.
The consolidated financial statements of PPL Management, Inc. and subsidiaries (i) as of December 31, 2008 and 2007 and for each of the years in the thee year period ended December 31, 2008 (incorporated in this prospectus by reference to our Current Report on Form 8-K/A filed November 4, 2009) and (ii) as of September 30, 2009 and for each of the nine month periods ended September 30, 2009 and 2008 (incorporated in this prospectus by reference to our Current Report on Form 8-K/A filed on February 8, 2010) have been incorporated in reliance on the reports of LarsonAllen LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, given on the authority of such firm as an expert in accounting and auditing.
The valuation reports dated December 31, 2009, March 31, 2010, June 30, 2010 and September 30, 2010 (incorporated in this prospectus by reference to our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2009 and our Quarterly Reports on Forms 10-Q for the quarters ended March 31, 2010, June 30, 2010 and September 30, 2010, respectively) relating to the estimation of fair value of certain auction rate securities held by the Company, including the use of information contained in such reports, have been incorporated in reliance on such reports of Houlihan Smith & Company, Inc., given on the authority of such firm as an expert in valuation.
 
87

Table of Contents

The exchange agent for the exchange offer is:
U.S. BANK NATIONAL ASSOCIATION

By Facsimile: (651) 495-8158	  	By Registered or Certified Mail:	  	By Mail, Hand or Overnight Delivery:	
 	 	 	
By Telephone: (800) 934-6802	  	U.S. Bank National Association
Corporate Trust Services
60 Livingston Avenue
St. Paul, Minnesota 55107
Attn: Specialized Finance	  	U.S. Bank National Association

Corporate Trust Services
60 Livingston Avenue
1st  Floor - Bond Drop Window
St. Paul, Minnesota 55107	
The dealer managers for the exchange offer are:

 	 	BARCLAYS CAPITAL, INC.	  	 	  	MORGAN STANLEY & CO. INCORPORATED	  	 	
 	 	Liability Management Group	  	 	  	Equity Products Group	  	 	
 	 	745 7th Avenue	  	 	  	1585 Broadway	  	 	
 	 	New York, New York 10019	  	 	  	New York, New York 10036	  	 	
 	 	(212) 528-7581	  	 	  	(212) 761-2527	  	 	
Questions, requests for assistance and requests for additional copies of this prospectus and related letter of
transmittal may be directed to the dealer managers at their respective addresses set forth above.

Table of Contents
PART II
INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS
 
Item 20.	Indemnification of Directors and Officers.	
As a corporation incorporated in the State of Florida, we are subject to the Florida Business Corporation Act, or the Florida Act. Section 607.0831 of the Florida Act provides that a director is not personally liable for monetary damages to the corporation or any other person for any statement, vote, decision, or failure to act regarding corporate management or policy unless (1) the director breached or failed to perform his or her duties as a director and (2) the director’s breach of, or failure to perform, those duties constitutes (a) a violation of the criminal law, unless the director had reasonable cause to believe his or her conduct was lawful or had no reasonable cause to believe his or her conduct was unlawful, (b) a transaction from which the director derived an improper personal benefit, either directly or indirectly, (c) a circumstance under which the liability provisions of Section 607.0834 are applicable, (d) in a proceeding by or in the right of the corporation to procure a judgment in its favor or by or in the right of a shareholder, conscious disregard for the best interest of the corporation, or willful misconduct, or (e) in a proceeding by or in the right of someone other than the corporation or a shareholder, recklessness or an act or omission which was committed in bad faith or with malicious purpose or in a manner exhibiting wanton and willful disregard of human rights, safety, or property. A judgment or other final adjudication against a director in any criminal proceeding for a violation of the criminal law estops that director from contesting the fact that his or her breach, or failure to perform, constitutes a violation of the criminal law; but does not estop the director from establishing that he or she had reasonable cause to believe that his or her conduct was lawful or had no reasonable cause to believe that his or her conduct was unlawful.
Under Section 607.0850 of the Florida Act, a corporation has the power to indemnify any person who was or is a party to any proceeding (other than an action by, or in the right of the corporation), by reason of the fact that he or she is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation or is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise against liability incurred in connection with such proceeding, including any appeal thereof, if he or she acted in good faith and in a manner he or she reasonably believed to be in, or not opposed to, the best interests of the corporation and, with respect to any criminal action or proceeding, had no reasonable cause to believe his or her conduct was unlawful. The termination of any proceeding by judgment, order, settlement or conviction or upon a plea of  nolo contendere  or its equivalent shall not, of itself, create a presumption that the person did not act in good faith and in a manner which he or she reasonably believed to be in, or not opposed to, the best interests of the corporation or, with respect to any criminal action or proceeding, has reasonable cause to believe that his or her conduct was unlawful.
In addition, under Section 607.0850 of the Florida Act, a corporation has the power to indemnify any person, who was or is a party to any proceeding by or in the right of the corporation to procure a judgment in its favor by reason of the fact that the person is or was a director, officer, employee, or agent of the corporation or is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a director, officer, employee, or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust, or other enterprise, against expenses and amounts paid in settlement not exceeding, in the judgment of the board of directors, the estimated expense of litigating the proceeding to conclusion, actually and reasonably incurred in connection with the defense or settlement of such proceeding, including any appeal thereof. Such indemnification shall be authorized if such person acted in good faith and in a manner he or she reasonably believed to be in, or not opposed to, the best interests of the corporation, except that no indemnification shall be made under this subsection in respect of any claim, issue, or matter as to which such person shall have been adjudged to be liable unless, and only to the extent that, the court in which such proceeding was brought, or any other court of competent jurisdiction, shall determine upon application that, despite the adjudication of liability but in view of all circumstances of the case, such person is fairly and reasonably entitled to indemnity for such expenses which such court shall deem proper.
Under Section 607.0850 of the Florida Act, the indemnification and advancement of expenses provided pursuant to Section 607.0850 of the Florida Act are not exclusive, and a corporation may make any other or further indemnification or advancement of expenses of any of its directors, officers, employees, or agents, under any bylaw, agreement, vote of shareholders or disinterested directors, or otherwise, both as to action in his or her official capacity and as to action in another capacity while holding such office. However, indemnification or advancement of expenses shall not be made to or on behalf of any director, officer,
 
II-1

Table of Contents
employee or agent if a judgment or other final adjudication establishes that his or her actions, or omissions to act, were material to the cause of action so adjudicated and constitute: (a) a violation of the criminal law, unless the director, officer, employee or agent had reasonable cause to believe his or her conduct was unlawful; (b) a transaction from which the director, officer, employee or agent derived an improper personal benefit; (c) in the case of a director, a circumstance under which the above liability provisions of Section 607.0834 are applicable; or (d) willful misconduct or a conscious disregard for the best interests of the corporation in a proceeding by or in the right of the corporation to procure a judgment in its favor or in a proceeding by or in the right of a shareholder.
Section 607.0850 also provides that a corporation shall have the power to purchase and maintain insurance on behalf of any person who is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation against any liability asserted against the person and incurred by him or her in any such capacity or arising out of his status as such, whether or not the corporation would have the power to indemnify him against such liability under the provisions of Section 607.0850.
Our Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation provide that we shall indemnify any director or former director to the fullest extent permitted by law. Our Amended and Restated Bylaws provide that a director or officer may be paid expenses incurred in defending any proceeding in advance of its final disposition upon our receipt of an undertaking, by or on behalf of the director or officer, to repay all amounts so advanced if it is ultimately determined that such director or officer is not entitled to indemnification. Our Amended and Restated Bylaws also permit us to purchase and maintain insurance on behalf of our directors, officers, employees and agents against liabilities that they may incur in those capacities, whether or not we would have the power to indemnify them against such liabilities.
We have obtained primary and excess insurance policies insuring our directors and officers and our subsidiaries against certain liabilities they may incur in their capacity as directors and officers. Under such policies, the insurer, on our behalf, may also pay amounts for which we have granted indemnification to the directors or officers. In addition, we have individual indemnification agreements with our directors.
With respect to the co-registrants, in addition to any indemnification available under state law or pursuant to the co-registrants’ respective organizational documents, which indemnification is substantially similar to that available under Florida law and MasTec’s organizational documents, agents of each of the co-registrants are entitled to indemnification in accordance with the relevant provisions of the Bylaws, as described above, and are covered under the same liability insurance policies obtained by MasTec.
Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act may be permitted to directors, officers or persons controlling the registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, it is the position of the SEC that indemnification of directors and officers for liabilities arising under the Securities Act is against public policy and is unenforceable pursuant to Section 14 of the Securities Act.
 
Item 21.	Exhibits and Financial Statement Schedules	

Exhibit
No.	 	Description of Exhibit	
 	 	
1.1*	 	Dealer Manager Agreement	
 	 	
4.1	 	Composite Articles of Incorporation filed as Exhibit 3.1 to our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2009 and incorporated by reference herein.	
 	 	
4.2	 	Amended and Restated By-laws of MasTec, inc., filed as Exhibit 3.1 to our Current Report on Form 8-K filed with the SEC on January 28, 2010 and incorporated by reference herein.	
 	 	
4.3	 	Indenture, dated June 5, 2009, among MasTec, Inc., the guarantors party thereto and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee filed as Exhibit 4.2 to the our Current Report on Form 8-K, filed with the SEC on June 5, 2009 and incorporated by reference herein.	
 	 	
4.4**	 	Form of Supplemental Indenture in respect of the New 4.00% Notes to be entered into among MasTec, Inc., the Guarantors and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee.	
 	 	
4.5**	 	Form of New 4.00% Notes	
 	 	
4.6**	 	Form of Supplemental Indenture in respect of the New 4.25% Notes to be entered into among MasTec, Inc., the Guarantors and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee.	
 
II-2

Table of Contents

Exhibit
No.	 	Description of Exhibit	
 	 	
  4.7**	 	Form of New 4.25% Notes	
 	 	
  5.1*	 	Legal Opinion of Greenberg Traurig, P.A.	
 	 	
  8.1*	 	Tax Opinion of Greenberg Traurig, P.A.	
 	 	
12.1*	 	Statement Regarding Computation of Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges	
 	 	
23.1*	 	Consent of Greenberg Traurig, LLP (contained in Exhibits 5.1 and 8.1)	
 	 	
23.2*	 	Consent of BDO USA, LLP (formerly known as BDO Seidman LLP)	
 	 	
23.3*	 	Consent of LarsonAllen LLP	
 	 	
23.4*	 	Consent of Houlihan Capital Advisors, LLC	
 	 	
24.1*	 	Power of Attorney (contained on the signature pages of this Registration Statement)	
 	 	
25.1*	 	Form T-1 Statement of Eligibility for Trustee under the Indenture	
 	 	
99.1*	 	Form of Letter of Transmittal	
 	 	
99.2*	 	Form of Notice of Guaranteed Delivery	
 	 	
99.3*	 	Form of Letter to Clients	
 	 	
99.4*	 	Form of Letter to Brokers, Dealers, Commercial Banks, Trust Companies and other Nominees	
 
*	Filed herewith.	
**	To be filed by amendment or as an exhibit to a Current Report on Form 8-K or other SEC filing which will be incorporated by reference in this Registration Statement on Form S-4.	
 
Item 22.	Undertakings	
Each of the undersigned registrants hereby undertakes:
(a)(1) to file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement:
(i) To include any prospectus required by section 10(a)(3) of the Securities Act of 1933;
(ii) To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth in the registration statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any increase or decrease in volume of securities offered (if the total dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of the estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of prospectus filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in the aggregate, the changes in volume and price represent no more than 20% change in the maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the “Calculation of Registration Fee” table in the effective registration statement; and
(iii) To include any material information with respect to the plan of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement or any material change to such information in the registration statement.
(2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial  bona fide  offering thereof.
(3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the termination of the offering.
(4) That, for purposes of determining liability under the Securities Act of 1933 to any purchaser, each prospectus filed pursuant to Rule 424(b) as part of the registration statement relating to an offering, other than registration statements relying on Rule 430B or other than prospectuses filed in reliance on Rule 430A, shall be deemed to be part of and included in the registration statement as of the date it is first used after effectiveness. Provided, however, that no statement made in a registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement or made in a document incorporated or deemed incorporated by reference into the registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement will, as to a purchaser with a time of contract of sale prior to such first
 
II-3

Table of Contents
use, supersede or modify any statement that was made in the registration statement or prospectus that was part of the registration statement or made in any such document immediately prior to such date of first use.
(5) That, for the purpose of determining liability of the registrant under the Securities Act of 1933 to any purchaser in the initial distribution of securities:
Each undersigned registrant undertakes that in a primary offering of securities of such registrant pursuant to this registration statement, regardless of the underwriting method used to sell the securities to the purchaser, if the securities are offered or sold to such purchaser by means of any of the following communications, such undersigned registrant will be a seller to the purchaser and will be considered to offer or sell such securities to such purchaser:
(i) Any preliminary prospectus or prospectus of such undersigned registrant relating to the offering required to be filed pursuant to Rule 424;
(ii) Any free writing prospectus relating to the offering prepared by or on behalf of such undersigned registrant or used or referred to by such undersigned registrant;
(iii) The portion of any other free writing prospectus relating to the offering containing material information about such undersigned registrant or its securities provided by or on behalf of such undersigned registrant; and
(iv) Any other communication that is an offer in the offering made by such undersigned registrant to the purchaser.
(b) Each of the undersigned registrants hereby undertakes that, for purposes of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of the registrant’s annual report pursuant to section 13(a) or section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (and, where applicable, each filing of an employee benefit plan’s annual report pursuant to section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934) that is incorporated by reference in the registration statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial  bona fide  offering thereof.
(c) Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of the registrant in the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, the registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Act and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.
(d) Each of the undersigned registrants hereby undertakes to respond to requests for information that is incorporated by reference into the prospectus pursuant to Items 4, 10(b), 11 or 13 of this Form, within one business day of receipt of such request, and to send the incorporated documents by first class mail or other equally prompt means. This includes information contained in documents filed subsequent to the effective date of the registration statement through the date of responding to the request.
(e) Each of the undersigned registrants hereby undertakes to supply by means of a post-effective amendment all information concerning a transaction, and the company being acquired involved therein, that was not the subject of and included in the registration statement when it became effective.
 
II-4

Table of Contents
SIGNATURES
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act, the registrant has duly caused this registration statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Coral Gables, State of Florida, on November 24, 2010.

MASTEC, INC.	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    JOSE R. MAS        	
 	 	Jose R. Mas	
 	 	Chief Executive Officer	
 	 	(Principal Executive Officer)	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    C. ROBERT CAMPBELL        	
 	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Chief Financial Officer	
 	 	(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	
 
II-5

Table of Contents
CO-REGISTRANTS

Church & Tower, Inc.	
MasTec Brazil I, Inc.	
MasTec Brazil II, Inc.	
MasTec Contracting Company, Inc.	
MasTec Latin America, Inc.	
MasTec North America, Inc.	
MasTec Services Company, Inc.	
MasTec Spain, Inc.	
MasTec Venezuela, Inc.	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    JOSE R. MAS        	
 	 	Jose R. Mas	
 	 	President and Chief Executive Officer	
 	 	(Principal Executive Officer)	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    C. ROBERT CAMPBELL        	
 	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer	
 	 	(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	
 	
Direct Star TV, LLC	
GlobeTec Construction, LLC.	
MasTec Residential Services, LLC	
MasTec Wireless Services, LLC (f/k/a MasTec North America AC, LLC)	
MasTec Property Holdings, LLC	
Nsoro MasTec, LLC	
Power Partners MasTec, LLC	
 	 	
 	 	By their sole member or manager, as applicable:	
 	 	MasTec North America, Inc.,	
 	 	 	
 	 	By:	 	/S/    JOSE R. MAS        	
 	 	 	 	Jose R. Mas	
 	 	 	 	President and Chief Executive Officer	
 	 	 	 	(Principal Executive Officer)	
 	 	 	
 	 	By:	 	/S/    C. ROBERT CAMPBELL        	
 	 	 	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	 	 	Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer	
 	 	 	 	(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	
 
II-6

Table of Contents

Nsoro MasTec International, Inc.	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    JOSE R. MAS        	
 	 	Jose R. Mas	
 	 	President and Chief Executive Officer	
 	 	(Principal Executive Officer)	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    C. ROBERT CAMPBELL        	
 	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer	
 	 	(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	
 	
Precision Acquisition LLC	
 	 	
 	 	By its sole member:	
 	 	
 	 	MasTec, Inc.	
 	 	 	
 	 	By:	 	/S/    JOSE R. MAS        	
 	 	 	 	Jose R. Mas	
 	 	 	 	Chief Executive Officer	
 	 	 	 	(Principal Executive Officer)	
 	 	 	
 	 	By:	 	/S/    C. ROBERT CAMPBELL        	
 	 	 	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	 	 	Chief Financial Officer	
 	 	 	 	(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	
 	
Precision Pipeline LLC	
Precision Transport Company, LLC	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    MICHAEL DANIEL MURPHY        	
 	 	Michael Daniel Murphy	
 	 	President	
 	 	(Principal Executive Officer)	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    KARA LINDERHOLM        	
 	 	Kara Linderholm	
 	 	Vice President of Finance	
 	 	(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	
 	
Pumpco, Inc.	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    ALAN ROBERTS        	
 	 	Alan Roberts	
 	 	President	
 	 	(Principal Executive, Financial and Accounting Officer)	
 
II-7

Table of Contents

Three Phase Acquisition Corp.	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    ROBERT APPLE        	
 	 	Robert Apple	
 	 	President	
 	 	(Principal Executive Officer)	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    C. ROBERT CAMPBELL        	
 	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer	
 	 	(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	
 	
Three Phase Line Construction, Inc.	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    STANLEY TEDDER        	
 	 	Stanley Tedder	
 	 	President	
 	 	(Principal Executive Officer)	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    T MICHAEL LOVE        	
 	 	T. Michael Love	
 	 	Treasurer	
 	 	(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	
 	
Wanzek Construction, Inc.	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    JAMES HENRY        	
 	 	James Henry	
 	 	President	
 	 	(Principal Executive Officer)	
 	 	
By:	 	/S/    C. ROBERT CAMPBELL        	
 	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Vice President and Treasurer	
 	 	(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	
 
II-8

Table of Contents
POWER OF ATTORNEY
KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS, that each person whose signature appears below hereby constitutes and appoints Jose R. Mas, C. Robert Campbell and Alberto de Cardenas his true and lawful attorneys-in-fact, each acting alone, with full powers of substitution and resubstitution, for him and in his name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to sign any or all amendments, including any post-effective amendments, to this Registration Statement, and to file the same, with exhibits thereto, and other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange Commission, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorneys-in-fact or their substitutes, each acting alone, may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities and on the dates indicated.

Signature	  	Title	  	Date	
 	 	 	
/S/    JORGE MAS        
Jorge Mas	  	Chairman of the Board of Directors	  	November 24, 2010	
 	 	 	
/S/    JOSE R. MAS        
Jose R. Mas(1)	  	Chief Executive Officer and Vice Chairman of the Board of Directors (Principal Executive Officer)	  	November 24, 2010	
 	 	 	
/S/    C. ROBERT CAMPBELL        
C. Robert Campbell(1)(2)	  	Chief Financial Officer (Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)	  	November 24, 2010	
 	 	 	
/S/    ERNST N. CSISZAR        
Ernst N. Csiszar	  	Director	  	November 24, 2010	
 	 	 	
/S/    ROBERT J. DWYER        
Robert J. Dwyer	  	Director	  	November 24, 2010	
 	 	 	
/S/    FRANK E. JAUMOT        
Frank E. Jaumot	  	Director	  	November 24, 2010	
 	 	 	
/S/    JULIA L. JOHNSON        
Julia L. Johnson	  	Director	  	November 24, 2010	
 	 	 	
/S/    JOSE S. SORZANO        
Jose S. Sorzano	  	Director	  	November 24, 2010	
 	 	 	
/S/    JOHN VAN HEUVELEN        
John Van Heuvelen	  	Director	  	November 24, 2010	
 
(1)	Messrs. Mas and Campbell comprise all of the members of each respective Board of Directors of the following co-registrants: Church & Tower, Inc., MasTec Brazil I., Inc., MasTec Brazil II, Inc., MasTec Contracting Company, Inc., MasTec Latin America, Inc., MasTec North America, Inc., MasTec Services Company, Inc., MasTec Spain, Inc., MasTec Venezuela, Inc. and Nsoro MasTec International, Inc. Jose R. Mas is the principal executive officer and C. Robert Campbell is the principal financial and accounting officer of each such co-registrants. MasTec North America, Inc. is the sole managing member of each of Direct Star TV, LLC, GlobeTec Construction, LLC, MasTec Wireless Services, LLC (f/k/a MasTec North America AC, LLC), MasTec Property Holdings, LLC, MasTec Residential Services, LLC, Nsoro MasTec, LLC and Power Partners MasTec, LLC. MasTec, Inc. is the sole member of Precision Acquisition, LLC.	
(2)	Mr. Campbell is one of two directors of each of Pumpco, Inc. and Wanzek Construction, Inc.	
 
II-9

Table of Contents

Signature	  	Title	 	Date	 	
 	 	 	 	
/S/    ROBERT APPLE        	  	President (Principal Executive Officer) and Director
of Three Phase Acquisition Corp;	 	November 24, 2010	 	
Robert Apple	  	 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	
 	  	Director of each of Three Phase Line Construction,
Inc., Pumpco, Inc., Precision Pipeline LLC,
Precision Transport Company, LLC and
Wanzek Construction, Inc.	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	
/S/    STANLEY TEDDER        	  	President (Principal Executive Officer) and Director
Three Phase Line Construction, Inc.	 	November 24, 2010	 	 	
Stanley Tedder	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	
/S/    T. MICHAEL LOVE        	  	Treasurer
(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer)
Three Phase Line Construction, Inc.	 	November 24, 2010	 	 	 	
T. Michael Love	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

/S/    PABLO ALVAREZ        	  	Treasurer
(Principal Financial and Accounting Officer) of
Three Phase Acquisition Corp.	 	November 24, 2010	 	 	 	 	 	
Pablo Alvarez	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

 	  	Director of each of Precision Pipeline LLC,
Precision Transport Company, LLC and Three
Phase Line Construction, Inc.	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
/S/    ALAN ROBERTS        	  	President
(Principal Executive, Financial
and Accounting Officer) of
Pumpco, Inc.	 	November 24, 2010	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Alan Roberts	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
/S/    MICHAEL DANIEL MURPHY        	  	President (Principal Executive Officer) and
Director of each of Precision Pipeline LLC and
Precision Transport Company, LLC	 	November 24, 2010	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Michael Daniel Murphy	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

/S/    STEVEN ROONEY        	  	Director of each of Precision Pipeline LLC and
Precision Transport Company, LLC	 	November 24, 2010	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Steven Rooney	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
/S/    KARA LINDERHOLM        	  	Vice President of Finance (Principal Financial and
Accounting Officer) of each of Precision Pipeline
LLC and Precision Transport Company, LLC	 	November 24, 2010	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Kara Linderholm	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

II-10

Table of Contents
EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit
No.	 	Description of Exhibit	
 	 	
  1.1*	 	Dealer Manager Agreement	
 	 	
  4.1	 	Composite Articles of Incorporation filed as Exhibit 3.1 to our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2009 and incorporated by reference herein.	
 	 	
  4.2	 	Amended and Restated By-laws of MasTec, inc., filed as Exhibit 3.1 to our Current Report on Form 8-K filed with the SEC on January 28, 2010 and incorporated by reference herein.	
 	 	
  4.3	 	Indenture, dated June 5, 2009, among MasTec, Inc., the guarantors party thereto and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee filed as Exhibit 4.2 to the our Current Report on Form 8-K, filed with the SEC on June 5, 2009 and incorporated by reference herein.	
 	 	
  4.4**	 	Form of Supplemental Indenture in respect of the New 4.00% Notes to be entered into among MasTec, Inc., the Guarantors and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee.	
 	 	
  4.5**	 	Form of New 4.00% Notes	
 	 	
  4.6**	 	Form of Supplemental Indenture in respect of the New 4.25% Notes to be entered into among MasTec, Inc., the Guarantors and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee.	
 	 	
  4.7**	 	Form of New 4.25% Notes	
 	 	
  5.1*	 	Legal Opinion of Greenberg Traurig, P.A.	
 	 	
  8.1*	 	Tax Opinion of Greenberg Traurig, P.A.	
 	 	
12.1*	 	Statement Regarding Computation of Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges	
 	 	
23.1*	 	Consent of Greenberg Traurig, LLP (contained in Exhibits 5.1 and 8.1)	
 	 	
23.2*	 	Consent of BDO USA, LLP (formerly known as BDO Seidman LLP)	
 	 	
23.3*	 	Consent of LarsonAllen LLP	
 	 	
23.4*	 	Consent of Houlihan Capital Advisors, LLC	
 	 	
24.1*	 	Power of Attorney (contained on the signature pages of this Registration Statement)	
 	 	
25.1*	 	Form T-1 Statement of Eligibility for Trustee under the Indenture	
 	 	
99.1*	 	Form of Letter of Transmittal	
 	 	
99.2*	 	Form of Notice of Guaranteed Delivery	
 	 	
99.3*	 	Form of Letter to Clients	
 	 	
99.4*	 	Form of Letter to Brokers, Dealers, Commercial Banks, Trust Companies and other Nominees	
 
*	Filed herewith.	
**	To be filed by amendment or as an exhibit to a Current Report on Form 8-K or other SEC filing which will be incorporated by reference in this Registration Statement on Form S-4.	

Exhibit 1.1
MASTEC, INC.
DEALER MANAGER AGREEMENT
November 24, 2010
Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated
1585 Broadway
New York, New York 10036
Barclays Capital Inc.
745 Seventh Avenue
New York, New York 10019
Ladies and Gentlemen:
1. Exchange Offers. MasTec, Inc., a Florida corporation (the “Company”), plans to make an offer to exchange (i) up to $115,000,000 aggregate principal amount of its 4% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “ Old 4% Notes ”) for up to $115,000,000 principal amount of its 4% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “ New 4% Notes ”) plus an exchange fee described in the Exchange Offer Material (as defined below) and (ii) up to $100,000,000 aggregate principal amount of its 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “ Old 4.25% Notes ”, and together with the Old 4% Notes, the “ Old Securities ”) for up to $100,000,000 principal amount of its 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “ New 4.25% Notes ”, and together with the New 4.25% Notes, the “ New Notes ”) plus an exchange fee described in the Exchange Offer Material (such offers, as they may be amended and supplemented, the “ Exchange Offers ”). The Exchange Offers will be on the terms and subject to the conditions set forth in the Exchange Offer Material.
The New Notes will be guaranteed by (i) each of the Company’s subsidiaries listed in Schedule I hereto, and (ii) any subsidiary of the Company that is formed or acquired after the date on which the Exchange Offers are consummated (the “ Closing Date ”) and that executes an additional guarantee in accordance with the terms of the related Exchange Indenture (as defined below), and their respective successors and assigns (collectively, the “ Guarantors ”), pursuant to their guarantees (the “ Guarantees ”, and together with the New Notes, the “ New Securities ”). The New Securities are convertible into shares of the Company’s common stock, par value $0.10 per share (the “ Conversion Shares ”), and are to be issued pursuant to the provisions of a base indenture dated as of June 5, 2009 (the “ Base Indenture ”), as supplemented by two supplemental indentures, each to be dated as of the Closing Date (the Base Indenture as so supplemented, the “ Exchange Indentures ”) among the Company, the Guarantors and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee (the “ Trustee ”).
2. Engagement as Dealer Managers. (a) In consideration of the mutual promises and agreements set forth herein and other good and valuable consideration, the receipt and

sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, the Company hereby engages Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated and Barclays Capital Inc. as Dealer Managers (the “ Dealer Managers ”), on a several and not joint basis, in connection with the Exchange Offers. As Dealer Managers, you agree, in accordance with your customary practice, to perform in connection with the Exchange Offers those services that are customarily performed by investment banking concerns in connection with similar exchange offers, including, to the extent requested by the Company, and, in accordance with all applicable United States laws and regulations, to assist in the solicitation of tenders of Old Securities pursuant to the terms of the Exchange Offers and to communicate with brokers, dealers, commercial banks, trust companies, nominees and other persons with respect to the Exchange Offers. The performance by you of such services hereunder shall commence on the date of commencement of the Exchange Offers (the “ Commencement Date ”).
(b) You have been engaged to act as Dealer Managers in connection with the Exchange Offers and, in such capacity, each of you shall act as an independent contractor, not as an agent, with duties owed solely to the Company. In connection with the solicitation of tenders of Old Securities, no broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee is to be deemed to be acting as your agent or as agent of the Company, and none of you shall be deemed to be an agent of the Company, any broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee or any other person. In soliciting or obtaining tenders, you shall not be and shall not be deemed for any purpose to act as a partner or joint venture of or a member of a syndicate or group with the Company or any of its affiliates in connection with the Exchange Offers, any acceptance of the Old Securities, or otherwise, and none of the Company’s partners, joint ventures or affiliates shall be deemed to act as your agent. The Company shall have sole authority for the acceptance or rejection of any and all tenders. The Company expressly acknowledges that all opinions and advice (written or oral) given by you to the Company in connection with your engagement are intended solely for the benefit and use of the Company (including its management, directors and attorneys) in considering the transactions to which such opinions or advice relate.
(c) Neither you nor any of your affiliates shall have any liability to the Company or any other person for any losses, claims, damages, liabilities and expenses arising from any act or omission on the part of any broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company, or any other person in connection with the Exchange Offers, and neither you nor any of your affiliates shall be liable for any losses, claims, damages, liabilities and expenses arising from your own acts or omissions in performing your obligations as Dealer Managers hereunder, except for any such losses, claims, damages, liabilities and expenses to the extent such losses, claims, damages, liabilities and expenses are finally judicially determined to have resulted directly from your gross negligence, bad faith or willful misconduct.
3. The Exchange Offer Material. (a) The Company and the Guarantors have prepared and filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the “ Commission ”) a registration statement on Form S-4 (File No. [•]), including a prospectus, relating to the New Securities. The registration statement as amended at the time it becomes effective under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the “ Securities Act ”), and, in the event of any further amendment or supplement thereto made in accordance with the terms of this Agreement, from and after the effectiveness of such amendment or supplement, such registration statement as so amended or supplemented, is hereinafter referred to as the “ Registration Statement .” The
 
2

preliminary prospectus included in the Registration Statement on the Commencement Date, and, in the event of any further amendment or supplement thereto made in accordance with the terms of this Agreement prior to the effectiveness of the Registration Statement, from and after the time it is first provided by the Company for use in connection with the Exchange Offer, such preliminary prospectus as so amended or supplemented, is hereinafter referred to as a “ Preliminary Prospectus. ” The prospectus included in the Registration Statement at the time it is declared effective, and, in the event of any further amendment or supplement thereto made in accordance with the terms of this Agreement, from and after the time it is first provided by the Company for use in connection with the Exchange Offer, such prospectus as so amended or supplemented, is hereinafter referred to as the “ Prospectus .” The Company has also prepared and filed with the Commission a tender offer statement on Schedule TO (as the same may be amended, the “ Schedule TO ”).
(b) The Registration Statement, the Preliminary Prospectus, the Prospectus, the Schedule TO the accompanying Letter of Transmittal (as the same may be amended, the “ Letter of Transmittal ”) and any materials incorporated by reference therein, and in each case as amended or supplemented from time to time, are referred to herein collectively as the “ Exchange Offer Material .”
(c) The Company agrees to furnish you, at its own expense, with as many copies as you may reasonably request of the Exchange Offer Material and any amendments or supplements thereto. The Company agrees that, at a reasonable time prior to using or filing any Exchange Offer Material, the Company will furnish to you a reasonable number of copies of such material and will give reasonable consideration to your and your counsel’s comments, if any, thereon.
(d) Prior to and during the period of the Exchange Offers, the Company shall inform you promptly after it receives notice or becomes aware of the happening of any event, or the discovery of any fact, that would require the making of any material change in any Exchange Offer Material then being used or that would render any representation or warranty contained in this Agreement, if such representation or warranty were being made immediately after the happening of such event or the discovery of such fact, untrue in any material respect.
(e) The Dealer Managers hereby agree that, without the prior written consent of the Company (which consent the Company agrees will not be unreasonably withheld), the Dealer Managers will not hereafter publicly disseminate any written materials to holders of Old Securities for or in connection with the solicitation of tenders of Old Securities pursuant to the Exchange Offers, other than the Exchange Offer Material.
4. Withdrawal. In the event that:
(a) the Company uses, permits the use of or files with the Commission or any other Federal or other governmental agency, authority or instrumentality (each, an “ Other Agency ”) the Exchange Offer Material or any amendment or supplement thereto and such document (i) has not been submitted to you previously for your and your counsel’s comments or (ii) has been so submitted, and you or your counsel have made comments that have not been reflected in a manner reasonably satisfactory to you and your counsel;
 
3

(b) the Company shall have breached, in any material respect, any of its representations, warranties, agreements or covenants herein;
(c) the Exchange Offers are terminated or withdrawn for any reason or any stop order, restraining order, injunction or denial of an application for approval has been issued and not thereafter stayed or vacated with respect to, or any proceeding, litigation or investigation has been initiated that is reasonably likely to have a material adverse effect on the Company’s ability to carry out the Exchange Offers, the exchange of the Old Securities pursuant thereto or the performance of this Agreement; or
(d) you shall not have received (i) on the Commencement Date and on the Closing Date, the opinion of counsel described in Section 9(a) hereof, (ii) on the Commencement Date and on the Closing Date, the accountant’s “comfort letters” described in Section 9(b) hereof and (iii) on the Closing Date, certificates of executive officers of the Company as described in Section 9(c) hereof,
then each of you shall be entitled to withdraw as Dealer Manager in connection with the Exchange Offers without any liability or penalty to you or any other Indemnified Person (as defined in Section 11 below) and without loss of any right to indemnification or contribution provided in Section 11 or right to the payment of all expenses payable pursuant to Section 6 that have accrued to the date of such withdrawal, which expenses shall be paid promptly after the date of such withdrawal. If a Dealer Manager shall withdraw pursuant to the foregoing, the other Dealer Manager shall have the right, but not the obligation, exercisable in its sole discretion, to continue as a Dealer Manager hereunder, in which event this Agreement shall remain in full force and effect with respect to the Dealer Manager who elects to so continue and all expenses payable hereunder accruing after the date of such withdrawal shall be payable solely to such Dealer Manager or as otherwise set forth in this Agreement.
5. Fees. [Intentionally Omitted.]
6. Expenses. The Company shall (a) reimburse brokers and dealers (including yourself), commercial banks, trust companies and other nominees for their customary mailing and handling expenses incurred in forwarding the Exchange Offer Material to their customers, (b) pay all fees and expenses relating to the preparation, filing, printing, mailing and publishing of the Exchange Offer Material and any other material prepared in connection with the Exchange Offers, all advertising expenses relating to the Exchange Offers, the fees and expenses of the Exchange Agent (as defined in Section 7 below) and the Trustee and all other fees and expenses incurred by the Company or any of its affiliates in connection with the Exchange Offers, (c) to pay all expenses incident to the preparation, issuance and delivery of the New Securities and the Conversion Shares, the qualification of the New Securities and the Conversion Shares under state securities or “blue sky” laws in accordance with the provisions of Section 10(g), including the reasonable fees and disbursements of your counsel, (d) any fees charged by rating agencies for the rating of the New Securities, if any, and the filing fees and expenses, if any, incurred with respect to any filing with the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority, Inc. made in connection with the offering of the New Securities, (e) all costs and expenses incidental to listing the Conversion Shares on the New York Stock Exchange, (f) reimburse you for all reasonable out-of-pocket expenses incurred by you in connection with your services as Dealer Managers
 
4

including, but not limited to, the reasonable legal fees and disbursements of your legal counsel incurred in connection with the Exchange Offers and the preparation of this Agreement (which fees and expenses will be paid directly to such counsel), (g) the document production charges and expenses associated with printing this Agreement and (h) all other costs and expenses incident to the performance of the obligations of the Company hereunder for which provision is not otherwise made in this Section. All payments to be made pursuant to this Section 6 shall be made promptly after the expiration or termination of the Exchange Offers (or when required pursuant to Section 4). The Company shall perform its obligations as set forth in this Section 6 whether or not the Exchange Offers are commenced or any Old Securities are tendered for exchange pursuant to the Exchange Offers.
7. Securities Lists; Exchange Agent. (a) The Company shall provide you or cause the trustee under the indenture pursuant to which the Old Securities were issued (the “ Indenture ”) and The Depository Trust Company (“ DTC ”) to provide you with copies of the records or other lists showing the names and addresses of, and principal amounts of Old Securities held by, the holders of Old Securities as of a recent date and shall, from and after such date, use its commercially reasonable efforts to cause you to be advised from day to day during the pendency of the Exchange Offers of all transfers of Old Securities, such notification consisting of the name and address of the transferor and transferee of any Old Securities and the date of such transfer.
(b) The Company has appointed and authorizes you to communicate with U.S. Bank National Association, in its capacity as exchange agent (the “ Exchange Agent ”), in connection with the Exchange Offers. The Company will instruct the Exchange Agent to advise you at least daily as to such matters relating to the Exchange Offers as you may reasonably request (including, but not limited to, advising you from day to day during the pendency of the Exchange Offers of all tenders of Old Securities, with such notification consisting of the name and address of the tendering party and the date of such tender) and to furnish you with any written reports concerning any such information as you may reasonably request.
8. Representations and Warranties and Certain Agreements. The Company represents and warrants to you, and agrees with you, as follows:
(a) The Company has been duly incorporated, is validly existing as a corporation in good standing under the laws of the jurisdiction of its incorporation, has the corporate power and authority to own its property and to conduct its business as described in the Exchange Offer Material and is duly qualified to transact business and is in good standing in each jurisdiction in which the conduct of its business or its ownership or leasing of property requires such qualification, except to the extent that the failure to be so qualified or be in good standing would not have a material adverse effect on the Company and its subsidiaries, taken as a whole. The Company has all necessary corporate power and authority to execute and deliver this Agreement, to perform its obligations hereunder and under the Exchange Offers and to consummate the Exchange Offers in accordance with their terms.
(b) Each “significant subsidiary” as such term is defined in Item 1-02 of Regulation S-X promulgated by the Commission (each a “Significant Subsidiary”) of the Company is listed on Schedule II hereto. Each Significant Subsidiary of the Company has been
 
5

duly incorporated or organized, is validly existing as a corporation or limited liability company in good standing under the laws of the respective jurisdiction of incorporation or organization, has the corporate or limited liability company power and authority to own its respective property and to conduct its respective businesses as described in the Exchange Offer Material and is duly qualified to transact business and is in good standing in each jurisdiction in which the conduct of its respective businesses or ownership or leasing of property requires such qualification, except to the extent that the failure to be so qualified or be in good standing would not have a material adverse effect on the Company and its subsidiaries, taken as a whole; all of the issued shares of capital stock of each subsidiary of the Company have been duly and validly authorized and issued, are fully paid and non-assessable and are owned directly or indirectly by the Company, free and clear of all liens, encumbrances, equities or claims, except as set forth in the Exchange Offer Material.
(c) Each Guarantor has been duly incorporated or organized, is validly existing as a corporation or limited liability company in good standing under the laws of the respective jurisdiction of incorporation or organization, has the corporate or limited liability company power and authority to own its respective property and to conduct its respective businesses as described in the Exchange Offer Material and is duly qualified to transact business and is in good standing in each jurisdiction in which the conduct of its respective businesses or ownership or leasing of property requires such qualification, except to the extent that the failure to be so qualified or be in good standing would not have a material adverse effect on the Company and its subsidiaries, taken as a whole; all of the issued shares of capital stock of each Guarantor have been duly and validly authorized and issued, are fully paid and non-assessable and are owned directly or indirectly by the Company, free and clear of all liens, encumbrances, equities or claims except as set forth in the Exchange Offer Material. Each of the Guarantors has all necessary corporate or limited liability company power and authority to execute and deliver this Agreement, to perform its obligations hereunder and under the Exchange Offers and to consummate the Exchange Offers in accordance with their terms.
(d) The Exchange Offers and all other actions by the Company and the Guarantors contemplated in the Exchange Offer Material and this Agreement have been duly and validly authorized by all necessary corporate or limited liability company action by the Company and the Guarantors and no other corporate or limited liability company proceedings by the Company or the Guarantors are necessary to authorize any such actions.
(e) This Agreement has been duly and validly authorized, executed and delivered by the Company and the Guarantors; and this Agreement is a legal, valid and binding obligation of the Company and the Guarantors, enforceable against the Company and the Guarantors in accordance with its terms, except as such enforceability may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, fraudulent conveyance, moratorium or other similar laws now or hereafter in effect relating to or affecting the rights and remedies of creditors generally and may be subject to general principles of equity (regardless of whether such enforceability is considered in a proceeding in equity or at law), and except that rights to indemnification and contribution hereunder may be limited by applicable Federal or state securities laws.
(f) The New Notes have been duly authorized. At the Closing Date, the New Notes will be in the form contemplated by the related Exchange Indenture and will have been
 
6

duly executed by the Company, and, when authenticated in accordance with the provisions of such Exchange Indentures, will be entitled to the benefits of such Exchange Indenture and will be valid and binding obligations of the Company, enforceable in accordance with their terms, except as such enforceability may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, fraudulent conveyance, moratorium or other similar laws now or hereafter in effect relating to or affecting the rights and remedies of creditors generally and may be subject to general principles of equity (regardless of whether such enforceability is considered in a proceeding in equity or at law). The Guarantees have been duly authorized. At the Closing Date, the Guarantees will be in the respective forms contemplated by the related Exchange Indenture and will have been duly executed by each of the Guarantors and, when the New Notes have been authenticated in accordance with the provisions of such Exchange Indenture, will be entitled to the benefits of such Exchange Indenture and will be valid and binding obligations of the Guarantors, enforceable in accordance with their terms, except as such enforceability may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, fraudulent conveyance, moratorium or other similar laws now or hereafter in effect relating to or affecting the rights and remedies of creditors generally and may be subject to general principles of equity (regardless of whether such enforceability is considered in a proceeding in equity or at law).
(g) The Conversion Shares have been duly authorized and reserved and, when issued upon conversion of the New Securities in accordance with the terms of the New Securities, will be validly issued, fully paid and non-assessable, and the issuance of the Conversion Shares will not be subject to any preemptive or similar rights.
(h) The Company will accept Old Securities in exchange for New Securities in accordance with and subject to the terms and conditions of the Exchange Offers.
(i) The Exchange Indentures have been duly authorized by the Company and the Guarantors, and the Base Indenture has been duly qualified under the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended (the “ Trust Indenture Act ”). At the Closing Date, each of the Exchange Indentures will have been duly qualified under the Trust Indenture Act, will have been duly executed and delivered by the Company and the Guarantors and will be a valid and binding agreement of the Company and the Guarantors, enforceable against the Company and the Guarantors in accordance with its terms, except as such enforceability may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, fraudulent conveyance, moratorium or other similar laws now or hereafter in effect relating to or affecting the rights and remedies of creditors generally and may be subject to general principles of equity (regardless of whether such enforceability is considered in a proceeding in equity or at law).
(j) A complete and correct copy of the Exchange Offer Material has been furnished to you or will be furnished to you no later than the Commencement Date. The Registration Statement, the Preliminary Prospectus, the Prospectus and the Schedule TO, in each case as amended and supplemented from time to time, comply in all material respects with the provisions of the Securities Act, the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the “ Exchange Act ”), and the Trust Indenture Act and, in each case, the rules and regulations promulgated by the Commission thereunder.
 
7

(k) (i) The Registration Statement, when it became or becomes effective, did not or will not contain and, as amended or supplemented, if applicable, will not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading, (ii) the Registration Statement as of the date hereof does not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading, (iii) the Preliminary Prospectus, the Prospectus and the other Exchange Offer Material (other than the Registration Statement) do not contain and will not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact necessary to make the statements therein, in the light of the circumstances under which they were made, not misleading; except that the representations and warranties set forth in this paragraph do not apply to statements or omissions in the Exchange Offer Material based upon information relating to any Dealer Manager furnished to the Company in writing by such Dealer Manager expressly for use therein.
(l) The Registration Statement has or will become effective on or prior to the Closing Date and no stop order suspending the effectiveness of the Registration Statement will be in effect on the Closing Date; and no restraining order, injunction or denial of an application for approval has been issued, and no proceedings, litigation or investigations have been initiated or, to the best of the Company’s knowledge, threatened, by or before the Commission or any Other Agency (including any court) of the United States or the State of New York with respect to the commencement or consummation of the Exchange Offers or the execution, delivery or performance of this Agreement, the Exchange Indentures or the New Securities, or to which the Company or any of its subsidiaries is a party or subject or to which any of the properties of the Company or any of its subsidiaries is subject, that are required to be disclosed in the Exchange Offer Material, other than proceedings accurately described in the Exchange Offer Material.
(m) The Exchange Offers, the exchange of Old Securities for New Securities pursuant to the Exchange Offers and the execution, delivery and performance of, and the consummation by the Company and the Guarantors of the transactions contemplated in, this Agreement, comply and will comply in all material respects with all applicable requirements of the Securities Act, the Exchange Act, applicable state securities or “blue sky” laws and other applicable laws, and all applicable rules and regulations of the Commission or any Other Agency. The commencement and consummation by the Company of the Exchange Offers, the execution of the Exchange Indentures by the Company and the Guarantors, the issuance of the New Securities and the other transactions by the Company and the Guarantors contemplated in the Exchange Offer Material and this Agreement do not and will not require any material consent, authorization, approval, order, exemption or other action of, or filing with or notification to, the Commission or any Other Agency, other than the filing of the Registration Statement.
(n) The Exchange Offers, the exchange of Old Securities for New Securities pursuant to the Exchange Offers, the Exchange Indentures, the New Securities and all other actions by the Company contemplated in the Exchange Offer Material, and the execution, delivery and performance of, and the consummation by the Company and the Guarantors of the transactions contemplated in, this Agreement, do not and will not contravene any provision of applicable law or the certificate of incorporation or by-laws of the Company or the Guarantors or any agreement or other instrument binding upon the Company or any of its subsidiaries or the
 
8

Guarantors that is material to the Company and its subsidiaries, taken as a whole, or any judgment, order or decree of any governmental body, agency or court having jurisdiction over the Company or any Guarantor, and no consent, approval, authorization or order of, or qualification with, any governmental body or agency is required for the performance by the Company or the Guarantors of their respective obligations under this Agreement, the Exchange Indentures, the New Securities, the Exchange Offers and any other agreement or instrument entered into or issued or to be entered into by the Company or the Guarantors in connection with the transactions contemplated hereby or thereby (including the issuance of the Conversion Shares) except such as may be required by the securities or Blue Sky laws of the various states in connection with the offer of the New Securities.
(o) The Company is not, nor will be as a result of the consummation of the Exchange Offers, required to register as an “investment company” as such term is defined in the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (the “ 1940 Act ”).
(p) The documents incorporated or deemed to be incorporated by reference in the Exchange Offer Material, at the time they were or hereafter are filed with the Commission, complied and will comply in all material respects with the requirements of the Exchange Act and the rules and regulations of the Commission thereunder (the “ Exchange Act Regulations ”), and, when read together with the other information in the Exchange Offer Material at its date and at the Closing Date, did not and will not contain an untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading.
(q) The accountants who have certified or shall certify the financial statements of the Company included, to be included or incorporated by reference in the Exchange Offer Material are independent public accountants as required by the Exchange Act.
(r) The financial statements of the Company and its subsidiaries and the related notes and schedules included or incorporated by reference in the Exchange Offer Material fairly present and will fairly present the financial condition of the Company and its subsidiaries on a consolidated basis as of the dates indicated, and the results of operations and changes in financial position of the Company and its subsidiaries on a consolidated basis for the periods therein specified, in each case, in conformity with generally accepted accounting principles consistently applied throughout the periods involved (except as otherwise expressly stated therein).
(s) There has not occurred any material adverse change, or any development involving a prospective material adverse change, in the condition, financial or otherwise, or in the earnings, business or operations of the Company and its subsidiaries, taken as a whole, from that set forth in the Exchange Offer Material.
(t) There are no legal or governmental proceedings pending or threatened to which the Company or any of its subsidiaries is a party or to which any of the properties of the Company or any of its subsidiaries is subject other than proceedings accurately described in all material respects in the Exchange Offer Material and proceedings that would not have a material adverse effect on the Company and its subsidiaries, taken as a whole, or on the power or ability
 
9

of the Company to perform its obligations under this Agreement or to consummate the transactions contemplated by the Exchange Offer Material.
(u) Except as disclosed in the Exchange Offer Material, the Company and its subsidiaries (i) are in compliance with any and all applicable foreign, federal, state and local laws and regulations relating to the protection of human health and safety, the environment or hazardous or toxic substances or wastes, pollutants or contaminants (“ Environmental Laws ”), (ii) have received all permits, licenses or other approvals required of them under applicable Environmental Laws to conduct their respective businesses and (iii) are in compliance with all terms and conditions of any such permit, license or approval; in each case, except where such noncompliance with Environmental Laws, failure to receive required permits, licenses or other approvals or failure to comply with the terms and conditions of such permits, licenses or approvals would not, singly or in the aggregate, have a material adverse effect on the Company and its subsidiaries, taken as a whole.
(v) Except as disclosed in the Exchange Offer Material, there are no costs or liabilities associated with Environmental Laws (including, without limitation, any capital or operating expenditures required for clean-up, closure of properties or compliance with Environmental Laws or any permit, license or approval, any related constraints on operating activities and any potential liabilities to third parties) which would, singly or in the aggregate, have a material adverse effect on the Company and its subsidiaries, taken as a whole.
(w) On or prior to the Commencement Date, the Company will have made appropriate arrangements, to the extent applicable, with DTC to allow for the book-entry movement of the Old Securities tendered for exchange between depository participants and the Exchange Agent.
(x) Each of the representations and warranties set forth in this Agreement will be true and correct on and as of the Commencement Date, as of the date of any publication, filing and/or distribution of the Exchange Offer Material and on and as of the Closing Date.
9. Opinions of Counsel; Officers Certificates. (a) On the Commencement Date and the Closing Date, the Company will deliver to you an opinion of Greenberg Traurig, P.A., counsel to the Company, substantially in the form set forth in Exhibit A and B attached hereto, respectively.
(b) On the Commencement Date and the Closing Date, the Company will deliver to you an opinion of Albert de Cardenas, Executive Vice President and General Counsel of the Company, substantially in the form set forth in Exhibit C attached hereto.
(c) On each of the Commencement Date and the Closing Date, the Company will deliver to you a letter dated the Commencement Date or the Closing Date, as the case may be, in form and substance satisfactory to you and your counsel, from each of BDO Seidman, LLP and LarsonAllen LLP, independent public accountants, containing statements and information of the type ordinarily included in accountants’ “comfort letters” with respect to the financial statements and certain financial information contained in the Exchange Offer Material.
 
10

(d) On the Closing Date, the Company will deliver to you certificates of executive officers of the Company, dated as of such date, to the effect that all the representations and warranties of the Company contained herein are true and correct as though expressly made at such time and that the Company has performed in all material respects all obligations hereunder theretofore required to be performed.
10. Covenants. The Company agrees:
(a) to advise you promptly of (i) the occurrence of any event that could cause the Company to withdraw or terminate any Exchange Offer and (ii) any proposal or requirement to amend or supplement any Exchange Offer Material;
(b) to notify you, promptly after the Company receives notice thereof (and, if in writing, to furnish you a copy thereof), (i) of the time when the Registration Statement, or any amendment thereto, has been filed or becomes effective, or any amendment or supplement to the Preliminary Prospectus, the Prospectus or any amended or additional Exchange Offer Material shall have been filed, (ii) of the receipt of any comments from the Commission relating to any Exchange Offer, (iii) of the issuance by the Commission or any Other Agency of any stop order or of any order preventing or suspending the use of any Preliminary Prospectus or Prospectus or any of the Exchange Offer Material, (iv) of the suspension of the qualification of the New Securities for offering or sale in connection with any Exchange Offer in any jurisdiction, (v) of any request by the Commission or any Other Agency to amend or supplement the Registration Statement, the Preliminary Prospectus, the Prospectus or the other Exchange Offer Material or for additional information and of receipt (whether written or oral) by the Company (or by an of its officers or attorneys) of any other communication from the Commission or any Other Agency relating to any Exchange Offer Material (and, if any such item is in writing, to promptly furnish you a copy thereof) or (vi) of the institution or threatening of any proceedings for any such purpose to which the Company has notice or of any litigation or other administrative proceeding with respect to any Exchange Offer;
(c) to provide to you promptly any other information relating to the Exchange Offers that you may from time to time reasonably request, and to advise you promptly if any information previously provided becomes inaccurate in any material respect or is required to be updated;
(d) to comply in all material respects with the provisions of the Securities Act, the Exchange Act and the Trust Indenture Act and, in each case, the rules and regulations promulgated by the Commission thereunder, in connection with the Exchange Offer Material, the Exchange Offers and the transactions contemplated hereby and thereby;
(e) if any event shall occur or condition exist as a result of which it is necessary to amend or supplement the Exchange Offer Material in order to make the statements therein, in the light of the circumstances when the Exchange Offer Material is delivered to a holder of Old Securities, not misleading, or if, in the opinion of counsel for the Dealer Managers, it is necessary to amend or supplement the Exchange Offer Material to comply with applicable law, forthwith to prepare, file with the Commission and furnish, at its own expense, to the Dealer Managers and to any other dealers upon request, either amendments or supplements to the
 
11

Exchange Offer Material so that the statements in the Exchange Offer Material as so amended or supplemented will not, in the light of the circumstances when the Exchange Offer Material is delivered to a holder of Old Securities, be misleading or so that the Exchange Offer Material, as amended or supplemented, will comply with law;
(f) to use all commercially reasonable efforts to cause the Registration Statement and any post-effective amendments to the Registration Statement to promptly become effective; and the Company will prepare and file, as required, any and all necessary amendments and supplements to any of the Exchange Offer Material and, if required by the Securities Act or the Exchange Act, will use all commercially reasonable efforts to cause such Exchange Offer Material to promptly become effective; and
(g) to endeavor to qualify the New Securities and Conversion Shares for offer and sale under the securities or “blue sky” laws of such jurisdictions as you shall reasonably request.
11. Indemnification and Contribution; Settlement of Litigation; Release. (a) The Company and the Guarantors, jointly and severally, hereby agree to indemnify, defend and hold harmless each Dealer Manager, its affiliates, within the meaning of Rule 405 under the Securities Act, and their respective officers, directors, employees and agents and each person, if any, who is controlled by or controls any Dealer Manager within the meaning of either Section 15 of the Securities Act or Section 20 of the Exchange Act (each, an  Indemnified Person ”) from and against any losses, claims, damages, liabilities and expenses whatsoever (each a “ Loss ” and collectively the “ Losses ”), and will reimburse each Indemnified Person for all expenses reasonably incurred (including fees and expenses of counsel) as they are incurred in connection with investigating, preparing, pursuing or defending any Loss, action, claim, suit, investigation or proceeding (whether or not pending or threatened and whether or not any Indemnified Person (as defined below) is a party), in each case related to, arising out of or in connection with (i) any untrue statement or alleged untrue statement of a material fact contained in the Registration Statement or any amendment thereof, or any of the Exchange Offer Material (as amended or supplemented if the Company shall have furnished any amendments or supplements thereto), or caused by any omission or alleged omission to state therein a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading, except insofar as such Losses are caused by any such untrue statement or omission or alleged untrue statement or omission based upon information relating to any Dealer Manager furnished to the Company in writing by such Dealer Manager expressly for use therein, (ii) the Exchange Offers, (iii) the exchange of Old Securities for New Securities pursuant to the Exchange Offers, (iv) all other actions contemplated in the Exchange Offer Material with respect to the Exchange Offers, (v) any breach by the Company of any representation or warranty or failure to comply with any of the covenants and the agreements contained herein or (vi) any withdrawal or termination by the Company of, or failure by the Company to commence or consummate, the Exchange Offers;  provided ,  however , that in the case of clauses (ii), (iii), (iv) or (vi) the Company and the Guarantors will not be liable for any such Losses to the extent such Losses are finally judicially determined by a court of competent jurisdiction to have resulted directly from the gross negligence, bad faith or willful misconduct of the Dealer Managers. In addition, the Company and the Guarantors hereby agree to indemnify, defend and hold harmless each Indemnified Person from and against any Losses (or expenses relating thereto) related to, arising out of or in
 
12

connection with any advice or services rendered or to be rendered by any Dealer Manager pursuant to or in connection with this Agreement other than to the extent that such Losses (or expenses relating thereto) are finally judicially determined by a court of competent jurisdiction to have resulted directly from the gross negligence, bad faith or willful misconduct of such Dealer Manager. No Indemnified Person shall have any liability (whether direct or indirect, in contract, tort or otherwise) to the Company, any Guarantor or any other person for any act or omission on the part of any broker or dealer in securities or any commercial bank, trust company or other nominee and no Indemnified Person shall have any liability (whether direct or indirect, in contract, tort or otherwise) to the Company, any Guarantor or any other person for any Losses arising from or in connection with any act or omission of a Dealer Manager in performing its obligations hereunder or otherwise in connection with the Exchange Offers, the purchase of Old Securities pursuant to the Exchange Offers or any other action contemplated in the Exchange Offer Material, except to the extent that any such Losses are finally judicially determined by a court of competent jurisdiction to have resulted directly from the gross negligence, bad faith or willful misconduct of such Dealer Manager.
(b) In case any proceeding (including any governmental investigation) shall be instituted involving any Indemnified Person in respect of which indemnity may be sought pursuant to paragraph (a) of this Section 11, such Indemnified Person shall notify the Company in writing promptly after any written assertion of such claim threatening to institute an action or proceeding with respect thereto and shall notify the Company promptly of any action commenced against such Indemnified Person within a reasonable time after such Indemnified Person shall have been served with a summons or other first legal process giving information as to the nature and basis of the claim. Failure so to notify the Company shall not, however, relieve the Company from any liability which it may have on account of the indemnity under this Section 11 if it has not been prejudiced in any material respect by such failure. Upon request of the Indemnified Person, the Company shall retain counsel reasonably satisfactory to the Indemnified Person to represent the Indemnified Person and any others the Company may designate in such proceeding and shall pay the fees and disbursements of such counsel related to such proceeding that are reasonably incurred. In any such proceeding, any Indemnified Person shall have the right to retain its own counsel, but the fees and expenses of such counsel shall be at the expense of such Indemnified Person unless (i) the Company and the Indemnified Person shall have mutually agreed to the retention of such counsel or (ii) the named parties to any such proceeding (including any impleaded parties) include both the Company and the Indemnified Person and representation of both parties by the same counsel would be inappropriate due to actual or potential differing interests between them; in which case, the Company shall pay the fees and disbursements of such counsel related to such proceeding that are reasonably incurred. It is understood that the Company and the Guarantors shall not, in respect of the legal expenses of any Indemnified Person in connection with any proceeding or related proceedings in the same jurisdiction, be liable for the fees and expenses of more than one separate firm (in addition to any local counsel) for all such Indemnified Persons and that all such fees and expenses shall be reimbursed as they are reasonably incurred. Such firm shall be designated in writing by Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated and Barclays Capital Inc. and shall be reasonably acceptable to the Company. The Company and the Guarantors shall not be liable for any settlement of any proceeding effected without the Company’s written consent, but if settled with such consent or if there be a final non-appealable judgment for the plaintiff, the Company and the Guarantors agree to indemnify the Indemnified Person from and against any loss or liability by reason of such
 
13

settlement or judgment. Notwithstanding the foregoing sentence, if at any time an Indemnified Person shall have requested the Company to reimburse the Indemnified Person for reasonably incurred fees and expenses of counsel as contemplated by the second and third sentences of this paragraph, the Company and the Guarantors agree that it shall be liable for any settlement of any proceeding effected without its written consent if (i) such settlement is entered into more than 30 days after receipt by the Company of the aforesaid request and (ii) the Company shall not have reimbursed the Indemnified Person in accordance with the requirements set forth herein prior to the date of such settlement. The Company shall not, without the prior written consent of the Indemnified Person, effect any settlement of any pending or threatened proceeding in respect of which any Indemnified Person is or could have been a party and indemnity could have been sought hereunder by such Indemnified Person, unless such settlement includes an unconditional release of such Indemnified Person from all liability on claims that are the subject matter of such proceeding.
(c) To the extent the indemnification provided for in paragraph (a) or (b) of this Section 11 is unavailable to an Indemnified Person or insufficient in respect of any Losses (and expenses relating thereto that are reasonably incurred) referred to therein, then the Company and the Guarantors, in lieu of indemnifying such Indemnified Person thereunder, shall contribute to the amount paid or payable by such Indemnified Person as a result of such Losses (and expenses relating thereto) (i) in such proportion as is appropriate to reflect the relative benefits to the Company and the Guarantors, on the one hand, and to the Dealer Managers, on the other hand, of the Exchange Offers or (ii) if the allocation provided by the preceding clause (i) is not available, in such proportion as is appropriate to reflect not only the relative benefits referred to in such clause (i) but also the relative fault of the Company and the Guarantors, on the one hand, and of the Dealer Managers, on the other hand, in connection with any matter that has resulted in such Losses, as well as any other relevant equitable considerations. For the purposes of this Section 11, the Company and the Guarantors shall be deemed to have received 100% of the benefits, in light of the fact that the Dealer Managers have agreed to assist the Company and the Guarantors pursuant to this Agreement for no fee. The relative fault of the Company and the Guarantors, on the one hand, and of the Dealer Managers, on the other hand, (x) in the case of any untrue statement of a material fact or omission or alleged omission to state a material fact, shall be determined by reference to, among other things, whether the untrue statement or alleged omission to state a material fact relates to information supplied by the Company and the Guarantors, on the one hand, or by the Dealer Managers, on the other hand, and the parties’ relative intent, knowledge, access to information and opportunity to correct or prevent such statement or omission and (y) in the case of any other action or omission, shall be determined by reference to, among other things, whether such action or omission was taken or omitted to be taken by the Company, the Guarantors or their affiliates or by the Dealer Managers, and the parties’ relative intent, knowledge, access to information and opportunity to correct or prevent such action or omission.
(d) The Company, the Guarantors and the Dealer Managers agree that it would not be just and equitable if contribution pursuant to this Section 11 were determined by  pro rata  allocation or by any other method of allocation that does not take account of the equitable considerations referred to in paragraph (d) above. The amount paid or payable by an Indemnified Person as a result of the Losses referred to in this Section 11 shall be deemed to include, subject to the limitations set forth above, any legal or other expenses reasonably
 
14

incurred by such Indemnified Person in connection with investigating or defending any such action or claim. Notwithstanding the provisions of this Agreement, no person guilty of fraudulent misrepresentation (within the meaning of Section 11(f) of the Securities Act) shall be entitled to contribution from any person who was not guilty of such fraudulent misrepresentation.
(e) The remedies provided for in this Agreement are not exclusive and shall not limit any rights or remedies which may otherwise be available to any Indemnified Person at law or in equity. The reimbursement, indemnity and contribution obligations of the Company provided for in this Agreement shall be in addition to any liability which the Company may otherwise have.
12. Full Force and Effect. The provisions of Sections 8, 11, 13, 19, 20 and 25 hereof shall apply to the Exchange Offer Material and any modification thereof and shall remain operative and in full force and effect regardless of (i) any failure to commence, or the withdrawal, termination, expiration or consummation of, the Exchange Offers or the termination or assignment of this Agreement, (ii) any investigation made by or on behalf of any Indemnified Person, (iii) any withdrawal by you pursuant to Section 4 or otherwise and (iv) the completion of your services hereunder.
13. Confidentiality. Any advice or opinions provided by you will not be disclosed or referred to publicly or to any third party (other than to attorneys and accountants of the Company who agree to keep such advice or opinions confidential) except in accordance with your prior written consent or as may be required by applicable laws. The Company agrees that any reference to you in the Exchange Offer Material, or in any other release or communication relating to the Exchange Offers, is subject to your prior written approval.
14. Trading Activities. The Company acknowledges that you are a full service securities firm engaged in securities trading and brokerage activities, as well as providing investment banking and financial advisory services. In the ordinary course of your trading and brokerage activities, any of you or your affiliates may at any time hold long or short positions, and may trade or otherwise effect transactions, for your or its own account or the accounts of customers, in debt or equity securities of the Company or any other company that may be involved in the Exchange Offers.
15. Termination. This Agreement may be terminated upon the earlier of (a) the expiration, withdrawal or termination of the Exchange Offers, (b) the date of the withdrawal by all the Dealer Managers pursuant to Section 4 of this Agreement or (c) the time and date at which this Agreement is terminated by the mutual consent of the parties hereto. Notwithstanding the termination of the Agreement pursuant to this Section 15, the right to reimbursement pursuant to the provisions of Section 6 of this Agreement, accrued prior to the date of such termination, and the indemnity and the other provisions set forth in Sections 11 and 12 hereof will remain operative.
16. Severability. If any term or other provision of this Agreement is invalid, illegal or incapable of being enforced by any rule of law or public policy, all other provisions of this Agreement shall nevertheless remain in full force and effect so long as the economic and legal substance of the agreements contained herein is not affected in any manner adverse to any party.
 
15

17. Counterparts. This Agreement may be executed in one or more separate counterparts, each of which shall be deemed an original, but all of which together shall constitute one and the same instrument.
18. Binding Effect. This Agreement, including any right to indemnity or contribution hereunder, shall inure to the benefit of and be binding upon any successors, assigns, heirs and personal representatives of the Company, you and the other Indemnified Persons, and nothing in this Agreement, express or implied, is intended to or shall confer upon any other person any right, benefit or remedy.
19. Governing Law. This Agreement shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the internal laws of the State of New York.
20. CONSENT TO JURISDICTION. THE COMPANY HEREBY (A) SUBMITS TO THE JURISDICTION OF ANY NEW YORK STATE OR FEDERAL COURT SITTING IN NEW YORK CITY WITH RESPECT TO ANY ACTIONS AND PROCEEDINGS ARISING OUT OF OR RELATING TO THIS AGREEMENT, (B) AGREES THAT ALL CLAIMS WITH RESPECT TO SUCH ACTIONS OR PROCEEDINGS MAY BE HEARD AND DETERMINED IN SUCH NEW YORK STATE OR FEDERAL COURT, (C) WAIVES THE DEFENSE OF AN INCONVENIENT FORUM AND (D) AGREES THAT A FINAL JUDGMENT IN ANY SUCH ACTION OR PROCEEDING SHALL BE CONCLUSIVE AND MAY BE ENFORCED IN OTHER JURISDICTIONS BY SUIT ON THE JUDGMENT OR IN ANY OTHER MANNER PROVIDED BY LAW.
21. Entire Agreement. This Agreement constitutes the entire agreement between the parties hereto with respect to the subject matter hereof and supersedes all prior agreements and undertakings, both written and oral, among the parties, or any of them, with respect to the subject matter hereof.
22. Amendment. This Agreement may not be amended or waived except in writing signed by each party to be bound thereby.
23. Notices. All notices, requests, demands, waivers and other communications required or permitted to be given under this Agreement shall be in writing and shall be deemed to have been duly given if (a) delivered personally, (b) mailed, certified or registered mail with postage prepaid, (c) sent by next-day or overnight mail or delivery or (d) sent by telecopy, as follows:
 
 	(a)	If to you:	
Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated
1585 Broadway
New York, New York 10036
Attention: Equity Syndicate Desk
 
16

Barclays Capital Inc.
745 Seventh Avenue
New York, New York 10019
Attention: Liability Management Group
with a copy to:
Shearman & Sterling LLP 599 Lexington Avenue New York, New York 10022
Telecopy No.: (646) 848-8021
Attention: Joel Klaperman
 
 	(b)	If to the Company:	
800 S. Douglas Road, 12th Floor
Coral Gables, Florida 33134
Telecopy No.: (305) 406-1907
Attention: Albert de Cardenas Esq.
with a copy to:
Greenberg Traurig, P.A.
333 Avenue of the Americas (333 S.E. 2nd Avenue)
Miami, Florida 33131
Telecopy No.: (305) 961-5722
Attention: Barbara Oikle
or, in each case, at such other address as may be specified in writing to the other parties hereto.
All such notices, requests, demands, waivers and other communications shall be deemed to have been received (w) if by person delivery on the day after such delivery, (x) if by certified or registered mail, on the seventh business day after the mailing thereof, (y) if by next-day or overnight mail or delivery, on the day delivered, (z) if by telecopy, on the next day following the day on which such telecopy was sent, provided that a copy is also sent by certified or registered mail.
24. Subheadings. The descriptive headings contained in this Agreement are included for convenience of reference only and shall not affect in any way the meaning or interpretation of this Agreement.
25. WAIVER OF JURY TRIAL. YOU, ON THE ONE HAND, AND THE COMPANY (ON ITS OWN BEHALF AND, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY LAW, ON BEHALF OF ITS STOCKHOLDERS), ON THE OTHER HAND, WAIVE ANY RIGHT TO TRIAL BY JURY IN ANY ACTION, CLAIM, SUIT OR PROCEEDING WITH RESPECT TO
 
17

YOUR ENGAGEMENT AS DEALER MANAGERS OR YOUR ROLE IN CONNECTION HEREWITH.
[Rest of Page Intentionally Left Blank]
 
18

Please indicate your willingness to act as Dealer Managers on the terms set forth herein and your acceptance of the foregoing provisions by signing in the space provided below for that purpose and returning to us a copy of this Agreement, whereupon this Agreement and your acceptance shall constitute a binding agreement between us.

Very truly yours,
 
MASTEC, INC.	
 	 	
By:	 	/s/ C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Name:	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Title:	 	Executive Vice President and
Chief Financial Officer	
Signature Pages to the Dealer Manager Agreement

 
 	 	 	 	 	
CHURCH & TOWER, INC.
MASTEC BRAZIL I, INC.
MASTEC BRAZIL II INC.
MASTEC CONTRACTING COMPANY, INC. MASTEC LATIN AMERICA, INC.
MASTEC NORTH AMERICA, INC.
MASTEC SERVICES COMPANY, INC.
MASTEC SPAIN, INC.
MASTEC VENEZUELA, INC.

By:	 	/s/ C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Name:	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Title:	 	Executive Vice President and
Chief Financial Officer	

 	 	 	 	 	
DIRECT STAR TV, LLC
GLOBETEC CONSTRUCTION, LLC
MASTEC WIRELESS SERVICES, LLC
(f/k/a MASTEC NORTH AMERICA AC, LLC) MASTEC RESIDENTIAL SERVICES, LLC MASTEC PROPERTY HOLDINGS, LLC
NSORO MASTEC LLC
POWER PARTNERS MASTEC, LLC
 
By their sole member or manager,
as applicable:
 
MASTEC NORTH AMERICA, INC.

By:	 	/s/ C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Name:	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Title:	 	Executive Vice President and
Chief Financial Officer	
Signature Pages to the Dealer Manager Agreement

 
 	 	 	 	 	
NSORO MASTEC INTERNATIONAL, INC.	
 	 	
By:	 	/s/ C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Name:	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Title:	 	Vice President	

 	 	 	 	 	
PRECISION ACQUISITION LLC
 
By its sole member:
 
MASTEC, INC.	
 	 	
By:	 	/s/ C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Name:	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Title:	 	Executive Vice President and
Chief Financial Officer	

 	 	 	 	 	
PRECISION PIPELINE LLC
PRECISION TRANSPORT COMPANY, LLC	
 	 	
By:	 	/s/ Michael D. Murphy	
 	 	Name:	 	Michael D. Murphy	
 	 	Title:	 	President	

PUMPCO, INC.	
 	 	
By:	 	/s/ C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Name:	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Title:	 	Vice President	

THREE PHASE ACQUISITION CORP.	
 	 	
By:	 	/s/ C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Name:	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Title:	 	Executive Vice President and
Chief Financial Officer	
Signature Pages to the Dealer Manager Agreement

 

THREE PHASE LINE CONSTRUCTION, INC.	
 	 	
By:	 	/s/ Stanley Tedder	
 	 	Name:	 	Stanley Tedder	
 	 	Title:	 	Chief Executive Officer	

WANZEK CONSTRUCTION, INC.	
 	 	
By:	 	/s/ C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Name:	 	C. Robert Campbell	
 	 	Title:	 	Vice President	
Signature Pages to the Dealer Manager Agreement

Accepted and agreed as of the
date first above written:

MORGAN STANLEY & CO. INCORPORATED

By:	 	/s/ Rizvan Dhalla	
 	 	Name:	 	Rizvan Dhalla	
 	 	Title:	 	Managing Director	

 	 	 	 	 	
BARCLAYS CAPITAL INC.

By:	 	/s/ Steven R. Halperin	
 	 	Name:	 	Steven R. Halperin	
 	 	Title:	 	Managing Director	
Signature Pages to the Dealer Manager Agreement

Schedule I

Guarantor	  	State of Formation	
 	 	
Church & Tower, Inc.	  	Florida	
 	 	
Direct Star TV, LLC	  	North Carolina	
 	 	
GlobeTec Construction, LLC	  	Florida	
 	 	
MasTec Brazil I, Inc.	  	Florida	
 	 	
MasTec Brazil II, Inc.	  	Florida	
 	 	
MasTec Contracting Company, Inc.	  	Nevada	
 	 	
MasTec Latin America, Inc.	  	Delaware	
 	 	
MasTec North America, Inc.	  	Florida	
 	 	
MasTec Wireless Services, LLC (f/k/a MasTec North America AC, LLC)	  	Florida	
 	 	
MasTec Property Holdings, LLC	  	Nevada	
 	 	
MasTec Residential Services, LLC	  	Florida	
 	 	
MasTec Services Company, Inc.	  	Florida	
 	 	
MasTec Spain, Inc.	  	Florida	
 	 	
MasTec Venezuela, Inc.	  	Florida	
 	 	
Nsoro MasTec, LLC	  	Florida	
 	 	
Nsoro MasTec International, Inc.	  	Nevada	
 	 	
Power Partners MasTec, LLC	  	North Carolina	
 	 	
Precision Acquisition, LLC	  	Wisconsin	
 	 	
Precision Pipeline LLC	  	Wisconsin	
 	 	
Precision Transport Company, LLC	  	Wisconsin	
 	 	
Pumpco, Inc.	  	Texas	
 	 	
Three Phase Line Construction, Inc.	  	New Hampshire	
 	 	
Three Phase Acquisition Corp.	  	New Hampshire	
 	 	
Wanzek Construction, Inc.	  	North Dakota	

Schedule II
MasTec North America, Inc.
DirectStar TV, LLC
Nsoro MasTec, LLC
Wanzek Construction, Inc.

Exhibit 5.1
 
November 24, 2010
MasTec, Inc.
800 S. Douglas Road
12th Floor
Coral Gables, Florida 33134
 
 	Re:	MasTec, Inc. Registration Statement on Form S-4	
Ladies and Gentlemen:
We have acted as counsel for MasTec, Inc., a Florida corporation (the “Company”), and certain subsidiaries of the Company (the “ Guarantors ” and, together with the Company, the “ Registrants ”), in connection with the filing by the Registrants with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (the “ Commission ”) of a registration statement on Form S-4 (the “ Registration Statement ”) under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the “ Securities Act ”), in respect of the Company’s issuance, subject to the terms and conditions, and upon consummation, of the exchange offer described in the Registration Statement (the “ Exchange Offer ”): (i) up to $115,000,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s new 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “ New 4.00% Notes ”), which will be unconditionally guaranteed by the Guarantors as to the payment of principal and interest (the “ New 4.00% Guarantees ”), in exchange for all of the Company’s issued and outstanding 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “ Original 4.00% Notes ”), which are unconditionally guaranteed by the Guarantors as to the payment of principal and interest thereon (the “ Original 4.00% Guarantees ”), plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.00% Notes validly tendered and accepted; (ii) up to $100,000,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s new 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “ New 4.25% Notes ” and, together with the New 4.00% Notes, the “ New Notes ”), which will be unconditionally guaranteed by the Guarantors as to the payment of principal and interest (the “ New 4.25% Guarantees ” and, together with the New 4.00% Guarantees, the “ New Guarantees ”) in exchange for all of the Company’s issued and outstanding 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “ Original 4.25% Notes ” and, together with the Original 4.00% Notes, the “ Original Notes ”), which are unconditionally guaranteed by the Guarantors as to the payment of principal and interest thereon (the “ Original 4.25% Guarantees ” and, together with the Original 4.00% Guarantees, the “ Original Guarantees ”) plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.25% Notes validly tendered and accepted; and (iii) the shares of the Company’s common stock, par value $0.10 per share, issuable upon conversion of the New Notes (the “ Conversion Shares ”).
The Original Notes and the Original Guarantees were issued under that certain Base Indenture, dated June 5, 2009 (the “Base Indenture ”), as supplemented by that certain First Supplemental Indenture, dated June 5, 2009, in respect of the Original 4.00% Notes and the Original 4.00% Guarantees and that certain Second Supplemental Indenture, dated November 10, 2009, in respect of the Original 4.25% Notes and the Original 4.25% Guarantees, each by and among the Company, the Guarantors party thereto and U.S. Bank National Association, as Trustee (the “ Trustee ”). The New Notes and the New Guarantees will be issued under the Base Indenture and a Third Supplemental Indenture, in respect of the New 4.00% Notes and the New 4.00% Guarantees (the “ Third Supplemental Indenture ”) and the Fourth Supplemental Indenture, in respect of the New 4.25% Notes and the New 4.25% Guarantees (the “ Fourth Supplemental Indenture ” and together with the Third Supplemental Indenture, the “ New Notes Supplemental Indentures ”), each such supplemental indenture to be by and among the Company, the Guarantors and the Trustee.

MasTec, Inc.
November 24, 2010
Page 2
In connection with our representation of the Registrants and the preparation of this opinion letter, we have examined the following documents (collectively, the “ Documents ”):
1. the Registration Statement;
2. the Base Indenture;
3. the Company’s Articles of Incorporation, as amended, as filed with the Department of State of the State of Florida;
4. the Company’s Bylaws, as amended;
5. the Organizational Documents of each of the Guarantors (“Organizational Documents” means (i) with respect to a corporation, such corporation’s Articles or Certificate of Incorporation and Bylaws or other equivalent organizational documents, as amended through the date hereof, and (ii) with respect to a limited liability company, such limited liability company’s Articles of Organization and Operating Agreement or other equivalent organizational documents, as amended through the date hereof);
6. resolutions adopted by the Company’s Board of Directors (including any committees thereof) in respect of the filing of the Registration Statement and the authorization and issuance of the New Notes and the Conversion Shares, certified as of the date hereof by an officer of the Company;
7. resolutions adopted by the respective boards of directors, or in the case of a limited liability company, the sole member, manager or board of managers, of the Guarantors approving the filing of the Registration Statement and the authorization and issuance of the New Guarantees, certified as of the date hereof by an officer of each of the Guarantors; and
8. such other documents and matters of law as we have considered necessary or appropriate for the expression of the opinions contained herein.
In rendering the opinions set forth herein, we have assumed, without investigation, the following: (i) the genuineness of all signatures and the authenticity of all Documents submitted to us as originals, the conformity to authentic original documents of all Documents submitted to us as copies and the veracity of the Documents; (ii) that each individual executing any of the Documents, whether on behalf of such individual or another person, is legally competent to do so; and (iii) each of the parties (other than the Company and the Guarantors) executing any of the Documents has duly and validly executed and delivered each of the Documents to which such party is a signatory, and the obligations of each party set forth therein are legal, valid and binding and are enforceable in accordance with all stated terms.
Additionally, as to questions of fact in respect of the opinions hereinafter expressed, we have relied solely upon the Documents.

MasTec, Inc.
November 24, 2010
Page 3
Based upon the foregoing, and subject to the qualifications and limitations stated herein, we are of the opinion that:
1. the New Notes have been duly authorized for issuance;
2. the New Guarantees have been duly authorized for issuance;
3. when issued and delivered by the Trustee in accordance with the terms of the Exchange Offer, Base Indenture and the New Notes Supplemental Indentures (assuming the due authorization, execution and delivery of the Certificate of Authentication by the Trustee), the New Notes will constitute the valid and binding obligations of the Company;
4. when issued and delivered by the Trustee in accordance with the terms of the Exchange Offer, Base Indenture and the New Notes Supplemental Indentures (assuming the due authorization, execution and delivery of the Certificate of Authentication by the Trustee), the New Guarantees will constitute the valid and binding obligations of the Guarantors; and
5. the Conversion Shares, when issued by the Company, against payment therefor in accordance with the terms of the Exchange Offer, the New Notes and the New Notes Supplemental Indentures, will be duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and non assessable.
The opinions in paragraphs 1-4 set forth above are subject to (i) the effects of bankruptcy, insolvency, fraudulent conveyance, reorganization, moratorium and other laws relating to or affecting creditors’ rights generally, (ii) the effects of general equitable principles, whether enforcement is considered in a proceeding in equity or at law, (iii) the discretion of the court before which any proceeding therefor may be brought and (iv) to the extent required by any jurisdiction in which the New Notes are being executed, the payment of any documentary stamp taxes that may be due in connection therewith.
In addition, the opinion in paragraph 4 above is subject to the following qualifications:
a) the obligations of the Guarantors under the New Guarantees contained in the New Notes Supplemental Indentures are subject to the defenses available to a surety or guarantor under applicable law, but the waivers of such defenses set forth in the Indenture are enforceable, subject to our other qualifications and exceptions set forth herein;
b) we advise you that it could be contended as to any Guarantor that it has not been given fair or reasonably equivalent consideration in respect of its New Guarantee, that such Guarantor is, or by issuing a New Guarantee may become, insolvent, and that such New Guarantee may be voidable by creditors of such Guarantor or by a trustee or receiver of such Guarantor in bankruptcy or similar proceedings pursuant to applicable bankruptcy, fraudulent conveyance or other laws; therefore, our opinion set forth in paragraph 4 above, insofar as it relates to the New Guarantees, is further limited by and subject to the effect of such laws;
c) provisions in the New Notes Supplemental Indentures that provide that the Guarantors’ liability thereunder shall not be affected by (i) actions or failures to act on the part of the holders or the Trustee, (ii) amendments or waivers of provisions of documents governing the guaranteed obligations, or (iii) other actions, events, or circumstances that make more burdensome or otherwise change the obligations and liabilities of the Guarantors, might not be enforceable under circumstances and in the event of actions that change the essential nature of the terms and conditions of the guaranteed obligations; and
d) we have assumed consideration that is fair and sufficient to support the agreements of each Guarantor under the New Guarantees and the New Notes Supplemental Indentures, and would be deemed by a court of competent jurisdiction to have been, duly received by each Guarantor.

MasTec, Inc.
November 24, 2010
Page 4
We express no opinion with respect to:
a) the effect of any provision of the Base Indenture, the New Notes Supplemental Indentures or the New Notes that is intended to permit modification or waiver thereof only by means of an agreement signed in writing by the parties thereto;
b) the effect of any provision of the Base Indenture, the New Notes Supplemental Indentures or the New Notes imposing penalties or forfeitures or any late charges, prepayment penalties, default interest or other similar provisions which may be deemed to constitute penalties;
c) the enforceability of any provision of the Base Indenture, the New Notes Supplemental Indentures or the New Notes to the extent that such provision constitutes a waiver of illegality as a defense to performance of contract obligations;
d) the effect of waivers of applicable statutes of limitations;
e) the enforceability of any provision of the Base Indenture, the New Notes Supplemental Indentures or the New Notes regarding the severability of clauses or provisions of that document;
f) the effect of any provision of the Base Indenture, the New Notes Supplemental Indentures or the New Notes relating to indemnification, contribution or exculpation in connection with violations of any securities laws or relating to indemnification, contribution or exculpation in connection with willful, reckless or criminal acts or negligence of the indemnified or exculpated person or the person receiving contribution;
g) the enforceability of the provisions of the Base Indenture, the New Notes Supplemental Indentures or the New Notes (i) restricting access to legal or equitable remedies, (ii) purporting to waive or affect any rights to notices, (iii) allowing any party to declare indebtedness due and payable without notice (as some courts have held that acceleration may not be made except by an unequivocal act of the holder evidencing acceleration, which may include notice to the debtor), (iv) covenanting to take action the taking of which is discretionary with or subject to the approval of a third party or which is otherwise subject to contingencies the fulfillment of which are not within the control of the parties so covenanting, (v) providing for nonjudicial foreclosure, (vi) providing for specific performance and appointment of a receiver, (vii) providing that the failure by the Trustee or any holder of the New Notes to exercise any right, remedy or option under the Indenture or the New Notes shall not operate as a waiver, or (viii) purporting to establish evidentiary standards for suit or proceedings to enforce the Indenture or the New Notes; and
h) the validity, binding effect or enforceability of any provision of the Base Indenture, the New Notes Supplemental Indentures or the New Notes related to choice of law, forum selection or submission to jurisdiction (including, without limitation, any express or implied waiver of any objection to venue in any court or of any objection that a court is an inconvenient forum) to the extent that the validity, binding effect or enforceability of any such provision is to be determined by any court other than a court of the State of New York.

MasTec, Inc.
November 24, 2010
Page 5
This opinion letter is limited to the matters stated herein, and no opinions may be implied or inferred beyond the matters expressly stated herein. We assume no obligation to supplement this opinion if any applicable law changes after the date hereof or if we become aware of any fact that might change the opinions expressed herein after the date hereof.
This opinion letter is being furnished to the Company solely for submission to the Commission as an exhibit to the Registration Statement and, accordingly, may not be relied upon by, quoted in any manner to or delivered to any other person or entity without, in each instance, our prior written consent.
We do not express any opinion herein concerning any law other than the laws of the State of Florida, the laws of the State of New York and the federal laws of the United States.
We hereby consent to the filing of this opinion as an exhibit to the Registration Statement and to the use of the name of our firm therein. In giving this consent, we do not admit that we are within the category of persons whose consent is required by Section 7 of the Securities Act.

Sincerely,
 
GREENBERG TRAURIG, P.A.	
 	 	
By:	 	/s/ Barbara J. Oikle, Esq.	
 	 	Barbara J. Oikle, Esq.	

GREENBERG TRAURIG, LLP	
 	
/s/ Greenberg Traurig, LLP	

Exhibit 8.1
[LETTERHEAD OF GREENBERG TRAURIG, P.A.]
November 24, 2010
MasTec, Inc.
800 S. Douglas Road, 12th Floor
Miami, FL 33134
Ladies and Gentlemen:
We have acted as U.S. Federal income tax counsel to MasTec, Inc., a Florida corporation (the “Company”) in connection with the preparation and filing by the Company of a Registration Statement on Form S-4, initially filed by the Company with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the “Commission”) on November 24, 2010 under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the “Registration Statement”).
Pursuant to the Registration Statement, the Company is issuing and exchanging up to $115,000,000 principal amount of its new 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “New 4.00% Notes”) for its outstanding 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “Original 4.00% Notes”) and up to $100,000,000 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “New 4.25% Notes” and, together with its New 4.00% Notes, the “New Notes”)) for its outstanding 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “Original 4.25% Notes” and, together with the Original 4.00% Notes, the “Original Notes”) (the “Exchange Offer”). The New Notes will be issued under two supplemental indentures (the “Supplemental Indentures”) among MasTec, Inc., as issuer, the guarantors and U.S. Bank National Association, as trustee, to the Indenture dated as of June 5, 2009 (the “Base Indenture” and together with the Supplemental Indentures, the “Indenture”).
In connection with the preparation of this opinion letter, we have examined and relied on those documents we have deemed appropriate, including the Registration Statement filed by the Company with the Commission on June 5, 2009, in respect of the Original 4.00% Notes, the Company’s private placement memorandum dated November 4, 2009 in respect of the Original 4.25% Notes and the Registration Statement. In addition, we have obtained the additional information we have deemed relevant and necessary through consultation with or representations from officers and representatives of the Company. Any capitalized terms used but not defined herein have the meaning given them in the Registration Statement.
We hereby confirm that the discussion under the caption “CERTAIN U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS,” insofar as that discussion represents legal conclusions or statements of U.S. Federal income tax law, subject to the limitations and conditions set forth therein, accurately describes, and constitutes our opinion as to, the material U.S. Federal income tax consequences relevant to the exchange of an Original Note for a New Note and the acquisition, ownership and disposition of a New Note and the common stock, if any, acquired on a conversion of a New Note.

No opinion is expressed as to any other matter, including any aspect of state, local or non-U.S. tax law. This opinion is based on current U.S. Federal income tax law and administrative practice, and we do not undertake to advise you as to any future changes in that law or practice that may affect our opinion unless we are specifically retained to do so. Additionally, the opinions expressed herein are as of the date hereof, and we assume no obligation to update or supplement those opinions to reflect any facts or circumstances that may hereafter come to our attention. We hereby consent to the use of this opinion as an exhibit to the Registration Statement and to the reference to us in the Registration Statement under the caption “LEGAL MATTERS.”

Very truly yours,	
 	
Greenberg Traurig, P.A.	
 	 	
By:	 	/s/ Charles E. Stiver, Jr.	
 	 	Charles E. Stiver, Jr.	

Exhibit 12.1
Statement Regarding Computation of Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges

Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges	  	Year Ended December 31,	 	 	Nine months ended
September 30, 2010	 	
 	  	2009	 	  	2008	 	  	2007	 	 	2006	 	 	2005	 	 	 	 	
Earnings:	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Net income attributable to MasTec	  	$	70,748	  	  	$	65,788	  	  	$	(7,328	) 	 	$	(50,348	) 	 	$	(14,616	) 	 	$	52,017	  	
Provision for income taxes	  	 	8,385	  	  	 	870	  	  	 	—  	  	 	 	—  	  	 	 	—  	  	 	 	35,912	  	
Income attributable to MasTec before income taxes	  	 	79,133	  	  	 	66,658	  	  	 	(7,328	) 	 	 	(50,348	) 	 	 	(14,616	) 	 	 	87,929	  	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Add:	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Minority interest(1)	  	$	—  	  	  	$	—  	  	  	$	2,459	  	 	$	2,294	  	 	$	1,714	  	 	$	—  	  	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Loss from discontinued operations	  	 	—  	  	  	 	814	  	  	 	13,611	  	 	 	90,398	  	 	 	35,947	  	 	 	—  	  	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Fixed charges	  	 	51,237	  	  	 	36,928	  	  	 	32,168	  	 	 	31,186	  	 	 	35,297	  	 	 	51,187	  	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Subtotal Earnings	  	$	130,370	  	  	$	104,400	  	  	$	40,910	  	 	$	73,530	  	 	$	58,342	  	 	$	139,116	  	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Less: Undistributed earnings of less-than-50% owned affiliates	  	 	—  	  	  	 	—  	  	  	 	119	  	 	 	5,772	  	 	 	285	  	 	 	—  	  	

Total Earnings	  	$	130,370	  	  	$	104,400	  	  	$	40,791	  	 	$	67,758	  	 	$	58,057	  	 	$	139,116	  	

Fixed Charges:	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	  	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Interest expense	  	$	25,944	  	  	$	17,721	  	  	$	16,135	  	 	$	14,453	  	 	$	19,463	  	 	$	22,732	  	
 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Estimate of interest within rental expense	  	 	25,293	  	  	 	19,207	  	  	 	16,033	  	 	 	16,733	  	 	 	15,834	  	 	 	28,455	  	

Total Fixed Charges	  	$	51,237	  	  	$	36,928	  	  	$	32,168	  	 	$	31,186	  	 	$	35,297	  	 	$	51,187	  	

Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges	  	 	2.5x	  	  	 	2.8x	  	  	 	1.3x	  	 	 	2.2x	  	 	 	1.6x	  	 	 	2.7x	  	

(1)	In years prior to the adoption of SFAS 160, Non-controlling Interests in Consolidated Financial Statements, (2004-2008), other parties’ interests in less-than-100%-owned subsidiaries were accounted for as minority interest. Upon the adoption of SFAS 160 in 2009, these interests are accounted for as non-controlling interests and are excluded from net income attributable to MasTec. Therefore, no further adjustment for the non-controlling interest portion of net income is required in 2009 or 2010.	

Exhibit 23.2
Consent of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm
MasTec, Inc.
Coral Gables, FL
We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in the Prospectus constituting a part of this Registration Statement of our reports dated February 24, 2010, relating to the consolidated financial statements, the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting of MasTec, Inc., and the financial statement schedule appearing in the Company’s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2009.
We also consent to the reference to us under the caption “Experts” in the Prospectus.
/s/ BDO USA, LLP
(formerly known as BDO Seidman, LLP)
Miami, FL
November 24, 2010
Certified Public Accountants

Exhibit 23.3
CONSENT OF LARSONALLEN LLP
We hereby consent to the use of our report dated March 30, 2009, except for Note 15, as to which the date is September 5, 2009, on the consolidated financial statements of PPL Management, Inc. and Subsidiaries for the years ended December 31, 2008, 2007 and 2006 and the use of our report dated January 21, 2010 relating to our review of the financial statements of PPL Management, Inc. and Subsidiaries as of September 30, 2009 for the periods ended September 30, 2009 and 2008 appearing or incorporated by reference in the Prospectus constituting a part of this Registration Statement.
/s/ LarsonAllen LLP
LarsonAllen LLP
Eau Claire, Wisconsin
November 24, 2010

Exhibit 23.4
CONSENT OF HOULIHAN CAPITAL ADVISORS, LLC
We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference to Houlihan Capital Advisors, LLC and to our valuation reports dated, December 31, 2009, March 31, 2010, June 30, 2010, and September 30, 2010, relating to the estimation of fair value of certain auction rate securities held by MasTec, Inc. as of December 31, 2009, March 31, 2010, June 30, 2010, and September 30, 2010 in the Prospectus constituting a part of this Registration Statement.

/s/ Houlihan Capital Advisors, LLC	
 	
Houlihan Capital Advisors, LLC	
November 24, 2010	

Exhibit 25.1

 
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION
Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM T-1

STATEMENT OF ELIGIBILITY UNDER
THE TRUST INDENTURE ACT OF 1939 OF A
CORPORATION DESIGNATED TO ACT AS TRUSTEE
Check if an Application to Determine Eligibility of
a Trustee Pursuant to Section 305(b)(2)

U.S. BANK NATIONAL ASSOCIATION
(Exact name of Trustee as specified in its charter)

31-0841368
I.R.S. Employer Identification No.

800 Nicollet Mall
Minneapolis, Minnesota	 	55402	
(Address of principal executive offices)	 	(Zip Code)	
Laurie A. Howard
U.S. Bank National Association
60 Livingston Avenue
St. Paul, MN 55107
(651) 495-3912
(Name, address and telephone number of agent for service)

MasTec, Inc.
(Issuer with respect to the Securities)

 
 	 	 	
Florida	 	65-0829355	
(State or other jurisdiction of
incorporation or organization)	 	(I.R.S. Employer
Identification No.)	
 	 	
800 S. Douglas Road, 12th Floor
Coral Gables, Florida	 	33134	
(Address of Principal Executive Offices)	 	(Zip Code)	

Senior Debt Securities
(Title of the Indenture Securities)

 

FORM T-1
 
Item 1.	GENERAL INFORMATION. Furnish the following information as to the Trustee.	
 
 	a)	Name and address of each examining or supervising authority to which it is subject.	
Comptroller of the Currency
Washington, D.C.
 
 	b)	Whether it is authorized to exercise corporate trust powers.	
Yes
 
Item 2.	AFFILIATIONS WITH OBLIGOR. If the obligor is an affiliate of the Trustee, describe each such affiliation.	
None
 
Items 3-15	Items 3-15 are not applicable because to the best of the Trustee’s knowledge, the obligor is not in default under any Indenture for which the Trustee acts as Trustee.	
 
Item 16.	LIST OF EXHIBITS: List below all exhibits filed as a part of this statement of eligibility and qualification.	
 
 	1.	A copy of the Articles of Association of the Trustee.*	
 
 	2.	A copy of the certificate of authority of the Trustee to commence business.**	
 
 	3.	A copy of the certificate of authority of the Trustee to exercise corporate trust powers.**	
 
 	4.	A copy of the existing bylaws of the Trustee.**	
 
 	5.	A copy of each Indenture referred to in Item 4. Not applicable.	
 
 	6.	The consent of the Trustee required by Section 321(b) of the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, attached as Exhibit 6.	
 
 	7.	Report of Condition of the Trustee as of September 30, 2010 published pursuant to law or the requirements of its supervising or examining authority, attached as Exhibit 7.	
 
*	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 25.1 to Amendment No. 2 to registration statement on S-4, Registration Number 333-128217 filed on November 15, 2005.	
**	Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 25.1 to registration statement on S-4, Registration Number 333-166527 filed on May 5, 2010.	
 
2

SIGNATURE
Pursuant to the requirements of the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended, the Trustee, U.S. BANK NATIONAL ASSOCIATION, a national banking association organized and existing under the laws of the United States of America, has duly caused this statement of eligibility and qualification to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, all in the City of St. Paul, State of Minnesota on the 22nd of November, 2010.

By:	 	/s/ Laurie A. Howard	
 	 	Laurie A. Howard
Vice President	
 
3

Exhibit 6
CONSENT
In accordance with Section 321(b) of the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, the undersigned, U.S. BANK NATIONAL ASSOCIATION hereby consents that reports of examination of the undersigned by Federal, State, Territorial or District authorities may be furnished by such authorities to the Securities and Exchange Commission upon its request therefor.
Dated: November 22nd, 2010

By:	 	/s/ Laurie A. Howard	
 	 	Laurie A. Howard
Vice President	
 
4

Exhibit 7
U.S. Bank National Association
Statement of Financial Condition
As of 9/30/2010
($000’s)

 	  	9/30/2010	 	
Assets	  	 	 	 	
Cash and Balances Due From Depository Institutions	  	$	4,468,855	  	
Securities	  	 	47,348,124	  	
Federal Funds	  	 	4,391,378	  	
Loans & Lease Financing Receivables	  	 	189,026,648	  	
Fixed Assets	  	 	5,734,308	  	
Intangible Assets	  	 	12,792,037	  	
Other Assets	  	 	22,001,025	  	
 	  	 	 	 	
Total Assets	  	$	285,762,375	  	
Liabilities	  	 	 	 	
Deposits	  	$	196,374,224	  	
Fed Funds	  	 	10,707,062	  	
Treasury Demand Notes	  	 	0	  	
Trading Liabilities	  	 	476,735	  	
Other Borrowed Money	  	 	33,801,510	  	
Acceptances	  	 	0	  	
Subordinated Notes and Debentures	  	 	7,760,721	  	
Other Liabilities	  	 	7,649,489	  	
 	  	 	 	 	
Total Liabilities	  	$	256,769,741	  	
Equity	  	 	 	 	
Minority Interest in Subsidiaries	  	$	1,725,386	  	
Common and Preferred Stock	  	 	18,200	  	
Surplus	  	 	12,636,872	  	
Undivided Profits	  	 	14,612,176	  	
 	  	 	 	 	
Total Equity Capital	  	$	28,992,634	  	
Total Liabilities and Equity Capital	  	$	285,762,375	  	
 
5

Exhibit 99.1
MasTec, Inc.
LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL
FOR THE
OFFER TO EXCHANGE
All outstanding 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
For a Like Principal Amount of
New 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
and an Exchange Fee
and
All outstanding 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
For a Like Principal Amount of
New 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
and an Exchange Fee

The exchange offer will expire at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on December 22, 2010 unless the exchange offer is extended by, and in the sole discretion of, MasTec, Inc. (“MasTec” or the “Company”), in which case the term “Expiration Date” shall mean the latest date and time to which the exchange offer is extended.
Tenders of Original Notes (as defined below) may be withdrawn at any time prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the Expiration Date (as defined below).

By Facsimile:	  	By Registered or Certified Mail:	  	By Hand/Overnight Delivery	
(651) 495 - 8158
Attn: Specialized Finance	  	U.S. Bank National Association
Corporate Trust Services
60 Livingston Avenue
St. Paul, Minnesota 55107
Attn: Specialized Finance
(800) 934-6802	  	U.S. Bank National Association
Corporate Trust Services
60 Livingston Avenue
1st Floor - Bond Drop Window
St. Paul, Minnesota 55107
(800) 934-6802	
Delivery of this letter of transmittal to an address, or transmission via telegram, telex or facsimile, other than to the exchange agent as set forth above, will not constitute a valid delivery. The method of delivery of all documents, including certificates, is at the risk of the holder. Instead of delivery by mail, we recommend that holders use an overnight or hand delivery service. If delivery is by mail, we recommend the use of registered mail with return receipt requested, properly insured. You should read the instructions accompanying this letter of transmittal carefully before you complete this letter of transmittal.
The undersigned acknowledges that he, she or it has received the preliminary prospectus dated November 24, 2010 (as the same may be amended or supplemented from time to time, the “prospectus”) of MasTec, Inc. and this letter of transmittal and the instructions hereto, which together constitute the Company’s offer to exchange (i) up to $115,000,000 aggregate principal amount of MasTec’s outstanding 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the “Original 4.00% Notes,” for a like principal amount of 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the “New 4.00% Notes,” plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.00% Notes validly tendered and accepted in the exchange offer and (ii) up to $100,000,000 aggregate principal amount of MasTec’s outstanding 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the “Original 4.25% Notes,” for a like principal amount of 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the “New 4.25% Notes,” plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.25% Notes validly tendered and accepted in the exchange offer. The Original 4.00% Notes and the Original 4.25% Notes are collectively referred to as the “Original Notes,” and the New 4.00% Notes and the New 4.25% Notes are collectively referred to as the “New Notes.” The Original 4.00% Notes have CUSIP number 576323AG4 and the Original 4.25% Notes have CUSIP number 576323AH2 (Restricted) and 576323AJ8 (Unrestricted).
 
1

Capitalized terms used but not defined herein have the respective meanings given to them in the prospectus.
This letter of transmittal is to be used if (1) certificates representing Original Notes are to be physically delivered to the exchange agent by Holders (as defined below) or (2) tender of the Original Notes is to be made by Holders according to the guaranteed delivery procedures set forth in the prospectus under “Exchange Offer — Guaranteed Delivery Procedures.” Delivery of this letter of transmittal and all other required documents must be made to the exchange agent.
Delivery of documents to The Depository Trust Company (“DTC”) does not constitute delivery to the exchange agent.
The term “Holder” as used herein means any person in whose name Original Notes are registered on the books of the Company or any other person who has obtained a properly completed bond power from the registered holder.
Any Holder of Original Notes who wishes to tender his, her or its Original Notes must, prior to the Expiration Date, either: (a) complete, sign and deliver this letter of transmittal, or a facsimile thereof, to the exchange agent in person or to the address or facsimile number set forth above and tender (and not withdraw) his, her or its Original Notes, or (b) if a tender of Original Notes is to be made by book-entry transfer to the account maintained by the exchange agent at DTC, confirm such book-entry transfer, including the delivery of an agent’s message (a “ Book-Entry Confirmation ”), in each case in accordance with the procedures for tendering described in the instructions to this letter of transmittal.
Holders of Original Notes whose certificates are not immediately available or who are unable to deliver their certificates or Book-Entry Confirmation and all other documents required by this letter of transmittal to be delivered to the exchange agent on or prior to the Expiration Date must tender their Original Notes according to the guaranteed delivery procedures set forth under the caption “Exchange Offer — Guaranteed Delivery Procedures” in the prospectus. (See Instruction 2.)
Upon the terms and subject to the conditions of the exchange offer and payment of the exchange fee, the acceptance for exchange of the Original Notes validly tendered and not withdrawn and the issuance of the New Notes will be made as soon as practicable following the Expiration Date. For the purposes of the exchange offer, the Company shall be deemed to have accepted for exchange validly tendered Original Notes when, as and if the Company has given oral or written notice thereof to the exchange agent with written confirmation of any oral notice to be given promptly after giving such notice.
The undersigned has completed, executed and delivered this letter of transmittal to indicate the action the undersigned desires to take with respect to the exchange offer.
Please read this entire letter of transmittal and the prospectus carefully before checking any box below. The instructions included in this letter of transmittal must be followed. Questions and requests for assistance or for additional copies of the prospectus, this letter of transmittal and the notice of guaranteed delivery may be directed to the exchange agent. (See Instruction 11.)
Holders who wish to accept the exchange offer and tender their Original Notes must complete this letter of transmittal in its entirety and comply with all of its terms.
Interest on the New Notes will accrue from the last interest payment date on which interest was paid on the Original Notes. Holders whose Original Notes are accepted for exchange will be deemed to have waived the right to receive any interest accrued on the Original Notes.
 
2

Please list below the Original Notes (specifying whether such Original Notes are Original 4.00% Notes or Original 4.25% Notes) to which this letter of transmittal relates. If the space provided below is inadequate, the certificate numbers and principal amounts should be listed on a separate signed schedule, attached hereto. The minimum permitted tender is $1,000 in principal amount. All other tenders must be in integral multiples of $1,000.
DESCRIPTION OF ORIGINAL NOTES

Name(s) and Address(es)
of Holder(s)
(please fill in, if blank)	 	Type of Security
Tendered	 	Certificate
Number(s)
(attach signed list, if necessary)	  	Aggregate Principal
Amount tendered	
Total principal amount of Original 4.00% Notes tendered: $            
Total principal amount of Original 4.25% Notes tendered: $            
 
 	¨	Check here if tendered Original Notes are being delivered by DTC to the exchange agent’s account at DTC and complete the following:	
Name of tendering institution:                                               
DTC book-entry account:                                                       
Transaction code no.:                                                             
Holders who wish to tender their Original Notes and (i) whose Original Notes are not immediately available, or (ii) who cannot deliver their Original Notes, the letter of transmittal or any other required documents to the exchange agent prior to the Expiration Date, or cannot complete the procedure for book–entry transfer on a timely basis, may effect a tender according to the guaranteed delivery procedures set forth in the prospectus under the caption “Exchange Offer — Guaranteed Delivery Procedures.”
 
 	¨	Check here if tendered Original Notes are being delivered pursuant to a notice of guaranteed delivery previously delivered to the exchange agent, and complete the following:	
Name(s) of holder(s) of Original Notes:                                                                    
Window ticket no. (if any):                                                                                           
Date of execution of notice of guaranteed delivery:                                                    
DTC book-entry account:                                                                                             
If delivered by book-entry transfer:                                                                            
Name of tendering institution:                                                                              
Transaction code no.:                                                                                           
 
3

Ladies and Gentlemen:
The undersigned hereby tenders to the Company the principal amount of Original Notes indicated above. Subject to and effective upon the acceptance for exchange of the principal amount of Original Notes tendered hereby in accordance with this letter of transmittal and the accompanying instructions, the undersigned sells, assigns and transfers to, or upon the order of, the Company all right, title and interest in and to the Original Notes tendered hereby. The undersigned hereby irrevocably constitutes and appoints the exchange agent its agent and attorney-in-fact (with full knowledge that the exchange agent also acts as agent of the Company and as trustee under the indenture for the Original Notes and the New Notes) with respect to the tendered Original Notes with full power of substitution to (i) deliver certificates for such Original Notes to the Company, or transfer ownership of such Original Notes on the account books maintained by DTC, together with all accompanying evidences of transfer and authenticity to, or upon the order of, the Company and (ii) present such Original Notes for transfer on the books of the Company and receive all benefits and otherwise exercise all rights of beneficial ownership of such Original Notes, all in accordance with the terms of the exchange offer. The power of attorney granted in this paragraph shall be deemed irrevocable and coupled with an interest.
The undersigned hereby represents and warrants that he, she or it has full power and authority to tender, exchange, sell, assign and transfer the Original Notes tendered hereby and to acquire the New Notes issuable upon the exchange of the Original Notes, and that the Company will acquire good and unencumbered title thereto, free and clear of all liens, restrictions, charges and encumbrances and not subject to any adverse claim, when the same are acquired by the Company.
The undersigned will, upon request, execute and deliver any additional documents deemed by the exchange agent or the Company to be necessary or desirable to complete the exchange, assignment and transfer of the Original Notes tendered hereby or transfer of ownership of such Original Notes on the account books maintained by a book-entry transfer facility.
The undersigned understands and agrees that the Company reserves the right not to accept tendered Original Notes from any tendering Holder if in the Company’s reasonable judgment or its counsel’s judgment, that such acceptance might be unlawful. The undersigned also understands and acknowledges that the Company reserves the right, as set forth in the prospectus under the caption “Exchange Offer — Expiration Date; Extension; Amendments,” to terminate the exchange offer.
For purposes of the exchange offer, the Company shall be deemed to have accepted validly tendered Original Notes when, as and if the Company has given oral or written notice thereof to the exchange agent with written confirmation of any oral notice to be given promptly after giving such notice. If any tendered Original Notes are not accepted for exchange pursuant to the exchange offer for any reason, such unaccepted or non–exchanged Original Notes will be returned to the address shown below or to a different address as may be indicated herein under “Special Delivery Instructions,” without expense to the tendering Holder thereof, (or, in the case of tender by book–entry transfer into the exchange agent’s account at the book–entry transfer facility pursuant to the book-entry transfer procedures described in the prospectus under the caption “Exchange Offer — Procedures For Tendering,” such non-exchanged Original Notes will be credited to an account maintained with such book–entry transfer facility) as promptly as practicable after the expiration or termination of the exchange offer.
The undersigned understands that tenders of Original Notes pursuant to the procedures described under the caption “Exchange Offer — Procedures for Tendering” in the prospectus and in the instructions hereto will constitute a binding agreement between the undersigned and the Company upon the terms and subject to the conditions of the exchange offer. The undersigned also agrees that acceptance of any tendered Original Notes by the Company and the issuance of New Notes and payment of the exchange fee in exchange therefor shall constitute performance in full by the Company of its obligations under the exchange offer and that, upon the issuance of the New Notes and payment of the exchange fee, the Company will have no further obligations or liabilities under the Original Notes or the exchange offer. Without limiting the foregoing, the undersigned agrees and understands that holders whose Original Notes are accepted for exchange will be deemed to have waived the right to receive any interest accrued on the Original Notes.
All authority conferred or agreed to be conferred by this letter of transmittal shall survive the death, incapacity or dissolution of the undersigned, and every obligation under this letter of transmittal shall be binding upon the undersigned’s heirs, personal representatives, successors and assigns. This tender may be withdrawn only in accordance with the procedures set forth in the prospectus and in this letter of transmittal.
 
4

Unless otherwise indicated under “Special Registration Instructions” or “Special Delivery Instructions,” the New Notes and the exchange fee will be credited to the DTC account number specified on page 3. If you complete the information required under either “Special Registration Instructions” or “Special Delivery Instructions,” the undersigned hereby understands and acknowledges that any Original Notes tendered but not accepted in the exchange offer will be issued in the name(s), and delivered by book-entry transfer to the DTC account number(s), indicated so indicated. However, the undersigned understands and acknowledges that MasTec has no obligation pursuant to such “Special Registration Instructions” or “Special Delivery Instructions” to transfer any Original Notes from the name(s) of the registered holders thereof to the person indicated in such box, if MasTec does not accept any Original Notes so tendered. The undersigned acknowledges and agrees that MasTec and the exchange agent may, in appropriate circumstances, defer effecting transfer of Original Notes, and may retain such Original Notes, until satisfactory evidence of payment of transfer taxes payable on account of such transfer by the undersigned, or exemption therefrom, is received by the exchange agent.
Holders who wish to tender the Original Notes and (1) whose Original Notes are not immediately available or (2) who cannot deliver their Original Notes, this letter of transmittal or any other documents required hereby to the exchange agent prior to the expiration date may tender their Original Notes according to the guaranteed delivery procedures set forth in the prospectus under the caption “Exchange Offer — Guaranteed Delivery Procedures.” (See Instruction 2.)
 
5

PLEASE SIGN HERE WHETHER OR NOT TENDER IS TO BE MADE PURSUANT TO THE
GUARANTEED DELIVERY PROCEDURES.
(To be completed by all tendering Holders of Original Notes regardless of whether
Original Notes are being physically delivered herewith)
This letter of transmittal must be signed by the registered Holder(s) of Original Notes exactly as its (their) name(s) appear(s) on certificate(s) of Original Notes or, if tendered by a participant in DTC, exactly as such participant’s name appears on its security position listing it as the owner of Original Notes, or by the person(s) authorized to become the registered Holder(s) by endorsements and documents transmitted with this letter of transmittal. If the Original Notes to which this letter of transmittal relates are held of record by two or more joint Holders, then all such Holders must sign this letter of transmittal. If signature is by a trustee, executor, administrator, guardian, attorney-in-fact, officer of a corporation or other person acting in a fiduciary or representative capacity, then such person must set forth his or her full title below under “Capacity” and submit evidence satisfactory to the Company of such person’s authority to so act. (See Instruction 6.) If the signature appearing below is not that of the registered Holder(s) of the Original Notes, then the registered Holder(s) must complete and sign a valid bond power. (See Instruction 6.)

___________________________________________________	 	 	 	Date: ______________________________________________	
 	 	 	
___________________________________________________	 	 	 	Date: ______________________________________________	
Signature(s) of Holder(s) or
Authorized Signatory	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	
Name(s): ___________________________________________	 	 	 	Address: ___________________________________________	
 	 	 	
___________________________________________________	 	 	 	___________________________________________________	
(please print)	 	 	 	(including zip code)	
 	 	 	
Capacity(ies): _______________________________________	 	 	 	Area code and telephone no.: ___________________________	
 	 	 	
Employer Identification or Social Security Number(s):	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	
___________________________________________________	 	 	 	 	
PLEASE COMPLETE FORM W-9 OR THE APPROPRIATE VERSION OF FORM W-8 ATTACHED HERETO.
You should use Form W-9 if you are a United States person, namely, (i) a citizen or resident of the United States, (ii) a corporation or partnership (or limited liability company or other entity treated as a partnership for U.S. federal income tax purposes) created or organized in or under the laws of the United States or any State thereof (including the District of Columbia), (iii) an estate the income of which is includible in gross income for U.S. federal income tax purposes regardless of its source or (iv) a trust if (a) a court within the United States is able to exercise primary supervision over the administration of the trust and one or more United States persons have the authority to control all substantial decisions of the trust, or (b) the trust was in existence on August 20, 1996 and properly elected to continue to be treated as a United States person.
You should use a Form W-8 if you are an individual, corporation, partnership, estate or trust; and you are not a United States person. There are multiple versions of Form W-8, including W-8BEN (for a foreign beneficial owner not required to use any of the other Forms W-8), Form W-8ECI (for a foreign beneficial owner whose income is effectively connected with the conduct of trade or business in the United States), W-8IMY (for a foreign intermediary, foreign flow-through entity or certain U.S. branches) and Form W-8EXP (for foreign governments and certain other foreign organizations). If you are not a United States person, you should use the version of Form W-8 applicable to you.
Copies of Form W-9, of the different versions of Form W-8 and of the instructions for the respective instructions
thereto are attached.
[SIGNATURE GUARANTEE IS CONTAINED ON NEXT PAGE (SEE INSTRUCTION 1)]
 
6

SIGNATURE GUARANTEE
(See Instruction 1)
Certain signatures must be guaranteed by an Eligible Institution

(Name of Eligible Institution guaranteeing signatures)

(Address (including zip code) and telephone number (including area code) of firm)

(Authorized signatures)

(Printed Names)

(Titles)

(Date)
 
7

SPECIAL REGISTRATION
INSTRUCTIONS
(See Instruction 7)
To be completed ONLY if certificates for Original Notes in a principal amount not tendered or not accepted for exchange are to be issued in the name of, or the New Notes issued and exchange fee payable pursuant to the exchange offer are to be issued and paid, respectively, to the order of someone other than the person or persons whose signature(s) appear(s) on this letter of transmittal or issued to an address different from that shown in the box entitled “Description of Original Notes” on this letter of transmittal, or if Original Notes tendered by book-entry transfer that are not accepted for exchange are to be credited to an account maintained at DTC other than the account indicated above.
Name:                                                                                                                                                                                                             
(please print)
DTC Account #                                                                                                                                                                                              
(please print)
Address:                                                                                                                                                                                                          
(please print)
                 __________________________________________________________________________________________________
(zip code)
Employer Identification or Social Security Number:                                                                                                                                
SPECIAL DELIVERY
INSTRUCTIONS
(See Instruction 7)
To be completed ONLY if certificates for Original Notes in a principal amount not tendered or not accepted for exchange are to be sent to, or the New Notes issued and exchange fee payable pursuant to the exchange offer are to be sent and paid, respectively, to someone other than, the person or persons whose signature(s) appear(s) within this letter of transmittal, or to an address different from that shown in the box entitled “Description of Original Notes” within this letter of transmittal, or to be credited to an account maintained at DTC, other than the account indicated above.
Name:                                                                                                                                                                                                             
(please print)
DTC Account #                                                                                                                                                                                             
(please print)
Address:                                                                                                                                                                                                         
(please print)
                 __________________________________________________________________________________________________
(zip code)
Employer Identification or Social Security Number:                                                                                                                                    
 
8

INSTRUCTIONS
Forming part of the terms and conditions
of the exchange offer
1. Guarantee of Signatures. Signatures on this letter of transmittal (or copy hereof) or a notice of withdrawal, as the case may be, must be guaranteed by a member firm of a registered national securities exchange or of the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority, a commercial bank or trust company having an office or correspondent in the United States or an “eligible guarantor institution” within the meaning of Rule 17Ad-15 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, (an “ Eligible Institution ”) unless the Original Notes tendered pursuant thereto are tendered (i) by a registered Holder (including any participant in DTC whose name appears on a security position listing as the owner of Original Notes) who has not completed the box set forth herein entitled “Special Registration Instructions” or “Special Delivery Instructions” of this letter of transmittal or (ii) for the account of an Eligible Institution.
2. Delivery of this Letter of Transmittal and Original Notes. Certificates for physically tendered Original Notes (or a confirmation of a book-entry transfer to the exchange agent at DTC of all Original Notes tendered electronically), as well as, in the case of physical delivery of Original Notes, a properly completed and duly executed copy of this letter of transmittal or facsimile hereof and any other documents required by this letter of transmittal must be received by the exchange agent at its address set forth herein prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the Expiration Date. The method of delivery of the tendered Original Notes, this letter of transmittal and all other required documents, or book-entry transfer and transmission of an Agent’s Message (as defined below) by a DTC participant, to the exchange agent are at the election and risk of the Holder and, except as otherwise provided below, the delivery will be deemed made only when actually received by the exchange agent. Instead of delivery by mail, it is recommended that the Holder use an overnight or hand delivery service. In all cases, sufficient time should be allowed to assure timely delivery. No letter of transmittal or Original Notes should be sent to the Company or DTC.
The exchange agent will make a request to establish an account with respect to the Original Notes at DTC for purposes of the exchange offer promptly after receipt of the prospectus, and any financial institution that is a participant in DTC may make book-entry delivery of Original Notes by causing DTC to transfer such Original Notes into the exchange agent’s account at DTC in accordance with the relevant entity’s procedures for transfer. Although delivery of Original Notes may be effected through book-entry transfer at DTC, an Agent’s Message (as defined in the next paragraph) in connection with a book-entry transfer and any other required documents must, in any case, be transmitted to and received by the exchange agent at the address specified on the cover page of the letter of transmittal on or prior to the Expiration Date, or the guaranteed delivery procedures described below must be complied with.
A Holder may tender Original Notes that are held through DTC by transmitting its acceptance through DTC’s Automated Tender Offer Program, for which the transaction will be eligible, and DTC will then edit and verify the acceptance and send an Agent’s Message to the exchange agent for its acceptance. The term “Agent’s Message” means a message transmitted by DTC to, and received by, the exchange agent and forming part of the Book-Entry Confirmation, which states that DTC has received an express acknowledgment from each participant in DTC tendering the Original Notes and that such participant has received the letter of transmittal and agrees to be bound by the terms of the letter of transmittal and the Company may enforce such agreement against such participant. Delivery of an Agent’s Message will also constitute an acknowledgment from the tendering DTC participant that the representations and warranties set forth on page 4 of this letter of transmittal are true and correct.
Holders who wish to tender their Original Notes and (i) whose Original Notes are not immediately available or (ii) who cannot deliver their Original Notes, this letter of transmittal or any other documents required hereby to the exchange agent prior to the Expiration Date, or who cannot complete the procedure for book-entry transfer on a timely basis must tender their Original Notes and follow the guaranteed delivery procedures set forth in the prospectus. Pursuant to such procedures: (i) such tender must be made by or through an Eligible Institution (as defined above) or pursuant to the DTC standard operating procedures; (ii) prior to the Expiration Date, the exchange agent must have received from the Eligible Institution a properly completed and duly executed notice of guaranteed delivery (by facsimile transmission, mail or hand delivery) setting forth the name and address of the Holder of the Original Notes, the certificate number or numbers of such Original Notes and the principal amount of Original Notes tendered, stating that the tender is being made thereby and guaranteeing that within three (3) New York Stock Exchange trading days after the Expiration Date, this letter of transmittal (or copy thereof) together with the certificate(s) representing the Original Notes (or a confirmation of electronic mail delivery or book-entry delivery into the exchange agent’s account at DTC) and any of the required documents will be deposited by the Eligible Institution with the exchange agent; and (iii) such properly completed and executed letter of transmittal (or copy thereof), as well as all other documents required by this letter of transmittal and the certificate(s)
 
9

representing all tendered Original Notes in proper form for transfer or a confirmation of electronic mail delivery or book-entry delivery into the exchange agent’s account at DTC, must be received by the exchange agent within three (3) New York Stock Exchange trading days after the Expiration Date, all as provided in the prospectus under the caption “Exchange Offer — Guaranteed Delivery Procedures.” Any Holder of Original Notes who wishes to tender his Original Notes pursuant to the guaranteed delivery procedures described above must ensure that the exchange agent receives the notice of guaranteed delivery prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the Expiration Date. Upon request to the exchange agent, a notice of guaranteed delivery will be sent to Holders who wish to tender their Original Notes according to the guaranteed delivery procedures set forth above.
The Company will determine in its sole discretion all questions as to the validity, form, eligibility (including time of receipt) and acceptance and withdrawal of tendered Original Notes. The Company’s determination will be final and binding. The Company reserves the absolute right to reject any and all tenders of any particular Original Notes not properly tendered or to not accept any particular Original Notes which acceptance might, in the Company’s reasonable judgment or its counsel’s judgment, be unlawful. The company also reserves the absolute right to waive any defects or irregularities in the tender of Original Notes either before or after the Expiration Date. The Company’s interpretation of the terms and conditions of the exchange offer (including the instructions in this letter of transmittal) will be final and binding on all parties. Unless waived, any defects or irregularities in connection with tenders of Original Notes for exchange must be cured within such reasonable period of time as the Company shall determine. Neither the Company, the exchange agent nor any other person shall be under any duty to give notification of any defect or irregularity with respect to any tender of Original Notes for exchange, nor shall any of them incur any liability for failure to give such notification. Tenders of Original Notes will not be considered to have been made until such defects or irregularities have been cured or waived. Any Original Notes received by the exchange agent that are not properly tendered and as to which the defects or irregularities have not been cured or waived will be returned by the exchange agent to the tendering holders, unless otherwise provided in this letter of transmittal, promptly following the Expiration Date.
3. Inadequate Space. If the space provided is inadequate, the certificate numbers and/or the number of the Original Notes should be listed on a separate signed schedule attached hereto.
4. Tender by Holder. Except in limited circumstances, only a registered Holder of Original Notes or a DTC participant listed on a securities position listing furnished by DTC with respect to the Original Notes may tender its Original Notes in the exchange offer. Any beneficial owner of Original Notes who is not the registered Holder and is not a DTC participant and who wishes to tender should arrange with such registered holder to execute and deliver this letter of transmittal on such beneficial owner’s behalf or must, prior to completing and executing this letter of transmittal and delivering his, her or its Original Notes, either make appropriate arrangements to register ownership of the Original Notes in such beneficial owner’s name or obtain a properly completed bond power from the registered holder or properly endorsed certificates representing such Original Notes.
5. Partial Tenders; Withdrawals. Tenders of Original Notes will be accepted only in integral multiples of $1,000. If less than the entire principal amount of any Original Notes is tendered, the tendering Holder should fill in the principal amount tendered in the fourth column of the chart entitled “Description of Original Notes.” The entire principal amount of Original Notes delivered to the exchange agent will be deemed to have been tendered unless otherwise indicated. If the entire principal amount of all Original Notes is not tendered, Original Notes for the principal amount of Original Notes not tendered or paid, as applicable, and a certificate or certificates representing New Notes issued plus the applicable exchange fee payable in exchange of any Original Notes accepted will be sent to the Holder at his or her registered address, unless a different address is provided in the appropriate box on this letter of transmittal or unless tender is made through DTC promptly after the Original Notes are accepted for exchange.
Except as otherwise provided herein, tenders of Original Notes may be withdrawn at any time prior to the Expiration Date. To withdraw a tender of Original Notes in the exchange offer, a written or facsimile transmission notice of withdrawal must be received by the exchange agent at its address set forth herein prior to the Expiration Date. Any such notice of withdrawal must: (1) specify the name of the person having deposited the Original Notes to be withdrawn (the “Depositor”); (2) identify the Original Notes to be withdrawn (including the certificate number or numbers and principal amount of such Original Notes, or, in the case of Original Notes transferred by book-entry transfer, the name and number of the account at DTC to be credited); (3) be signed by the Depositor in the same manner as the original signature on the letter of transmittal by which such Original Notes were tendered (including any required signature guarantees) or be accompanied by documents of transfer sufficient to have the registrar with respect to the Original Notes register the transfer of such Original Notes into the name of the person withdrawing the tender; and (4) specify the name in which any such Original Notes are to be registered, if different from that of the Depositor. All questions as to the validity, form and eligibility (including time of receipt) of such notices will be determined by the Company, whose determination shall be
 
10

final and binding on all parties. Any Original Notes so withdrawn will be deemed not to have been validly tendered for purposes of the exchange offer and no New Notes will be issued and no exchange fee paid with respect thereto unless the Original Notes so withdrawn are validly re-tendered. Any Original Notes which have been tendered but which are not accepted for exchange by the Company will be returned to the Holder thereof, without cost to such Holder, as soon as practicable after withdrawal, rejection of tender or termination of the exchange offer. Properly withdrawn Original Notes may be re-tendered by following one of the procedures described in the prospectus under “Exchange Offer — Procedures for Tendering” at any time prior to the Expiration Date.
6. Signatures on the Letter of Transmittal; Bond Powers and Endorsements. If this letter of transmittal (or a copy hereof) is signed by the registered Holder(s) of the Original Notes tendered hereby, the signature must correspond with the name(s) as written on the face of the Original Notes without alteration, enlargement or any change whatsoever.
If any of the Original Notes tendered hereby are owned of record by two or more joint owners, all such owners must sign this letter of transmittal.
If a number of Original Notes registered in different names are tendered, it will be necessary to complete, sign and submit as many copies of this letter of transmittal as there are different registrations of Original Notes.
If this letter of transmittal (or a copy hereof) is signed by the registered Holder(s) (which term, for the purposes described herein, shall include a book-entry transfer facility whose name appears on the security listing as the owner of the Original Notes) of Original Notes tendered and the certificate(s) for New Notes issued in exchange therefor is to be issued (or any untendered principal amount of Original Notes is to be reissued) to the registered Holder, such Holder need not and should not endorse any tendered unregistered note, nor provide a separate bond power. In any other case, such Holder must either properly endorse the Original Notes tendered or transmit a properly completed separate bond power with this letter of transmittal, with the signatures on the endorsement or bond power guaranteed by an Eligible Institution.
If this letter of transmittal (or a copy hereof) is signed by a person other than the registered Holder(s) of Original Notes listed therein, such Original Notes must be endorsed or accompanied by properly completed bond powers which authorize such person to tender the Original Notes on behalf of the registered Holder, in either case signed as the name of the registered Holder or Holders appears on the Original Notes.
If this letter of transmittal (or a copy hereof) or any Original Notes or bond powers are signed by trustees, executors, administrators, guardians, attorneys-in-fact, or officers of corporations or others acting in a fiduciary or representative capacity, such persons should so indicate when signing, and, unless waived by the Company, evidence satisfactory to the Company of their authority to so act must be submitted with this letter of transmittal.
Endorsements on Original Notes or signatures on bond powers required by this Instruction 6 must be guaranteed by an Eligible Institution.
7. Special Registration and Delivery Instructions. Tendering Holders should indicate, in the applicable spaces, the name and address to which New Notes and the exchange fee or substitute Original Notes for principal amounts not tendered or not accepted for exchange are to be paid, issued or sent, if different from the name and address of the person signing this letter of transmittal (or in the case of tender of the Original Notes through DTC, if different from the account maintained at DTC indicated above). In the case of issuance in a different name, the taxpayer identification or social security number of the person named must also be indicated.
8. Transfer Taxes. The Company will pay all transfer taxes, if any, applicable to the exchange of Original Notes pursuant to the exchange offer. If, however, certificates representing New Notes or Original Notes for principal amounts not tendered or accepted for exchange are to be delivered to, or are to be registered or issued in the name of, any person other than the registered Holder of the Original Notes tendered hereby, or if tendered Original Notes are registered in the name of any person other than the person signing this letter of transmittal, or if a transfer tax is imposed for any reason other than the exchange of Original Notes pursuant to the exchange offer, then the amount of any such transfer taxes (whether imposed on the registered Holder or any other person) will be payable by the tendering Holder. If satisfactory evidence of payment of such taxes or exemption therefrom is not submitted with this letter of transmittal, the amount of such transfer taxes will be billed directly to such tendering Holder.
Except as provided in this Instruction 8, it will not be necessary for transfer tax stamps to be affixed to the Original Notes listed in this letter of transmittal.
 
11

9. Waiver of Conditions. The Company reserves the right, in its sole discretion, to amend, waive or modify specified conditions in the exchange offer as described in the prospectus under “Exchange Offer — Conditions to the Exchange Offer.”
10. Mutilated, Lost, Stolen or Destroyed Original Notes. Any tendering Holder whose Original Notes have been mutilated, lost, stolen or destroyed should contact the exchange agent at the address indicated herein for further instruction.
11. Requests for Assistance or Additional Copies. Questions and requests for assistance and requests for additional copies of the prospectus or this letter of transmittal may be directed to the exchange agent at the address specified in the prospectus. Holders may also contact their broker, dealer, commercial bank, trust company or other nominee for assistance concerning the exchange offer.
 
12

(DO NOT WRITE IN SPACE BELOW)

Certificate surrendered	  	Original Notes tendered	  	Original Notes accepted	
 	 	 	
Delivery Prepared by:__________________	  	Checked by:________________________	  	Date:______________________________	

13

The exchange agent for the exchange offer is: U.S. Bank National Association

By Facsimile:	  	By Registered or Certified Mail:	  	By Hand/Overnight Delivery	
(651) 495 - 8158
Attn: Specialized Finance	  	U.S. Bank National Association
Corporate Trust Services
60 Livingston Avenue
St. Paul, Minnesota 55107
Attn: Specialized Finance	  	U.S. Bank National Association
Corporate Trust Services
60 Livingston Avenue
1st Floor - Bond Drop Window
St. Paul, Minnesota 55107	
For any questions regarding this letter of transmittal or for additional information, you may contact the exchange agent by telephone at (800) 934-6802.
All Original Notes must be tendered by book-entry transfer in accordance with the standard operating procedures of DTC. Holders who wish to be eligible to receive New Notes and the exchange fee for their Original Notes pursuant to the exchange offer must validly tender (and not withdraw) their Original Notes to DTC prior to the Expiration Date or provide notice of guaranteed delivery to the exchange agent as described herein.
 
14

Exhibit 99.2
NOTICE OF GUARANTEED DELIVERY
FOR TENDER OF
4.00% SENIOR CONVERTIBLE NOTES DUE 2014
AND/OR
4.25% SENIOR CONVERTIBLE NOTES DUE 2014
OF
MASTEC, INC.
Pursuant to the Preliminary Prospectus dated November 24, 2010
This Notice of Guaranteed Delivery, or one substantially equivalent to this form, must be used to tender Original Notes (as defined below) pursuant to the Exchange Offer (as defined below) described in the preliminary prospectus dated November 24, 2010 (as the same may be amended or supplemented from time to time, the “ Prospectus ”) of MasTec, Inc., a Florida corporation (the “ Company ”), if: (i) certificates for the outstanding 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 of the Company (the “ Original 4.00% Notes ”) or the outstanding 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 of the Company (the “ Original 4.25% Notes ”) are not immediately available (the Original 4.00% Notes and the Original 4.25% Notes, hereinafter collectively referred to as the “ Original Notes ”); (ii) time will not permit the Original Notes, the letter of transmittal (the “ Letter of Transmittal ”) and all other required documents to be delivered to U.S. Bank National Association (the “ Exchange Agent ”) prior to 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on December 22, 2010 or such later date and time to which the Exchange Offer is extended (such date and time, the “ Expiration Date ”); or (iii) the procedures for delivery by book–entry transfer cannot be completed on a timely basis. This Notice of Guaranteed Delivery, or one substantially equivalent to this form, must be delivered by hand or sent by facsimile transmission or mail to the Exchange Agent, and must be received by the Exchange Agent prior to the Expiration Date. See “Exchange Offer — Guaranteed Delivery Procedures” in the Prospectus. Capitalized terms used but not defined herein shall have the respective meanings ascribed thereto in the Prospectus.

By Facsimile:	 	By Registered or Certified Mail:	 	By Hand/Overnight Delivery	
(651) 495 - 8158
Attn: Specialized Finance	 	U.S. Bank National Association
Corporate Trust Services
60 Livingston Avenue
St. Paul, Minnesota 55107
Attn: Specialized Finance
(800) 934-6802	 	U.S. Bank National Association
Corporate Trust Services
60 Livingston Avenue
1st Floor - Bond Drop Window
St. Paul, Minnesota 55107
(800) 934-6802	
DELIVERY OF THIS NOTICE OF GUARANTEED DELIVERY TO AN ADDRESS OTHER THAN AS SET FORTH ABOVE OR TRANSMISSION OF THIS NOTICE OF GUARANTEED DELIVERY VIA FACSIMILE TO A NUMBER OTHER THAN AS SET FORTH ABOVE DOES NOT CONSTITUTE A VALID DELIVERY. THE METHOD OF DELIVERY OF ALL DOCUMENTS, INCLUDING CERTIFICATES, IS AT THE RISK OF THE HOLDER. INSTEAD OF DELIVERY BY MAIL, WE RECOMMEND USE OF AN OVERNIGHT OR HAND DELIVERY SERVICE. IN ALL CASES, YOU SHOULD ALLOW SUFFICIENT TIME TO ASSURE DELIVERY TO THE EXCHANGE AGENT BEFORE THE EXPIRATION DATE. YOU SHOULD READ THE INSTRUCTIONS ACCOMPANYING THE LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL CAREFULLY BEFORE YOU COMPLETE THIS NOTICE OF GUARANTEED DELIVERY.
This Notice of Guaranteed Delivery is not to be used to guarantee signatures. If a signature on the Letter of Transmittal is required to be guaranteed by an “Eligible Institution” pursuant to the instructions thereto, such signature guarantee must appear in the applicable space provided in the signature box on the Letter of Transmittal.
[Remainder of page intentionally left blank]
 
-1-

Ladies and Gentlemen:
The undersigned acknowledges receipt of the Prospectus, together with the related Letter of Transmittal, which describes the offer by the Company, including the terms and conditions thereof, to exchange (i) up to $115,000,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s Original 4.00% Notes for a like principal amount of 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “ New 4.00% Notes ”), plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.00% Notes validly tendered and accepted (the “ 4.00% Notes Exchange Offer ”) and (ii) up to $100,000,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s Original 4.25% Notes for a like principal amount of 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014 (the “ New 4.25% Notes ”), plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.25% Notes validly tendered and accepted (the “ 4.25% Notes Exchange Offer ”). The undersigned understands that the Company reserves the right, in its sole discretion, to amend, waive or modify specified conditions in the Exchange Offer as described in the Prospectus under “Exchange Offer — Conditions to the Exchange Offer.” The 4.00% Notes Exchange Offer and the 4.25% Notes Exchange Offer are collectively referred to as the “ Exchange Offer ,” and the New 4.00% Notes and the New 4.25% Notes are collectively referred to as the “ New Notes ”.
The undersigned hereby tenders to the Company the aggregate principal amount of Original Notes indicated below pursuant to the guaranteed delivery procedures set forth in the Prospectus under the caption “Exchange Offer — Guaranteed Delivery Procedures.” The undersigned understands and agrees that the Company reserves the right not to accept tendered Original Notes from any tendering holder if in the Company’s reasonable judgment or its counsel’s judgment, that such acceptance might be unlawful. The undersigned also understands and acknowledges that the Company reserves the right, as set forth in the Prospectus under the caption “Exchange Offer — Expiration Date; Extension; Amendments,” to terminate the Exchange Offer.
The undersigned understands that no withdrawal of a tender of Original Notes may be made after the Expiration Date. The undersigned understands that for a withdrawal of a tender of Original Notes to be effective, a written notice of withdrawal that complies with the requirements of the Exchange Offer must be timely received by the Exchange Agent at one of its addresses specified on the cover of this Notice of Guaranteed Delivery prior to the Expiration Date.
The undersigned understands that the exchange of Original Notes for New Notes pursuant to the Exchange Offer will be made only after timely receipt by the Exchange Agent of (1) such Original Notes (or confirmation of book–entry transfer of such Original Notes into the Exchange Agent’s account at The Depository Trust Company (“ DTC ”)) and (2) a Letter of Transmittal (or facsimile thereof) with respect to such Original Notes, properly completed and duly executed, with any required signature guarantees, and any other documents required by the Letter of Transmittal, or, in lieu thereof, a message from DTC stating that the tendering holder has expressly acknowledged receipt of, and agrees to be bound by and held accountable under, the Letter of Transmittal.
All authority conferred or agreed to be conferred by this Notice of Guaranteed Delivery shall not be affected by, and shall survive, the death or incapacity of the undersigned, and every obligation of the undersigned under this Notice of Guaranteed Delivery shall be binding on the heirs, executors, administrators, trustees in bankruptcy, personal and legal representatives, successors and assigns of the undersigned.
(Please Print or Type)

Name(s)/Signature(s) of Registered Holder(s):	 	 	 	  	
 	 	 	 	Name:	

 	 	 	 	Name:	
 	 	 	
Address(es):	 	 	 	 	

 	 	 	 	 	

Area Code(s) and Telephone Number(s)	 	 	 	 	

-2-

 
 	 	 	 	 	
If Original Notes will be delivered by book-entry transfer at
DTC, insert Depository Account Number:	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	
Date	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	
Certificate Number(s)*
 
Certificate Number(s)*	 	 	 	Principal Amount of Original 4.00% Notes Tendered **
 
Principal Amount of Original 4.25% Notes Tendered **	

 
*	Need not be completed if the Original Notes being tendered are in book-entry form.	
**	Must be in integral multiples of $1,000 principal amount.	
This Notice of Guaranteed Delivery must be signed by the registered holder(s) of Original Notes exactly as its (their) name(s) appear(s) on certificates for Original Notes or on a security position listing as the owner of Original Notes, or by person(s) authorized to become registered holder(s) by endorsements and documents transmitted with this Notice of Guaranteed Delivery. If signature is by a trustee, executor, administrator, guardian, attorney–in–fact, officer or other person acting in a fiduciary or representative capacity, such person must provide the following information.
(Please Print or Type)

Name(s)/Title(s)/Signature(s) of Registered Holder(s):	 	By:	 	  	
 	 	Name:	 	 	
 	 	Title:	 	 	
 	 	 	
 	 	By:	 	 	
 	 	Name:	 	 	
 	 	Title:	 	 	
 	 	
Address(es):	 	 	

DO NOT SEND ORIGINAL NOTES WITH THIS FORM. ORIGINAL NOTES SHOULD BE SENT TO THE EXCHANGE AGENT TOGETHER WITH A PROPERLY COMPLETED AND DULY EXECUTED LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL.
 
-3-

GUARANTEE OF DELIVERY
(NOT TO BE USED FOR SIGNATURE GUARANTEE)
The undersigned, a member firm of a registered national securities exchange or of the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority, a commercial bank or trust company having an office or a correspondent in the United States or an “eligible guarantor institution” within the meaning of Rule 17Ad–15 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the “ Exchange Act ”), hereby: (1) represents that each holder of Original Notes on whose behalf this tender is being made “owns” the Original Notes covered hereby within the meaning of Rule 13d–3 under the Exchange Act; (2) represents that such tender of Original Notes complies with Rule 14e–4 of the Exchange Act; and (3) guarantees that the undersigned will deliver to the Exchange Agent the certificates representing the Original Notes being tendered hereby for exchange pursuant to the Exchange Offer in proper form for transfer (or a confirmation of book–entry transfer of such Original Notes into the Exchange Agent’s account at the book–entry transfer facility of DTC) with delivery of a properly completed and duly executed Letter of Transmittal (or facsimile thereof), with any required signature guarantees, and any other documents required by the Letter of Transmittal, or in lieu of a Letter of Transmittal a message from DTC stating that the tendering holder has expressly acknowledged receipt of, and agrees to be bound by and held accountable under, the Letter of Transmittal, all within three New York Stock Exchange trading days after the Expiration Date.
(Please Print or Type)

 	 	 	 	
 	 	Name of Firm:	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	
 	 	Address:	 	 	 	 	

 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	
 	 	Telephone Number:	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	Authorized Signature:	 	 	 	By:	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	Name:
Title:	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	By:	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	 	Name:
Title:	 	 	
 	 	 	 	
 	 	Date:	 	 	 	 	
The institution that completes this Notice of Guaranteed Delivery (a) must deliver the same to the Exchange Agent at its address set forth above by hand, or transmit the same by facsimile or mail, prior to the Expiration Date, and (b) must deliver the certificates representing any Original Notes (or a confirmation of book–entry transfer of such Original Notes into the Exchange Agent’s account at DTC), together with a properly completed and duly executed Letter of Transmittal (or facsimile thereof), with any required signature guarantees, and any other documents required by the Letter of Transmittal or a message from DTC stating that the tendering holder has expressly acknowledged receipt of, and agrees to be bound by and held accountable under, the Letter of Transmittal in lieu thereof, to the Exchange Agent within the time period shown herein. Failure to do so could result in a financial loss to such institution.
 
-4-

Exhibit 99.3
MasTec, Inc.
OFFER TO EXCHANGE
Up to $115,000,000 Aggregate Principal Amount of
4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
for
a Like Principal Amount of
New 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
and
an Exchange Fee
and
Up to $100,000,000 Aggregate Principal Amount of
4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
for
a Like Principal Amount of
New 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
and
an Exchange Fee
Pursuant to the Preliminary Prospectus Dated November 24, 2010
To Our Clients:
Enclosed for your consideration is a preliminary prospectus dated November 24, 2010 (as the same may be amended or supplemented from time to time, the “ Prospectus ”) and the related letter of transmittal (the “ Letter of Transmittal ”) relating to the offer by MasTec, Inc., a Florida corporation (the “ Company ”), to exchange (the “ Exchange Offer ”), upon the terms and subject to the conditions described in the Prospectus and the related Letter of Transmittal (i) up to $115,000,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s outstanding 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the “Original 4.00% Notes,” for a like principal amount of 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the “New 4.00% Notes,” plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.00% Notes validly tendered and accepted in the Exchange Offer and (ii) up to $100,000,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s outstanding 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the “Original 4.25% Notes,” for a like principal amount of 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the “New 4.25% Notes,” plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.25% Notes validly tendered and accepted in the Exchange Offer. The Original 4.00% Notes and the Original 4.25% Notes are collectively referred to as the “Original Notes,” and the New 4.00% Notes and the New 4.25% Notes are collectively referred to as the “New Notes.”
This material is being forwarded to you as the beneficial owner of the Original Notes carried by us for your account but not registered in your name. A tender of your Original Notes may be made only by us as the holder of record and pursuant to your instructions, unless you obtain a properly completed bond power from us or arrange to have the Original Notes registered in your name.
Accordingly, we request instructions as to whether you wish us to tender on your behalf the Original Notes held by us for your account, pursuant to the terms and conditions set forth in the enclosed Prospectus and Letter of Transmittal.
Please forward your instructions to us as promptly as possible in order to permit us to tender the Original Notes on your behalf in accordance with the provisions of the Exchange Offer. The expiration date for the Exchange Offer is 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on December 22, 2010, unless extended by the Company in its sole discretion, in which case the term “Expiration Date” shall mean the latest date and time to which the Exchange Offer is extended. Any Original Notes tendered pursuant to the Exchange Offer may be withdrawn at any time prior to the Expiration Date.
Your attention is directed to the following:
1. The Exchange Offer is for any and all Original Notes.
2. The Exchange Offer is subject to certain conditions set forth in the Prospectus in the section captioned “Exchange Offer — Conditions to the Exchange Offer.” The Company reserves the right, in its sole discretion, to amend, waive or modify specified conditions in the Exchange Offer as described in the Prospectus under “Exchange Offer — Conditions to the Exchange Offer.”

3. The Exchange Offer expires at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the Expiration Date, unless extended by the Company.
If you wish to have us tender your Original Notes, please so instruct us by completing, executing and returning to us the instruction form on the back of this letter.
The Company reserves the right not to accept tendered Original Notes from any tendering holder if in the Company’s reasonable judgment or its counsel’s judgment, that such acceptance might be unlawful. The Company also reserves the right, as set forth in the Prospectus under the caption “Exchange Offer — Expiration Date; Extension; Amendments,” to terminate the Exchange Offer.
The Letter of Transmittal is furnished to you for information only and may not be used directly by you to tender Original Notes, unless you obtain a properly completed bond power from us or arrange to have the Original Notes registered in your name.

INSTRUCTIONS WITH RESPECT TO THE EXCHANGE OFFER
The undersigned acknowledge(s) receipt of this letter and the enclosed materials referred to herein relating to the Company’s Exchange Offer with respect to the Original Notes.
 
 	¨	Please tender the Original Notes held by you for the account of the undersigned as indicated below:	

4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014	 	 	 	Aggregate Principal Amount of Original 4.00% Notes	
 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	$___________________________________	
 	 	 	 	(must be an integral multiple of $1,000)	
 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	¨       Please do not tender the Original 4.00% Notes held by you for the account of the undersigned.	
 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	Signature(s)	

 	 	 	 	Name (please print):	

 	 	 	 	Name (please print):	
 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	Dated:                                      , 20__	
 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	Address(es):	

 	 	 	

 	 	 	 	 	

 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	Area Code(s) and Telephone Number(s)	

 	 	 	 	Tax Identification or Social Security Numbers	
None of the Original 4.00% Notes held by us for your account will be tendered unless we receive written instructions from you to do so. Unless a specific contrary instruction is given in the space provided, your signature(s) hereon shall constitute an instruction to us to tender all the Original 4.00% Notes held by us for your account.

 
 	 	 	 	 	
4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014	 	 	 	Aggregate Principal Amount of Original 4.25% Notes	
 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	$_________________________________	
 	 	 	 	(must be an integral multiple of $1,000)	
 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	¨       Please do not tender the Original 4.25% Notes held by you for the account of the undersigned.	
 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	Signature(s)	

 	 	 	 	Name (please print):	

 	 	 	 	Name (please print):	
 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	Dated:                                      , 20__	
 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	Address(es):	

 	 	 	

 	 	 	 	 	

 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	 	
 	 	 	 	Area Code(s) and Telephone Number(s)	

 	 	 	 	Tax Identification or Social Security Numbers	
None of the Original 4.25% Notes held by us for your account will be tendered unless we receive written instructions from you to do so. Unless a specific contrary instruction is given in the space provided, your signature(s) hereon shall constitute an instruction to us to tender all the Original 4.25% Notes held by us for your account.

Exhibit 99.4
MasTec, Inc.
OFFER TO EXCHANGE
Up to $115,000,000 Aggregate Principal Amount of
4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
for
a Like Principal Amount of
New 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
and
an Exchange Fee
and
Up to $100,000,000 Aggregate Principal Amount of
4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
for
a Like Principal Amount of
New 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014
and
an Exchange Fee
Pursuant to the Preliminary Prospectus Dated November 24, 2010
To: Brokers, Dealers, Commercial Banks, Trust Companies and Other Nominees:
MasTec, Inc., a Florida corporation (the “Company”), hereby offers to exchange (the “Exchange Offer”), upon and subject to the terms and conditions set forth in the preliminary prospectus dated November 24, 2010 (as the same may be amended or supplemented from time to time, the “ Prospectus ”) and the enclosed letter of transmittal (the “ Letter of Transmittal ”), (i) up to $115,000,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s outstanding 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the “Original 4.00% Notes,” for a like principal amount of 4.00% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the “New 4.00% Notes,” plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.00% Notes validly tendered and accepted in the Exchange Offer and (ii) up to $100,000,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company’s outstanding 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the “Original 4.25% Notes,” for a like principal amount of 4.25% Senior Convertible Notes due 2014, or the “New 4.25% Notes,” plus an exchange fee of $2.50 per $1,000 in principal amount of Original 4.25% Notes validly tendered and accepted in the Exchange Offer. The Original 4.00% Notes and the Original 4.25% Notes are collectively referred to as the “Original Notes,” and the New 4.00% Notes and the New 4.25% Notes are collectively referred to as the “New Notes.”
We are requesting that you contact your clients for whom you hold Original Notes regarding the Exchange Offer. For your information and for forwarding to your clients for whom you hold Original Notes registered in your name or in the name of your nominee, or who hold Original Notes registered in their own names, we are enclosing the following documents:
1. Preliminary Prospectus dated November 24, 2010;
2. The Letter of Transmittal for your use and for the information of your clients;
3. A Notice of Guaranteed Delivery to be used to accept the Exchange Offer if certificates for Original Notes are not immediately available or time will not permit all required documents to reach U.S. Bank National Association (the “ Exchange Agent ”) prior to the Expiration Date (as defined below) or if the procedure for book-entry transfer cannot be completed on a timely basis;
4. A form of letter which may be sent to your clients for whose account you hold Original Notes registered in your name or the name of your nominee, with space provided for obtaining such clients’ instructions with regard to the Exchange Offer; and
5. Return envelopes addressed to the Exchange Agent located at: U.S. Bank National Association, Corporate Trust Services, 60 Livingston Avenue, St. Paul, Minnesota 55107, Attn: Specialized Finance.

Your prompt action is requested. The expiration date for the Exchange Offer is 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on December 22, 2010, unless extended by the Company in its sole discretion, in which case the term “Expiration Date” shall mean the latest date and time to which the Exchange Offer is extended. Any Original Notes tendered pursuant to the Exchange Offer may be withdrawn at any time prior to the Expiration Date.
To participate in the Exchange Offer, a duly executed and properly completed Letter of Transmittal (or facsimile thereof), with any required signature guarantees, and any other documents required by the Letter of Transmittal or a message from The Depository Trust Company (“ DTC ”) stating that the tendering holder has expressly acknowledged receipt of, and agrees to be bound by and held accountable under, the Letter of Transmittal, must be sent to the Exchange Agent and certificates representing the Original Notes (or confirmation of book-entry transfer of such Original Notes into the Exchange Agent’s account at DTC) must be delivered to the Exchange Agent, all in accordance with the instructions set forth in the Letter of Transmittal and the Prospectus.
If holders of Original Notes wish to tender but it is impracticable for them to forward their certificates for Original Notes prior to the expiration of the Exchange Offer or to comply with the book-entry transfer procedures on a timely basis, a tender of Original Notes may be effected by following the guaranteed delivery procedures described in the Prospectus under “Exchange Offer — Guaranteed Delivery Procedures.” Any inquiries you may have with respect to the Exchange Offer or requests for additional copies of the enclosed materials should be directed to the Exchange Agent at its address and telephone number set forth on the front of the Letter of Transmittal.

Very truly yours,	
 	
MasTec, Inc.	
NOTHING HEREIN OR IN THE ENCLOSED DOCUMENTS SHALL CONSTITUTE YOU OR ANY OTHER PERSON AS AN AGENT OF THE COMPANY OR THE EXCHANGE AGENT, OR AUTHORIZE YOU OR ANY OTHER PERSON TO USE ANY DOCUMENT OR MAKE ANY STATEMENTS ON BEHALF OF ANY OF THEM WITH RESPECT TO THE EXCHANGE OFFER, EXCEPT FOR STATEMENTS EXPRESSLY MADE IN THE PROSPECTUS OR THE LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL.